HISTORY AND FINAL DISPOSITION – 130th LEGISLATURE – SECOND REGULAR SESSION – 2022

STATE OF MAINE

HISTORY AND FINAL DISPOSITION

OF

LEGISLATIVE DOCUMENTS

of the

130th LEGISLATURE

Second Regular Session January 5, 2022 – May 9, 2022



Compiled by the Legislative Information Office under the auspices of The Legislative Council

STATE OF MAINE

HISTORY AND FINAL DISPOSITION

OF

LEGISLATIVE DOCUMENTS

of the

130th LEGISLATURE

Second Regular Session January 5, 2022 – May 9, 2022



Compiled by the Legislative Information Office under the auspices of The Legislative Council

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Foreword	Page v
Committee Subject Areas	vii
Legislative Terms and Abbreviations	xi
Bills Acted Upon Without Reference to Committee	1
Agriculture, Conservation and Forestry	3
Appropriations and Financial Affairs	8
Criminal Justice and Public Safety	14
Education and Cultural Affairs	19
Energy, Utilities and Technology	26
Environment and Natural Resources	32
Health and Human Services	36
Health Coverage, Insurance and Financial Services	51
Inland Fisheries and Wildlife	57
Innovation, Development, Economic Advancement and Business	59
Judiciary	64
Labor, and Housing	74
Marine Resources	84
State and Local Government	86
Taxation	90
Transportation	99
Veterans and Legal Affairs	102
Bills Vetoed by the Governor	109
Indexes	
Legislative Document Number to Page Number	110
Public Law Chapter Number to Page Number	115

Degislative Document i tamber to i age i tamber	110
Public Law Chapter Number to Page Number	115
Private and Special Law Chapter Number to Page Number	117
Resolve Chapter Number to Page Number	118
Paper Number to Page Number	119
Subject to Page Number	125

iii

iv

FOREWORD

The **History and Final Disposition of Legislative Documents** includes a summary of the Legislature's action on all legislative documents considered during the Second Regular Session of the 130th Legislature. The Second Regular Session convened on January 5, 2022 and was adjourned sine die on May 9, 2022. Bills passed during the Second Regular Session include:

Public Laws	Chapters	491-761
Private and Special Laws	Chapters	13-26
Resolves	Chapters	123-185

This document is produced from information that is compiled by the Legislative Information Office throughout the legislative session and maintained on a computerized bill status system. Printed reports are available weekly on a subscription basis through the Clerk of the House.

The primary listing of legislative documents in this volume is organized by the joint standing committee to which bills were referred. The following information is included for each legislative document:

v

- * Legislative document number
- * House or Senate paper number
- * Sponsor and cosponsors
- * Public hearing date
- * Committee report
- * Amendments adopted in the House and Senate
- * Final disposition of the legislative document

A list of the Legislature's Joint Standing Committees and their jurisdictions follows this Foreword.

Following the listing by committee is a list of bills held or vetoed by the Governor. Following this list is a series of indexes, which are designed to assist the user in finding the bill or subject needed. The **Table of Contents** includes a list of these indexes.

The **Subject Index** uses terms to describe the scope and topics of the bill and its amendments. Most bills are indexed under more than one subject, and cross references are designed to assist the user in finding the subject. Appropriations bills are indexed showing the part and section where the subject can be found within the legislative document. In cases where an amendment introduced a new topic, a subject entry appears for that topic whether or not the amendment is adopted. If an amendment deletes a topic from a bill, the subject is left in the index as part of the history of the bill; thus the Subject Index indexes all legislative documents in any form in which they have been considered. Significant items that were deleted from the final chaptered law are indicated by "(DEL)" at the end of the entry.

The **History and Final Disposition of Legislative Documents** is a summary report only and does not replace the official Senate and House journals or the actual legislative documents. If more detailed information about the status of bills or their contents is desired, please contact:

Legislative Information Office 287-1692

Secretary of the Senate 287-1540

Clerk of the House 287-1400

Law & Legislative Reference Library 287-1600

vi

Committee Subject Areas

Following is a brief description of topics generally referred to each committee:

Agriculture, Conservation and Forestry. Department of Agriculture, Conservation and Forestry; agricultural development; agricultural fairs, products and marketing; animal control and welfare; harness racing; food policy; food safety, inspection and labeling; dairy industry; pest management and pesticides regulation; industrial hemp; state parks, historic sites, public lands and submerged lands; Maine Land Use Planning Commission; geological surveying and mapping; Maine Forest Service; timber harvesting; industrial hemp; the Land for Maine's Future Program; and Baxter State Park.

Appropriations and Financial Affairs. General Fund appropriations and general fiscal policy; federal funds allocations, special revenue and block grant allocations when part of a biennial or supplemental budget; Budget Stabilization Fund; general obligation bond issues; collective bargaining funding; budgeting methodologies; review of financial orders; and financial evaluation of agencies of state government.

Criminal Justice and Public Safety. Maine Criminal Code; Maine Juvenile Code; Maine Bail Code; criminal law and criminal procedure; criminal history record information; domestic violence; human trafficking; sex trafficking; sentencing; Criminal Law Advisory Commission; Department of Public Safety; law enforcement; Criminal Justice Academy; victims' rights; Victims Compensation Fund; Department of Corrections; adult and juvenile corrections; intensive supervision; probation and parole; county jails; community corrections; adult-use marijuana crimes; operating under the influence; operating after suspension; habitual offenders; fire safety and arson; firefighters and emergency responders; firearms; concealed handgun permits; private investigators; security guards; amusement rides; and Maine Emergency Management Agency.

Education and Cultural Affairs. Department of Education; State Board of Education; school finance, governance and administration; school budgets; school facilities; curriculum, instruction and assessment; teachers and administrators; special education and child development services; education of deaf and hard-of-hearing students; career and technical education; charter schools, alternative education, school choice and home schooling; school district reorganization; online learning; student health, nutrition and safety; truancy and dropouts; educational services at juvenile correctional facilities; adult education; Maine Education Policy Research Institute; University of Maine System; Maine Community College System; Maine Maritime Academy; postsecondary education finance and governance; Maine State Library; and cultural affairs, including Maine Arts Commission, Maine State Museum, Maine Historical Society, Maine Historic Preservation Commission, Maine Humanities Council and Maine Public, formerly known as Maine Public Broadcasting.

Energy, Utilities and Technology. Energy policy, including energy resources, wind energy development, biomass energy, hydropower, solar energy; efficiency and conservation; electric industry, including supply, transmission and distribution; natural gas industry; telecommunications industry, including telephone, Internet, broadband and cable television services; E-9-1-1; water and sewer utilities, including district charters; Public Utilities Commission; Office of the Public Advocate; Governor's Energy Office; ConnectME Authority; and Efficiency Maine Trust.

vii

Environment and Natural Resources. Air and water quality; natural resource protection; site location of development laws, shoreland zoning, subdivisions and growth management; management and disposal of solid, hazardous, biomedical and special wastes; returnable containers; hydropower and dams; waste-to-energy facilities; mining; wind energy development; and general environmental policy, including oversight of the Department of Environmental Protection.

Health Coverage, Insurance and Financial Services. Banking; financial institutions; credit unions; consumer credit; credit law (business-related); Uniform Consumer Credit Code; Bureau of Financial Institutions; Bureau of Consumer Credit Protection; mortgage lending; foreclosure prevention; servicing of student loans; debt collection practices and debt buyers; Office of Securities; stocks, mutual funds, bonds and other securities; financial services; Bureau of Insurance; credit, automobile, life, property and casualty insurance; private health insurance; health and medical data; Maine Health Data Organization; health maintenance organizations; mandated health benefits; health care reform; compliance with federal Affordable Care Act; prescription drugs; pharmacy benefit managers; cost containment; multiple employer welfare arrangements; State Employee Health Commission and state employee group health plan; longterm care insurance; disability income insurance; insurance rating, regulation and practices; insurance producers; professional and occupational licensing for health care and financial services; Maine Employers Mutual Insurance Company; workers' compensation insurance; selfinsurance; and viatical and life settlement contracts.

Health and Human Services. Department of Health and Human Services; MaineCare/Medicaid; children's welfare and mental health services; child care; maternal and infant health; public health; lead and water testing; immunization; tobacco and e-cigarette sale and use; medical use of marijuana; eating, lodging and campground licensing and inspection; opioid medications and limits; state health system planning; health care facilities; health care workforce; telemedicine; oral health and dental care; substance use disorder; mental health; developmental disability; aging; elderly and disability issues; home and community-based longterm care; nursing facilities and residential care; palliative and end- of-life care; and public assistance.

Inland Fisheries and Wildlife. Department of Fisheries and Wildlife; inland fisheries and wildlife research and management; hunting; fishing; trapping; hunter safety; fish hatcheries; game wardens; guides; taxidermist licensing; ATVs; snowmobiles; watercraft registration and boater safety; and whitewater rafting.

Innovation, Development, Economic Advancement and Business. Business regulation, including automobile and fuel sales; retail pricing; franchising; advertising; real estate practices; professional and occupational licensing; consumer protection; Finance Authority of Maine (FAME), including student assistance programs at Finance Authority of Maine; economic development; economic planning and development agencies; venture capital and trade programs; opportunity zones; import competition; product marketing; research and development; technology commercialization; technology transfers; tourism; and defense facility conversion.

Judiciary. Judicial system organization and budget; criminal procedure; civil procedure; civil actions, including torts and medical malpractice; Maine Tort Claims Act; liability; immunity; claims against the State; child protection (with Health and Human Services); Family Law Advisory Commission; family law; domestic relations; child support; adoption; legal services; Maine Indigent Legal Services Commission; attorneys; Attorney General; District Attorneys; constitutional rights; abortion regulation and reproductive rights; civil rights; involuntary

viii

commitment and treatment; medical rights; human rights and discrimination; Maine Human Rights Commission; protection from harassment; protection from abuse; guardianship and conservatorship; probate law; Probate and Trust Law Advisory Commission, Probate Code; Trust Code; foreclosure; property law; property rights; eminent domain; unclaimed property; business and nonprofit organizations; Uniform Commercial Code; laws relating to Maine's Indian Tribes, including the Act to Implement the Maine Indian Claims Settlement; Maine Indian Tribal-State Commission; freedom of access, confidentiality and privacy laws; statutory maintenance; and errors and inconsistencies.

Labor and Housing. Department of Labor; wage and hour laws; working conditions, including health and safety; unemployment compensation; workers' compensation; labor relations; collective bargaining; private sector retirement; Workers' Compensation Board; Maine Labor Relations Board; retirement eligibility and benefits for state and municipal employees, including teachers; judicial and legislative retirement systems; Maine Public Employees Retirement System; insulation; Maine State Housing Authority; landlord-tenant laws; affordable housing; homelessness; housing safety; building codes; public services.

Marine Resources. Department of Marine Resources; Marine Patrol; commercial and recreational marine fisheries management, licensing and enforcement; marine science and research; shellfish sanitation and management; and aquaculture.

State and Local Government. State government, including the Legislature, state property, public purchasing and contracts, state agencies and government organization, state employment, oversight of state officials, periodic review of State Government Evaluation Act; Maine State Archives; administrative procedures, boards and commissions, state holidays and designations, and capitol area planning; county government, including regional planning, budget process and county officials; municipal and local government, including deorganization and consolidation, planning and regulation, land use; discontinued and abandoned roads and cemeteries.

Taxation. Bureau of Revenue Services and State Board of Property Tax Review; state and local taxes; tax exemptions and credits; tax expenditure review; taxpayer relief programs; property valuation and assessment; tax increment financing; municipal revenue sharing; taxation of unorganized territories; and tree growth and other current use tax issues.

Transportation. Department of Transportation; Bureau of Motor Vehicles; motor vehicle registration and license plates; drivers' licenses; driver education; Maine Turnpike Authority; Highway Fund; transportation policy; public transportation; aeronautics; highway and bridge construction and maintenance; highway safety; traffic regulation; waterways; railroads; Department of Public Safety, State Police; and motor vehicles and motor carriers.

Veterans and Legal Affairs. Alcoholic beverage laws; adult-use marijuana regulation; lottery; for profit and nonprofit gambling, including games of chance, beano and raffles; slot machines, gaming devices; harness racing and off-track betting; election laws; campaign practices; campaign financing and disclosures; the Maine Clean Election Act; voter registration; direct initiatives and people's veto; legislative ethics; lobbyist registration and reporting; Commission on Governmental Ethics and Election Practices; veterans' programs; Department of Defense, Veterans and Emergency Management Services (except the Maine Emergency Management Agency); Bureau of Alcoholic Beverages and Lottery Operations; Gambling Control Board; and Maine National Guard.

ix

X

Legislative Terms and Abbreviations

The following abbreviations are used in this book:

* Note:

The Joint Rules of the 130th Legislature provide that if a committee unanimously votes "Ought Not to Pass" on any bill, there is no further consideration of the bill by the Legislature. Once this vote has been taken, the committee notifies the presiding officers and the bill's sponsor and cosponsors, and this notification appears as a communication on both the Senate and House calendars. The bill is then placed in the legislative files.

xi

BILLS ACTED UPON WITHOUT REFERENCE TO A COMMITTEE

LD 1976 SP0707

Resolve, Directing the Department of Transportation To Convene a Study Group To Examine Bridge Safety. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Senator CLAXTON of Androscoggin. **Final Disposition:** Indefinitely Postponed 03/24/22.

LD 2000 SP0718

An Act To Update the Designation of Vietnam War Remembrance Day. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Senator HICKMAN of Kennebec. Engrossed Without Reference 03/09/22. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 03/29/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 525.

LD 2012 SP0728

An Act Regarding the Authority of Municipalities To Regulate Timber Harvesting. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Agriculture, Conservation and Forestry pursuant to Resolve 2021, chapter 70, section 1.) **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 2028 SP0739

Resolve, Directing the Family Law Advisory Commission To Develop Options To Improve Preliminary Injunctions in Judicial Separation and Divorce Actions. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Judiciary pursuant to Resolve 2021, chapter 78, section 1.) Engrossed Without Reference 03/24/22. OTP Accepted 03/24/22. Final Disposition: Finally Passed, Unsigned 04/10/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 148.

LD 2032 SP0742

An Act To Implement the Recommendations of the Motor Vehicle Inspection Working Group. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Transportation pursuant to Joint Order 2021, S.P. 734.) Engrossed Without Reference 03/24/22. OTP Accepted 03/24/22. Final Disposition: Indefinitely Postponed 04/11/22.

LD 2036 HP1518

Resolve, Clarifying the Conveyance of Land to the Passamaquoddy Tribe in the Town of Meddybemps. **Presented by** Representative NEWELL of the Passamaquoddy Tribe. Engrossed Without Reference 03/31/22. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 04/12/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 150.

LD 2037 SP0747

An Act To Allow the Assessor of the Cyr Plantation Board of Assessors To Facilitate the Election of Vacant Assessor Seats. **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. Engrossed Without Reference 04/11/22. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 04/18/22, PRIVATE AND SPECIAL LAW, Chapter 24.

LD 2038 HP1526

An Act To Incorporate Respectful Language into the Maine Revised Statutes, Titles 22, 25 and 34-A. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Criminal Justice and Public Safety pursuant to Resolve 2021, chapter 120, section 2.) Final Disposition: Died Between Houses 04/18/22.

BILLS ACTED UPON WITHOUT REFERENCE TO A COMMITTEE

LD 2039 HP1531

An Act To Reorganize the Provision of Services for Infants, Toddlers and Children with Disabilities from Birth to 6 Years of Age and Extend the Age of Eligibility under the Federal Individuals with Disabilities Education Act to 22 Years of Age. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Education and Cultural Affairs pursuant to Resolve 2021, chapter 106, section 3.) **Final Disposition:** Died Between Houses 04/19/22.

LD 2040 HP1532

An Act To Maintain a Comprehensive Substance Use Disorder Treatment Program for Maine's Incarcerated Population. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Criminal Justice and Public Safety pursuant to Resolve 2021, chapter 113, section 1.) Majority (OTP) Report Accepted 04/19/22. Final Disposition: Enacted, Unsigned 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 706.

LD 2041 HP1544

An Act To Correct Errors in Recently Enacted Legislation. (Submitted by the Revisor of Statutes pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 1, section 94.) **Amended by:** HA H-1051, SA S-651, SA/HA S-653, SA/SA S-655, SB/HA S-654. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 05/12/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 759.



LD 174 HP0127

Original Title: An Act To Implement the Recommendations of the Ending Hunger by 2030 Advisory Group. New Title: An Act To Implement Maine's Roadmap to End Hunger by 2030. **Presented by** Representative PLUECKER of Warren. **Public Hearing** 01/18/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-899, HA/CA H-925. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 677.

LD 219 HP0154

Original Title: An Act To Enhance the Agricultural Marketing Loan Fund by Establishing a Variable Interest Rate for Loans and To Allow Participants in the Maine Farms for the Future Program To Borrow at That Rate. (Submitted by the Department of Agriculture, Conservation and Forestry pursuant to Joint Rule 204.) **New Title:** An Act To Improve the Agricultural Marketing Loan Fund and Agricultural Development Grant. **Presented by** Representative PLUECKER of Warren. **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-890, SA/CA S-587. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 710.

LD 471 SP0177

An Act To Require Legislative Approval for Certain Leases of Public Lands. **Presented** by Senator BLACK of Franklin. **Public Hearing** 03/18/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 493 SP0201

Original Title: An Act To Allow Custom Slaughterhouses To Produce Cuts of Meat To Be Sold Commercially in the State. **New Title:** An Act To Increase Capacity for Slaughtering and Meat Processing in Maine. **Presented by** Senator TIMBERLAKE of Androscoggin. **Public Hearing** 03/09/21. OTP-AM Accepted 03/09/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-435. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 574 HP0419

Original Title: An Act To Clarify the Maine Food Sovereignty Act. **New Title:** An Act To Amend the Maine Food Sovereignty Act and To Recognize the Maine Food Sovereignty Act in Plantations and Unorganized Territories. **Presented by** Representative PLUECKER of Warren. **Public Hearing** 04/06/21. Minority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/13/22. **Amended by:** CA H-402, SC/CA (Changed Title) S-543. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/18/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 625.

LD 586 HP0429

An Act To Amend the Laws Governing Agriculture, Conservation and Forestry. **Presented by** Representative O'NEIL of Saco. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Leave to Withdraw Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.



LD 626 HP0462

Original Title: An Act To Clarify Temporary Mooring Privileges for Moorings on Inland Waters. **New Title:** Resolve, To Direct the Department of Agriculture, Conservation and Forestry To Develop Recommendations Regarding Nonwaterdependent Floating Structures on Maine's Waters. **Presented by** Representative STEARNS of Guilford. **Public Hearings** 03/15/21, 02/15/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-803. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Unsigned 04/10/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 147.

LD 700 HP0512

An Act To Promote Economic Development and Outdoor Recreation through Investment in State Parks. **Presented by** Representative O'NEIL of Saco. **Public Hearing** 03/25/21. OTP-AM Accepted 04/28/21. **Amended by:** CA H-100, SA/CA S-601. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 685.

LD 736 HP0541

An Act To Enhance the Ecological Reserve System. **Presented by** Representative GROHOSKI of Ellsworth. **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/09/22. **Amended by:** CA H-771. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/29/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 516.

LD 808 SP0141

Original Title: An Act To Clarify the Funding for the University of Maine Cooperative Extension Diagnostic and Research Laboratory. **New Title:** An Act To Repeal the Pesticide Container Fee and the Tick Laboratory and Pest Management Fund. **Presented by** Senator FARRIN of Somerset. **Public Hearing** 05/04/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/10/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-217. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 856 HP0624

An Act To Balance Renewable Energy Development with Natural and Working Lands Conservation. **Presented by** Representative BERRY of Bowdoinham. **Public Hearing** 03/01/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/29/22. **Amended by:** CA H-826. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1075 SP0343

An Act To Protect Public Lands. **Presented by** Senator BENNETT of Oxford. **Public Hearing** 04/01/21. OTP-AM Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA S-493. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 04/23/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 654.

LD 1299 HP0955

An Act To Permit Emergency Funding for Food Banks When a State of Emergency is Declared. **Presented by** Representative PAULHUS of Bath. **Public Hearing** 04/22/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/03/21. **Amended by:** CA H-252. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.



LD 1565 HP1162

An Act To Strengthen Maine's Agriculture, Food and Forest Economy. **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 05/04/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/10/21. **Amended by:** CA H-520. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1744 SP0599

An Act To Increase Funding for the Animal Welfare Fund by Increasing Certain Fees. (Submitted by the Department of Agriculture, Conservation and Forestry pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator DILL of Penobscot. **Public Hearing** 01/11/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/19/22. **Amended by:** CA S-454, SA/CA S-562. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 696.

LD 1756 HP1307

Original Title: Resolve, Authorizing the Department of Agriculture, Conservation and Forestry To Convey Certain Land in Aroostook County and Penobscot County. **New Title:** Resolve, Authorizing the Department of Agriculture, Conservation and Forestry To Convey Certain Land in Penobscot County. (Submitted by the Department of Agriculture, Conservation and Forestry pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MARTIN of Eagle Lake. **Public Hearing** 01/11/22. OTP-AM Accepted 02/23/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-767. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 03/25/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 134.

LD 1805 HP1347

Resolve, Regarding Legislative Review of Chapter 26: Producer Margins, a Major Substantive Rule of the Maine Milk Commission. (Submitted by the Maine Milk Commission pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 5, section 8072.) Public Hearing 01/11/22. OTP-AM Accepted 02/23/22. Amended by: CA H-766. Final Disposition: Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1828 SP0644

An Act Requiring a Contract for the Administration of the Department of Agriculture, Conservation and Forestry's Low-cost Spaying and Neutering Program. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator BREEN of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 01/11/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/09/22. **Amended by:** CA S-428. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/29/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 523.

LD 1921 HP1429

Resolve, Authorizing the State To Convey to the Passamaquoddy Tribe the State's Interest in a Parcel of Land in the Town of Meddybemps. **Presented by** Representative O'NEIL of Saco. **Public Hearing** 02/01/22. OTP Accepted 02/16/22. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Unsigned 03/22/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 133.

LD 1929 HP1436

An Act To Provide Assistance to Areas Severely Infested with Browntail Moths. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative HEPLER of Woolwich. **Public Hearing** 02/01/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/09/22. **Amended by:** CA H-772, SB/CA S-636. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 727.

LD 1942 SP0683

Original Title: An Act To Make Changes to the State's Hemp Program. **New Title:** An Act To Improve the Laws Governing Hemp by Bringing Them into Compliance with Federal Law. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Agriculture, Conservation and Forestry pursuant to Resolve 2021, chapter 32, section 1.) **Public Hearing** 02/15/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 05/09/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-557. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/12/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 761.

LD 1944 HP1449

An Act To Provide the State Harness Racing Commission Greater Efficiency in Rules Enforcement. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Representative DUNPHY of Old Town. **Public Hearing** 02/15/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA H-897. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 04/14/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 596.

LD 1981 SP0712

Resolve, Authorizing the Bureau of Parks and Lands To Authorize Additional Construction and Installations Related to a Telecommunications Tower on Bald Mountain in the Town of Rangeley. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Senator BLACK of Franklin. **Public Hearing** 03/01/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/09/22. **Amended by:** CA S-434. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 03/29/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 137.

LD 1983 SP0715

Resolve, To Authorize the Bureau of Parks and Lands To Enter into a Lease with Christian Camps and Conferences for a Parcel of Land Located in Somerset County. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Senator FARRIN of Somerset. **Public Hearing** 03/01/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA S-511. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 04/14/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 152.

LD 1984 HP1470

Resolve, Authorizing the Director of the Bureau of Parks and Lands To Renew a Lease of Certain Land in Aroostook State Park to the Federal Aviation Administration. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Representative MCCREA of Fort Fairfield. **Public Hearing** 03/01/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA H-933. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 04/14/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 153.

LD 1998 SP0717

Original Title: An Act To Establish a Disaster Relief Fund for Potato Farmers Adversely Affected by Drought Conditions. **New Title:** An Act To Establish a Fund for Farmers Adversely Affected by Drought Conditions. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 03/03/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/11/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-504, SA/CA S-640. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 729.

LD 2013 SP0729

An Act Relating to Perfluoroalkyl and Polyfluoroalkyl Substances Contamination in the State. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Agriculture, Conservation and Forestry pursuant to Joint Rule 353.) **Public Hearing** 03/15/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA S-523. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 2019 HP1501

An Act To Require the Registration of Adjuvants in the State and To Regulate the Distribution of Pesticides with Perfluoroalkyl and Polyfluoroalkyl Substances. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Agriculture, Conservation and Forestry pursuant to Resolve 2021, chapter 83, section 2.) **Public Hearing** 03/15/22. Minority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/11/22. **Amended by:** CA H-930, HA/CA H-950. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 04/28/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 673.

LD 2021 SP0731

An Act To Collect Pesticide Sales and Use Records for the Purpose of Providing Information to the Public. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Agriculture, Conservation and Forestry pursuant to Resolve 2021, chapter 54, section 1.) **Public Hearing** 03/15/22. **Final Disposition:** Accepted Majority (ONTP) Report 04/11/22.

LD 2025 SP0735

Resolve, To Authorize the Bureau of Parks and Lands To Enter into a Lease with Aroostook Technologies, Inc. for a Parcel of Land in Township 11, Range 4 WELS. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Senator STEWART of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 03/17/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA S-518. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 04/14/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 154.

LD 3 SP0010

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue for Maintenance and Improvement of Maine National Guard Facilities. (Submitted by the Department of Defense, Veterans and Emergency Management pursuant to Joint Rule 204.) **Presented by** Senator LUCHINI of Hancock. **Public Hearing** 04/27/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 21 SP0028

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Provide a New Dormitory Facility at the Maine School of Science and Mathematics. **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 04/22/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 42 HP0008

An Act Making Certain Supplemental Appropriations and Allocations and Changing Certain Provisions of the Law Necessary to the Proper Operations of State Government. **Presented by** Representative PIERCE of Falmouth. **Public Hearings** 01/25/21, 01/26/21, 01/27/21, 01/28/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 49 HP0015

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Invest in Infrastructure To Address Sea Level Rise. **Presented by** Representative BRENNAN of Portland. **Public Hearing** 04/26/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 50 HP0016

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Invest in Housing for Persons Who Are Homeless. **Presented by** Representative BRENNAN of Portland. **Public Hearing** 04/21/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 75 HP0041

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Replace and Repair Bureau of Forestry Aircraft. (Submitted by the Department of Agriculture, Conservation and Forestry pursuant to Joint Rule 204.) **Presented by** Representative DUNPHY of Old Town. **Public Hearing** 04/27/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 133 HP0089

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Invest in Fire Stations. **Presented by** Representative CROCKETT of Portland. **Public Hearing** 04/27/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 150 HP0106

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Fund Hazardous Substance Site Cleanups. (Submitted by the Department of Environmental Protection pursuant to Joint Rule 204.) **Presented by** Representative FAY of Raymond. **Public Hearing** 04/26/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 169 SP0073

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Stimulate Investment in Innovation by Maine Businesses To Produce Nationally and Globally Competitive Products and Services. **Presented by** Senator LUCHINI of Hancock. **Public Hearing** 04/20/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 175 HP0128

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Create and Enhance Regional Homeless Shelters. **Presented by** Representative CLOUTIER of Lewiston. **Public Hearing** 04/21/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 181 HP0134

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Complete the Renovation of a Wharf and Bulkhead in Portland for Marine Research. **Presented by** Representative SYLVESTER of Portland. **Public Hearing** 04/20/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 218 HP0153

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Accelerate Weatherization Efforts in the State. **Presented by** Representative KESSLER of South Portland. **Public Hearing** 04/21/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 240 SP0101

An Act Making Certain Appropriations and Allocations and Changing Certain Provisions of the Law Necessary to the Proper Operations of State Government. **Presented by** Senator BREEN of Cumberland. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 298 HP0211

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Fund Capital Improvements and Equipment for Career and Technical Education Centers and Regions To Prepare Students To Join Maine's Workforce. **Presented by** Speaker FECTEAU of Biddeford. **Public Hearing** 04/22/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 304 SP0129

An Act To Make Certain Supplemental Appropriations and Allocations and Changing Certain Provisions of the Law Necessary to the Proper Operations of State Government. **Presented by** Senator BREEN of Cumberland. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 327 HP0231

An Act To Return Surplus Money to Maine Taxpayers. **Presented by** Representative HANLEY of Pittston. **Public Hearing** 01/12/22. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 329 HP0233

An Act To Amend the Laws Governing the Issuance of Bonds. **Presented by** Representative HARNETT of Gardiner. **Public Hearing** 01/12/22. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Accepted Majority (ONTP) Report 04/05/22.

LD 339 SP0146

An Act To Amend the Laws Governing the Issuance of Bonds. **Presented by** Senator MIRAMANT of Knox. **Public Hearing** 01/12/22. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Accepted Majority (ONTP) Report 03/31/22.

LD 370 SP0155

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Upgrade and Replace Infrastructure of the Maine Public Broadcasting Corporation. **Presented by** Senator BAILEY of York. **Public Hearing** 04/20/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 371 SP0157

An Act To Make Adjustments to General Fund Appropriations Related to the Supplemental Budget. **Presented by** Senator BREEN of Cumberland. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 373 SP0159

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Invest in Maine's Railroad Infrastructure. **Presented by** Senator CLAXTON of Androscoggin. **Public Hearing** 04/29/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 384 HP0268

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Fund the Transition from a Fossil Fuel-based to an Electrical Energy Economy. **Presented by** Representative WARREN of Scarborough. **Public Hearing** 05/18/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 466 HP0342

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Support a Climate Center at the Gulf of Maine Research Institute. **Presented by** Speaker FECTEAU of Biddeford. **Public Hearing** 04/20/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 481 HP0355

An Act To Propose a General Fund Bond Issue To Train Workers in High-demand Sectors and Support the State's 10-year Economic Plan Goal of Increasing Wages by 10 Percent. **Presented by** Representative MILLETT of Waterford. **Public Hearing** 04/22/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.



LD 517 HP0380

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Promote the Construction of Energy-efficient Affordable Homes and the Adaptive Reuse, Repair and Weatherization of Existing Homes for Low-income Seniors. **Presented by** Representative BABBIDGE of Kennebunk. **Public Hearing** 04/21/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 687 HP0499

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Promote the Conservation of Land, Working Waterfronts, Water Access and Outdoor Recreation. **Presented by** Representative COREY of Windham. **Public Hearing** 04/26/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 702 HP0514

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Recapitalize the School Revolving Renovation Fund. **Presented by** Representative MILLETT of Cape Elizabeth. **Public Hearing** 04/22/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 781 HP0586

An Act To Strengthen Maine's Economy. **Presented by** Representative PIERCE of Falmouth. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 969 HP0715

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue for the Construction of a Convention Center in Portland, Improvements to the Augusta Civic Center and a Competitive Grant Program for Capital Improvements to Public Venues across the State. **Presented by** Representative BAILEY of Gorham. **Public Hearing** 04/27/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 983 SP0313

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Promote Land Conservation, Working Waterfronts, Water Access and Outdoor Recreation. **Presented by** Senator BREEN of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 04/26/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 987 SP0318

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue for the Portland Harbor Commercial Revitalization Project's Confined Aquatic Disposal Cell and Dredging Projects. **Presented by** Senator CHIPMAN of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 04/29/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 1084 HP0799

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Create Energy-efficient and Affordable Homes for Maine People. **Presented by** Representative DOUDERA of Camden. **Public Hearing** 04/21/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 1086 HP0801

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Upgrade Customs Facilities at the Portland International Jetport and the Bangor International Airport To Promote International Tourism and Commerce. **Presented by** Representative BAILEY of Gorham. **Public Hearing** 04/29/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 1094 SP0355

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Reduce Homeowner and Municipal Energy Bills through Increased Efficiency and Weatherization Projects. **Presented by** Senator POULIOT of Kennebec. **Public Hearing** 04/21/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 1095 SP0356

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Purchase 4 Nursing Simulators for Use by the University of Maine System and the Maine Community College System. **Presented by** Senator POULIOT of Kennebec. **Public Hearing** 04/22/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 1235 SP0402

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Connect Maine with a World-class Internet Infrastructure. **Presented by** Senator BENNETT of Oxford. **Public Hearing** 04/20/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 1475 HP1090

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue for Targeted Food Processing Infrastructure. **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 04/20/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 1526 HP1130

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Strengthen University of Maine System Workforce Education and Innovation. **Presented by** Representative PIERCE of Falmouth. **Public Hearing** 05/18/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 1597 HP1186

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Strengthen Maine's Health Care Workforce. **Presented by** Representative PIERCE of Falmouth. **Public Hearing** 05/18/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.



LD 1637 SP0521

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Provide Funds for Maine To Meet the State's Carbon Reduction Goals by Supporting the Use of Biofuels. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 05/18/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 1647 SP0532

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Provide Funds for Infrastructure Projects across the State and To Direct the Department of Environmental Protection To Establish a State Infrastructure Adaptation Fund and Predevelopment Assistance Program. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Senator BREEN of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 05/18/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 1698 SP0553

An Act To Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue To Create a Public-Private Partnership To Create Biomass Energy Facilities in Aroostook County and To Connect Aroostook County to ISO New England. **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 05/18/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 04/25/22.

LD 1995 HP1482

An Act To Make Supplemental Appropriations and Allocations for the Expenditures of State Government, General Fund and Other Funds and To Change Certain Provisions of the Law Necessary to the Proper Operations of State Government for the Fiscal Years Ending June 30, 2022 and June 30, 2023. **Presented by** Representative PIERCE of Falmouth. **Public Hearings** 02/28/22, 03/01/22, 03/02/22, 03/03/22, 03/04/22, 03/07/22, 03/08/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/19/22. **Amended by:** CA H-1029. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 04/20/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 635.

LD 476 HP0350

An Act To Provide Licensed Assisted Living and Nursing Facilities Levels of Care for Incarcerated Persons. **Presented by** Representative MORALES of South Portland. **Public Hearing** 03/24/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 02/16/22.

LD 546 HP0391

An Act To Implement the Recommendations of the Maine Juvenile Justice System Assessment and Reinvestment Task Force. **Presented by** Representative BRENNAN of Portland. **Public Hearing** 03/26/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/15/21. **Amended by:** CA H-616. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 696 HP0508

Original Title: An Act To Prohibit Solitary Confinement in Maine's Corrections System. **New Title:** An Act To Define "Solitary Confinement". **Presented by** Representative LOOKNER of Portland. **Public Hearings** 04/05/21, 02/09/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-846. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died Between Houses 04/19/22.

LD 756 HP0561

An Act Regarding Criminal Services for Juveniles. **Presented by** Representative MORALES of South Portland. **Public Hearing** 03/04/22. (OTP-AM) Report A Accepted 04/15/22. **Amended by:** CA H-940, SA/CA S-605. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 05/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 737.

LD 1154 HP0832

An Act To Improve the Safety of Prisoners and Jail Staff by Limiting Work Hours of Jail Employees. **Presented by** Representative COLLINGS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 05/05/21. **Amended by:** CA H-809. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died Between Houses 04/12/22.

LD 1175 HP0853

Original Title: An Act To Prohibit Excessive Telephone, Video and Commissary Charges in Maine Jails and Prisons. **New Title:** An Act To Prohibit Excessive Telephone Charges in Maine Jails and Prisons. **Presented by** Representative KINNEY of Knox. **Public Hearing** 04/14/21. OTP-AM Accepted 04/11/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-936. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/15/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 615.

LD 1307 HP0963

Original Title: An Act To Restrict the Sale, Purchase and Use of Fireworks in the State. **New Title:** An Act Regarding the Sale and Use of Consumer Fireworks. **Presented by** Representative CLOUTIER of Lewiston. **Public Hearing** 05/07/21. OTP-AM Accepted 02/16/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-757. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 03/22/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 510.

CRIMINAL JUSTICE AND PUBLIC SAFETY

LD 1348 SP0430

Original Title: An Act To Limit the Decibel Level of Fireworks Near Working Farms. **New Title:** Resolve, To Study the Impacts of Consumer Fireworks Use. **Presented by** Senator CYRWAY of Kennebec. **Public Hearing** 05/07/21. OTP-AM Accepted 03/09/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-423. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 03/29/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 135.

LD 1440 HP1056

An Act To Provide Safe Gear for Female Firefighters. **Presented by** Representative ROEDER of Bangor. **Public Hearing** 04/21/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/07/21. **Amended by:** CA H-293. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1446 HP1062

An Act To Aid Municipalities in the Issuance of Concealed Handgun Permits. **Presented by** Representative PLUECKER of Warren. **Public Hearing** 05/05/21. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA H-866. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 04/17/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 619.

LD 1447 HP1063

Original Title: An Act To Require Training in Racial Issues, Racial Justice and Social Issues at the Maine Criminal Justice Academy and To Establish Additional Requirements for Law Enforcement Officers and Candidates. **New Title:** Resolve, To Study Training in Racial Issues, Racial Justice and Social Issues at the Maine Criminal Justice Academy and Additional Requirements for Law Enforcement Officers and Candidates. **Presented by** Representative GRAMLICH of Old Orchard Beach. **Public Hearing** 05/07/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-893. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1479 HP1094

An Act To Make Certain Traffic Infractions Secondary Offenses. **Presented by** Representative MORALES of South Portland. **Public Hearings** 05/04/21, 03/03/22. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Accepted Majority (ONTP) Report 04/11/22.

LD 1504 HP1114

Original Title: An Act To Enhance Use of Critical Incident Stress Management Teams for Firefighters. **New Title:** An Act To Enhance Use of Critical Incident Stress Management Teams for Firefighters and for Employees and Members of a Public Safety Agency, a Fire Department or an Agency Involved in Emergency Care or Response. **Presented by** Representative GRAMLICH of Old Orchard Beach. **Public Hearing** 05/10/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/29/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-810. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1552 HP1157

An Act To Provide Reentry Services to Persons Reentering the Community after Incarceration. **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 02/18/22. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

CRIMINAL JUSTICE AND PUBLIC SAFETY

LD 1604 HP1193

An Act To Reclassify Certain Offenses under the Inland Fisheries and Wildlife Laws and Motor Vehicle Laws and Increase the Efficiency of the Criminal Justice System. **Presented by** Representative WARREN of Hallowell. **Public Hearing** 02/11/22. Minority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/18/22. **Amended by:** CB H-978. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1654 HP1225

An Act To Stabilize State Funding for County Corrections. **Presented by** Representative WARREN of Hallowell. **Public Hearing** 03/04/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA H-994. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 05/05/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 732.

LD 1683 HP1252

Original Title: Resolve, To Compensate Department of Corrections Employees for Hazardous Work. **New Title:** Resolve, To Compensate Certain Department of Corrections Employees and Department of Health and Human Services Employees for Hazardous Work. **Presented by** Representative PLUECKER of Warren. **Public Hearing** 05/17/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/16/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-625. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1721 HP1276

An Act Regarding Dignity for Women in Correctional Facilities. **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 02/18/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/29/22. **Amended by:** CA H-824. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 04/17/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 620.

LD 1797 HP1338

An Act To Amend the Laws Governing the Maine Length of Service Award Program. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative THERIAULT of China. **Public Hearing** 01/19/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/24/22. **Amended by:** CA H-816. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/04/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 556.

LD 1799 HP1340

An Act To Require Law Enforcement Agencies To Retain Serial Numbers of Stolen Firearms. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MASON of Lisbon. **Public Hearing** 01/21/22. **Final Disposition:** Accepted Majority (ONTP) Report 02/16/22.

LD 1803 HP1345

An Act To Attract and Retain Firefighters and Emergency Medical Services Personnel through the Maine Length of Service Award Program. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative THERIAULT of China. **Public Hearing** 01/19/22. OTP-AM Accepted 02/16/22. **Amended by:** CA H-756, SA S-627. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 721.

CRIMINAL JUSTICE AND PUBLIC SAFETY

LD 1859 SP0645

Original Title: An Act To Build More Sustainable Ambulance Services in Communities. **New Title:** An Act To Establish the Maine Emergency Medical Services Community Grant Program. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator CURRY of Waldo. **Public Hearing** 02/02/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-446. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 700.

LD 1861 SP0660

An Act To Establish the Safe Homes Program. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator DESCHAMBAULT of York. **Public Hearing** 02/02/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/29/22. **Amended by:** CA S-461. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 575.

LD 1862 SP0661

An Act To Strengthen Maine's Good Samaritan Laws Concerning Drug-related Medical Assistance. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator MAXMIN of Lincoln. **Public Hearing** 02/09/22. Minority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/18/22. **Amended by:** CB S-560, SA/CB S-644. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 724.

LD 1863 SP0662

An Act To Allow Bars with an Occupancy of 30 or Fewer Persons To Have Only One Bathroom. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator POULIOT of Kennebec. **Public Hearing** 02/02/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 02/10/22.

LD 1886 HP1396

An Act To Repeal the Law Regarding the County Jail Reimbursement Fee. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative EVANGELOS of Friendship. **Public Hearing** 02/07/22. Majority (OTP) Report Accepted 03/24/22. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 04/13/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 591.

LD 1897 HP1404

An Act To Prevent the Use of Prone and Supine Restraints, Chemical Sprays and Electroshock Devices on Juveniles Held in Department of Corrections Facilities. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative LOOKNER of Portland. **Public Hearing** 02/11/22. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1903 HP1410

An Act To Update Criminal and Related Statutes and Respond to Decisions of the Law Court. (Submitted by the Criminal Law Advisory Commission pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 17-A, section 1354, subsection 2.) **Public Hearing** 02/02/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA H-892. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/14/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 608.

LD 1939 SP0676

An Act To Protect School Administration Officials from Harassment and Abuse. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator BREEN of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 02/18/22. **Final Disposition:** Accepted Majority (ONTP) Report 04/05/22.

LD 1953 SP0689

An Act To Fix Inconsistencies within the Sex Offender Registration and Notification Act of 2013. (Submitted by the Sex Offender Management and Risk Assessment Advisory Commission pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 34-A, section 11403, subsection 3.) **Public Hearing** 03/03/22. OTP Accepted 03/22/22. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 527.

LD 1988 HP1474

An Act To Establish That the Provision of Emergency Medical Services by an Ambulance Service Is an Essential Service and To Establish the Blue Ribbon Commission To Study Emergency Medical Services in the State. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 03/04/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA H-956. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Unsigned 05/08/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 749.

LD 1999 HP1486

Original Title: An Act To Require Civil Rights Officers at Law Enforcement Agencies. **New Title:** An Act To Prohibit Profiling and To Strengthen Civil Rights in Maine. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 03/04/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-859. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 2024 HP1504

An Act To Allow County and Regional Communications Centers To Request Polygraph Examinations for Employees and Applicants for Employment. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 03/16/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA H-843. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 04/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 574.

LD 144 HP0100

An Act To Fund Capital Improvements to Career and Technical Education Centers and Regions To Bolster Maine's Future Workforce. **Presented by** Speaker FECTEAU of Biddeford. **Public Hearing** 03/17/21. OTP-AM Accepted 05/19/21. **Amended by:** CA H-139. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 176 HP0129

An Act To Facilitate a Grade 9 to 16 School Project. **Presented by** Representative STEARNS of Guilford. **Public Hearing** 02/08/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA H-969. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/15/22, PRIVATE AND SPECIAL LAW, Chapter 22.

LD 270 SP0121

Original Title: An Act To Amend the Regional Adjustment Index To Ensure School Districts Do Not Receive Less than the State Average for Teacher Salaries. **New Title:** Resolve, Directing the Department of Education To Study the Regional Adjustment. **Presented by** Senator STEWART of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 03/08/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-486. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 04/14/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 155.

LD 293 HP0206

An Act To Increase the State's Share of the Cost of Health Insurance for Retired Teachers. **Presented by** Representative COLLINGS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 02/17/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/11/21. **Amended by:** CA H-27, HA H-56. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 452 HP0328

An Act To Require Certain Schools To Provide Menstrual Products. **Presented by** Representative TEPLER of Topsham. **Public Hearing** 04/20/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/07/21. **Amended by:** CA H-244, HA/CA H-344. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 552 HP0397

Original Title: An Act To Strengthen the Individualized Education Program Process. **New Title:** Resolve, To Improve the Individualized Education Program Process. **Presented by** Representative MILLETT of Cape Elizabeth. **Public Hearing** 03/22/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/03/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-247, HA/CA H-739. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 680 SP0267

Resolve, To Reestablish the Task Force To Study the Creation of a Comprehensive Career and Technical Education System. **Presented by** Senator DAUGHTRY of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 03/17/21. OTP-AM Accepted 02/23/22. **Amended by:** CA S-418. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Finally Passed, Emergency Signed 05/03/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 174.

LD 761 HP0566

An Act To Establish the Maine Community College System Pell Grant Match Program. **Presented by** Representative CROCKETT of Portland. **Public Hearing** 04/23/21. OTP-AM Accepted 05/19/21. **Amended by:** CA H-182. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 896 HP0652

Original Title: An Act Concerning Mental Health in Public Schools. **New Title:** Resolve, Directing the Department of Education To Study Disciplinary Policies. **Presented by** Representative WARREN of Scarborough. **Public Hearing** 04/20/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/09/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-458. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1114 SP0377

An Act To Require the State To Meet the Mandatory 55 Percent Contribution to Schools. **Presented by** Senator MIRAMANT of Knox. **Public Hearing** 04/13/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/08/21. **Amended by:** CA S-163. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1206 SP0392

An Act Regarding the Terms of Office of the Director of the Maine State Museum Commission, the State Librarian and the Director of the Maine Arts Commission. **Presented by** Senator DAUGHTRY of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 04/13/21. Majority (OTP) Report Accepted 02/16/22. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/16/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 496.

LD 1207 SP0393

Original Title: An Act To Maintain the Current Level of Education Funding. New **Title:** Resolve, Regarding Education Technician III Certification for Students at Eastern Maine Community College. **Presented by** Senator RAFFERTY of York. **Public Hearing** 04/13/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-485. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 04/14/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 156.

LD 1329 HP0981

An Act To Establish the Career Advancement and Navigation Initiative in the Department of Education To Lower Barriers to Career Advancement. **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 04/22/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/09/21. **Amended by:** CA H-449. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1383 HP1017

Original Title: An Act To Limit Homework in Public Schools. **New Title:** Resolve, Directing the Department of Education To Study the Use of Homework in Public Schools. **Presented by** Representative COLLINGS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 04/22/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/09/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-456. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1389 HP1023

An Act To Improve Maritime Education in Maine. **Presented by** Representative CUDDY of Winterport. **Public Hearing** 04/22/21. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA H-857. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 565.

LD 1391 HP1025

Original Title: An Act To Enhance the Educational Expertise and Knowledge of the Board of Trustees of the University of Maine System. **New Title:** Resolve, Directing the Department of Education To Conduct an Analysis of Representation on Educational Boards. **Presented by** Representative COLLINGS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 04/27/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/09/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-457. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1502 HP1112

An Act To Clarify Safety Issues in Schools with Respect to Health-related States of Emergency. **Presented by** Representative GRAMLICH of Old Orchard Beach. **Public Hearing** 05/04/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/08/21. **Amended by:** CA H-404. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1632 HP1216

An Act To Update the Laws Regarding the Maine Educational Center for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing and the Governor Baxter School for the Deaf. **Presented by** Representative PIERCE of Falmouth. **Public Hearing** 02/09/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/13/22. **Amended by:** CA H-995. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/20/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 646.

LD 1679 SP0540

Original Title: An Act To Address Student Hunger through Expanding Access to Free School Meals. **New Title:** An Act Regarding Expanding Access to Free School Meals. **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 05/20/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/08/21. **Amended by:** CA S-165, SA/CA (Changed Title) S-623. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 719.

LD 1716 HP1271

An Act To Ensure Full Payment of the State's Salary Supplement Obligation to Teachers with National Board Certification. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Representative MILLETT of Cape Elizabeth. **Public Hearing** 05/21/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/08/21. **Amended by:** CA H-401. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 694.

LD 1727 SP0572

An Act Concerning Sexual Misconduct on College Campuses. **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 03/08/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/15/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-554, SA/CA (Changed Title) S-625. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/05/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 733.

EDUCATION AND CULTURAL AFFAIRS

LD 1775 HP1326

Resolve, Regarding MaineCare Funding for Maine Schools. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative BRENNAN of Portland. **Public Hearing** 01/11/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA H-923. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Unsigned 04/23/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 167.

LD 1777 HP1328

An Act To Amend the Laws Regarding Education Service Centers. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MARTIN of Eagle Lake. **Public Hearing** 02/09/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/09/22.

LD 1780 HP1331

An Act To Allow Unorganized Territory School Staff To Receive Annualized Pay. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative DUNPHY of Old Town. **Public Hearing** 01/11/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/24/22. **Amended by:** CA H-817. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 699.

LD 1789 SP0627

An Act To Modernize Funding of Publicly Funded Tuition Students Attending Career and Technical Education Programs. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator MAXMIN of Lincoln. **Public Hearing** 02/09/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 02/23/22.

LD 1802 HP1343

An Act To Amend the Requirements of the Reorganization Plan for the Formation of Regional School Units. (Submitted by the Department of Education pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative STEARNS of Guilford. **Public Hearing** 01/13/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA H-805. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 537.

LD 1807 SP0634

An Act To Expand Nursing Education Programs. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator DAUGHTRY of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 02/22/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/29/22. **Amended by:** CA S-469. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1816 HP1349

An Act To Promote Labor Education through the University of Maine System. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Speaker FECTEAU of Biddeford. **Public Hearing** 01/12/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 02/23/22. **Amended by:** SA S-628. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 722.

EDUCATION AND CULTURAL AFFAIRS

LD 1820 HP1353

Original Title: An Act To Strengthen the Governance of the Maine Community College System and University of Maine System. **New Title:** An Act To Strengthen the Governance of the University of Maine System. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MILLETT of Cape Elizabeth. **Public Hearing** 01/12/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/24/22. **Amended by:** CA H-811, HA H-833, HA/CA (Changed Title) H-821. **Final Disposition:** Enacted. (Veto Sustained 05/09/22).

LD 1838 SP0656

An Act To Improve Student Access to Postsecondary School Transcripts and Diplomas. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator VITELLI of Sagadahoc. **Public Hearing** 01/12/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA S-426. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 538.

LD 1845 HP1366

An Act To Amend the Education Statutes. (Submitted by the Department of Education pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative BRENNAN of Portland. **Public Hearing** 01/13/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA H-852. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 571.

LD 1870 HP1380

An Act Regarding the Maine School Safety Center. (Submitted by the Department of Education pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative COREY of Windham. **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA H-790. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 542.

LD 1880 HP1390

Original Title: An Act To Provide Textbook Cost Assistance for High School Students Enrolled in Early College Courses. **New Title:** Resolve, Directing the Public Higher Education Systems Coordinating Committee To Convene a Stakeholder Group To Study Equity in and Access to Early College Programs. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative O'NEIL of Saco. **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-972. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Finally Passed, Emergency Unsigned 04/26/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 169.

LD 1893 SP0663

An Act Regarding the Use of a Student Athlete's Name, Image, Likeness or Autograph. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator LUCHINI of Hancock. **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA S-427. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 544.
EDUCATION AND CULTURAL AFFAIRS

LD 1902 HP1409

Resolve, To Establish a Pilot Program To Encourage Climate Education in Maine Public Schools. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative BLUME of York. **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/09/22. **Amended by:** CA H-769, HA/CA H-778, SA/CA S-633. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 05/03/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 178.

LD 1924 SP0679

An Act To Expand Access to Justice in Rural Maine through Legal Education. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 02/09/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA S-448, SA/CA S-635. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/05/22, PRIVATE AND SPECIAL LAW, Chapter 26.

LD 1931 HP1440

Resolve, Regarding Legislative Review of Portions of Chapter 40: Rule for Medication Administration in Maine Schools, a Major Substantive Rule of the Department of Education. (Submitted by the Department of Education pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 5, section 8072.) **Public Hearing** 02/08/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA H-804. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Finally Passed, Emergency Signed 03/31/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 139.

LD 1932 HP1441

Resolve, Regarding Legislative Review of Portions of Chapter 132: Learning Results: Parameters for Essential Instruction, a Major Substantive Rule of the Department of Education. (Submitted by the Department of Education pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 5, section 8072.) **Public Hearing** 02/08/22. OTP Accepted 03/09/22. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Finally Passed, Emergency Signed 03/31/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 140.

LD 1933 HP1442

Original Title: Resolve, Regarding Legislative Review of Portions of Chapter 115: The Credentialing of Education Personnel, a Major Substantive Rule of the Department of Education, State Board of Education. **New Title:** Resolve, Regarding Legislative Review of Portions of Chapter 115: The Credentialing of Education Personnel, a Major Substantive Rule of the State Board of Education. (Submitted by the Department of Education, State Board of Education pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 5, section 8072.) **Public Hearing** 02/08/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-858. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Finally Passed, Emergency Signed 04/07/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 144.

EDUCATION AND CULTURAL AFFAIRS

LD 1935 HP1446

Original Title: Resolve, Regarding Legislative Review of Portions of Chapter 60: New School Siting Approval, Portions of Chapter 61: State Board of Education Rules for Major Capital School Construction Projects and Portions of Chapter 125: Basic School Approval Standards: Public Schools and School Administrative Units, Major Substantive Rules of the Department of Education, State Board of Education. New Title: Resolve, Regarding Legislative Review of Portions of Chapter 60: New School Siting Approval, Portions of Chapter 61: State Board of Education Rules for Major Capital School Construction Projects and Portions of Chapter 60: New School Siting Approval, Portions of Chapter 61: State Board of Education Rules for Major Capital School Construction Projects and Portions of Chapter 125: Basic School Approval Standards: Public Schools and School Administrative Units, Major Substantive Rules of the Department of Education and State Board of Education. (Submitted by the Department of Education, State Board of Education pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 5, section 8072.) Public Hearing 02/08/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/07/22. Amended by: CA (Changed Title) H-928. Final Disposition: Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1962 SP0700

Original Title: An Act To Increase Learning Potential by Providing High-impact Tutoring Grants. **New Title:** An Act To Increase Learning Potential by Providing Innovative Instruction and Tutoring Program Grants. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator RAFFERTY of York. **Public Hearing** 02/22/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-532. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/18/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 632.

LD 1963 HP1460

Original Title: An Act To Create the General Purpose Aid Stabilization Fund. New **Title:** An Act To Create the Education Stabilization Fund. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Representative LAROCHELLE of Augusta. **Public Hearing** 02/22/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-860. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1989 HP1475

An Act To Authorize School Administrative District No. 6 To Lease a Former Administrative Building for a Term of Not More than 20 Years. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Representative CARLOW of Buxton. **Public Hearing** 03/02/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA H-896. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/15/22, PRIVATE AND SPECIAL LAW, Chapter 23.

LD 82 HP0048

Resolve, To Provide for Participation of the State in the Planning and Negotiations for the Atlantic Loop Energy Project. **Presented by** Representative KESSLER of South Portland. **Public Hearing** 02/18/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 01/05/22.

LD 170 HP0123

An Act Pertaining to Transmission Lines Not Needed for Reliability or Local Generation. **Presented by** Representative GROHOSKI of Ellsworth. **Public Hearing** 02/25/21. (OTP-AM) Report A Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA H-931. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted. (Veto Sustained 05/09/22).

LD 245 SP0106

Original Title: An Act Regarding Rural Water Districts. New Title: An Act Regarding Consumer-owned Water Utilities. **Presented by** Senator GUERIN of Penobscot. **Public Hearing** 05/18/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/08/21. Amended by: CA S-198, SB/CA (Changed Title) S-589. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 711.

LD 318 HP0222

Original Title: An Act To Provide More Options to Maine Electric Service Customers and Support Maine's Climate Goals. **New Title:** Resolve, To Direct the Office of the Public Advocate To Study Reforming Maine's System of Retail Electricity Supply To Provide More Options to Maine Customers and Support Maine's Climate Goals. **Presented by** Representative GROHOSKI of Ellsworth. **Public Hearing** 03/16/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/13/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-918, HA/CA H-955. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 04/20/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 164.

LD 337 SP0143

Original Title: An Act Regarding Energy, Utilities and Technology. **New Title:** An Act Regarding the Powers of the Efficiency Maine Trust and the Maine Clean Energy and Sustainability Accelerator. **Presented by** Senator LAWRENCE of York. **Public Hearing** 03/16/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-507. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/14/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 600.

LD 551 HP0396

An Act To Accelerate Weatherization Efforts in the State. **Presented by** Representative KESSLER of South Portland. **Public Hearing** 03/16/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/08/21. **Amended by:** CA H-376. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 634 SP0248

Original Title: An Act To Cap the Value of Contracts for Renewable Resources and Distributed Generation Resources. **New Title:** An Act To Reduce Volatility in the Net Energy Billing Program and To Define "Competitive Electricity Provider". **Presented by** Senator STEWART of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 03/16/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/20/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-528, SA/CA (Changed Title) S-581. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/25/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 659.

LD 682 SP0270

Original Title: An Act To Ensure the Viability of the Northern Maine Electric Transmission Grid. **New Title:** Resolve, To Monitor Northern and Rural Energy. **Presented by** Senator STEWART of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 04/20/21. OTP-AM Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-531. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 04/15/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 158.

LD 697 HP0509

An Act To Enhance the Energy Security of Maine Residents. **Presented by** Representative BERRY of Bowdoinham. **Public Hearing** 03/08/22. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Accepted Minority (ONTP) Report 04/14/22.

LD 1026 HP0764

An Act To Update the Regulation of Public Utility Monopolies. **Presented by** Representative BERRY of Bowdoinham. **Public Hearing** 03/16/22. (OTP-AM) Report C Accepted 04/19/22. **Amended by:** CC H-1027, HA/CC H-1041. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1079 SP0348

Resolve, To Review the Effects of the Deregulation of Maine Utilities. **Presented by** Senator STEWART of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 04/13/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Accepted Majority (ONTP) Report 04/05/22.

LD 1107 SP0368

Original Title: An Act To Create Needed Broadband Infrastructure in Rural Maine through the Establishment of a Satellite-based Broadband Grant Program. New Title: Resolve, Directing the Maine Connectivity Authority To Take Further Actions To Bring High-speed Broadband to Unserved Areas. Presented by Senator STEWART of Aroostook. Public Hearing 04/06/21. OTP-AM Accepted 04/05/22. Amended by: CA (Changed Title) S-496. Carried Over: 07/19/21. Final Disposition: Finally Passed, Signed 04/18/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 161.

LD 1202 HP0880

An Act To Establish a Wood-fired Combined Heat and Power Program. **Presented by** Representative WADSWORTH of Hiram. **Public Hearing** 04/15/21. OTP-AM Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA H-932. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/14/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 604.

LD 1350 SP0432

An Act To Expand Maine's Clean Energy Economy. **Presented by** Senator VITELLI of Sagadahoc. **Public Hearing** 04/20/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1409 SP0459

An Act Regarding High-impact Electric Transmission Lines. **Presented by** Senator LAWRENCE of York. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 01/05/22.

LD 1511 HP1119

An Act To Finance Distribution Investments at the Lowest Cost to Customers and To Encourage Utility Performance. **Presented by** Representative BERRY of Bowdoinham. **Public Hearing** 03/16/22. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1554 HP1159

An Act To Provide Climate Change Transition Assistance for Maine's Energy-intensive Businesses. **Presented by** Representative WADSWORTH of Hiram. **Public Hearing** 04/27/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/10/21. **Amended by:** CA H-510, SA/CA S-618. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 716.

LD 1555 HP1160

An Act To Fund Broadband Internet Infrastructure for Marginalized Groups in the State. **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 04/27/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/08/21. **Amended by:** CA H-377. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1579 SP0456

Original Title: An Act To Transition State and Local Motor Vehicle Fleets to 100 Percent Zero-emission Vehicles. **New Title:** An Act To Transition State and Local Motor Vehicle Fleets to Plug-in Hybrid Vehicles and Zero-emission Vehicles. **Presented by** Senator VITELLI of Sagadahoc. **Public Hearing** 05/04/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/11/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-484. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 693.

LD 1587 HP1176

An Act To Remove the Municipal Ordinance Exemption for the Development of Nonessential Transmission Lines. **Presented by** Representative LANDRY of Farmington. **Public Hearing** 05/04/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 1634 HP1218

An Act To Create the Maine Generation Authority. **Presented by** Representative GROHOSKI of Ellsworth. **Public Hearing** 05/05/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died Between Houses 04/25/22.

LD 1760 HP1311

An Act To Amend the Charter of the Boothbay Harbor Sewer District To Set the Terms of Its Trustees at 3 Years. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative STOVER of Boothbay. **Public Hearing** 01/06/22. OTP Accepted 01/26/22. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 02/17/22, PRIVATE AND SPECIAL LAW, Chapter 13.

LD 1814 SP0641

Original Title: An Act To Repeal the St. Francis Water District Charter and Direct the Town of St. Francis To Assume, Maintain and Operate the Property of the District. **New Title:** An Act To Transfer the St. Francis Water District to the Town of St. Francis and To Repeal the St. Francis Water District Charter. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 01/06/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/09/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-433. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 03/29/22, PRIVATE AND SPECIAL LAW, Chapter 16.

LD 1819 HP1352

An Act To Define "Discrete Electric Generating Facility". (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative GROHOSKI of Ellsworth. **Public Hearing** 01/11/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 1829 SP0646

An Act To Amend the Charter of the Ogunquit Sewer District. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator LAWRENCE of York. **Public Hearing** 01/06/22. OTP-AM Accepted 02/16/22. **Amended by:** CA S-411. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/16/22, PRIVATE AND SPECIAL LAW, Chapter 15.

LD 1847 HP1368

An Act To Prohibit a Public Utility from Terminating or Disconnecting Service to a Public Safety Facility without Advance Notice and Approval. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative BERRY of Bowdoinham. **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA H-861. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 04/12/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 586.

LD 1894 SP0664

An Act To Support Municipal Broadband Infrastructure through Incentives and Competition. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator VITELLI of Sagadahoc. **Public Hearing** 02/03/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA S-483. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/15/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 616.

LD 1913 SP0674

Original Title: An Act To Review Strategies for Improving Utility Rate Affordability and To Provide Utility Relief. **New Title:** An Act To Create the Electric Ratepayer Advisory Council. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator VITELLI of Sagadahoc. **Public Hearing** 02/15/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-529. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 04/18/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 623.

LD 1949 SP0686

An Act To Amend the Caribou Utilities District Charter To Include Broadband Services. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 02/15/22. OTP Accepted 03/22/22. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PRIVATE AND SPECIAL LAW, Chapter 18.

LD 1955 SP0693

An Act To Facilitate Net Energy Billing. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator VITELLI of Sagadahoc. **Public Hearing** 02/22/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/24/22.

LD 1959 SP0697

Original Title: An Act To Ensure Transmission and Distribution Utility Accountability. **New Title:** An Act Regarding Utility Accountability and Grid Planning for Maine's Clean Energy Future. **Presented by** Senator BRENNER of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 02/22/22. (OTP-AM) Report A Accepted 04/20/22. Amended by: CA S-550, HA/CA (Changed Title) H-1043. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 702.

LD 1967 SP0704

An Act To Amend the Charter of the Gray Water District. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Senator BREEN of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 03/08/22. OTP Accepted 03/22/22. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PRIVATE AND SPECIAL LAW, Chapter 19.

LD 2015 HP1497

An Act To Update the Comprehensive State Energy Plan To Achieve the State Energy Vision. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Energy, Utilities and Technology pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 2, section 9, subsection 3, paragraph C-1.) **Public Hearing** 03/16/22. **Final Disposition:** Died Between Houses 04/13/22.

LD 2016 HP1498

Original Title: An Act To Implement the Crisis Response Services Recommendations Identified Pursuant to Resolve 2021, Chapter 29. **New Title:** Resolve, To Implement the Crisis Response Services Recommendations Identified Pursuant to Resolve 2021, Chapter 29. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Energy, Utilities and Technology pursuant to Resolve 2021, chapter 29, section 1.) **Public Hearing** 03/16/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-973. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 04/18/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 162.

LD 2017 HP1499

Resolve, Regarding Monitoring of and Reporting on Energy Use Data Standards and Online Energy Data Platforms. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Energy, Utilities and Technology pursuant to Resolve 2021, chapter 63, section 2.) **Public Hearing** 03/16/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/11/22. **Amended by:** CA H-942, HA H-992. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 05/02/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 179.

LD 2033 HP1514

An Act To Raise the Debt Limit of the Eagle Lake Water and Sewer District. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Representative MARTIN of Eagle Lake. **Public Hearing** 03/25/22. OTP Accepted 04/05/22. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 04/14/22, PRIVATE AND SPECIAL LAW, Chapter 21.

ENVIRONMENT AND NATURAL RESOURCES

LD 203 SP0092

An Act To Increase Funding for the St. Croix International Waterway Commission. **Presented by** Senator MOORE of Washington. **Public Hearing** 02/17/21. OTP-AM Accepted 03/11/21. **Amended by:** CA S-13. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 259 HP0180

Original Title: An Act To Improve Solid Waste Management. **New Title:** An Act To Increase the Waste Handling Fee Imposed on the Landfilling of Municipal Solid Waste. **Presented by** Representative MCDONALD of Stonington. **Public Hearing** 03/07/22. (OTP-AM) Report A Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-882. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 04/23/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 653.

LD 489 SP0196

RESOLUTION, Proposing an Amendment to the Constitution of Maine To Establish a Right to a Healthy Environment. **Presented by** Senator MAXMIN of Lincoln. **Public Hearing** 03/08/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/28/21. **Amended by:** CA S-53. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 676 SP0263

An Act To Reclassify Part of the Androscoggin River to Class B. **Presented by** Senator CLAXTON of Androscoggin. **Public Hearing** 05/03/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/09/22.

LD 866 HP0634

An Act Concerning Advanced Refrigeration Technology. **Presented by** Representative LYFORD of Eddington. **Public Hearing** 03/07/22. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Indefinitely Postponed 03/24/22.

LD 1429 HP1045

Original Title: An Act To Implement the Most Time-sensitive Recommendations of the Maine Climate Council. **New Title:** An Act To Achieve Carbon Neutrality in Maine by the Year 2045. **Presented by** Representative DUNPHY of Old Town. **Public Hearing** 05/17/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/09/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-775. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/29/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 517.

LD 1467 HP1083

An Act To Promote a Circular Economy through Increased Post-consumer Recycled Plastic Content in Plastic Beverage Containers. **Presented by** Representative DOUDERA of Camden. **Public Hearing** 04/26/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/15/21. **Amended by:** CA H-622. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 05/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 742.

LD 1488 HP1102

Resolve, To Study and Recommend Improvements to Maine's Dam Safety. **Presented by** Representative BELL of Yarmouth. **Public Hearing** 05/03/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/09/21. **Amended by:** CA H-436, SA/CA S-617. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 05/03/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 176.

LD 1532 HP1136

An Act To Protect Maine's Air Quality by Strengthening Requirements for Air Emissions Licensing. **Presented by** Representative MORALES of South Portland. **Public Hearing** 05/03/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 01/26/22.

LD 1616 HP1205

An Act To Ensure That Municipalities and Multimunicipal Regions of Every Size and Capacity Have Guidance on Climate Adaptation and Resilience Strategies for Policy, Implementation and Investment Decision Support. **Presented by** Representative BLUME of York. **Public Hearing** 02/28/22. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died Between Houses 04/14/22.

LD 1639 SP0523

An Act To Protect the Health and Welfare of Maine Communities and Reduce Harmful Solid Waste. **Presented by** Senator CARNEY of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 05/17/21. (OTP-AM) Report A Accepted 04/11/22. **Amended by:** CA S-494, SB/CA S-525. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/18/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 626.

LD 1801 HP1342

An Act To Modify Exemptions for Certain Storm Water Discharges to Class AA and SA Waters. (Submitted by the Department of Environmental Protection pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative ZEIGLER of Montville. **Public Hearing** 01/10/22. OTP Accepted 02/16/22. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 03/16/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 503.

LD 1809 SP0636

An Act To Allow Exceptions to the Height Limitations under the Shoreland Zoning Laws. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator BRENNER of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 01/10/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 02/16/22. **Amended by:** CA S-415. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/16/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 504.

LD 1826 HP1359

Original Title: An Act To Create a Subcommittee of the Interagency Task Force on Invasive Aquatic Plants and Nuisance Species To Recommend Ways To Reduce the Threat of Further Infestations. **New Title:** An Act To Require Reporting by the Interagency Task Force on Invasive Aquatic Plants and Nuisance Species Regarding Recommendations To Reduce the Threat of Further Infestations. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative HASENFUS of Readfield. **Public Hearing** 01/10/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/09/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-774. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/29/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 522.

ENVIRONMENT AND NATURAL RESOURCES

LD 1835 SP0653

An Act To Amend the Laws Governing Storm Water Management To Provide an Exemption for Mountain Bike Trails. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator DAUGHTRY of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 01/10/22. OTP Accepted 02/16/22. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 03/16/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 507.

LD 1872 HP1382

Resolve, To Create a Task Force Relating to the Water Quality of Saco Bay. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative COPELAND of Saco. **Public Hearing** 01/24/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 02/10/22.

LD 1875 HP1385

Original Title: An Act To Address Perfluoroalkyl and Polyfluoroalkyl Substances Pollution from State-owned Solid Waste Disposal Facilities. **New Title:** Resolve, To Address Perfluoroalkyl and Polyfluoroalkyl Substances Pollution at State-owned Solid Waste Landfills. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative ZEIGLER of Montville. **Public Hearing** 01/24/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-802. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Finally Passed, Emergency Signed 05/02/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 172.

LD 1911 HP1417

Original Title: An Act To Prohibit the Contamination of Clean Soils with So-called Forever Chemicals. New Title: An Act To Prevent the Further Contamination of the Soils and Waters of the State with So-called Forever Chemicals. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.)
Presented by Representative PLUECKER of Warren. Public Hearing 01/24/22. (OTP-AM) Report A Accepted 04/14/22. Amended by: CA (Changed Title) H-958, SB/CA S-553. Final Disposition: Enacted, Signed 04/20/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 641.

LD 1940 SP0680

Original Title: An Act To Ensure That Building Codes Allow the Installation and Use of Products and Equipment That Use Certain Federally Regulated Refrigerants. New Title: An Act To Ensure That Building Codes Allow the Installation and Use of Refrigeration and Air Conditioning Products and Equipment That Use Certain Federally Regulated Refrigerants. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) Presented by Senator TIMBERLAKE of Androscoggin. Public Hearing 02/07/22. OTP-AM Accepted 02/23/22. Amended by: CA (Changed Title) S-421. Final Disposition: Enacted, Signed 03/29/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 524.

LD 1964 SP0690

An Act To Update Certain Water Quality Standards and To Reclassify Certain Waters of the State. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Environment and Natural Resources pursuant to Joint Rule 353.) **Public Hearing** 02/28/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA S-447. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 551.

ENVIRONMENT AND NATURAL RESOURCES

LD 1970 HP1465

An Act To Implement Agency Recommendations Relating to Sea Level Rise and Climate Resilience Provided Pursuant to Resolve 2021, Chapter 67. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Environment and Natural Resources pursuant to Resolve 2021, chapter 67.) **Public Hearing** 02/28/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/29/22. **Amended by:** CA H-825. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/12/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 590.

LD 1974 SP0706

An Act To Establish and Fund the Maine Climate Corps Program Pursuant to Recommendations in the Report Required by Resolve 2021, Chapter 25. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Environment and Natural Resources pursuant to Joint Rule 353.) **Public Hearing** 02/28/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA S-440, SA S-639. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 728.

LD 1979 SP0710

Original Title: An Act To Sustain Good-paying Jobs in the Forest Products Industry by Ensuring Consistency between Comprehensive River Resource Management Plans and State Water Quality Standards. **New Title:** An Act Regarding the Development of Comprehensive River Resource Management Plans. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 02/28/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/18/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-520, SA/CA (Changed Title) S-563. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 05/01/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 675.

LD 2018 HP1500

An Act To Implement Recommendations Regarding the Incorporation of Equity Considerations in Regulatory Decision Making. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Environment and Natural Resources pursuant to Public Law 2021, chapter 279, section 3.) **Public Hearing** 03/14/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/14/22. **Amended by:** CA H-999, SA/CA S-642. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 05/08/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 736.

LD 2020 HP1502

An Act To Implement Recommendations Regarding the Regulation of Firefighting or Fire-suppressing Foams to Which Perfluoroalkyl and Polyfluoroalkyl Substances Have Been Intentionally Added. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Environment and Natural Resources pursuant to Public Law 2021, chapter 449, section 2.) **Public Hearing** 03/14/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA H-856. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 583.

LD 2026 HP1507

Resolve, Regarding Legislative Review of Chapter 180: Appliance Efficiency Standards, a Late-filed Major Substantive Rule of the Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality. (Submitted by the Department of Environmental Protection pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 5, section 8072 and approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council) **Public Hearing** 03/18/22. Majority (OTP) Report Accepted 03/29/22. **Amended by:** SA S-472. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 04/07/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 145.

LD 17 SP0024

Resolve, To Provide Rural Nonmedical Transportation Services to the Elderly and Adults with Disabilities Receiving Home and Community Benefits under the MaineCare Program. **Presented by** Senator MAXMIN of Lincoln. **Public Hearing** 02/10/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/07/21. **Amended by:** CA S-148. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 74 HP0040

Resolve, To Ensure Appropriate Personal Needs Allowances for Persons Residing in Long-term Care Facilities. **Presented by** Representative MCCREA of Fort Fairfield. **Public Hearing** 02/11/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/07/21. **Amended by:** CA H-308. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 85 HP0051

An Act Concerning MaineCare Coverage for Donor Breast Milk. **Presented by** Representative CRAVEN of Lewiston. **Public Hearing** 02/11/21. OTP-AM Accepted 03/30/21. **Amended by:** CA H-45, SA/CA S-585. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 708.

LD 197 SP0085

Resolve, To Ensure That Community Mental Health Service Providers Can Access Pandemic Stimulus Funds. **Presented by** Senator BREEN of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 04/15/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/03/21. **Amended by:** CA S-131. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 250 HP0171

An Act To Assist Nursing Homes in the Management of Facility Beds. **Presented by** Representative PERRY of Calais. **Public Hearing** 03/17/21. OTP-AM Accepted 05/19/21. **Amended by:** CA H-163. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 296 HP0209

Original Title: An Act To Provide a Tax Credit for Family Caregivers. New Title: Resolve, To Create the Family Caregiver Grant Pilot Program. **Presented by** Representative CLOUTIER of Lewiston. **Public Hearing** 05/20/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/15/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-621. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 343 HP0241

Original Title: An Act To Set Aside Funds from Federal Block Grants for Certain Communities. **New Title:** Resolve, To Review Maternal and Child Health Block Grant Spending. **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 03/24/21. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-874. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Unsigned 04/17/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 159.

LD 372 SP0158

Original Title: An Act To Provide Maine Children Access to Affordable Health Care. **New Title:** An Act To Establish the Hospital System Loan Fund Program. **Presented by** Senator CARNEY of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 02/24/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CC S-476, SA/CC (Changed Title) S-591. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Unsigned 05/08/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 746.

LD 393 HP0277

Original Title: An Act To Amend the Laws Regarding Health and Human Services. **New Title:** An Act To Improve the Child Welfare System. **Presented by** Representative MEYER of Eliot. **Public Hearing** 02/22/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-907. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 415 HP0299

Original Title: Resolve, Directing the Department of Health and Human Services To Increase MaineCare Reimbursement Rates for Targeted Case Management Services To Reflect Inflation. **New Title:** Resolve, Directing the Department of Health and Human Services To Increase MaineCare Reimbursement Rates for Targeted Case Management Services and To Expand Eligibility for Targeted Case Management Services for Adults with Substance Use Disorder. **Presented by** Representative STEARNS of Guilford. **Public Hearing** 04/15/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/03/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-251. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 432 HP0312

Resolve, To Improve Behavioral Health Care for Children. **Presented by** Representative MADIGAN of Waterville. **Public Hearing** 04/02/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/16/21. **Amended by:** CA H-655. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 485 SP0191

An Act To Continue Funding for Home-delivered Meals for Homebound Seniors and To Address Growing Demand. **Presented by** Senator CLAXTON of Androscoggin. **Public Hearing** 03/17/21. OTP-AM Accepted 04/28/21. **Amended by:** CA S-44, SA/CA S-594. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 712.

LD 496 HP0359

Original Title: An Act To Clear Waiting Lists for and Ensure Timely Access to Mental Health Services for Maine Children. **New Title:** An Act To Increase Timely Access to Mental Health Services by Increasing MaineCare Reimbursement Rates. **Presented by** Representative GRAMLICH of Old Orchard Beach. **Public Hearing** 04/02/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/07/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-309. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 512 HP0375

Original Title: An Act To Provide Intensive Case Managers to Counties That Do Not Have County Jails or Regional Jails. **New Title:** An Act To Increase the Number of Intensive Case Managers. **Presented by** Representative DODGE of Belfast. **Public Hearing** 03/25/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/08/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-389. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 533 SP0220

An Act To Expand the Statewide Voluntary Early Childhood Consultation Program. **Presented by** Senator BREEN of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 04/02/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA S-510, SA/CA S-596. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 679.

LD 582 HP0425

An Act To Support the Fidelity and Sustainability of Assertive Community Treatment. **Presented by** Representative MADIGAN of Waterville. **Public Hearing** 04/15/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/07/21. **Amended by:** CA H-310. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 614 HP0450

Resolve, To Extend Funding to Maine Veterans' Homes during the COVID-19 Pandemic. **Presented by** Representative TUELL of East Machias. **Public Hearing** 03/17/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/09/21. **Amended by:** CA H-448. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 629 HP0465

Original Title: Resolve, To Establish the Task Force To Study Improving Safety and Provide Protection from Violence for Health Care Workers in Hospitals and Mental Health Care Providers. **New Title:** Resolve, To Establish the Task Force To Study the Process for Bringing Criminal Cases in Situations of Violence against Health Care Workers. **Presented by** Representative RISEMAN of Harrison. **Public Hearing** 03/23/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/07/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-311, SA/CA S-645. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Finally Passed, Emergency Signed 05/03/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 173.

LD 632 SP0246

An Act To Facilitate the Conversion of Children's Private Nonmedical Institutions to Qualified Residential Treatment Programs as Required by Federal Law. **Presented by** Senator CLAXTON of Androscoggin. **Public Hearing** 03/18/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 02/10/22.

LD 674 SP0261

An Act To Support Early Intervention and Treatment of Psychotic Disorders. **Presented by** Senator BREEN of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 03/25/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/03/21. **Amended by:** CA S-132. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.



LD 684 SP0272

Resolve, To Amend MaineCare Reimbursement Provisions Governing Supplemental Payments to Nursing Facilities with High MaineCare Use. **Presented by** Senator TIMBERLAKE of Androscoggin. **Public Hearing** 03/17/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/03/21. **Amended by:** CA S-133. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Finally Passed, Emergency Signed 05/02/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 171.

LD 716 HP0526

Original Title: An Act To Enhance and Improve the Maine Developmental Services Oversight and Advisory Board and To Establish the Aging and Disability Mortality Review Panel. **New Title:** An Act To Enhance and Improve the Maine Developmental Services Oversight and Advisory Board. **Presented by** Representative MADIGAN of Waterville. **Public Hearing** 03/23/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/17/21. **Amended by:** SA (Changed Title) S-602. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 686.

LD 718 HP0529

An Act To Improve the Health of Maine Residents by Closing Coverage Gaps in the MaineCare Program and the Children's Health Insurance Program. **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 04/15/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 811 SP0156

An Act To Protect the Reproductive Rights and Freedoms of Maine People. **Presented by** Senator BREEN of Cumberland. **Public Hearings** 03/08/22, 03/25/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA S-534, SA/CA S-606. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 05/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 738.

LD 867 HP0635

An Act To Prohibit Mandatory COVID-19 Vaccinations for 5 Years To Allow for Safety Testing and Investigations into Reproductive Harm. **Presented by** Representative QUINT of Hodgdon. **Public Hearing** 01/11/22. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Accepted Majority (ONTP) Report 03/09/22.

LD 910 HP0666

An Act To Amend the General Assistance Laws Governing Reimbursement. **Presented by** Representative BRENNAN of Portland. **Public Hearing** 04/01/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/03/21. **Amended by:** SA S-609. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 05/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 734.

LD 949 SP0301

Resolve, To Restore the MaineCare Nursing Facility COVID-19 Temporary Rate Increase. **Presented by** Senator BALDACCI of Penobscot. **Public Hearing** 04/05/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/14/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-205, HA/CA (Changed Title) H-572. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.



LD 972 HP0718

An Act To Establish the Rare Disease Advisory Council. **Presented by** Representative CRAVEN of Lewiston. **Public Hearing** 04/07/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/08/21. **Amended by:** CA H-391, SA/CA S-611. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 05/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 740.

LD 979 HP0725

An Act To Expand Maine's School-based Health Centers. **Presented by** Representative SACHS of Freeport. **Public Hearing** 04/06/21. OTP-AM Accepted 05/19/21. **Amended by:** CA H-130. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 996 HP0734

An Act To Improve Dental Health Access for Maine Children and Adults with Low Incomes. **Presented by** Speaker FECTEAU of Biddeford. **Public Hearing** 04/26/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/03/21. **Amended by:** CA H-219. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1059 HP0788

An Act To Provide Substance Use Disorder Treatment to Adolescents. **Presented by** Representative MORALES of South Portland. **Public Hearing** 04/06/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 02/10/22.

LD 1076 SP0344

An Act To Support the Operations of Youth Shelters in Maine. **Presented by** Senator LIBBY of Androscoggin. **Public Hearing** 04/08/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/03/21. **Amended by:** CA S-112. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1080 HP0795

Resolve, Directing the Department of Health and Human Services To Update the Rights of Recipients of Mental Health Services. **Presented by** Representative STOVER of Boothbay. **Public Hearing** 04/07/21. OTP-AM Accepted 02/16/22. **Amended by:** CA H-758. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Unsigned 03/22/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 132.

LD 1091 SP0352

An Act To Improve the Long-term Outcomes for Youth Transitioning from State Care by Raising the Upper Age Limit for Voluntary Support Eligibility. **Presented by** Senator CURRY of Waldo. **Public Hearing** 04/07/21. OTP-AM Accepted 05/19/21. **Amended by:** CA S-78, SA/CA S-613. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 714.

LD 1112 SP0374

Resolve, To Classify Employee Health Insurance as a Fixed Cost for MaineCare Reimbursement in Nursing Homes. **Presented by** Senator TIMBERLAKE of Androscoggin. **Public Hearing** 04/05/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/09/21. **Amended by:** CA S-226. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1135 HP0813

An Act Regarding Substance Use Disorder Treatment Services and Increasing Reimbursement Rates for Those Services. **Presented by** Representative STOVER of Boothbay. **Public Hearing** 04/06/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/07/21. **Amended by:** CA H-294. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1147 HP0825

Resolve, To Enhance Access to Medication Management for Individuals with Serious and Persistent Mental Illness. **Presented by** Representative MADIGAN of Waterville. **Public Hearing** 04/12/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/03/21. **Amended by:** CA H-278. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1197 HP0875

Resolve, To Require Continued MaineCare Reimbursement to Nursing Facilities for Bed Hold Days during Hospitalizations and Therapeutic Leaves of Absence. **Presented by** Representative CRAVEN of Lewiston. **Public Hearing** 04/05/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/09/21. **Amended by:** CA H-446. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1204 SP0389

An Act To Address the Shortage of Direct Care Workers for Children with Disabilities in Maine. **Presented by** Senator BALDACCI of Penobscot. **Public Hearing** 04/20/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/03/21. **Amended by:** CA S-156. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1324 HP0976

Resolve, Directing the Department of Health and Human Services To Conduct an Assessment of Human Trafficking in the State. **Presented by** Representative ROBERTS of South Berwick. **Public Hearing** 04/13/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/03/21. **Amended by:** CA H-277. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1360 SP0447

An Act To Provide Services to Maine's Most Vulnerable Citizens by Eliminating the Waiting Lists for Certain MaineCare Services. **Presented by** Senator KEIM of Oxford. **Public Hearing** 04/21/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/03/21. **Amended by:** CA S-158. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1386 HP1020

Resolve, To Improve Access to Bariatric Care. **Presented by** Representative PERRY of Calais. **Public Hearing** 04/14/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/03/21. **Amended by:** CA H-276, SA/CA S-615. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Finally Passed, Emergency Unsigned 05/08/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 180.

LD 1424 HP1040

Resolve, To Change the Educational Requirements of Behavioral Health Professionals Providing Services for Children. **Presented by** Representative SALISBURY of Westbrook. **Public Hearing** 04/26/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/14/21. **Amended by:** CA H-288, HA/CA H-532. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1428 HP1044

Original Title: An Act To Increase the Availability of Nasal Naloxone in Community Settings. New Title: An Act To Increase the Availability of Intranasal Naloxone in Community and Corrections Settings. Presented by Representative DODGE of Belfast. Public Hearing 04/23/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/05/22. Amended by: CA (Changed Title) H-876. Carried Over: 07/19/21. Final Disposition: Enacted, Signed 04/14/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 605.

LD 1501 HP1111

An Act To Protect Oral Health for Children in Maine. **Presented by** Representative GRAMLICH of Old Orchard Beach. **Public Hearing** 04/26/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/15/21. **Amended by:** CA H-618. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1523 HP1127

An Act To Establish the Trust for a Healthy Maine. **Presented by** Representative MILLETT of Cape Elizabeth. **Public Hearing** 02/09/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA H-945. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1528 HP1132

Resolve, Directing the Department of Health and Human Services To Adjust Reimbursement Rates for Certain Home-based Services. **Presented by** Representative STOVER of Boothbay. **Public Hearing** 04/27/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/07/21. **Amended by:** CA H-285. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1543 HP1148

An Act To Improve and Modernize Home-based Care. **Presented by** Representative MEYER of Eliot. **Public Hearing** 04/27/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/09/21. **Amended by:** CA H-491. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1550 HP1155

An Act To End the Sale of Flavored Tobacco Products. **Presented by** Representative MEYER of Eliot. **Public Hearing** 05/07/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1553 HP1158

An Act To Amend the Law Governing MaineCare Coverage of Chiropractic Treatment. **Presented by** Representative MADIGAN of Waterville. **Public Hearing** 04/27/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/09/21. **Amended by:** CA H-443. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1570 HP1167

An Act To Protect Drinking Water for Maine Residents. **Presented by** Representative GRAMLICH of Old Orchard Beach. **Public Hearing** 05/03/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/08/21. **Amended by:** CA H-392. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.



LD 1573 HP1170

An Act To Implement the Recommendations of the Commission To Study Long-term Care Workforce Issues. **Presented by** Representative FAY of Raymond. **Public Hearing** 05/03/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/14/21. **Amended by:** CA H-563. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1574 HP1171

Original Title: An Act To Ensure Support for Adults with Intellectual Disabilities or Autism with High Behavioral Need. **New Title:** Resolve, To Ensure Support for Adults with Intellectual Disabilities or Autism with High Behavioral Need. **Presented by** Representative MEYER of Eliot. **Public Hearing** 05/03/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-881. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1582 SP0496

An Act To Enact the Maine Psilocybin Services Act. **Presented by** Senator BAILEY of York. **Public Hearing** 02/01/22. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died Between Houses 04/19/22.

LD 1586 HP1175

Original Title: An Act To Strengthen Statewide Mental Health Peer Support, Crisis Intervention Mobile Response and Crisis Stabilization Unit Services and To Allow E-9-1-1 To Dispatch Using the Crisis System. **New Title:** An Act To Strengthen Statewide Mental Health Peer Support, Crisis Intervention Mobile Response and Crisis Residential Services. **Presented by** Representative WARREN of Hallowell. **Public Hearing** 05/03/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/14/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-527. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1608 HP1197

An Act To Expand the MaineCare Program To Cover All Citizens of the State. **Presented by** Representative SYLVESTER of Portland. **Public Hearing** 05/10/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1693 HP1258

Original Title: An Act To Advance Health Equity, Improve the Well-being of All Maine People and Create a Health Trust. **New Title:** An Act To Advance Health Equity and Improve the Well-being of All Maine People. **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 02/09/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/19/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-993, SA/CA S-573. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1701 HP1264

An Act To Establish a Managed Care Program for MaineCare Services. **Presented by** Representative MILLETT of Waterford. **Public Hearing** 05/18/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 02/10/22.

LD 1722 HP1277

An Act To Ensure Access to All Paths to Recovery for Persons Affected by Opioids Using Money Obtained through Litigation against Opioid Manufacturers. **Presented by** Representative WARREN of Hallowell. **Public Hearing** 05/21/21. OTP-AM Accepted 04/13/22. **Amended by:** CA H-997. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 04/25/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 661.

LD 1729 SP0574

Original Title: Resolve, To Assess the Feasibility of the Production of Insulin in Maine. **New Title:** Resolve, To Assess the Feasibility of the Production of Insulin and Insulin Analogs in Maine. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Senator STEWART of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 02/01/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-508. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Unsigned 04/23/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 166.

LD 1747 SP0603

An Act To Require Screening for Cytomegalovirus in Certain Newborn Infants. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator BREEN of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 01/12/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/09/22. **Amended by:** CA S-432. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 698.

LD 1748 SP0604

Original Title: An Act Regarding the So-called Leveraging Investments so Families Can Thrive Report Produced by the Department of Health and Human Services. **New Title:** An Act To Improve the Temporary Assistance for Needy Families Program and To Improve the So-called Leveraging Investments so Families Can Thrive Report. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator CLAXTON of Androscoggin. **Public Hearing** 03/03/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-533. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/20/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 648.

LD 1755 SP0615

An Act To Enhance the Child Welfare Ombudsman Program. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator CURRY of Waldo. **Public Hearing** 02/17/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/09/22.

LD 1758 HP1309

An Act Regarding Access to Telehealth Behavioral Health Services during Public Health Emergencies. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MADIGAN of Waterville. **Public Hearing** 01/18/22. OTP Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** HA H-949. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/20/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 637.



LD 1761 HP1312

An Act To Amend the Inspection Requirement for Facilities for Children and Adults with a National Accreditation. (Submitted by the Department of Health and Human Services pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MEYER of Eliot. **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. OTP Accepted 03/22/22. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 532.

LD 1765 HP1316

An Act To Support Child Care for Working Families. (Submitted by the Department of Health and Human Services pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MEYER of Eliot. **Public Hearing** 02/02/22. OTP Accepted 03/22/22. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 534.

LD 1767 HP1318

An Act To Ensure Tribal Representation in the Public Health Infrastructure. (Submitted by the Department of Health and Human Services pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative NEWELL of the Passamaquoddy Tribe. **Public Hearing** 01/12/22. OTP Accepted 01/26/22. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 02/17/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 495.

LD 1769 HP1320

An Act To Align the Child and Family Services and Child Protection Act with Federal Law. (Submitted by the Department of Health and Human Services pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MEYER of Eliot. **Public Hearing** 02/22/22. OTP Accepted 03/22/22. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 535.

LD 1771 HP1322

Resolve, To Establish the Advisory Panel To Better Understand and Make Recommendations Regarding the Implications of Genome-editing Technology for the Citizens of the State. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative ZAGER of Portland. **Public Hearing** 01/12/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/09/22. **Amended by:** CA H-770, SA/CA S-648. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 05/03/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 177.

LD 1773 HP1324

An Act To Make MaineCare Rules Pertaining to Global Home and Community-based Services Waiver Programs and Person-centered Planning and Settings Major Substantive Rules. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative CRAVEN of Lewiston. **Public Hearing** 01/28/22. **Final Disposition:** Accepted Majority (ONTP) Report 04/07/22.

LD 1781 SP0617

An Act To Align Postpartum MaineCare Coverage with Federal Law. (Submitted by the Department of Health and Human Services pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator CARNEY of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 01/12/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/09/22. **Amended by:** CA S-429. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/29/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 519.

LD 1787 SP0625

An Act To Improve the Quality and Affordability of Primary Health Care Provided by Federally Qualified Health Centers. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator CLAXTON of Androscoggin. **Public Hearing** 02/22/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA S-509, SA/CA S-626. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Unsigned 05/08/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 747.

LD 1790 SP0628

An Act To Ensure Equitable Geographic Access to Long-term Care Services in the Department of Health and Human Services. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 02/15/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/09/22.

LD 1791 SP0629

An Act Directing the Department of Health and Human Services To Provide Notice to Hospitals of Nursing Facility Closures. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator LUCHINI of Hancock. **Public Hearing** 02/15/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/09/22.

LD 1792 HP1333

Original Title: An Act To Support Employees of the Riverview Psychiatric Center, Including the Riverview Psychiatric Center Outpatient Services Team. **New Title:** An Act To Support Employees of the Riverview Psychiatric Center and the Dorothea Dix Psychiatric Center, Including the Riverview Psychiatric Center Outpatient Services Team and the Dorothea Dix Psychiatric Center Outpatient Services Team. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative BERRY of Bowdoinham. **Public Hearing** 01/18/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-777. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1812 SP0639

An Act To Strengthen the Child Welfare Services Ombudsman Program by Providing for Increased Staffing. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator DIAMOND of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 02/17/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/09/22.

LD 1824 HP1357

Original Title: An Act To Improve the Maine Child Welfare Services Ombudsman Program by Providing Additional Resources. **New Title:** Resolve, To Establish the Commission To Develop a Pilot Program To Provide Legal Representation to Families in the Child Protection System. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative STOVER of Boothbay. **Public Hearing** 02/17/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-875. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Finally Passed, Emergency Unsigned 05/08/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 181.

LD 1825 HP1358

An Act To Establish Limits on the Number of Hours Worked by and Workloads of Child Protective Services Caseworkers in the Department of Health and Human Services. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MADIGAN of Waterville. **Public Hearing** 02/22/22. **Final Disposition:** Died Between Houses 04/14/22.

LD 1834 SP0651

An Act To Establish Ongoing Monitoring of Maine's Child Protective Services. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator DIAMOND of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 02/22/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/09/22.

LD 1841 HP1362

Resolve, Regarding Legislative Review of Portions of Chapter 283: Newborn Bloodspot Screening Rule, Section 14, a Major Substantive Rule of the Department of Health and Human Services, Maine Center for Disease Control and Prevention. (Submitted by the Department of Health and Human Services pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 5, section 8072.) **Public Hearing** 01/18/22. OTP Accepted 01/26/22. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Finally Passed, Emergency Signed 02/17/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 124.

LD 1848 HP1369

An Act To Increase the Availability of Assertive Community Treatment Services. (Submitted by the Department of Health and Human Services pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MADIGAN of Waterville. **Public Hearing** 01/18/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA H-799. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 540.

LD 1849 HP1370

An Act To Clarify Inspection Requirements for Hospitals and Certain Nursing Facilities. (Submitted by the Department of Health and Human Services pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MEYER of Eliot. **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA H-794. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 541.

LD 1850 HP1371

Original Title: An Act To Ensure the Continuation of Services to Maine Children and Families through the Alternative Response Program. **New Title:** An Act To Provide Funding for the Provision of Services According to the So-called Intensive Care Coordination Using High Fidelity Wraparound Model. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative HYMANSON of York. **Public Hearing** 02/22/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-970. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1853 SP0605

Original Title: An Act To Support Improvements in Child Protective Services. **New Title:** Resolve, To Increase Oversight of the Child Welfare System. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator CLAXTON of Androscoggin. **Public Hearing** 02/17/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/29/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-458. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Finally Passed, Emergency Signed 04/07/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 142.

LD 1860 SP0652

An Act To Address Maine's Suicide and Opioid Crises through the Construction of Affordable Recovery Facilities in Underserved Areas of the State. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator MOORE of Washington. **Final Disposition:** Leave to Withdraw Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 1864 HP1374

Original Title: Resolve, Regarding Legislative Review of Chapter 33: Family Child Care Provider Licensing Rule, a Major Substantive Rule of the Department of Health and Human Services, Office of Child and Family Services. **New Title:** Resolve, Regarding Legislative Review of Portions of Chapter 33: Family Child Care Provider Licensing Rule, a Major Substantive Rule of the Department of Health and Human Services, Office of Child and Family Services. (Submitted by the Department of Health and Human Services, Office of Child and Family Services pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 5, section 8072.) **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-783. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Finally Passed, Emergency Signed 03/31/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 138.

LD 1865 HP1375

Resolve, Regarding Legislative Review of Chapter 34: Child Care Provider (Child Care Facilities and Family Child Care Providers) Background Check Licensing Rule, a Major Substantive Rule of the Department of Health and Human Services, Office of Child and Family Services. (Submitted by the Department of Health and Human Services, Office of Child and Family Services pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 5, section 8072.) **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. OTP Accepted 02/16/22. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Finally Passed, Emergency Signed 03/16/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 130.

LD 1866 HP1376

An Act To Ensure Low-income Families and Children with Special Needs Can Access After-school Services. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative GRAMLICH of Old Orchard Beach. **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/09/22.

LD 1867 HP1377

An Act To Codify MaineCare Rate System Reform. (Submitted by the Department of Health and Human Services pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MEYER of Eliot. **Public Hearing** 02/02/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA H-968. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/20/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 639.

LD 1868 HP1378

An Act To Restore Funding to the State's Tobacco Prevention and Control Program. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative CLOUTIER of Lewiston. **Public Hearing** 02/03/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/29/22. **Amended by:** CA H-822, SA/CA S-630. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Unsigned 05/08/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 748.

LD 1869 HP1379

An Act To Provide Clarity and Assistance to Rural Maine Providers in the Implementation of the Medicaid Home and Community-based Services Waiver Rule. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MARTIN of Eagle Lake. **Public Hearing** 01/28/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 1877 HP1387

An Act To Prohibit Prior Authorization Requirements and Step Therapy Protocols for Medications Addressing Serious Mental Illness for MaineCare Recipients. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MADIGAN of Waterville. **Public Hearing** 02/02/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA H-848, HA/CA H-868. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1909 HP1415

Original Title: An Act To Remove Restrictions on Syringe Service Programs. New **Title:** An Act To Amend Syringe Service Programs. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MCDONALD of Stonington. **Public Hearing** 02/01/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-784. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 545.

LD 1915 HP1421

An Act To Improve Intensive Behavioral Health and Public Safety Case Management Services. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative BERRY of Bowdoinham. **Public Hearing** 02/03/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/31/22. Amended by: CA H-849. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1960 SP0698

An Act To Make Changes to the Laws Governing the Child Welfare Services Ombudsman Program. **Presented by** Senator CLAXTON of Androscoggin. **Public Hearing** 02/17/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/24/22. **Amended by:** CA S-453. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 550.

LD 1968 HP1463

Original Title: An Act To Expand Access to Mental Health and Crisis Care for Individuals in Jails and Individuals Experiencing Homelessness. **New Title:** An Act To Ensure Appropriate Placement of Defendants with Mental Illness and Intellectual Disabilities. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 03/01/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/19/22. **Amended by:** CA H-947, SA/CA (Changed Title) S-638. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 05/08/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 757.

LD 1993 HP1479

Original Title: An Act To Establish a Progressive Treatment Program Monitor. New Title: An Act To Establish a Progressive Treatment Program Liaison. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Health and Human Services pursuant to Resolve 2021, chapter 60, section 3.) Public Hearing 03/01/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/11/22. Amended by: CA (Changed Title) H-946. Final Disposition: Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1994 HP1480

An Act To Establish the Progressive Treatment Program Fund. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Health and Human Services pursuant to Resolve 2021, chapter 60, section 3.) **Public Hearing** 03/01/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA H-834. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 05/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 745.

LD 2007 SP0724

An Act To Create the Amyotrophic Lateral Sclerosis Incidence Registry. **Presented by** Senator CLAXTON of Androscoggin. **Public Hearing** 03/07/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA S-512. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/14/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 613.

LD 2027 HP1509

Resolve, Regarding Legislative Review of Portions of Chapter 101: MaineCare Benefits Manual, Chapter III, Section 97: Private Non-Medical Institution Services, a Late-filed Major Substantive Rule of the Department of Health and Human Services. (Submitted by the Department of Health and Human Services pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 5, section 8072 and approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council.) **Public Hearing** 03/23/22. OTP Accepted 04/05/22. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Finally Passed, Emergency Signed 04/14/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 151.

LD 441 HP0317

An Act To Expand Adult Dental Health Insurance Coverage. **Presented by** Representative BROOKS of Lewiston. **Public Hearing** 03/18/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Accepted Majority (ONTP) Report 04/05/22.

LD 482 SP0186

An Act Regarding Pet Insurance. **Presented by** Senator SANBORN of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 02/24/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/29/22. **Amended by:** CA S-460. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 562.

LD 665 HP0492

An Act To Promote Better Dental Care for Cancer Survivors. **Presented by** Representative CRAVEN of Lewiston. **Public Hearing** 03/18/21. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA H-864, SA/CA S-600. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 683.

LD 794 SP0057

Original Title: An Act To Maintain Maine's System of Therapeutic Foster Care for Children through the Creation of a Nonprofit Risk Indemnification Trust. **New Title:** Resolve, Directing the Department of Health and Human Services To Survey Statecontracted Providers of Therapeutic Foster Care in the State about Their Liability Insurance Needs. **Presented by** Senator SANBORN of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 05/05/21. OTP-AM Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-501. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1003 HP0741

An Act To Improve Outcomes for Persons with Limb Loss. **Presented by** Representative MADIGAN of Waterville. **Public Hearing** 04/08/21. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA H-863, SA/CA S-612. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 05/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 741.

LD 1196 HP0874

Original Title: An Act Regarding Targets for Health Plan Investments in Primary Care and Behavioral Health. **New Title:** An Act Regarding Reporting on Spending for Behavioral Health Care Services and To Clarify Requirements for Credentialing by Health Insurance Carriers. **Presented by** Representative ZAGER of Portland. **Public Hearing** 04/15/21. OTP-AM Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-911. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/14/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 603.

LD 1266 SP0417

Original Title: An Act To Improve the Value of Dental Insurance. **New Title:** An Act To Require Dental Plan Medical Loss Ratio Reporting and Review. **Presented by** Senator SANBORN of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 04/14/21. OTP-AM Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-438. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 529.

LD 1331 SP0428

An Act To Make Individual and Small Group Health Insurance More Affordable in Certain High-premium Counties. **Presented by** Senator STEWART of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 04/14/21. OTP-AM Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA S-487. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 04/23/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 655.

LD 1357 SP0443

Original Title: An Act To Require Private Insurance Coverage for Postpartum Care. New Title: An Act To Clarify Health Insurance Coverage for Postpartum Care. Presented by Senator CARNEY of Cumberland. Public Hearing 05/05/21. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. Amended by: CA (Changed Title) S-470. Carried Over: 07/19/21. Final Disposition: Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 691.

LD 1390 HP1024

An Act To Maximize Health Care Coverage for the Uninsured through Easy Enrollment in the MaineCare Program or in a Qualified Health Plan in the Marketplace. **Presented by** Representative EVANS of Dover-Foxcroft. **Public Hearing** 05/12/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/17/21. **Amended by:** CA H-684, SA/CA S-616. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 715.

LD 1463 HP1079

An Act To Make Health Care Coverage More Affordable for Working Families and Small Businesses. **Presented by** Representative TEPLER of Topsham. **Public Hearing** 05/12/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 1539 HP1144

An Act To Provide Access to Fertility Care. **Presented by** Representative MADIGAN of Waterville. **Public Hearing** 05/05/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/18/22. **Amended by:** CA H-865, SA/CA S-566. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 692.

LD 1584 SP0508

An Act To Make Donated Medicines Available to Maine Patients at an Affordable Cost. **Presented by** Senator CLAXTON of Androscoggin. **Public Hearing** 05/20/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/16/21. **Amended by:** CA S-304. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1628 SP0518

An Act To Exempt Nonprofit Agricultural Membership Organizations from Insurance Requirements. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Senator STEWART of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 05/05/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Accepted Majority (ONTP) Report 03/24/22.

LD 1636 SP0520

Original Title: An Act To Reduce Prescription Drug Costs by Using International Pricing. **New Title:** An Act To Determine Potential Savings in Prescription Drug Costs by Using International Pricing. **Presented by** Senator CLAXTON of Androscoggin. **Public Hearing** 02/15/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-488. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/14/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 606.

LD 1706 SP0558

An Act To Require Appropriate Coverage of and Cost-sharing for Generic Drugs and Biosimilars. **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 05/20/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/09/22.

LD 1752 SP0611

An Act To Provide Insurance Coverage for a Beneficiary on a Transfer on Death Deed. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator BAILEY of York. **Public Hearing** 01/13/22. OTP-AM Accepted 02/16/22. **Amended by:** CA S-417. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 03/16/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 497.

LD 1776 HP1327

An Act To Allow Pharmacists To Dispense an Emergency Supply of Chronic Maintenance Drugs. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative ROEDER of Bangor. **Public Hearing** 01/20/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. Amended by: CA H-842. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 566.

LD 1778 HP1329

An Act To Improve Health Care Affordability and Increase Options for Comprehensive Coverage for Individuals and Small Businesses in Maine. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative EVANS of Dover-Foxcroft. **Public Hearing** 01/11/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/09/22. **Amended by:** CA H-773. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/29/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 518.

LD 1783 SP0621

An Act To Require Health Insurance Carriers and Pharmacy Benefits Managers To Appropriately Account for Cost-sharing Amounts Paid on Behalf of Insureds. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator SANBORN of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 01/11/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA S-479. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 05/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 744.

LD 1798 HP1339

An Act To Ensure Health Insurance Coverage for Certain Adults with Disabilities. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MILLETT of Cape Elizabeth. **Public Hearing** 01/11/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/09/22. **Amended by:** CA H-776. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/29/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 520.

LD 1815 SP0642

An Act To Revise Certain Financial Regulatory Provisions of the Maine Insurance Code To Be Consistent with Model Laws from the National Association of Insurance Commissioners. (Submitted by the Department of Professional and Financial Regulation pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator SANBORN of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 01/13/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/09/22. Amended by: CA S-425. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 03/29/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 521.

LD 1822 HP1355

Original Title: An Act To Improve Access to Behavioral Health Services by Prohibiting Cost Sharing by Insurers. **New Title:** An Act To Improve Access to Behavioral Health Services by Limiting Cost Sharing by Insurers. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MORALES of South Portland. **Public Hearing** 01/11/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-910. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/20/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 638.

LD 1836 SP0654

An Act To Amend Maine's Financial Institution Merger Statutes and Modernize Certain Sections of Title 9-B. (Submitted by the Department of Professional and Financial Regulation pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator SANBORN of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 01/13/22. OTP-AM Accepted 02/16/22. **Amended by:** CA S-413. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 03/16/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 508.

LD 1837 SP0655

An Act To Clarify the Appeals Process for Decisions Related to the Maine Health Insurance Marketplace. (Submitted by the Department of Health and Human Services pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator SANBORN of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 01/20/22. OTP-AM Accepted 02/23/22. Amended by: CA S-420. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 03/25/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 511.

LD 1842 HP1363

Resolve, Regarding Legislative Review of Portions of Chapter 120: Release of Data to the Public, a Major Substantive Rule of the Maine Health Data Organization. (Submitted by the Maine Health Data Organization pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 5, section 8072.) **Public Hearing** 01/20/22. OTP Accepted 02/16/22. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Finally Passed, Emergency Signed 03/16/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 129.

LD 1855 SP0610

An Act Regarding Point-of-dispensing Sites for Immunizations against COVID-19. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator SANBORN of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 01/27/22. OTP-AM Accepted 02/16/22. **Amended by:** CA S-416. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 03/16/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 509.



LD 1858 SP0633

An Act Regarding Delegating Authority for Services Performed by Emergency Medical Services Personnel in Health Care Facilities. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator FARRIN of Somerset. **Public Hearing** 01/27/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA S-478. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 04/12/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 587.

LD 1882 HP1392

Resolve, Directing the Department of Health and Human Services To Review the Requirements for Certification of Micropigmentation Practitioners. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative DILLINGHAM of Oxford. **Public Hearing** 01/27/22. OTP Accepted 03/22/22. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Finally Passed, Emergency Unsigned 04/10/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 146.

LD 1887 HP1397

An Act To Establish the Securities Restitution Assistance Fund for Victims of Securities Violations. (Submitted by the Department of Professional and Financial Regulation pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative HARNETT of Gardiner. **Public Hearing** 01/27/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA H-801. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 576.

LD 1910 HP1416

An Act To Improve Children's Mental Health by Requiring Insurance Coverage for Certain Mental Health Treatment. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative TEPLER of Topsham. **Public Hearing** 01/27/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA H-924. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 04/14/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 595.

LD 1920 HP1427

An Act To Enact the Interstate Counseling Compact To Address Inequities in Access to Clinical Counseling Services and Increase Maine's Provider Workforce. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MCCREIGHT of Harpswell. **Public Hearing** 01/27/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA H-779. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 547.

LD 1938 SP0673

An Act To Prohibit Discriminatory Practices Related to the 340B Drug Pricing Program. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator CLAXTON of Androscoggin. **Public Hearing** 02/15/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.



LD 1954 SP0691

An Act To Ensure Access to Prescription Contraceptives. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 02/15/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA S-499. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/14/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 609.

LD 1956 HP1455

An Act To Update the Consumer Credit Laws Related to Legal Funding Practices. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MORRIS of Turner. **Public Hearing** 02/15/22. **Final Disposition:** Accepted Majority (ONTP) Report 03/29/22.

LD 1973 SP0705

An Act To Support Frontline Health Care Workers by Waiving Professional Licensing Fees. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 02/24/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/09/22.

LD 1982 SP0713

An Act To Protect Consumers' Privacy by Giving Them Greater Control of Their Data and To Establish Consumer Protections Regarding Small Dollar Loans. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator RAFFERTY of York. **Public Hearing** 03/10/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 2004 HP1490

An Act To Ensure Fairness of Representation in Insurance Disputes. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Representative MARTIN of Eagle Lake. **Public Hearing** 03/03/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

INLAND FISHERIES AND WILDLIFE

LD 116 HP0082

Original Title: An Act To Allow the Commissioner of Inland Fisheries and Wildlife To Authorize the Hunting of Antlerless Deer without a Permit in Certain Areas. **New Title:** An Act Relating to the Hunting of Antlerless Deer. (Submitted by the Department of Inland Fisheries and Wildlife pursuant to Joint Rule 204.) **Presented by** Representative LANDRY of Farmington. **Public Hearings** 02/03/21, 02/07/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-903. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/14/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 599.

LD 394 HP0278

An Act To Protect Maine's Loons and Other Wildlife in the Issuance of a Permit To Hold a Regatta, Race or Boat or Water-ski Exhibition. **Presented by** Representative ORDWAY of Standish. **Public Hearing** 03/01/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 02/10/22.

LD 1663 HP1234

An Act To Improve Boating Safety on Maine Waters. **Presented by** Representative FAY of Raymond. **Public Hearing** 05/05/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA H-879. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 04/23/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 656.

LD 1813 SP0640

Original Title: An Act To Amend the Definition of "Oversized ATV" To Increase the Minimum Weight Requirement. **New Title:** An Act Related to Oversized All-terrain Vehicles. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 02/09/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/24/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-452. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 526.

LD 1873 HP1383

An Act Related to Airboats. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative SACHS of Freeport. **Public Hearing** 01/24/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA H-795. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 04/10/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 585.

LD 1951 HP1454

An Act Related to Hunting Dogs and Civil Trespass. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Inland Fisheries and Wildlife pursuant to Resolve 2021, chapter 77, section 2.) **Public Hearing** 02/28/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/29/22. **Amended by:** CA H-823. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 580.

LD 1965 SP0692

An Act To Create Higher Standards for State-owned and State-managed Land for Deer Management. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 02/28/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/31/22.

LD 1991 HP1477

An Act Related to the Electronic Registration and Tagging of Big Game. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Inland Fisheries and Wildlife pursuant to Resolve 2021, chapter 49, section 1.) **Public Hearing** 02/28/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/09/22.

LD 1992 HP1478

An Act Related to the Electronic Registration and Tagging of Turkey. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Inland Fisheries and Wildlife pursuant to Public Law 2021, chapter 121, section 7.) **Public Hearing** 02/28/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA H-878. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 704.

LD 2014 SP0730

An Act Related to Sunday Hunting. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Inland Fisheries and Wildlife pursuant to Resolve 2021, chapter 107, section 5.) **Public Hearing** 03/14/22. **Final Disposition:** Accepted Majority (ONTP) Report 03/31/22.



INNOVATION, DEVELOPMENT, ECONOMIC ADVANCEMENT AND BUSINESS

LD 110 HP0076

Original Title: An Act To Clarify Prepayment Requirements in Home Construction Contracts. New Title: An Act To Clarify Prepayment Requirements in Home Construction Contracts. Presented by Representative MCCREIGHT of Harpswell.
Public Hearing 02/04/21. (OTP-AM) Report A Accepted 06/07/21. Amended by: CA (Changed Title) H-301. Carried Over: 07/19/21. Final Disposition: Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 119 HP0085

An Act To Increase Faculty in Nursing Education Programs by Amending the Nursing Education Loan Repayment Program. **Presented by** Representative MEYER of Eliot. **Public Hearing** 02/09/21. OTP-AM Accepted 04/28/21. **Amended by:** CA H-91. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 273 HP0189

An Act To Sustain the Doctors for Maine's Future Scholarship Program. **Presented by** Representative ZAGER of Portland. **Public Hearing** 02/23/21. OTP-AM Accepted 04/28/21. **Amended by:** CA H-61. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 292 HP0205

An Act To Increase the Minimum Grant Amount under the Maine State Grant Program. **Presented by** Representative PIERCE of Falmouth. **Public Hearing** 02/23/21. OTP-AM Accepted 04/28/21. **Amended by:** CA H-62. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 730 SP0281

Original Title: An Act To Protect Economic Competitiveness in Maine by Extending the End Date for Pine Tree Development Zone Benefits. **New Title:** An Act Regarding Staffing and Funding of the Citizen Trade Policy Commission. **Presented by** Senator DAUGHTRY of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 03/23/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/07/21. **Amended by:** CA S-174, SA/CA (Changed Title) S-603. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 687.

LD 812 SP0161

An Act To Provide Student Loan Debt Relief. **Presented by** Senator DAUGHTRY of Cumberland. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Leave to Withdraw Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/09/22.

LD 892 HP0648

An Act To Implement the Recommendations of the Governor's Economic Recovery Committee. **Presented by** Representative PIERCE of Falmouth. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Leave to Withdraw Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/09/22.

LD 919 HP0675

An Act To Advance Maine's Economic Growth by Investing in Innovative, Nextgeneration Technology and Research. **Presented by** Representative COLLAMORE of Pittsfield. **Public Hearing** 04/13/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 02/10/22.
LD 1005 HP0743

Resolve, Establishing the Commission To Study Strategies To Assist Working-class Families in Building Wealth and Achieving Upward Mobility. **Presented by** Representative RIELLY of Westbrook. **Public Hearing** 04/13/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/08/21. **Amended by:** CA H-396. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1168 HP0846

An Act To License Operators of Personnel Hoists. **Presented by** Representative ROBERTS of South Berwick. **Public Hearing** 04/13/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 1476 HP1091

Original Title: Resolve, Directing the Maine Economic Growth Council To Create and Share Measures of Progress. **New Title:** Resolve, Directing the Department of Economic and Community Development To Create and Share Measures of Progress. **Presented by** Representative GERE of Kennebunkport. **Public Hearing** 04/20/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/08/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-400. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1493 SP0480

Resolve, Directing the Department of Economic and Community Development To Create and Administer a Fund To Provide Seasonal and Tourism Industry Recovery Grants. **Presented by** Senator RAFFERTY of York. **Public Hearing** 04/20/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/03/21. **Amended by:** CA S-144. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1497 HP1107

Original Title: An Act To Establish the Maine Youth Impact Commission. New Title: An Act To Expand Youth-led Perspectives in Economic and Workforce Development through the Maine Development Foundation's Realize Maine Network. Presented by Representative WARREN of Hallowell. Public Hearing 04/20/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/17/21. Amended by: CA (Changed Title) H-712. Carried Over: 07/19/21. Final Disposition: Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1566 HP1163

Original Title: Resolve, Directing the Department of Economic and Community Development To Create and Administer a Fund for Live Entertainment Venue, Performer and Worker and Public Art Recovery Grants. **New Title:** Resolve, Directing the Maine Arts Commission To Create a Program for Public Art Recovery Grants. **Presented by** Representative COLLINGS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 05/04/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/14/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-561. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1641 SP0526

Original Title: An Act To Ensure Continued Access to Film and Stage Theaters and Music Venues. **New Title:** Resolve, Directing the Department of Economic and Community Development To Create a Program and Fund To Provide Grants To Movie and Stage Theaters and Music Venues. **Presented by** Senator DAUGHTRY of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 05/06/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/07/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-153. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1652 HP1223

An Act To Build a Child Care System by Recruiting and Retaining Maine's Early Childhood Educators Workforce. **Presented by** Speaker FECTEAU of Biddeford. **Public Hearing** 05/11/21. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CB H-855. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1691 SP0547

An Act To Require Licensing for Certain Mechanical Trades. **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 05/13/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 1694 HP1259

An Act To Create the Maine Redevelopment Land Bank Authority. **Presented by** Representative SACHS of Freeport. **Public Hearing** 05/13/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA H-957. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 04/26/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 664.

LD 1785 SP0623

Original Title: An Act To Address Staffing Shortages in Critical Public Safety Jobs through Economic Incentives. **New Title:** Resolve, To Examine Recruitment and Retention Programs and Incentives for Public Safety Workers. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator BALDACCI of Penobscot. **Public Hearing** 01/11/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-466. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1793 HP1334

An Act To Support Statewide Economic Recovery through Strategic Investments. (Submitted by the Department of Economic and Community Development pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative ROBERTS of South Berwick. **Public Hearing** 01/11/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 02/16/22. Amended by: CA H-760. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/16/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 501.

LD 1800 HP1341

An Act To Amend the Laws Governing the Small Enterprise Growth Program. (Submitted by the Finance Authority of Maine pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative ROBERTS of South Berwick. **Public Hearing** 01/11/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 02/16/22. **Amended by:** CA H-759. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/16/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 502.

LD 1810 SP0637

An Act Regarding Examinations and Applications for Professional Engineers and Engineer-interns. (Submitted by the Department of Professional and Financial Regulation pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator CURRY of Waldo. **Public Hearing** 01/13/22. OTP-AM Accepted 02/16/22. **Amended by:** CA S-409. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/16/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 505.

LD 1811 SP0638

An Act To Provide for the 2022 and 2023 Allocations of the State Ceiling on Private Activity Bonds. (Submitted by the Finance Authority of Maine pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator CURRY of Waldo. **Public Hearing** 01/13/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 02/16/22. **Amended by:** CA S-408. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 03/16/22, PRIVATE AND SPECIAL LAW, Chapter 14.

LD 1885 HP1395

An Act To Increase Maine's Veterinary Workforce. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative FAY of Raymond. **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA H-963, SA/CA S-631. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 725.

LD 1896 SP0666

Original Title: An Act To Allow Heating Fuel and Motor Vehicle Fuel Customers To Opt Out of Paper Delivery Tickets. **New Title:** An Act To Allow Certain Bulk Sale Customers To Opt Out of Paper Delivery Tickets. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator DAUGHTRY of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA S-451, SA/CA (Changed Title) S-474. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 579.

LD 1923 SP0678

An Act To Establish the Maine Space Corporation. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator DAUGHTRY of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 02/01/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA S-502. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/18/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 631.

LD 1977 SP0708

An Act To Require Registration by General Contractors for Home Improvement and Construction. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Innovation, Development, Economic Advancement and Business pursuant to Resolve 2021, chapter 76, section 3.) **Public Hearing** 02/22/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/09/22.

LD 1978 SP0709

An Act To Promote Home Ownership by Reducing Education Debt. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Innovation, Development, Economic Advancement and Business pursuant to Resolve 2021, chapter 64, section 2.) **Public Hearing** 02/22/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/24/22. **Amended by:** CA S-437. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 2035 HP1517

An Act To Make Changes to the Laws Regarding Licensure of Certain Individuals from Other Jurisdictions. **Presented by** Representative ROBERTS of South Berwick. **Public Hearing** 03/30/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/11/22. **Amended by:** CA H-938, HB/CA H-953. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/20/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 642.

LD 54 HP0020

An Act To Amend the Laws Governing Post-conviction Review in Order To Facilitate the Fair Hearing of All Newly Discovered Evidence. **Presented by** Representative EVANGELOS of Friendship. **Public Hearing** 04/20/21. (OTP-AM) Report A Accepted 06/17/21. **Amended by:** CA H-715. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 233 HP0163

An Act To Provide Electronic Access to Confidential Juror Information. **Presented by** Representative HARNETT of Gardiner. **Public Hearing** 02/18/21. (OTP-AM) Report A Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA H-836. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 272 HP0188

An Act To Establish Separate Prosecutorial Districts in Downeast Maine. **Presented by** Representative TUELL of East Machias. **Public Hearing** 02/18/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/14/21. **Amended by:** CA H-547. **Carried Over:** 02/10/22. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 344 HP0242

RESOLUTION, Proposing an Amendment to the Constitution of Maine To Explicitly Prohibit Discrimination Based on the Sex of an Individual. **Presented by** Representative RECKITT of South Portland. **Public Hearing** 01/11/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 02/23/22. **Amended by:** CA H-764. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 461 HP0337

An Act To Allow the Reduction of a MaineCare Lien. **Presented by** Representative CARDONE of Bangor. **Public Hearing** 04/14/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/15/21. **Amended by:** CA H-600. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 478 HP0352

An Act To Establish a Fund To Compensate Unjustly Incarcerated Persons. **Presented by** Representative EVANGELOS of Friendship. **Public Hearing** 03/02/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/15/21. **Amended by:** CA H-575. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 480 HP0354

An Act To Establish a Presumption of Entitlement to Counsel for a Person Who Is the Subject of an Adult Guardianship, Conservatorship or Other Protective Arrangement Proceeding. **Presented by** Representative CARDONE of Bangor. **Public Hearing** 03/04/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/18/22. **Amended by:** CA H-1010. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 545 HP0390

An Act To Combat the Sexual Exploitation of Minors in Maine. **Presented by** Representative ANDREWS of Paris. **Public Hearing** 05/05/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/17/21. **Amended by:** CA H-702. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 585 HP0428

Original Title: An Act To Restore to the Penobscot Nation and Passamaquoddy Tribe the Authority To Exercise Jurisdiction under the Federal Tribal Law and Order Act of 2010. **New Title:** An Act To Enhance Tribal-State Collaboration, To Revise the Tax Laws Regarding the Houlton Band of Maliseet Indians, the Passamaquoddy Tribe and the Penobscot Nation and To Authorize Casinos, Off-track Betting Facilities, Federally Recognized Indian Tribes and Certain Commercial Tracks To Conduct Sports Wagering. **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearings** 05/04/21, 02/17/22. (OTP-AM) Report A Accepted 04/19/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-1020, SB/CA (Changed Title) S-577. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 681.

LD 598 SP0237

An Act To Prohibit Discrimination in Employment and School Based on Hair Texture or Hairstyle. **Presented by** Senator DAUGHTRY of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 03/11/22. Majority (OTP) Report Accepted 03/31/22. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/20/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 643.

LD 679 SP0266

An Act To Establish a Statewide Electronic Warrant System. **Presented by** Senator KEIM of Oxford. **Public Hearing** 03/24/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/17/21. **Amended by:** CA S-315. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 684.

LD 840 HP0608

An Act To Prevent Power Line Electrocutions. **Presented by** Representative BERRY of Bowdoinham. **Public Hearings** 04/13/21, 02/01/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA H-839. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 04/17/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 618.

LD 842 HP0610

Original Title: An Act To Reestablish Parole. **New Title:** Resolve, To Create the Commission To Examine Reestablishing Parole. **Presented by** Representative EVANGELOS of Friendship. **Public Hearing** 04/22/21. (OTP-AM) Report A Accepted 06/30/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-717, HA/CA H-736, HC/CA H-754. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Unsigned 03/08/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 126.

LD 844 HP0612

An Act To Examine and Amend the Conditions of Release and Probation. **Presented by** Representative MORALES of South Portland. **Public Hearing** 04/20/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/17/21. **Amended by:** CA H-704, SA/CA S-607. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted. (Veto Sustained 05/09/22).

LD 853 HP0621

An Act To Increase the Fees Paid to Sheriffs and Their Deputies for Service of Civil Process Documents. **Presented by** Representative MATLACK of St. George. **Public Hearing** 04/15/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/15/21. **Amended by:** CA H-594, SA/CA S-608. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 05/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 739.

LD 861 HP0629

Original Title: Resolve, Directing the Department of Health and Human Services to Contract for Assessments for Involuntary Hospitalizations. New Title: Resolve, Concerning Training and Assessments Related to Protection from Substantial Threats. Presented by Representative EVANS of Dover-Foxcroft. Public Hearing 04/08/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/12/22. Amended by: CA (Changed Title) H-986. Carried Over: 07/19/21. Final Disposition: Finally Passed, Signed 04/18/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 160.

LD 903 HP0659

Original Title: An Act To Enact the Uniform Foreign-country Money Judgments Recognition Act. **New Title:** An Act To Enact the Uniform Foreign-country Money Judgments Recognition Act and the Uniform Registration of Canadian Money Judgments Act. **Presented by** Representative MORIARTY of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 04/07/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-948. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 689.

LD 906 HP0662

An Act To Provide Passamaquoddy Tribal Members Access to Clean Drinking Water. **Presented by** Representative NEWELL of the Passamaquoddy Tribe. **Public Hearings** 05/04/21, 02/17/22. (OTP-AM) Report A Accepted 04/13/22. **Amended by:** CA H-984. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/21/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 650.

LD 913 HP0669

Original Title: An Act To Enact the Maine Data Collection Protection Act. New Title: An Act To Make Certain Civil Court Records Accessible by the Public Only at the Courthouse. **Presented by** Representative HASENFUS of Readfield. **Public Hearings** 05/04/21, 02/22/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/14/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-905, HA/CA H-996. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/20/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 644.

LD 982 HP0728

An Act To Protect against Discrimination by Public Entities. **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 04/20/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/19/22. **Amended by:** CA H-1033. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1068 SP0336

An Act To Restrict Access to Weapons Pursuant to Court Order in Cases of Harassment. **Presented by** Senator CARNEY of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 04/06/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Accepted Majority (ONTP) Report 04/07/22.

LD 1218 HP0893

Resolve, To Require the Attorney General To Provide an Update on Maine's Implementation of the Federal Law Called "Savanna's Act". **Presented by** Representative NEWELL of the Passamaquoddy Tribe. **Public Hearing** 05/04/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 1273 HP0933

Original Title: An Act To Establish Conviction Integrity Units in Maine. **New Title:** An Act To Establish a Conviction Integrity Unit in Maine. **Presented by** Representative EVANGELOS of Friendship. **Public Hearing** 04/20/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/16/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-674. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1303 HP0959

Original Title: An Act To Ensure Judicial Discretion in Sentencing. **New Title:** Resolve, To Require the Revisor of Statutes To Compile a List of Mandatory Minimum Sentences Contained in the Maine Revised Statutes. **Presented by** Representative WARREN of Hallowell. **Public Hearing** 04/20/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/15/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-574. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1310 HP0966

Original Title: An Act Regarding Criminal Records. **New Title:** An Act Regarding a Post-judgment Motion To Seal the Criminal History Record Information for Certain Criminal Convictions. **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 02/09/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/15/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-1009. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 05/01/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 674.

LD 1326 HP0978

An Act To Provide Funding for the Maine Civil Legal Services Fund. **Presented by** Representative CARDONE of Bangor. **Public Hearing** 04/13/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/17/21. **Amended by:** CA H-706. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1529 HP1133

RESOLUTION, Proposing an Amendment to the Constitution of Maine To Create a Right to Privacy. **Presented by** Representative O'NEIL of Saco. **Public Hearing** 05/07/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1568 HP1165

An Act To Implement the Recommendations of the Task Force on Changes to the Maine Indian Claims Settlement Implementing Act. **Presented by** Representative EVANGELOS of Friendship. **Public Hearing** 05/04/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/09/22.

LD 1581 SP0492

An Act To Require Telecommunications Companies To Divulge Location Information to Law Enforcement When Necessary To Respond to a 9-1-1 Call or Locate a Person in Danger. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Senator CYRWAY of Kennebec. **Public Hearing** 01/14/22. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died Between Houses 04/11/22.

LD 1626 HP1210

An Act Implementing the Recommendations of the Task Force on Changes to the Maine Indian Claims Settlement Implementing Act. **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearings** 05/04/21, 02/15/22. (OTP-AM) Report A Accepted 04/15/22. **Amended by:** CA H-1006. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1665 HP1236

An Act To Amend AN ACT to Implement the Maine Indian Claims Settlement Concerning Land Acquisition and Criminal Jurisdiction. **Presented by** Representative BABBIDGE of Kennebunk. **Public Hearing** 02/28/22. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 1686 HP1255

Original Title: An Act To Implement a Geographically Limited Public Defender Office. **New Title:** An Act To Establish Public Defender Positions and Provide Support for Indigent Legal Services Providers. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Judiciary pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 4, section 1804, subsection 3, paragraph H.) **Public Hearing** 05/21/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/17/21. **Amended by:** CA H-700, SA/CA (Changed Title) S-624. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 720.

LD 1696 SP0551

An Act To Clarify and Recodify Maine's Protection from Abuse Statutes. **Presented by** Senator BAILEY of York. **Public Hearing** 01/11/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA S-516. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/20/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 647.

LD 1728 SP0573

An Act To Provide Assistance to Law Enforcement Officers To Allow Them To Protect the Residents of the State. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Senator TIMBERLAKE of Androscoggin. **Public Hearing** 01/13/22. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/24/22.

LD 1772 HP1323

An Act To Amend the Remote Meeting Law in Maine's Freedom of Access Act. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative HARNETT of Gardiner. **Public Hearing** 02/01/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA H-987. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 04/26/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 666.

LD 1774 HP1325

Original Title: An Act Clarifying the Right to Legal Representation for Individuals Subject to Guardianship. **New Title:** An Act Clarifying the Rights to Legal Representation and To Communicate with Others for Individuals Subject to Guardianship. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative HARNETT of Gardiner. **Public Hearing** 01/14/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 02/16/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-762. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/16/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 500.

LD 1786 SP0624

An Act To Maintain Consistency among Maine's Nondiscrimination Statutes. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator CARNEY of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 01/14/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/24/22. **Amended by:** CA S-444. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/04/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 553.

LD 1804 HP1346

An Act To Provide Consistency in the Laws Regarding Domestic Partners. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative ROBERTS of South Berwick. **Public Hearing** 01/14/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA H-838. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 567.

LD 1818 HP1351

Resolve, To Reestablish and Continue the Work of the Criminal Records Review Committee. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 01/12/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA H-782, HA/CA H-872. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1831 SP0648

An Act To Improve the Child and Family Court Process. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator BALDACCI of Penobscot. **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA S-514, SA/CA S-629. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 723.

LD 1854 SP0606

An Act To Amend the Finance Authority of Maine Act To Allow for Remote Meetings. (Submitted by the Finance Authority of Maine pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator CURRY of Waldo. **Public Hearing** 02/01/22. Majority (OTP) Report Accepted 03/31/22. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 04/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 572.

LD 1856 SP0612

An Act To Eliminate Conflicts of Interest with Respect to the Payment of Fees to Bail Commissioners. (Submitted by the Judicial Department pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator CARNEY of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA S-497. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1857 SP0618

Original Title: An Act To Prioritize the Prosecution of Child Murder Cases. New Title: An Act To Prioritize the Prosecution of Child Homicide Cases. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.)
Presented by Senator DIAMOND of Cumberland. Public Hearing 01/25/22. Minority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/31/22. Amended by: CA (Changed Title) S-459. Final Disposition: Enacted, Unsigned 04/17/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 621.

LD 1871 HP1381

Resolve, Directing the Maine Human Rights Commission To Extend Its Pilot Program To Investigate and Report on Incidents of Harassment Due to Housing Status, Lack of Employment and Other Issues. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/24/22. **Amended by:** CA H-806. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 04/04/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 141.

LD 1888 HP1398

Original Title: An Act To Amend the Laws Affecting Sex Offenders and Petitions for Child Custody. **New Title:** An Act To Amend Laws Affecting Sex Offenders and Petitions for the Determination of Parental Rights and Responsibilities. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative GRAMLICH of Old Orchard Beach. **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-851. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 577.

LD 1895 SP0665

An Act To Prohibit Invasion of Privacy on Private Property by Cameras. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator DESCHAMBAULT of York. **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. **Final Disposition:** Accepted Majority (ONTP) Report 03/24/22.

LD 1899 HP1406

An Act To Ensure Safe Entry and Access for People Seeking Health Care and Other Constitutional Rights. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MCCREIGHT of Harpswell. **Public Hearing** 03/01/22. (OTP-AM) Report A Accepted 04/14/22. **Amended by:** CA H-1004. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/20/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 640.

LD 1900 HP1407

An Act To Amend the Laws Governing Name Changes. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative SHEEHAN of Biddeford. **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/24/22. **Amended by:** CA H-807. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/04/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 559.

LD 1904 HP1411

An Act To Make Technical Corrections to the Maine Juvenile Code. (Submitted by the Criminal Law Advisory Commission pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 17-A, section 1354, subsection 2.) **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA H-850. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 701.

LD 1905 HP1412

An Act To Facilitate Communication between Prosecutors and Unrepresented Defendants While Protecting the Rights of Those Defendants. (Submitted by the Criminal Law Advisory Commission pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 17-A, section 1354, subsection 2.) **Public Hearing** 02/08/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA H-989. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 04/26/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 668.

LD 1907 HP1413

An Act To Review State Lands and Waterways That Have Sacred, Traditional or Other Significance to the Wabanaki Tribes. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative COLLINGS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 02/28/22. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1918 HP1424

An Act To Provide Funding for Guardians Ad Litem. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative CRAVEN of Lewiston. **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/24/22. **Amended by:** CA H-808. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1926 HP1433

Original Title: Resolve, Regarding Legislative Review of Portions of Chapter 301: Fee Schedule and Administrative Procedures for Payment of Commission Assigned Council, a Major Substantive Rule of the Maine Commission on Indigent Legal Services. **New Title:** Resolve, Regarding Legislative Review of Portions of Chapter 301: Fee Schedule and Administrative Procedures for Payment of Commission Assigned Counsel, a Major Substantive Rule of the Maine Commission on Indigent Legal Services. **New Title:** Resolve, Regarding Legislative Review of Portions of Chapter 301: Fee Schedule and Administrative Procedures for Payment of Commission Assigned Counsel, a Major Substantive Rule of the Maine Commission on Indigent Legal Services. (Submitted by the Maine Commission on Indigent Legal Services pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 5, section 8072.) **Public Hearing** 02/08/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/14/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-1002. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Finally Passed, Emergency Signed 04/20/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 163.

LD 1934 HP1444

Resolve, Changing the Identifying and Reporting Responsibilities and Extending the Reporting Deadline for the Identification of Places in the State with Offensive Names. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 02/08/22. Majority (OTP) Report Accepted 03/29/22. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 04/12/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 149.

LD 1943 SP0684

An Act To Expand the Address Confidentiality Program to Victims of Certain Human Trafficking Crimes. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Senator DIAMOND of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 02/22/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/12/22. Amended by: SA S-572. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 04/21/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 649.

LD 1945 HP1450

An Act To Regulate the Use of Biometric Identifiers. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative O'NEIL of Saco. **Public Hearing** 02/22/22. **Final Disposition:** Died Between Houses 04/20/22.

LD 1946 HP1451

Original Title: An Act To Ensure Constitutionally Adequate Contact with Counsel. **New Title:** Resolve, Establishing the Committee To Ensure Constitutionally Adequate Contact with Counsel. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative HARNETT of Gardiner. **Public Hearing** 02/28/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-975. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Finally Passed, Emergency Unsigned 05/08/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 182.

LD 1950 HP1453

An Act To Implement the Recommendations of the Commission To Create a Plan To Incorporate the Probate Courts into the Judicial Branch. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Judiciary pursuant to Resolve 2021, chapter 104, section 8.) **Public Hearing** 02/09/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/18/22. Amended by: CA H-1019. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1958 HP1458

An Act To Amend the Maine Parentage Act with Regard to Presumed Parentage. (Submitted by the Family Law Advisory Commission pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 19-A, section 354, subsection 2.) **Public Hearing** 02/22/22. Majority (OTP) Report Accepted 04/05/22. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/14/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 610.

LD 1971 HP1466

An Act To Implement the Recommendations of the Right To Know Advisory Committee Concerning Remote Participation. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Judiciary pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 1, section 411, subsection 6, paragraph G.) **Public Hearing** 02/28/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA H-904. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/14/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 611.

LD 1972 HP1467

An Act To Implement the Recommendations of the Right To Know Advisory Committee Concerning Public Records Exceptions Related to Research and Aquaculture Leases. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Judiciary pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 1, section 411, subsection 6, paragraph G.) **Public Hearing** 02/28/22. Majority (OTP) Report Accepted 03/29/22. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 581.

LD 2008 HP1496

Original Title: An Act To Establish a Court Process for Involuntary Substance Use Disorder Treatment. **New Title:** Resolve, To Establish the Committee To Study Courtordered Treatment for Substance Use Disorder. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Representative MADIGAN of Waterville. **Public Hearing** 03/16/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/14/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-1003, SA/CA S-646. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Finally Passed, Emergency Unsigned 05/08/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 183.

LD 2022 SP0733

An Act To Amend the Judicial Districts and Divisions for York County. (Submitted by the Judicial Department and approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Senator BAILEY of York. **Public Hearing** 03/16/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA S-535. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/18/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 633.

LD 2023 HP1503

An Act To Implement the Recommendations of the Secretary of State Regarding Notarial Acts. (Submitted by the Secretary of State pursuant to Public Law 2021, chapter 337, section 4.) **Public Hearing** 03/16/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/19/22. **Amended by:** CA H-983, SA/CA S-576. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/21/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 651.

LD 2034 HP1516

An Act To Correct Inconsistencies, Conflicts and Errors in the Laws of Maine. (Submitted pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 1, section 94.) OTP-AM Accepted 04/18/22. **Amended by:** CA H-1028, HA/CA H-1032. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 676.

LD 111 HP0077

An Act To Allow Career Educators To Retire without Penalty. **Presented by** Representative TUELL of East Machias. **Public Hearing** 02/03/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/11/21. **Amended by:** CA H-11. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 151 HP0107

An Act To Protect Farm Workers by Allowing Them To Organize for the Purpose of Collective Bargaining. **Presented by** Representative HARNETT of Gardiner. **Public Hearing** 04/07/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/16/21. **Amended by:** CA H-679. **Final Disposition:** Enacted. (Veto Sustained 01/26/22).

LD 177 HP0130

Original Title: An Act To Improve Labor Laws for Workers in Maine. New Title: An Act To Support Apprenticeship Programs. **Presented by** Representative CUDDY of Winterport. **Public Hearing** 03/08/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-927. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 709.

LD 211 HP0146

An Act To Support Emergency Shelter Access for Persons Experiencing Homelessness. **Presented by** Representative CLOUTIER of Lewiston. **Public Hearing** 02/17/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/28/21. **Amended by:** CA H-74. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 225 HP0160

An Act Regarding the Treatment of Vacation Time upon the Cessation of Employment. **Presented by** Representative ROEDER of Bangor. **Public Hearing** 02/10/21. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA H-871. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 561.

LD 305 SP0131

Original Title: An Act To Include Forest Rangers and Forest Fire Prevention Specialists in the Bureau of Forestry's Forest Protection Unit in the Laws Concerning Cancer Suffered by Firefighters. **New Title:** An Act To Include Certain Employees in the Bureau of Forestry's Forest Protection Unit in the Laws Concerning Cancer Suffered by Firefighters. **Presented by** Senator CYRWAY of Kennebec. **Public Hearing** 02/22/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/02/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-69. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 678.

LD 449 HP0325

An Act To Strengthen the Ability of Public Employers and Unions To Negotiate. **Presented by** Representative MCCREA of Fort Fairfield. **Public Hearing** 03/01/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/14/21. **Amended by:** HA (Changed Title) H-540, SA/HA (Changed Title) S-592. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 05/08/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 752.



LD 460 HP0336

Original Title: An Act To Amend Certain Employment Laws To Help Front-line and Other Workers. **New Title:** Resolve, Directing the Department of Labor To Convene a Stakeholder Group To Examine Workforce Development Issues in the Hospitality and Food and Beverage Industries. **Presented by** Representative SYLVESTER of Portland. **Public Hearing** 03/07/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-913. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Unsigned 04/23/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 165.

LD 463 HP0339

Original Title: An Act To Better House Maine Residents. New Title: An Act To Establish the Perfluoroalkyl and Polyfluoroalkyl Substances Testing Reimbursement Fund for the Purpose of Testing Residential Property Wells. Presented by Representative SYLVESTER of Portland. Public Hearing 03/07/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/11/22. Amended by: CA (Changed Title) H-954. Carried Over: 07/19/21. Final Disposition: Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 464 HP0340

An Act To Change Certain Labor Laws. **Presented by** Representative SYLVESTER of Portland. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/24/22.

LD 468 HP0344

An Act To Amend the Laws Governing Labor and Housing. **Presented by** Representative SYLVESTER of Portland. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/24/22.

LD 473 HP0347

Original Title: An Act To Create the Maine Rental Assistance and Voucher Guarantee Program. **New Title:** An Act To Create the Maine Rental Assistance and Guarantee Program. **Presented by** Representative MORALES of South Portland. **Public Hearing** 03/03/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/16/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-488, SA/CA S-286. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 548 HP0393

An Act Regarding Penalties for Early Retirement for Certain Members of the Maine Public Employees Retirement System. **Presented by** Representative DOORE of Augusta. **Public Hearing** 04/16/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA H-785. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 555 HP0400

An Act To Expand the Rights of Public Sector Employees. **Presented by** Representative SYLVESTER of Portland. **Public Hearing** 01/19/22. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Accepted Majority (ONTP) Report 02/16/22.



LD 575 SP0228

An Act To Establish a Conditional Presumption of Compensability for Certain Employees in Cases of Impairment from Hypertension or Heart Disease. **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 03/08/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/08/21. **Amended by:** CA S-73, SA S-598. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/05/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 730.

LD 581 HP0424

Resolve, To Expedite Processing of Applications for Certification under the Federal Work Opportunity Tax Credit. **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 03/15/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/02/21. **Amended by:** CA H-127. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 607 HP0443

Original Title: An Act To Restore Overtime Protections for Maine Workers. **New Title:** An Act To Direct the Department of Labor To Educate Business and Nonprofit Communities on Overtime Laws. **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 03/22/21. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-870. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 563.

LD 616 HP0452

An Act To Increase Accountability for Wage Violations. **Presented by** Representative COLLINGS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 03/15/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/08/21. **Amended by:** CA H-398. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 654 HP0481

An Act To Create a 24-hour Shelter Capital Project Funding Program. **Presented by** Representative ARFORD of Brunswick. **Public Hearing** 03/22/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/03/21. **Amended by:** CA H-202. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 703 HP0515

An Act To Increase the Amount to Which a State Employee or Teacher Retiree's Cost-ofliving Adjustment Is Applied from \$20,000 to the Retiree's Actual Retirement Benefit. **Presented by** Representative PICKETT of Dixfield. **Public Hearing** 03/29/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/03/21. **Amended by:** CA H-200. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 734 HP0539

An Act To Set a Minimum Wage for School Support Staff. **Presented by** Representative COLLINGS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 04/12/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/10/21. **Amended by:** CA H-135. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 773 HP0578

An Act To Assist Public School Students and Families Who Are Homeless. **Presented by** Representative BRENNAN of Portland. **Public Hearing** 04/02/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/02/21. **Amended by:** CA H-172. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 775 HP0580

An Act To Include within the Definitions of "Public Employee" and "Judicial Employee" Those Who Have Been Employed for Less Than 6 Months. **Presented by** Representative SYLVESTER of Portland. **Public Hearing** 04/02/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CB H-915. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/14/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 601.

LD 831 HP0599

An Act To Aid Workforce Development. **Presented by** Representative SYLVESTER of Portland. **Public Hearing** 03/07/22. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/24/22.

LD 886 HP0642

Resolve, To Encourage Employment in the Direct Care Workforce. **Presented by** Representative FAY of Raymond. **Public Hearing** 04/23/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/09/21. **Amended by:** CA H-473. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 898 HP0654

Original Title: An Act To Provide Incentives to Unemployed Workers To Become Part of the Caregiver Workforce. **New Title:** An Act To Create the Essential Support Workforce Advisory Committee. **Presented by** Representative FAY of Raymond. **Public Hearing** 05/05/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-926. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 688.

LD 907 HP0663

An Act Concerning State Pension Funds and Climate Change. **Presented by** Representative WARREN of Scarborough. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/24/22.

LD 912 HP0668

An Act To Extend Family Medical Leave to Hourly School Employees. **Presented by** Representative ROEDER of Bangor. **Public Hearing** 05/07/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/17/21. **Amended by:** CA H-723. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 690.

LD 956 SP0308

An Act To Amend the Eligibility Criteria for Creditable Service in the Armed Forces of the United States under the State Retirement System. **Presented by** Senator LAWRENCE of York. **Public Hearing** 03/29/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/02/21. **Amended by:** CA S-92. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 965 HP0711

An Act Concerning Nondisclosure Agreements in Employment. **Presented by** Representative HARNETT of Gardiner. **Public Hearing** 04/30/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** HA H-1050. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/12/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 760.

LD 1041 SP0331

An Act To Include Certain Mental Health Workers under the 1998 Special Plan for Retirement. **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 03/29/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/03/21. **Amended by:** CA S-114. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1240 SP0408

Resolve, To Review Barriers to Regional Solutions for Housing Choices. **Presented by** Senator VITELLI of Sagadahoc. **Public Hearing** 04/16/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-492, SA/CA (Changed Title) S-647. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Unsigned 05/08/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 184.

LD 1246 HP0912

Resolve, To Study Best Practices and Different Area Needs for Development of Affordable Homes and Expanding Home Ownership in Maine Communities. **Presented by** Representative GERE of Kennebunkport. **Public Hearing** 04/16/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/10/21. **Amended by:** CA H-475. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1312 HP0968

An Act To Remove Barriers to Accessory Dwelling Units and Allow Accessory Dwelling Units where Single-family Houses Are Allowed. **Presented by** Representative GEIGER of Rockland. **Public Hearing** 04/26/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/17/21. **Amended by:** CA H-608, HA/CA H-697. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1338 HP0989

Original Title: An Act To Protect Employees' Exercise of Workplace Rights. New **Title:** An Act To Prohibit Employers from Retaliating against the Use of Earned Paid Leave. **Presented by** Representative MILLETT of Cape Elizabeth. **Public Hearing** 04/23/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/03/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-193. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted. (Veto Sustained 05/09/22).

LD 1430 HP1046

An Act Regarding the Waiting Period for Compensation for Incapacity To Work under the Maine Workers' Compensation Act of 1992. **Presented by** Representative BRYANT of Windham. **Public Hearing** 04/30/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/10/21. **Amended by:** CA H-478. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.



LD 1509 SP0486

Original Title: An Act To Provide That Maine's School Bus Drivers Are Eligible for Unemployment Insurance in Certain Circumstances. **New Title:** An Act To Provide That Maine's School Bus Drivers Are Eligible for Unemployment Insurance. **Presented by** Senator DAVIS of Piscataquis. **Public Hearing** 05/03/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/16/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-292. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1656 HP1227

An Act To Promote Energy-efficient Affordable Housing. **Presented by** Representative MILLETT of Cape Elizabeth. **Public Hearing** 05/10/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/10/21. **Amended by:** CA H-479, SA/CA S-621. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 718.

LD 1673 HP1244

Original Title: An Act To Create a Comprehensive Permit Process for the Construction of Affordable Housing. New Title: An Act To Establish Fair Housing Goals in Certain Communities in Maine. Presented by Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. Public Hearing 02/14/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/11/22. Amended by: CA (Changed Title) H-939, SA/CA S-622. Carried Over: 07/19/21. Final Disposition: Enacted, Unsigned 05/08/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 754.

LD 1724 SP0568

An Act To Create a Logging Dispute Resolution Board and To Require Proof of Ownership Documents To Be Available within 14 Days of Request. **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 03/08/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/11/22. **Amended by:** CA S-527. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 04/26/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 665.

LD 1746 SP0601

An Act To Expand the 1998 Special Retirement Plan To Include Employees Who Work for the Office of Chief Medical Examiner. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator HICKMAN of Kennebec. **Public Hearing** 01/19/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA S-424, HA H-894. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1753 SP0613

An Act Regarding the Retirement of Law Enforcement Officers under the Participating Local District Retirement Program. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator DAVIS of Piscataquis. **Public Hearing** 01/19/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 02/16/22.

LD 1808 SP0635

An Act To Address Employee Retention at the Maine State Police Crime Laboratory and the Computer Crimes Unit in the Department of Public Safety. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator DIAMOND of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 01/19/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA S-536. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1823 HP1356

An Act To Amend the Enforcement Provisions of the Law Governing Earned Paid Leave. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MILLETT of Cape Elizabeth. **Public Hearing** 01/19/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA H-780, HA H-831. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 569.

LD 1840 SP0658

Original Title: An Act To Amend the Laws Governing Retirement Benefit Reductions for Corrections Supervisors Currently Included in the 1998 Special Plan. New Title: An Act To Amend the Laws Governing Retirement Benefit Reductions for Certain Employees Currently Included in the 1998 Special Plan. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) Presented by President JACKSON of Aroostook. Public Hearing 01/19/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/07/22. Amended by: CA (Changed Title) S-517. Final Disposition: Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1874 HP1384

An Act To Clarify COVID-19 Paid Leave for School Employees. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative WHITE of Waterville. **Public Hearing** 01/31/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA H-916. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 04/15/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 614.

LD 1878 HP1388

An Act To Support Restaurants in the State through Service Charge Revenues. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative SHEEHAN of Biddeford. **Public Hearing** 01/31/22. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1879 HP1389

An Act To Support Law Enforcement Officers, Corrections Officers, E-9-1-1 Dispatchers, Firefighters and Emergency Medical Services Persons Diagnosed with Posttraumatic Stress Disorder. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative SYLVESTER of Portland. **Public Hearing** 01/31/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA H-888. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/18/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 629.

LD 1881 HP1391

An Act To Clarify the Laws Related to the Use of Medical Marijuana and Workers' Compensation. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative DILLINGHAM of Oxford. **Public Hearing** 01/31/22. **Final Disposition:** Accepted Majority (ONTP) Report 04/05/22.

LD 1884 HP1394

An Act To Create Affordable Agricultural Homesteads. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative BICKFORD of Auburn. **Public Hearing** 02/14/22. **Final Disposition:** Accepted Majority (ONTP) Report 04/05/22.

LD 1889 HP1399

An Act To Amend the Whistleblowers' Protection Act To Ensure Coverage in Unionized Workplaces. (Submitted by the Maine Human Rights Commission pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative HARNETT of Gardiner. **Public Hearing** 02/02/22. Majority (OTP) Report Accepted 03/24/22. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/12/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 589.

LD 1891 HP1401

An Act To Continue Supporting Safe Drinking Water for Maine Families. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative FAY of Raymond. **Public Hearing** 02/02/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA H-796, SA/CA S-632. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 726.

LD 1901 HP1408

An Act To Protect Funding for Health Care for Retired Teachers by Establishing an Investment Trust Fund. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative DODGE of Belfast. **Public Hearing** 02/02/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/29/22.

LD 1922 HP1430

An Act To Amend Certain Laws Pertaining to the Maine Public Employees Retirement System. (Submitted by the Maine Public Employees Retirement System pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative SYLVESTER of Portland. **Public Hearing** 02/02/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA H-786. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 548.

LD 1925 HP1432

Resolve, Regarding Legislative Review of Portions of Chapter 9: Rules Governing Administrative Civil Money Penalties for Labor Law Violations, a Major Substantive Rule of the Department of Labor, Bureau of Labor Standards. (Submitted by the Department of Labor, Bureau of Labor Standards pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 5, section 8072.) **Public Hearing** 02/02/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA H-901. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 04/14/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 157.

LD 1952 SP0688

Original Title: Resolve, To Extend the Commission To Develop a Paid Family and Medical Leave Benefits Program. **New Title:** Resolve, To Reestablish the Commission To Develop a Paid Family and Medical Leave Benefits Program. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Senator DAUGHTRY of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 03/16/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-491. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1961 SP0699

An Act To Help Alleviate Maine's Housing Shortage and Change the Membership of the Maine State Housing Authority. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator HICKMAN of Kennebec. **Public Hearing** 03/07/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA S-498. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 04/23/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 657.

LD 1966 SP0702

An Act To Facilitate Access to Heating Assistance. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Senator CURRY of Waldo. **Public Hearing** 02/28/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA S-475. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 04/12/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 588.

LD 1969 HP1464

An Act Concerning Equity in Renewable Energy Projects and Workforce Development. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative CUDDY of Winterport. **Public Hearing** 02/28/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/19/22. **Amended by:** CA H-971, SA/CA S-570. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 705.

LD 1997 HP1484

Original Title: An Act To Implement Certain Recommendations of the Committee To Study the Feasibility of Creating Basic Income Security. **New Title:** Resolve, To Implement Certain Recommendations of the Committee To Study the Feasibility of Creating Basic Income Security. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Labor and Housing pursuant to Public Law 2021, chapter 405, section 1, subsection 6.) **Public Hearing** 02/28/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-877, HA/CA H-951. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 2003 HP1489

An Act To Implement the Recommendations of the Commission To Increase Housing Opportunities in Maine by Studying Zoning and Land Use Restrictions. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Speaker FECTEAU of Biddeford. **Public Hearing** 03/07/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/15/22. **Amended by:** CA H-1013, HA/CA H-1024, SA/CA S-641. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/27/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 672.

LD 2006 HP1492

An Act To Improve the Low-income Home Energy Assistance Program. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Representative LAROCHELLE of Augusta. **Public Hearing** 03/08/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/11/22. **Amended by:** CA H-900, SA S-530. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

MARINE RESOURCES

LD 391 HP0275

Original Title: An Act To Amend the Laws Regarding Marine Resources. **New Title:** An Act To Reestablish the Maine Lobster Marketing Collaborative. **Presented by** Representative MCCREIGHT of Harpswell. **Public Hearing** 05/06/21. **Amended by:** HA (Changed Title) H-751. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 01/05/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 491.

LD 1742 SP0597

An Act To Ensure Compliance with the Interstate Fishery Management Plan for American Lobster. (Submitted by the Department of Marine Resources pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator MIRAMANT of Knox. **Public Hearing** 02/01/22. OTP-AM Accepted 02/23/22. **Amended by:** CA S-422. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/25/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 512.

LD 1759 HP1310

An Act To Extend the Legal Hours for Harvesting Lobster in the Month of September. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MCDONALD of Stonington. **Public Hearing** 02/01/22. OTP Accepted 02/16/22. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 03/16/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 498.

LD 1770 HP1321

An Act To Create a Commercial Halibut Fishing License. (Submitted by the Department of Marine Resources pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative HEPLER of Woolwich. **Public Hearing** 02/08/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA H-979. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/18/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 627.

LD 1844 HP1365

Original Title: An Act To Provide for Special Fees for Certain Aquaculture Lease Applications and To Amend Other Provisions in the Laws Governing Aquaculture Leases. **New Title:** An Act To Amend Provisions in the Laws Governing Aquaculture Leases. (Submitted by the Department of Marine Resources pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MCCREIGHT of Harpswell. **Public Hearing** 02/08/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/24/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-815. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/04/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 557.

LD 1898 HP1405

An Act To Address the Economic Impact of Federal Closures on Maine's Fixed Gear Fishing Industry. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative STOVER of Boothbay. **Public Hearing** 02/01/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/29/22. **Amended by:** CA H-828. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1908 HP1414

An Act To Limit Eligibility for Commercial Menhaden Fishing Licenses. (Submitted by the Department of Marine Resources pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MCDONALD of Stonington. **Public Hearing** 02/08/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/13/22. **Amended by:** CA H-990. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 04/27/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 670.

MARINE RESOURCES

LD 1916 HP1422

An Act To Create a Legal Defense Fund for the Maine Lobster Industry. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative FAULKINGHAM of Winter Harbor. **Public Hearing** 02/08/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA H-914, SA/CA S-634. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 05/08/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 755.

LD 379 SP0167

Original Title: An Act To Establish the Maine State Cemetery Commission. **New Title:** An Act To Establish the Maine State Cemetery Preservation Commission. **Presented by** Senator MIRAMANT of Knox. **Public Hearing** 03/01/21. OTP-AM Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-450. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 04/10/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 584.

LD 383 HP0267

An Act Concerning Small Wireless Facilities in Maine. **Presented by** Representative WARREN of Scarborough. **Public Hearing** 01/19/22. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 02/10/22.

LD 408 HP0292

Original Title: An Act To Amend the Laws Regulating the Operation of the Legislature. **New Title:** An Act To Update Dates and Committees of Jurisdiction for the State Government Evaluation Act Review of Agencies. **Presented by** Representative DUNPHY of Old Town. **Public Hearing** 03/07/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-835. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 04/17/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 617.

LD 859 HP0627

Original Title: An Act To Allow Municipalities To Use Ranked-choice Voting in Municipal Elections. **New Title:** An Act To Give Municipalities More Options in Municipal Elections. **Presented by** Representative BERRY of Bowdoinham. **Public Hearing** 04/12/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/29/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-813, SA/CA S-456. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 564.

LD 895 HP0651

Original Title: An Act To Make Necessary Changes to State Law. **New Title:** An Act Regarding the Apportionment of the Franklin County Commissioner Districts. **Presented by** Representative DUNPHY of Old Town. **Public Hearing** 12/15/21. OTP-AM Accepted 01/05/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-750. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 01/05/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 492.

LD 1073 SP0341

Resolve, Establishing the Commission To Research Effective Strategies and Efficiencies of Legislatures. **Presented by** Senator STEWART of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 04/21/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/17/21. **Amended by:** CA S-199, SA/CA S-333. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1187 HP0865

RESOLUTION, Proposing an Amendment to the Constitution of Maine Amending the Pardon Powers of the Governor. **Presented by** Representative MARTIN of Eagle Lake. **Public Hearing** 01/19/22. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 01/26/22.

LD 1300 HP0956

An Act To Require County Governments To Coordinate with Municipalities To Create Plans To Address Homelessness. **Presented by** Representative SUPICA of Bangor. **Public Hearing** 04/16/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/17/21. **Amended by:** CA H-699. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1513 HP1121

Original Title: An Act To Require the Maintenance of a Discontinued Public Road That Provides the Sole Access to One or More Residences. **New Title:** An Act To Establish the Maine Abandoned and Discontinued Roads Commission. **Presented by** Representative NEWMAN of Belgrade. **Public Hearing** 04/30/21. OTP-AM Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-898. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 05/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 743.

LD 1610 HP1199

An Act To Promote Equity in Policy Making by Enhancing the State's Ability To Collect, Analyze and Apply Data. **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 02/14/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/29/22. **Amended by:** CA H-829, SA/CA S-620. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 717.

LD 1658 HP1229

An Act To Increase Campaign Finance Transparency and Accountability in Municipal Elections. **Presented by** Representative LOOKNER of Portland. **Public Hearing** 01/19/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA H-793. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1671 HP1242

Original Title: Resolve, To Implement Security Screenings in the State House and Capitol Area Offices. **New Title:** Resolve, To Require the Department of Administrative and Financial Services and the Department of Public Safety To Develop Short-term and Long-term Plans for Security Screenings in the Burton M. Cross Building and the State House. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Representative GRAMLICH of Old Orchard Beach. **Public Hearing** 05/07/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/14/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-525. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1680 SP0541

An Act To Amend Legislative Expenses Reimbursement and Allowances. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Senator MIRAMANT of Knox. **Public Hearing** 05/07/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/09/21. **Amended by:** CA S-230. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.



LD 1768 HP1319

An Act To Allow the Private Sale of Certain State Surplus Property to State Employees. (Submitted by the Department of Administrative and Financial Services pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MATLACK of St. George. **Public Hearing** 01/12/22. OTP-AM Accepted 02/16/22. **Amended by:** CA H-761. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/16/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 499.

LD 1795 HP1336

An Act To Update Statutory References to Building Code Standards for Public Improvements. (Submitted by the Department of Administrative and Financial Services pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative BRYANT of Windham. **Public Hearing** 02/07/22. Majority (OTP) Report Accepted 03/24/22. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/04/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 554.

LD 1806 SP0632

An Act To Clarify the Boundary between Waldo County and Knox County in Penobscot Bay. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator CURRY of Waldo. **Public Hearing** 01/12/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 1832 SP0649

An Act To Correct the Year of the Expiration of the Terms of 2 County Commissioners in Sagadahoc County. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Senator BALDACCI of Penobscot. **Public Hearing** 01/24/22. OTP Accepted 02/16/22. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 03/16/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 506.

LD 1936 HP1448

An Act To Codify the Senate and House Legislative Districts, the Congressional Districts and the County Commissioner Districts as Enacted by the Legislature. (Submitted by the Revisor of Statutes pursuant to Public Law 2021, chapter 487, section 3; chapter 488, section 3; chapter 489, section 3; and chapter 490, section 3.) **Public Hearing** 02/07/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/24/22. **Amended by:** CA H-820. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 04/04/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 552.

LD 1947 HP1452

An Act To Promote Electronic Filing of State Agency and Legislative Committee Publications. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on State and Local Government pursuant to Resolve 2021, chapter 19.) **Public Hearing** 02/07/22. OTP Accepted 03/22/22. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 549.

LD 1975 HP1468

An Act Concerning Winter Maintenance on Private Roads in the Town of Windham. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on State and Local Government pursuant to Private and Special Law 2021, chapter 10, section 4.) **Public Hearing** 02/28/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/24/22. **Amended by:** CA H-814. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 04/04/22, PRIVATE AND SPECIAL LAW, Chapter 20.

LD 2002 HP1488

An Act To Eliminate Inactive Boards and Commissions. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on State and Local Government pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 5, section 12006, subsection 2.) **Public Hearing** 02/28/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/24/22. **Amended by:** CA H-819. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/04/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 560.

LD 2005 HP1491

An Act Regarding the Reapportionment of the Knox County Budget Committee Districts. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Representative DUNPHY of Old Town. **Public Hearing** 03/07/22. OTP Accepted 03/29/22. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 04/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 573.

LD 2011 SP0725

An Act To Allow the Annexation of Certain Lands by Columbia Falls. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Senator MOORE of Washington. **Public Hearing** 03/14/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/29/22. **Amended by:** CA S-465. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/18/22, PRIVATE AND SPECIAL LAW, Chapter 25.

LD 23 SP0031

An Act To Reinstate and Increase the Income Tax Deduction for Contributions to Education Savings Plans. (Submitted by the Finance Authority of Maine pursuant to Joint Rule 204.) **Presented by** Senator POULIOT of Kennebec. **Public Hearing** 03/24/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/02/21. **Amended by:** CA S-72, SA/CA S-584. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 707.

LD 80 HP0046

An Act To Provide Critical Communications for Family Farms, Businesses and Residences by Strategic Public Investment in High-speed Internet and Broadband Infrastructure. **Presented by** Representative MCCREA of Fort Fairfield. **Public Hearing** 02/09/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 201 SP0090

An Act To Reduce Greenhouse Gas Emissions and Promote Weatherization in the Buildings Sector by Extending the Sunset Date for the Historic Property Rehabilitation Tax Credit. **Presented by** Senator LIBBY of Androscoggin. **Public Hearing** 03/18/21. OTP-AM Accepted 04/28/21. **Amended by:** CA S-56. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/27/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 671.

LD 241 SP0102

An Act To Support the Trades through a Tax Credit for Apprenticeship Programs. **Presented by** Senator CURRY of Waldo. **Public Hearing** 03/18/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/10/21. **Amended by:** CA S-238. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 262 HP0183

Original Title: An Act To Combat Hunger by Creating a Tax Credit of 10 Percent of Wholesale Market Prices up to \$5,000 Annually for Businesses Engaged in Food Production for Donations of Food to Tax-exempt Organizations. **New Title:** An Act To Combat Hunger by Creating an Income Tax Credit of up to \$5,000 Annually for Businesses Engaged in Food Production for Donations to Tax-exempt Organizations. **Presented by** Representative ROBERTS of South Berwick. **Public Hearing** 03/18/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/14/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-564. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 276 HP0192

An Act To Improve and Update Maine's Tax Laws. **Presented by** Representative BERRY of Bowdoinham. **Public Hearing** 02/15/22. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 02/23/22.

LD 290 SP0126

An Act To Stabilize Property Taxes for Individuals 65 Years of Age or Older Who Own a Homestead for at Least 10 Years. **Presented by** Senator STEWART of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 05/12/21. Minority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/14/21. **Amended by:** CA S-222, SA/CA S-590. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 05/08/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 751.

LD 308 SP0134

An Act To Promote Research and Development in the State by Increasing and Marketing the Research Expense Tax Credit. **Presented by** Senator STEWART of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 03/24/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/22/22.

LD 328 HP0232

An Act To Fully Fund and Restore State-Municipal Revenue Sharing. **Presented by** Representative HARNETT of Gardiner. **Public Hearing** 03/09/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/28/21. **Amended by:** CA H-80. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 392 HP0276

An Act To Amend the Tax Laws. **Presented by** Representative TERRY of Gorham. **Public Hearing** 02/15/22. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 02/23/22.

LD 428 HP0308

Original Title: An Act To Prevent Tax Haven Abuse. **New Title:** Resolve, Directing Maine Revenue Services To Review and Report Regarding Worldwide Combined Reporting of Certain Corporations for Income Tax Purposes. **Presented by** Representative TEPLER of Topsham. **Public Hearing** 04/15/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/11/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-943. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Unsigned 04/26/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 170.

LD 484 SP0190

Original Title: An Act To Change Maine's Tax Laws. **New Title:** An Act Relating to the Housing Opportunities for Maine Fund. **Presented by** Senator CHIPMAN of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 02/08/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-537, SA/CA (Changed Title) S-593. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 05/08/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 753.

LD 506 HP0369

An Act To Reduce the Tax Burden on Low-income Electricity Customers. (Submitted by the Office of the Public Advocate pursuant to Joint Rule 204.) **Presented by** Representative BERRY of Bowdoinham. **Public Hearing** 03/24/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/07/21. **Amended by:** CA H-343, SA/CA S-595. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/03/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 713.

LD 527 SP0212

An Act To Exempt MaineCare Appendix C Private Nonmedical Institutions from the Service Provider Tax. **Presented by** Senator VITELLI of Sagadahoc. **Public Hearing** 04/13/21. OTP-AM Accepted 05/19/21. **Amended by:** CA S-93. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.



LD 538 SP0226

An Act To Exempt Trailers Sold to Out-of-state Entities from Sales and Use Tax. **Presented by** Senator MIRAMANT of Knox. **Public Hearing** 03/24/21. OTP-AM Accepted 04/28/21. **Amended by:** CA S-46. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 576 SP0229

An Act To Increase Property Tax Relief for Veterans. **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 04/07/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/03/21. **Amended by:** CA S-139. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 647 SP0252

An Act To Expand Eligibility for the Veterans' Property Tax Exemption. **Presented by** Senator KEIM of Oxford. **Public Hearing** 04/07/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/07/21. **Amended by:** CA S-178, SA/CA S-599. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 682.

LD 731 SP0283

An Act To Establish a Program To Assist Regional Firefighter Training Programs, To Provide Tax Credits to Businesses That Employ Volunteer Firefighters and Emergency Medical Services Persons and To Provide Benefits to Volunteer Firefighters and Emergency Medical Services Persons. **Presented by** Senator STEWART of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 03/24/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/08/21. **Amended by:** CA S-187, SA/CA S-604. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/05/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 731.

LD 798 SP0070

An Act To Improve the Educational Opportunity Tax Credit. **Presented by** Senator POULIOT of Kennebec. **Public Hearing** 04/27/21. OTP-AM Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA S-449. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 830 HP0598

An Act To Restructure the Taxation of Adult Use Marijuana. **Presented by** Representative PERRY of Bangor. **Public Hearing** 04/07/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/03/21. **Amended by:** CA H-267. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 966 HP0712

Original Title: Resolve, Establishing the Commission To Study Fair, Equitable and Competitive Tax Policy for Maine's Working Families and Small Businesses. **New Title:** Resolve, Establishing the Commission To Study Fair, Equitable and Competitive Tax Policy for Maine's Working Families and Small Businesses To Enable the Implementation of the State's 10-year Economic Development Strategy. **Presented by** Representative TEPLER of Topsham. **Public Hearing** 04/15/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/14/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-560. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1062 HP0791

An Act To Phase Out the Insurance Premium Tax on Annuities. **Presented by** Representative CLOUTIER of Lewiston. **Public Hearing** 04/02/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/02/21. **Amended by:** CA H-117. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1067 SP0335

An Act To Institute a State Tax Amnesty Program To Increase General Revenue Collections. **Presented by** Senator BALDACCI of Penobscot. **Public Hearing** 04/13/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 02/16/22.

LD 1071 SP0339

An Act To Reduce Property Taxes for Maine Residents. **Presented by** Senator POULIOT of Kennebec. **Public Hearing** 05/04/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/10/21. **Amended by:** CA S-235. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1129 HP0807

Original Title: An Act Relating to the Valuation of Retail Sales Facilities. **New Title:** An Act Relating to the Valuation of Improved Real Property. **Presented by** Representative MATLACK of St. George. **Public Hearing** 04/14/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-788, HA/CA H-934. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 04/26/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 663.

LD 1156 HP0834

An Act To Reduce Errors in Employment Tax Increment Financing Benefits. **Presented by** Representative ARATA of New Gloucester. **Public Hearing** 04/13/21. OTP-AM Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA H-887. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/14/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 602.

LD 1195 HP0873

Original Title: An Act To Increase Funding to Qualifying Municipalities by Sharing Adult Use Marijuana Sales and Excise Tax Revenue. **New Title:** An Act To Assist Qualifying Municipalities To Defray the Costs of Opting In To Permit Adult Use Marijuana Establishments. **Presented by** Representative ROBERTS of South Berwick. **Public Hearing** 04/07/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/15/22. **Amended by:** CB (Changed Title) H-1014, SA/CB S-564. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/20/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 645.

LD 1227 HP0898

An Act To Provide Equity in the State Income Tax Deduction for Certain Public Employees Retirement System Pensions. **Presented by** Representative DODGE of Belfast. **Public Hearing** 04/29/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/09/21. **Amended by:** CA H-321. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.



LD 1289 HP0950

An Act To Cut Property Taxes for Maine Residential Homeowners. **Presented by** Representative PERRY of Bangor. **Public Hearing** 05/06/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 02/16/22.

LD 1334 HP0985

An Act To Promote Economic Development through Increased Film Incentives. **Presented by** Representative SALISBURY of Westbrook. **Public Hearing** 05/12/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/09/22.

LD 1335 HP0986

Original Title: An Act To Provide for Exemption from the Sales Tax for Basic Needs Products and Offset the Loss of Revenue. **New Title:** An Act To Provide for Exemption from the Sales Tax for Menstrual Products. **Presented by** Representative TEPLER of Topsham. **Public Hearing** 04/15/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/08/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-433. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1337 HP0988

An Act To Increase Affordable Housing and Reduce Property Taxes through an Impact Fee on Vacant Residences. **Presented by** Representative KESSLER of South Portland. **Public Hearing** 04/14/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Accepted Majority (ONTP) Report 03/22/22.

LD 1406 SP0455

Original Title: An Act To Encourage Relocation to Rural Maine. **New Title:** An Act To Encourage the Relocation of Persons from outside the State to Rural Maine. **Presented by** Senator STEWART of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 05/12/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/25/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-649. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enactment Failed 05/09/22.

LD 1413 SP0463

An Act To Provide Equity in the State Income Tax Deduction for Certain Public Employees Retirement System Pensions. **Presented by** Senator RAFFERTY of York. **Public Hearing** 05/04/21. Minority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/08/21. **Amended by:** CA S-147. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1423 HP1039

Original Title: An Act To Prevent and Reduce Tobacco Use by Ensuring Adequate Funding for Tobacco Use Prevention and Cessation Programs and by Raising the Tax on Tobacco Products and To Provide Funding To Reduce Disparities in Health Outcomes Based on Certain Factors. **New Title:** An Act To Align Tobacco Use Prevention and Cessation Funding with Recommendations of the United States Centers for Disease Control and Prevention. **Presented by** Representative MCCREIGHT of Harpswell. **Public Hearing** 05/13/21. OTP-AM Accepted 03/24/22. **Amended by:** CB (Changed Title) H-812. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1448 HP1064

Original Title: An Act To Increase State Reimbursement to Municipalities for Revenue Lost Due to the Homestead Property Tax Exemption. **New Title:** An Act To Increase the Homestead Property Tax Exemption. **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 05/04/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/07/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-320. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1462 HP1078

Original Title: An Act To Serve the Public Interest, Promote Journalism and Save Jobs by Restoring the Sales and Use Tax Exemption for Newspapers. New Title: An Act To Serve the Public Interest, Promote Journalism and Save Jobs by Restoring the Sales and Use Tax Exemption for Publications. Presented by Representative BABBIDGE of Kennebunk. Public Hearing 05/05/21. Minority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/14/21. Amended by: CA (Changed Title) H-499. Carried Over: 07/19/21. Final Disposition: Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1482 HP1097

An Act To Improve Access to Property Tax Exemptions for New Homeowners. **Presented by** Representative GROHOSKI of Ellsworth. **Public Hearing** 05/04/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/03/21. **Amended by:** CA H-249. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1569 HP1166

Original Title: An Act Regarding an Excise Tax on Water Extracted for Commercial Bottling. **New Title:** Resolve, Establishing the Commission To Study the Role of Water as a Resource in the State of Maine. **Presented by** Representative GRAMLICH of Old Orchard Beach. **Public Hearing** 05/18/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/16/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-644, SA/CA S-619. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Unsigned 05/08/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 185.

LD 1638 SP0522

An Act To Help Seniors and Certain Persons with Disabilities Remain in Their Homes by Providing for the Deferral of Property Taxes. **Presented by** Senator BAILEY of York. **Public Hearing** 05/13/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/17/21. **Amended by:** CA S-335. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1678 HP1249

An Act To Support Child Care Providers and School Readiness through Tax Credits. **Presented by** Representative MILLETT of Cape Elizabeth. **Public Hearing** 05/18/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA H-854. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1689 SP0545

An Act To Ensure Equity in the Clean Energy Economy by Providing a Limited Tax Exemption for Certain Clean Energy Infrastructure Projects. **Presented by** Senator MAXMIN of Lincoln. **Public Hearing** 05/18/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/09/22.
TAXATION

LD 1704 HP1267

Original Title: An Act To Change the Exclusion Amount under the Estate Tax and Provide Additional Funding for the Housing Opportunities for Maine Fund. **New Title:** An Act To Require a Portion of Estate Tax Revenue To Be Transferred to the Housing Opportunities for Maine Fund for the Creation of New Affordable Housing for Lowincome Households. **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 05/18/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-853. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1732 HP1283

An Act To Amend the Sales Tax Exemption for Nonprofit Housing Development Organizations. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Representative GERE of Kennebunkport. **Public Hearing** 02/08/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/31/22. Amended by: CA H-844, HA H-873. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 695.

LD 1757 HP1308

An Act To Make Technical Changes to Maine Tax Laws. (Submitted by the Department of Administrative and Financial Services pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative TERRY of Gorham. **Public Hearing** 02/01/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA H-787. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 531.

LD 1763 HP1314

An Act To Update References to the United States Internal Revenue Code of 1986 Contained in the Maine Revised Statutes. (Submitted by the Department of Administrative and Financial Services pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative TERRY of Gorham. **Public Hearing** 02/08/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA H-886. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 04/14/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 594.

LD 1764 HP1315

An Act To Make a Technical Correction Concerning Maine's Earned Income Tax Credit. (Submitted by the Department of Administrative and Financial Services pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative TERRY of Gorham. **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. OTP-AM Accepted 01/26/22. **Amended by:** CA H-753. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 02/17/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 493.

LD 1794 HP1335

Resolve, Authorizing the State Tax Assessor To Convey the Interest of the State in Certain Real Estate in the Unorganized Territory. (Submitted by the Department of Administrative and Financial Services pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative TERRY of Gorham. **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. OTP-AM Accepted 01/26/22. **Amended by:** CA H-752. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 02/17/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 123.

TAXATION

LD 1890 HP1400

Original Title: An Act To Create a Rental Fleet Registration Program and Equalize the Tax Rate Imposed on Rental Vehicles. **New Title:** An Act To Equalize Sales Tax Treatment of Certain Vehicles. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative PERRY of Bangor. **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-841. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 578.

LD 1917 HP1423

An Act To Amend the Tax Laws of the State. (Submitted by the Department of Administrative and Financial Services pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative TERRY of Gorham. **Public Hearing** 02/01/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA H-885. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/18/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 630.

LD 1919 HP1425

An Act To Encourage Job Growth in the Forest Products Sector through Tax Incentives. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative EVANS of Dover-Foxcroft. **Public Hearing** 02/01/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/15/22. **Amended by:** CA H-944, SA/CA S-561. **Final Disposition:** Enacted. (Veto Sustained 05/09/22).

LD 1937 SP0671

An Act To Clarify the Exemption from Income Tax and Withholding Tax Liability for Certain Out-of-state Suppliers of Spirits Purchased by the Bureau of Alcoholic Beverages and Lottery Operations. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator LUCHINI of Hancock. **Public Hearing** 02/15/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/13/22. **Amended by:** CA S-548, SA/CA S-637. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 05/08/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 756.

LD 1941 SP0682

Original Title: An Act To Clarify and Update the Maine Seed Capital Tax Credit Program. **New Title:** Resolve, Establishing the Working Group To Review and Recommend Improvements to the Seed Capital Investment Tax Credit. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator CURRY of Waldo. **Public Hearing** 02/08/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/09/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-430. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1986 HP1472

Original Title: An Act To Exempt Permanently Disabled Veterans from Payment of Property Tax. **New Title:** An Act To Provide Property Tax Relief for Permanently and Totally Disabled Veterans. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Representative ROCHE of Wells. **Public Hearing** 03/01/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-964. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 703.

TAXATION

LD 1987 HP1473

An Act To Establish Municipal Cost Components for Unorganized Territory Services To Be Rendered in Fiscal Year 2022-23. (Submitted by the administrator of the unorganized territory pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 36, section 1604.) **Public Hearing** 03/01/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/11/22. **Amended by:** CA H-941. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 04/18/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 624.

LD 2009 SP0721

An Act To Implement the Recommendations of the Working Group To Review the Process for Ongoing Review of Tax Expenditures by the Legislature. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Taxation pursuant to Joint Rule 353.) **Public Hearing** 03/15/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA S-538. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 2010 SP0723

Original Title: An Act To Help Maine Residents with High Electricity Costs. **New Title:** Resolve, To Help Certain Businesses with Electricity Costs. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 03/15/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/14/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-549, SA/CA S-569. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 04/25/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 168.

LD 2030 HP1512

Original Title: An Act Regarding Taxation of Energy Storage Facilities and Equipment. **New Title:** An Act To Provide for Reimbursement of the Sales Tax Paid on Certain Battery Energy Storage Systems. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Representative TERRY of Gorham. **Public Hearing** 03/23/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/18/22. **Amended by:** CA H-1015, SA/CA (Changed Title) S-643. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 05/08/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 758.

TRANSPORTATION

LD 284 HP0200

Original Title: An Act To Provide That Inspections of New Motor Vehicles Are Valid for 2 Years. **New Title:** Resolve, To Study Maine's Motor Vehicle Inspection Program. **Presented by** Representative CEBRA of Naples. **Public Hearing** 03/18/21. OTP-AM Accepted 06/14/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-566. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 03/31/22.

LD 410 HP0294

An Act To Provide Funding for the Reconstruction of Route 161 from Fort Kent to Caribou. **Presented by** Representative MARTIN of Eagle Lake. **Public Hearing** 02/25/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 02/23/22.

LD 796 SP0061

Original Title: An Act To Restrict Sales of Catalytic Converters Removed from Motor Vehicles. **New Title:** An Act Governing the Sale, Purchase, Removal, Transport and Disposal of Catalytic Converters Removed from Motor Vehicles, Governing Scrap Metal Processors and Creating the Motor Vehicle Services Fund. **Presented by** Senator TIMBERLAKE of Androscoggin. **Public Hearing** 04/06/21. OTP-AM Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-539. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/25/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 660.

LD 899 HP0655

An Act To Protect Privacy and Security at the Bureau of Motor Vehicles. **Presented by** Representative O'NEIL of Saco. **Public Hearing** 04/06/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 02/10/22.

LD 1749 SP0607

An Act To Change the Requirements for the Sales of Used Catalytic Converters. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator DILL of Penobscot. **Public Hearing** 01/18/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 02/10/22.

LD 1762 HP1313

An Act To Amend the Law Regarding Expiration of Disability Plates and Placards and Fees for Recycler Licenses. (Submitted by the Secretary of State pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative EVANS of Dover-Foxcroft. **Public Hearing** 01/13/22. OTP Accepted 03/22/22. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 533.

LD 1766 HP1317

An Act To Remove Watson's Bridge in the Town of Littleton from the List of Historic Bridges for Which the State Is Responsible for Maintenance and Rehabilitation. (Submitted by the Department of Transportation pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MARTIN of Sinclair. **Public Hearing** 01/11/22. OTP Accepted 01/26/22. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 02/17/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 494.

TRANSPORTATION

LD 1788 SP0626

Resolve, To Rename Bridges in the Town of Milo for Veterans Who Died during the Vietnam War. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator DAVIS of Piscataquis. **Public Hearing** 01/11/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 02/16/22. **Amended by:** CA S-412. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 03/16/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 127.

LD 1796 HP1337

An Act To Coordinate Marine Port Development. (Submitted by the Department of Transportation pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative MARTIN of Sinclair. **Public Hearing** 02/01/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/24/22. **Amended by:** CA H-818. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/04/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 555.

LD 1833 SP0650

Resolve, To Exempt Specialty or Recognition Registration Plates Already in the Process of Being Created from the Moratorium on the Approval of New Motor Vehicle Registration Plates. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator BREEN of Cumberland. **Public Hearing** 02/08/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 02/23/22.

LD 1839 SP0657

Resolve, To Name a Bridge in the Town of Unity the Alton "Mac" McCormick Memorial Bridge. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Senator CURRY of Waldo. **Public Hearing** 01/11/22. Majority (OTP) Report Accepted 02/16/22. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 03/16/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 128.

LD 1843 HP1364

An Act To Allow the Secretary of State To Use an Electronic Lien Titling Program for the Purposes of the Maine Motor Vehicle Certificate of Title and Antitheft Act. (Submitted by the Secretary of State pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative PERKINS of Oakland. **Public Hearing** 01/13/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA H-798. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 539.

LD 1851 HP1372

Resolve, Regarding Legislative Review of Portions of Chapter 305: Rules and Regulations Pertaining to Traffic Movement Permits, a Major Substantive Rule of the Department of Transportation. (Submitted by the Department of Transportation pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 5, section 8072.) **Public Hearing** 01/11/22. OTP Accepted 01/26/22. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Finally Passed, Emergency Signed 02/17/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 125.

TRANSPORTATION

LD 1876 HP1386

Original Title: An Act Regarding Abandoned Motor Vehicle Storage Fees. **New Title:** An Act Regarding Abandoned Motor Vehicle Storage Fees and Lienholder Notification. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative BRYANT of Windham. **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. OTP-AM Accepted 02/23/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-765. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/25/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 515.

LD 1892 HP1403

An Act To Make Allocations from Maine Turnpike Authority Funds for the Maine Turnpike Authority for the Calendar Year Ending December 31, 2023. (Submitted by the Maine Turnpike Authority pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 23, section 1961, subsection 6.) **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA H-797. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PRIVATE AND SPECIAL LAW, Chapter 17.

LD 1912 SP0672

Resolve, To Rename 3 Bridges in Brownville and Brownville Junction. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Senator DAVIS of Piscataquis. **Public Hearing** 01/25/22. Majority (OTP) Report Accepted 02/16/22. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 03/16/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 131.

LD 1990 HP1476

Original Title: An Act Allowing Electric-powered School Buses To Have Distinctively Colored Bumpers, Wheels and Rub Rails. **New Title:** An Act Allowing Electricpowered School Buses To Have Distinctively Colored Bumpers, Wheels and Rub Rails and Allowing Public Service Vehicles To Be Equipped with a Flashing Green Auxiliary Light. (Submitted by the Department of Public Safety and approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Representative PERKINS of Oakland. **Public Hearing** 03/03/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/29/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-832. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 582.

LD 1996 HP1483

An Act To Make Supplemental Appropriations and Allocations for the Expenditures of State Government, Highway Fund and Other Funds and To Change Certain Provisions of the Law Necessary to the Proper Operations of State Government for the Fiscal Years Ending June 30, 2022 and June 30, 2023. **Presented by** Representative MARTIN of Sinclair. **Public Hearing** 03/03/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA H-919. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 04/14/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 597.

VETERANS AND LEGAL AFFAIRS

LD 148 HP0104

An Act To Establish Ongoing Absentee Voting. **Presented by** Speaker FECTEAU of Biddeford. **Public Hearing** 02/08/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/09/21. **Amended by:** CA H-459. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 202 SP0091

RESOLUTION, Proposing an Amendment to the Constitution of Maine To Implement Ranked-choice Voting. **Presented by** Senator MIRAMANT of Knox. **Public Hearing** 02/10/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/08/21. **Amended by:** CA S-172. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 231 SP0099

An Act To Establish Open Primaries. **Presented by** Senator MAXMIN of Lincoln. **Public Hearing** 04/12/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/09/21. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-195, SA/CA (Changed Title) S-588. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 05/08/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 750.

LD 378 SP0166

An Act To Temporarily Waive Renewal Fees for On-premises Retail Liquor Licenses. **Presented by** Senator LUCHINI of Hancock. **Public Hearing** 02/22/21. OTP-AM Accepted 03/11/21. **Amended by:** CA S-14. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 421 HP0305

An Act To Increase the Number of Plants a Medical Marijuana Caregiver May Cultivate. **Presented by** Representative COLLINGS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 03/01/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 02/23/22.

LD 451 HP0327

An Act To Remove the Party Designation from Return Envelopes for Absentee Ballots for the General Election. **Presented by** Representative RUDNICKI of Fairfield. **Public Hearing** 03/03/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 01/26/22.

LD 542 HP0387

Original Title: An Act To Provide Support Services for Military Members Transitioning to Civilian Life in Maine. **New Title:** An Act To Establish the Maine Veterans' Homes Stabilization Fund. **Presented by** Representative TERRY of Gorham. **Public Hearing** 03/08/21. OTP-AM Accepted 04/28/21. **Amended by:** SA (Changed Title) S-597. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 680.

VETERANS AND LEGAL AFFAIRS

LD 619 HP0455

Original Title: An Act To Allow Christine Pratt To Be Buried at the Southern Maine Veterans Cemetery. **New Title:** An Act Regarding Eligibility for Burial in the Maine Veterans' Memorial Cemetery System. **Presented by** Representative TUTTLE of Sanford. **Public Hearing** 04/05/21. OTP-AM Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-921. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 04/14/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 593.

LD 1155 HP0833

An Act To Require Election Transparency and Audits. **Presented by** Representative GROHOSKI of Ellsworth. **Public Hearing** 04/05/21. (OTP-AM) Report A Accepted 06/15/21. **Amended by:** CA H-530, HA/CA H-597. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1178 HP0856

RESOLUTION, Proposing an Amendment to the Constitution of Maine To Prohibit the Consideration of a People's Veto at a Presidential Primary. **Presented by** Representative COREY of Windham. **Public Hearing** 04/09/21. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 06/08/21. **Amended by:** CA H-378. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1352 SP0437

An Act To Regulate Sports Betting. **Presented by** Senator LUCHINI of Hancock. **Public Hearing** 04/30/21. (OTP-AM) Report A Accepted 06/17/21. **Amended by:** CA S-343, HA/CA H-732. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Died On Adjournment 05/09/22.

LD 1358 SP0444

Original Title: An Act To Provide for the Direct Shipment of Spirits to Consumers. **New Title:** Resolve, Directing the Bureau of Alcoholic Beverages and Lottery Operations To Evaluate Direct-to-consumer Wine and Spirits Sales. **Presented by** Senator STEWART of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 04/16/21. (OTP-AM) Report A Accepted 03/24/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-441, SA/CA S-614. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 05/03/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 175.

LD 1643 SP0528

An Act To Correct Errors, Inconsistencies and Conflicts in and To Revise the State's Liquor Laws. **Presented by** Senator LUCHINI of Hancock. **Public Hearing** 01/10/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/19/22. **Amended by:** CA S-571. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/21/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 658.

LD 1726 SP0571

An Act To Increase Transparency in Political Communications. **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 05/21/21. **Carried Over:** 07/19/21. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 02/16/22.



LD 1743 SP0598

An Act To Amend Certain Definitions in the Statutes Governing the Gambling Control Board. (Submitted by the Department of Public Safety pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator LUCHINI of Hancock. **Public Hearing** 01/10/22. OTP Accepted 02/23/22. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/25/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 513.

LD 1745 SP0600

An Act To Amend the Laws Governing the Gambling Control Board. (Submitted by the Department of Public Safety pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator LUCHINI of Hancock. **Public Hearing** 01/10/22. OTP-AM Accepted 02/16/22. **Amended by:** CA S-410. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 05/02/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 697.

LD 1750 SP0608

An Act To Create a Framework for Maine's Spirits Contract. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator LUCHINI of Hancock. **Public Hearing** 01/10/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA S-490. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/14/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 592.

LD 1751 SP0609

Original Title: An Act To Make Permanent the Changes to the Liquor Laws Made by Public Law 2021, Chapters 3 and 91. **New Title:** An Act To Extend the Changes to the Liquor Laws Made by Public Law 2021, Chapters 3 and 91. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator LUCHINI of Hancock. **Public Hearing** 01/10/22. OTP-AM Accepted 02/23/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-419. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/25/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 514.

LD 1754 SP0614

Original Title: An Act To Modify the Reporting Requirements for Major Contributors to Ballot Question Campaigns. **New Title:** An Act To Modify the Reporting Requirements for Major Contributors to Ballot Question Campaigns and To Make a Technical Change to the Campaign Finance Laws. (Submitted by the Commission on Governmental Ethics and Election Practices pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator LUCHINI of Hancock. **Public Hearing** 01/12/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/24/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-439. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 530.

LD 1779 HP1330

An Act To Protect Election Integrity by Regulating Possession of Ballots and Voting Machines and Devices. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative PIERCE of Falmouth. **Public Hearing** 01/12/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA H-791. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 536.

VETERANS AND LEGAL AFFAIRS

LD 1782 SP0619

An Act Regarding Contributing to Candidates and Political Action Committees. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator LUCHINI of Hancock. **Public Hearing** 01/12/22. Majority (OTP) Report Accepted 04/05/22. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/14/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 607.

LD 1784 SP0622

An Act To Ensure Legislative Review of Rules for Maine's Medical Use of Marijuana Act. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator MAXMIN of Lincoln. **Public Hearing** 02/07/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/05/22. **Amended by:** CA S-503. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Unsigned 04/23/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 652.

LD 1817 HP1350

An Act To Allow the State's Adult Use Marijuana Tracking System To Track Plants and Products by Group. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative SUPICA of Bangor. **Public Hearing** 01/19/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA H-966. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/18/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 628.

LD 1821 HP1354

Original Title: An Act To Make Interfering with an Election Official a Class C Crime. **New Title:** An Act To Protect Public Election Officials. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative WHITE of Waterville. **Public Hearing** 01/12/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-840. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 568.

LD 1827 HP1360

Original Title: An Act To Permit Limited Delivery of Adult Use Marijuana. **New Title:** An Act To Permit Curbside Pickup and Limited Delivery of Adult Use Marijuana. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative PERRY of Bangor. **Public Hearing** 01/19/22. (OTP-AM) Report A Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-961. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 04/26/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 667.

LD 1830 SP0647

An Act To Amend the Election Laws. (Submitted by the Secretary of State pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator LUCHINI of Hancock. **Public Hearing** 01/12/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/31/22. **Amended by:** CA S-462. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 570.

LD 1846 HP1367

An Act To Allow for a Variance Rate in the Amount and Potency of Cannabinoids in Adult Use Edible Marijuana Products. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative PERRY of Bangor. **Public Hearing** 01/19/22. Majority (OTP) Report Accepted 03/24/22. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/04/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 558.

VETERANS AND LEGAL AFFAIRS

LD 1852 SP0602

Resolve, Authorizing the Maine National Guard To Sell Certain Property in Hallowell. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator HICKMAN of Kennebec. **Public Hearing** 01/28/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/09/22. **Amended by:** CA S-431. **Final Disposition:** Finally Passed, Signed 03/29/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 136.

LD 1883 HP1393

An Act To Update the Setoffs against Lottery Winnings. (Submitted by the Department of Administrative and Financial Services pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative CAIAZZO of Scarborough. **Public Hearing** 01/28/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA H-800. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 543.

LD 1906 SP0668

Original Title: An Act Regarding Rulemaking and Pricing under the Bureau of Alcoholic Beverages and Lottery Operations. **New Title:** An Act To Streamline and Modernize the Department of Administrative and Financial Services, Bureau of Alcoholic Beverages and Lottery Operations. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator HICKMAN of Kennebec. **Public Hearing** 01/28/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/29/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-463. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 04/17/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 622.

LD 1914 HP1420

An Act To Allow Wine Retailers with 2 or More Licensed Facilities To Freely Transfer Wine between Approved Facilities. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative CROCKETT of Portland. **Public Hearing** 01/28/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 03/22/22. **Amended by:** CA H-792. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 546.

LD 1927 HP1434

Original Title: An Act To Authorize Certain Off-premises Sales of Adult Use Marijuana. **New Title:** An Act To Authorize Certain Off-premises Sales of Adult Use Marijuana Products. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative DILLINGHAM of Oxford. **Public Hearing** 01/31/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-965. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 05/07/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 735.

LD 1928 HP1435

Original Title: An Act To Update and Clarify the Maine Medical Use of Marijuana Act and Provide for Greater Transparency. **New Title:** An Act To Update and Clarify the Maine Medical Use of Marijuana Act. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative WILLIAMS of Bar Harbor. **Public Hearing** 02/07/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-960. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Unsigned 04/26/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 662.

LD 1930 HP1438

Resolve, Regarding Legislative Review of Portions of Chapter 1: Adult Use Marijuana Program Rule, a Major Substantive Rule of the Department of Administrative and Financial Services, Office of Marijuana Policy. (Submitted by the Department of Administrative and Financial Services, Office of Marijuana Policy pursuant to the Maine Revised Statutes, Title 5, section 8072.) **Public Hearing** 01/31/22. OTP Accepted 03/31/22. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Finally Passed, Emergency Signed 04/07/22, RESOLVE, Chapter 143.

LD 1948 SP0685

An Act To Enhance Access to, Education Regarding and Patient and Community Safety in Maine's Marijuana Programs. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Senator CLAXTON of Androscoggin. **Public Hearing** 02/07/22. **Final Disposition:** Ought Not to Pass Pursuant to Joint Rule 310 02/23/22.

LD 1957 HP1457

Original Title: An Act To Promote Equity and Increase Opportunities in the Cannabis Industry by Removing Restrictions Related to Convictions for Drug Offenses and To Replace the Term "Marijuana" with the Term "Cannabis" in the Maine Revised Statutes. **New Title:** An Act To Promote Equity and Increase Opportunities in the Cannabis Industry by Reducing Restrictions Related to Convictions for Drug Offenses and To Replace the Term "Marijuana" with the Term "Cannabis" in the Maine Revised Statutes. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** Representative TALBOT ROSS of Portland. **Public Hearing** 03/02/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-980. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Unsigned 04/26/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 669.

LD 1980 SP0711

Original Title: An Act To Create a Small Nonprofit Raffle Operator License. New **Title:** An Act To Allow Internet Payment for Tickets and Chances for Raffles Held by Nonprofit Organizations and Other Eligible Organizations and To Require the Gambling Control Unit To Adopt Certain Rules. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 203.) **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 03/02/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/18/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-524, SB/CA (Changed Title) S-565. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 04/20/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 636.

LD 1985 HP1471

An Act To Improve Testing Requirements for Adult Use Marijuana. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Representative CAIAZZO of Scarborough. **Public Hearing** 03/02/22. Majority (OTP-AM) Report Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA H-909, HA/CA H-922. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/14/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 612.

VETERANS AND LEGAL AFFAIRS

LD 2001 SP0719

Original Title: An Act To Fund and Support the Veterans Homes in Caribou and Machias and Require Legislative Approval for the Establishment and Closure of Veterans Homes. **New Title:** An Act To Clarify State Policy and Legislative Intent Regarding the Maine Veterans' Homes, To Require Notification of Closure of the Maine Veterans' Homes to the Legislature and To Fund Public Homes in Caribou and Machias in Order To Keep Them Open. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** President JACKSON of Aroostook. **Public Hearing** 03/02/22. OTP-AM Accepted 03/29/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) S-468, SA/CA S-473. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 03/31/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 528.

LD 2029 HP1511

An Act To Enhance the Prevention of and Response to Sexual Assault and Sexual Harassment in the Maine National Guard. (Submitted by the Joint Standing Committee on Veterans and Legal Affairs pursuant to Resolve 2021, chapter 21, section 2.) **Public Hearing** 03/25/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/12/22. **Amended by:** CA H-974. **Final Disposition:** Enacted, Signed 04/18/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 634.

LD 2031 HP1513

Original Title: An Act To Allow Outdoor Stadiums To Sell Spirits. **New Title:** An Act To Allow Outdoor Stadiums and Pool Halls To Sell Spirits. (Approved for introduction by a majority of the Legislative Council pursuant to Joint Rule 205.) **Presented by** Representative DUNPHY of Old Town. **Public Hearing** 03/25/22. OTP-AM Accepted 04/07/22. **Amended by:** CA (Changed Title) H-912. **Final Disposition:** Emergency Enacted, Emergency Signed 04/14/22, PUBLIC LAW, Chapter 598.

Bills Vetoed by the Governor

- LD 151 An Act To Protect Farm Workers by Allowing Them To Organize for the Purpose of Collective Bargaining
- LD 170 An Act Pertaining to Transmission Lines Not Needed for Reliability or Local Generation
- LD 844 An Act To Examine and Amend the Conditions of Release and Probation
- LD 1338 An Act To Prohibit Employers from Retaliating against the Use of Earned Paid Leave
- LD 1820 An Act To Strengthen the Governance of the University of Maine System
- LD 1919 An Act To Encourage Job Growth in the Forest Products Sector through Tax Incentives

LD 38	LD 29090	LD 48251
LD 1736	LD 29259	LD 48491
LD 218	LD 29319	LD 48537
LD 2390	LD 29636	LD 48932
LD 428	LD 2989	LD 4933
LD 498	LD 3049	LD 49637
LD 508	LD 30574	LD 50691
LD 5464	LD 30891	LD 512
LD 74	LD 318	LD 51711
LD 758	LD 3279	LD 527
LD 8090	LD 328	LD 533
LD 82	LD 32910	LD 538
LD 82	LD 323	LD 538
LD 11059	LD 33910	LD 54564
LD 11174	LD 343	LD 54614
LD 11657	LD 34464	LD 54875
LD 11959	LD 37010	LD 55126
LD 1338	LD 37110	LD 55219
LD 14419	LD 37237	LD 55575
LD 148102	LD 37310	LD 5743
LD 1508	LD 378102	LD 57576
LD 15174	LD 37986	LD 57692
LD 1699	LD 38386	LD 58176
LD 17026	LD 38410	LD 58238
LD 1743	LD 39184	LD 58565
LD 1759	LD 39291	LD 5863
LD 17619	LD 39337	LD 59865
LD 17774	LD 39457	LD 60776
LD 1819	LD 40886	LD 614
LD 197	LD 410	LD 61676
LD 201	LD 415	LD 619103
LD 202102	LD 421102	LD 6264
LD 203	LD 428	LD 629
LD 211	LD 432	LD 632
LD 218	LD 441	LD 63427
LD 219	LD 449	LD 64792
LD 225	LD 449	LD 65476
LD 223	LD 452	LD 665
LD 231	LD 460	LD 674
LD 2409	LD 461	LD 67632
LD 241	LD 46375	LD 67965
LD 24526	LD 46475	LD 68019
LD 250	LD 46610	LD 68227
LD 25932	LD 46875	LD 684
LD 26290	LD 4713	LD 68711
LD 27019	LD 47375	LD 69614
LD 27264	LD 47614	LD 69727
LD 27359	LD 47864	LD 7004
LD 27690	LD 48064	LD 70211
LD 28499	LD 48110	LD 70376

$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $			
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	LD 71639		LD 130087
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	LD 71839	LD 99640	LD 130367
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	LD 73059	LD 100351	LD 130714
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	LD 73192	LD 100560	LD 131067
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	LD 73476		LD 131278
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $			
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $			
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $			
$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $			
$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $			
$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $			
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $			
$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $			
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	LD 79699	LD 10754	LD 133878
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	LD 79892	LD 107640	LD 134815
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	LD 8084	LD 107927	LD 135028
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	LD 811	LD 108040	LD 1352103
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $			
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $			
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $			
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	LD 8564	LD 111420	LD 139121
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	LD 85986	LD 112993	LD 140694
$ \begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	LD 86166	LD 113541	LD 140928
$ \begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	LD 86632	LD 114741	LD 141394
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$			
LD910	LD 90666		
LD91277LD120441LD146732LD91366LD120620LD147512LD91959LD120720LD147660LD94939LD121866LD147915LD95677LD122793LD148295LD96578LD123512LD148832LD96692LD124078LD149360LD96911LD124678LD149760LD97240LD126651LD150142LD97940LD127367LD150221LD98266LD128994LD150415	LD 90777	LD 119741	LD 146295
LD91366LD120620LD147512LD91959LD120720LD147660LD94939LD121866LD147915LD95677LD122793LD148295LD96578LD123512LD148832LD96692LD124078LD149360LD96911LD124678LD149760LD97240LD126651LD150142LD97940LD127367LD150221LD98266LD128994LD150415	LD 91039	LD 120227	LD 146352
LD 919	LD 91277	LD 120441	LD 146732
LD91959LD120720LD147660LD94939LD121866LD147915LD95677LD122793LD148295LD96578LD123512LD148832LD96692LD124078LD149360LD96911LD124678LD149760LD97240LD126651LD150142LD97940LD127367LD150221LD98266LD128994LD150415	LD 913	LD 120620	LD 147512
LD949		LD 1207	
LD956			
LD965			
LD966			
LD96911LD1246			
LD97240LD126651LD150142LD97940LD127367LD150221LD98266LD128994LD150415			
LD97940LD127367LD150221LD98266LD128994LD150415			
LD 982			
LD 98311 LD 1299			
	LD 98311	LD 12994	LD 150979

LD 151128	LD 167379	LD 176888
LD 151387	LD 167895	LD 176945
LD 152342	LD 167921	LD 177084
LD 152612	LD 168087	LD 177145
LD 152842	LD 168316	LD 177268
LD 152967	LD 168668	LD 177345
LD 1532	LD 168995	LD 177469
LD 1539	LD 1691	LD 177522
LD 1559	LD 169343	LD 177653
LD 1550	LD 1694	LD 177722
LD 155215	LD 1696	LD 177853
LD 155342	LD 169813	LD 1779104
LD 155428	LD 170143	LD 178022
LD 155528	LD 170496	LD 178145
LD 15655	LD 170653	LD 1782105
LD 156660	LD 171621	LD 178353
LD 156867	LD 172116	LD 1784105
LD 156995	LD 172244	LD 178561
LD 1570	LD 1724	LD 1786
LD 1573	LD 1726103	LD 178746
LD 1575	LD 1727	LD 1788100
LD 157928	LD 1728	LD 178922
LD 1581	LD 172944	LD 179046
LD 158243	LD 173296	LD 179146
LD 158452	LD 174284	LD 179246
LD 158643	LD 1743104	LD 179361
LD 158728	LD 17445	LD 179496
LD 159712	LD 1745104	LD 179588
LD 160416	LD 174679	LD 1796100
LD 160843	LD 174744	LD 179716
LD 1610	LD 174844	LD 179853
LD 1616	LD 1749	LD 179916
LD 1626	LD 1750104	LD 1800
LD 1628	LD 1751104	LD 180133
	LD 1752	LD 1801
LD 163221		
LD 163428	LD 175379	LD 180316
LD 163653	LD 1754104	LD 180469
LD 163713	LD 175544	LD 18055
LD 163895	LD 17565	LD 180688
LD 163933	LD 175796	LD 180722
LD 164161	LD 175844	LD 180880
LD 1643103	LD 175984	LD 180933
LD 164713	LD 176029	LD 181062
LD 165261	LD 176145	LD 181162
LD 165416	LD 1762	LD 181246
LD 1656	LD 1763	LD 1813
LD 1658	LD 1764	LD 1813
LD 166357	LD 176545	LD 181554
LD 1665	LD 1766	LD 181622
LD 167187	LD 176745	LD 1817105

LD 181869	LD 186849	LD 191871
LD 181929	LD 186949	LD 191997
LD 182023	LD 187023	LD 192055
LD 1821105	LD 187170	LD 19215
LD 182254	LD 187234	LD 192281
LD 182380	LD 187357	LD 192362
LD 182446	LD 187480	LD 192424
LD 182547	LD 187534	LD 192581
LD 182633	LD 1876101	LD 192671
LD 1827105	LD 187749	LD 1927106
LD 18285	LD 187880	LD 1928106
LD 182929	LD 187980	LD 19295
LD 1830105	LD 188023	LD 1930107
LD 1831	LD 1881	LD 193124
LD 1832	LD 188255	LD 193224
LD 1833100	LD 1883106	LD 193224 LD 193324
LD 183347	LD 1884	LD 193524 LD 193472
LD 1834	LD 1885	LD 1934
		LD 1935
LD 183654	LD 188617	
LD 1837	LD 188755	LD 193797
LD 183823	LD 188870	LD 193855
LD 1839100	LD 1889	LD 193918
LD 184080	LD 189097	LD 194034
LD 184147	LD 189181	LD 194197
LD 184254	LD 1892101	LD 19426
LD 1843100	LD 189323	LD 194372
LD 184484	LD 189429	LD 19446
LD 184523	LD 189570	LD 194572
LD 1846105	LD 189662	LD 194672
LD 184729	LD 189717	LD 194788
LD 184847	LD 189884	LD 1948107
LD 184947	LD 189970	LD 194930
LD 185047	LD 190071	LD 195072
LD 1851100	LD 190181	LD 195157
LD 1852106	LD 190224	LD 195282
LD 185348	LD 190317	LD 195318
LD 1854	LD 1904	LD 195456
LD 1855	LD 190571	LD 1955
LD 185670	LD 1906	LD 1956
LD 1857	LD 1907	LD 1957107
LD 1858	LD 1907	LD 195872
LD 185917	LD 1908	LD 1958
LD 1860	LD 1909	LD 1959
LD 186117	LD 1911	LD 1961
LD 186217	LD 1912101	LD 196225
LD 186317	LD 1913	LD 196325
LD 1864	LD 1914106	LD 1964
LD 186548	LD 191549	LD 196557
LD 1866	LD 191685	LD 196682
LD 186748	LD 191797	LD 196730

LD 196850	LD 201835
LD 196982	LD 20197
LD 197035	LD 202035
LD 197173	LD 20217
LD 197273	LD 202273
LD 197356	LD 202373
LD 197435	LD 202418
LD 197588	LD 20257
LD 19761	LD 202635
LD 197762	LD 202750
LD 197863	LD 20281
LD 197935	LD 2029108
LD 1980107	LD 203098
LD 19816	LD 2031108
LD 198256	LD 20321
LD 19836	LD 203331
LD 19846	LD 203473
LD 1985107	LD 203563
LD 198697	LD 20361
LD 198798	LD 20371
LD 198818	LD 20381
LD 198925	LD 20392
LD 1990101	LD 20402
LD 199158	LD 20412
LD 199258	
LD 199350	
LD 199450	
LD 199513	
LD 1996101	
LD 199782	
LD 19986	
LD 199918	
LD 20001	
LD 2001108	
LD 2002	
LD 200382	
LD 200456	
TD 0005 00	

INDEX OF PUBLIC LAW CHAPTER NUMBER TO PAGE NUMBER

CH 49184	CH 54147	CH 59117
СН 49286	СН 54223	СН 592104
СН 49396	CH 543106	СН 593103
СН 49499	СН 54423	СН 59496
CH 49545	СН 54549	СН 59555
СН 49620	CH 546106	СН 5966
СН 49753	СН 54755	CH 597101
СН 49884	СН 54881	CH 598108
СН 49988	СН 54988	СН 59957
СН 50069	СН 55049	СН 60026
СН 50161	CH 55134	CH 60177
CH 50261	СН 55288	CH 60293
CH 50333	СН 55369	CH 60351
CH 50433	CH 554	CH 60427
CH 50562	CH 555100	CH 60542
CH 506	CH 55616	CH 606
CH 50734	CH 55784	CH 607105
CH 50854	CH 558105	CH 60817
CH 50954	CH 55971	CH 609
CH 51014	CH 560	CH 61072
CH 51154	CH 56174	CH 61172
	CH 56251	
CH 512		CH 612107
CH 513104	CH 56376	CH 61350
CH 514104	CH 564	CH 61480
CH 515101	CH 56521	CH 61514
CH 5164	CH 56653	CH 61629
CH 51732	CH 56769	CH 61786
CH 51853	CH 568105	CH 61865
СН 51945	CH 56980	CH 61915
СН 52053	CH 570105	CH 62016
СН 52154	СН 57123	CH 62170
СН 52233	CH 57269	CH 622106
СН 5235	СН 57389	СН 62330
СН 52434	CH 57418	CH 62498
CH 5251	CH 57517	СН 6253
CH 52657	CH 57655	СН 62633
CH 52718	CH 57770	СН 62784
CH 528108	CH 57897	CH 628105
СН 52951	СН 57962	СН 62980
СН 530104	CH 58057	СН 63097
СН 53196	СН 58173	CH 63162
СН 53245	CH 582101	СН 63225
СН 53399	СН 58335	СН 63373
СН 53445	CH 58486	CH 634108
СН 53545	СН 58557	СН 63513
СН 536104	СН 58629	CH 636107
СН 53722	СН 58755	СН 63744
СН 53823	СН 58882	СН 63854
СН 539100	CH 58981	СН 63948
CH 54047	СН 59035	CH 64070

INDEX OF PUBLIC LAW CHAPTER NUMBER TO PAGE NUMBER

CH	64134
СН	64263
CH	64365
CH	64466
СН	64593
СН	64621
CH	64768
СН	64844
CH	64972
СН	650
СН	65173
CH	652105
CH	65332
СН	6544
СН	65552
СП	
CH	65657
CH	65782
CH	658103
СН	65927
	660
CH	
CH	66144
CH	662106
CH	66393
CH	66461
CH	66579
CH	66668
CH	667105
CH	66871
СН	669107
CH	
	67084
CH	67190
CH	67282
CH	6737
CH	67467
CH	67535
CH	67673
CH	6773
CH	67874
CH	67938
	680
CH	
CH	68165
CH	68292
CH	68351
СН	68465
СН	6854
СН	68639
CH	68759
CH	68877
CH	68966
СН	69077
	V/V/

CII	691
CH	0,1,0,0,0,0,0,0,0,0,0,0,0,0,0,0,0,0,0,0
CH	69252
CH	69328
CH	69421
CH	69596
СН	6965
CH	
CH	69844
СН	69922
CH	70017
CH	70171
CH	70230
CH	70397
СН	70458
CH	70582
CH	7062
CH	70790
CH	70836
CH	70974
CH	7103
CH	71126
CH	71237
CH	71391
СН	71440
CH	71552
CH	71628
CH	
	71787
CH	71879
CH	71921
CH	72068
CH	72116
CH	72222
CH	72369
CH	72417
CH	72562
CH	72681
CH	7275
CH	72835
CH	7296
CH	73076
CH	73192
CH	73216
CH	73321
CH	734
CH	735106
CH	73635
CH	73714
CH	738
CH	73965
CH	74040

CH	74151
CH	74232
CH	74387
CH	74453
CH	74550
CH	74637
CH	74746
CH	74849
CH	74918
CH	750102
CH	75190
CH	75274
CH	75391
CH	75479
CH	75585
CH	75697
CH	75750
CH	75898
CH	7592
CH	76078
CII	7(1)

CH 761.....6

INDEX OF PRIVATE AND SPECIAL CHAPTER NUMBER TO PAGE NUMBER

CH	13	29
CH	14	62
CH	15	29
CH	16	29
CH	17	101
CH	18	30
CH	19	30
CH	20	88
CH	21	31
CH	22	19
CH	23	25
CH	24	1
CH	25	89
CH	26	24

INDEX OF RESOLVE CHAPTER NUMBER TO PAGE NUMBER

CH 173......38 CH 174.....19 CH 175....103 CH 176....32 CH 177....45 CH 178....24 CH 179....31 CH 180....41 CH 181....46 CH 182....72 CH 183....73 CH 184....78 CH 185....95

CH	12396
CH	12447
CH	125100
CH	12665
CH	127100
СН	128100
CH	12954
CH	13048
CH	131101
CH	13240
CH	1335
CH	
CH	13515
CH	136106
CH	1376
CH	
	13924
CH	
СН	14024
CH	14170
CH	14248
CH	143107
CH	14424
СН	
CH	
СН	1474
CH	1481
CH	14972
CH	1501
CH	15150
СН	1526
CH	1536
СН	1547
CH	15519
CH	15620
CH	15781
CH	15827
CH	159
CH	160
СН	16127
CH	16231
CH	16371
CH	16426
CH	16575
СН	166
CH	
	16722
CH	168
CH	16923
CH	17091
CH	17139
CH	172
~11	

HP00088	HP027737	HP05124
HP00158	HP027857	HP051411
HP00168	HP029286	HP051576
HP002064	HP029499	HP052639
HP004036	HP029937	HP052939
HP00418	HP0305102	HP053976
HP004690	HP030891	HP05414
HP004826	HP031237	HP056114
HP005136	HP031751	HP056620
HP007659	HP032574	HP057877
HP007774	HP0327102	HP058077
HP008257	HP032819	HP058611
HP008559	HP033675	HP059892
HP00898	HP033764	HP059977
HP010019	HP033975	HP060865
HP0104102	HP034075	HP061065
HP01068	HP034210	HP061265
HP010774	HP034475	HP062165
HP012326	HP034775	HP06244
HP01273	HP035014	HP0627
HP01289	HP035264	HP0629
HP012919	HP035464	HP063432
HP013074	HP035510	HP0635
HP01349	HP0359	HP0642
HP014674	HP036991	HP0648
HP01539	HP037538	HP0651
HP01543	HP038011	HP065220
HP016074	HP0387102	HP065477
HP016364	HP0390	HP0655
HP0171	HP039114	HP0659
HP0180	HP0393	HP066266
HP018390	HP0396	HP066377
HP018864	HP039719	HP0666
HP018959	HP0400	HP0668
HP019290	HP0400	HP066966
HP0192	HP0419	HP0609
HP0205	HP0425	HP0711
HP0205	HP0423	HP071292
HP0209	HP04293	HP071511
HP02119	HP044376	HP071840
HP022226	HP0450	HP072540
HP02319	HP045276	HP0728
HP023291	HP0455103	HP073440
HP023310	HP04624	HP074151
HP0241	HP0465	HP074360
HP024264	HP048176	HP076427
HP0267	HP049251	HP078840
HP026810	HP049911	HP079193
HP027584	HP050814	HP079540
HP027691	HP050927	HP079911

HP080112	HP109012	HP125568
HP080793	HP109160	HP125843
HP081341	HP109415	HP125961
HP082541	HP109795	HP126443
HP083214	HP110232	HP126796
HP0833103	HP110760	HP127121
HP083493	HP111142	HP127616
HP084660	HP111221	HP1277
HP085314	HP111415	HP128396
HP0856103	HP111928	HP13075
HP0865	HP1121	HP130896
HP087393	HP1127	HP130944
HP087451	HP113012	HP1310
HP087541	HP113242	HP131129
HP088027	HP1133	HP131245
HP0893	HP1136	HP1313
HP089893	HP114452	HP131496
HP091278	HP114842	HP1315
HP093367	HP114842 HP115542	HP1316
HP0955	HP115542 HP115715	HP1317
		HP1317
HP09554	HP115842	
HP0956	HP115928	HP1319
HP095967	HP116028	HP132045
HP096314	HP11625	HP132184
HP096667	HP116360	HP132245
HP096878	HP116567	HP132368
HP097641	HP116695	HP132445
HP097867	HP116742	HP132569
HP098120	HP117043	HP132622
HP098594	HP117143	HP132753
HP098694	HP117543	HP132822
HP098894	HP117628	HP132953
HP098978	HP118612	HP1330104
HP101720	HP119316	HP133122
HP102041	HP119743	HP133346
HP102321	HP119987	HP133461
HP102452	HP120533	HP133596
HP102521	HP121068	HP133688
HP103994	HP121621	HP1337100
HP104041	HP121828	HP133816
HP104442	HP122361	HP133953
HP104532	HP122516	HP134016
HP104678	HP122779	HP134161
HP105615	HP122987	HP134233
HP106215	HP123457	HP134322
HP106315	HP123668	HP134516
HP106495	HP1242	HP134669
HP107895	HP124479	HP13475
HP107952	HP1249	HP134922
HP1083	HP125216	HP1350105
111 1000	111 1292 10	111 1550

HP135169	HP140417	HP146888
HP135229	HP140584	HP14706
HP135323	HP140670	HP1471107
HP1354105	HP140771	HP147297
HP135554	HP140881	HP147398
HP135680	HP140924	HP147418
HP135746	HP141017	HP147525
HP135847	HP141171	HP1476101
HP135933	HP141271	HP147758
HP1360105	HP141371	HP147858
HP136247	HP141484	HP147950
HP136354	HP141549	HP148050
HP1364100	HP141655	HP148213
HP136584	HP141734	HP1483101
HP136623	HP1420106	HP148482
HP1367105	HP142149	HP148618
HP136829	HP142285	HP148889
HP136947	HP142397	HP148982
HP137047	HP142471	HP149056
HP137147	HP142597	HP149189
HP1372100	HP142755	HP149283
HP137448	HP14295	HP149673
HP137548	HP143081	HP149730
HP137648	HP143281	HP149831
HP137748	HP143371	HP149931
HP137849	HP1434106	HP150035
HP137949	HP1435106	HP15017
HP138023	HP14365	HP150235
HP138170	HP1438107	HP150373
HP138234	HP144024	HP150418
HP138357	HP144124	HP150735
HP138480	HP144224	HP150950
HP138534	HP144472	HP1511108
HP1386101	HP144625	HP151298
HP138749	HP144888	HP1513108
HP138880	HP14496	HP151431
HP138980	HP145072	HP151673
HP139023	HP145172	HP151763
HP139181	HP145288	HP15181
HP139255	HP145372	HP15261
HP1393106	HP145457	HP15312
HP139481	HP145556	HP15322
HP139562	HP1457107	HP15442
HP139617	HP145872	SP00108
HP139755	HP146025	SP0024
HP139870	HP146350	SP00288
HP1399	HP1464	SP003190
HP140097	HP1465	SP005751
HP1401	HP1466	SP006199
HP1403101	HP146773	SP007092

SP00739	SP031311	SP055168
SP008536	SP031811	SP055313
SP009090	SP033178	SP055853
SP0091102	SP033593	SP056879
SP009232	SP033666	SP0571103
SP0099102	SP033993	SP057221
SP01019	SP0341	SP057368
SP0102	SP03434	SP057444
SP0106	SP034440	SP0597
SP012119	SP034827	SP0598104
SP0126	SP035240	SP05995
SP012990	SP035512	SP0600104
		SP0600
SP013174	SP035612	
SP013491	SP036827	SP0602106
SP01414	SP037440	SP060344
SP014326	SP037720	SP060444
SP014610	SP038941	SP060548
SP015510	SP039220	SP060669
SP015639	SP039320	SP060799
SP015710	SP040212	SP0608104
SP015837	SP040878	SP0609104
SP015910	SP041751	SP061054
SP016159	SP042852	SP061153
SP0166102	SP043015	SP061270
SP016786	SP043228	SP061379
SP01773	SP0437103	SP0614104
SP018651	SP044352	SP061544
SP019091	SP0444103	SP061745
SP019137	SP044741	SP061870
SP019632	SP045594	SP0619105
SP02013	SP045628	SP062153
SP021291	SP045928	SP0622105
SP0220	SP046394	SP062361
SP022692	SP048060	SP062469
SP022876	SP048679	SP062546
SP0229	SP049267	SP0626100
SP0237	SP049643	SP062722
SP0246	SP050852	SP062846
SP024827	SP051852	SP062946
SP0252	SP052053	SP0632
SP0261	SP052113	SP063355
SP0263	SP052295	SP063422
SP026665	SP0522	SP0635
SP026719	SP052661	SP063633 SP063762
SP027027	SP0528103	
SP027239	SP053213	SP063862
SP028159	SP054021	SP063946
SP0283	SP0541	SP064057
SP030139	SP054595	SP064129
SP030877	SP054761	SP064254

SP0707.....1 SP0708.....62 SP0709.....63 SP0710.....35 SP0711.....107 SP0712.....6 SP0713.....56 SP0715.....6 SP0717.....6 SP0718.....1 SP0719.....108 SP0721......98 SP0723......98 SP0724.....50 SP0725......89 SP0728.....1 SP0729.....7 SP0730.....58 SP0731.....7 SP0733.....73 SP0735.....7 SP0739.....1 SP0742.....1 SP0747.....1

SP06445
SP064517
SP064629
SP0647105
SP064869
SP064988
SP0650100
SP065147
SP065248
SP065334
SP065454
SP065554
SP065623
SP0657100
SP065880
SP066017
SP066117
SP066217
SP066323
SP066429
SP066570
SP066662
SP0668106
SP067197
SP0672101
SP067355
SP067430
SP067618
SP067862
SP067924
SP068034
SP068297
SP06836
SP068472
SP0685107
SP068630
SP068882
SP068918
SP069034
SP069156
SP069257
SP069330
SP069730
SP069849
SP069982
SP070025
SP070282
SP070430
SP070556
SP070635

ABANDONED & DISCONTIN ROADS COMM	ADULT I
MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES	INSPEC
ESTABLISHED	NATIO
LD 1513 PUBLIC 743	LD 17
ABANDONMENT	AFFORD
MOTOR VEHICLES	MEMBE
STORAGE CHARGES	ESTAB
LD 1876 PUBLIC 515	LD 14
ABUSE & NEGLECT CHILD PROTECTIVE SERVICES INT CARE COORD HIGH FID WRAP MODEL LD 1850	AFFORD EXECU' SALAR LD 19 HEALTI STUDY LD 17
ACCESS TO INFORMATION	AG, FOO
FREEDOM OF ACCESS	Membe
REMOTE PUBLIC MEETINGS	Estab
LD 1772 PUBLIC 666	LD 15
ACTIONS	AGING &
DIVORCE & SEPARATION ACTIONS	Membe
PRELIMINARY INJUNCTIONS	Estab
LD 2028 RESOLVE 1481	LD 71
ADMINISTRATIVE & FINANCIAL SERV DEP ADULT USE MARIJUANA STATE TRACKING SYSTEM LD 1817 PUBLIC 628105 CROSS BUILDING & STATE HOUSE SECURITY SCREENINGS LD 1671	AGRICU COLLEC AUTHO LD 15 AGRICU AGRICU RESIDI LD 18 FARMS LOAN LD 21 AGRICU SEE AL HEMP GROW LD 194
ADOPTION	AGRICU
ALTERNATIVE RESPONSE PROGRAM	AGRICU
FUNDING	ESTAB
LD 1850	LD 21

ADULT DAY CARE INSPECTION NATIONAL ACCREDITATION FACILITIES LD 1761 PUBLIC 53245
AFFORDABLE HEALTH CARE ADV GROUP MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES ESTABLISHED LD 1463
AFFORDABLE HEALTH CARE OFFICE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SALARY (PART Q) LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
AG, FOOD & FOREST PROD INFRA ADV BD MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES ESTABLISHED LD 15655
AGING & DISABILITY MORTALITY PANEL MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES ESTABLISHED (DEL) LD 716 PUBLIC 686
AGRICULTURAL LABORERS COLLECTIVE BARGAINING AUTHORIZED LD 151
AGRICULTURAL LANDS AGRICULTURAL ZONES RESIDENTIAL CONSTRUCTION LD 1884
AGRICULTURAL PRODUCTS SEE ALSO POTATOES HEMP GROWING LICENSING LD 1942 PUBLIC 761
AGRICULTURE AGRICULTURAL DEVELOP LOAN FUND

Page

AGRICULTURAL DEVELOP LOAN FUN
ESTABLISHED

AGRICULTURE (Cont.)
AGRICULTURAL MARKETING LOAN FUND
INTEREST RATES
LD 219 PUBLIC 710
FARMERS
DROUGHT RELIEF GRANT PROGRAM
LD 1998 PUBLIC 729
FOOD PRODUCERS
DIRECT SALES TO CONSUMERS
LD 574 PUBLIC 625
NONPROFIT MEMBERSHIP ORGANIZATIONS
HEALTH CARE BENEFITS
LD 1628
REGULATIONS
PROVISIONS REVISED
LD 586 SLUDGE & SLUDGE-DERIVED COMPOST
PER & POLYFLUOROALKYL SUBST (DEL)
LD 1911 PUBLIC 641
STATE PROMOTION
MARGINALIZED & UNDERSERVED COMM
LD 1565
AGRICULTURE, CONS & FORESTRY DEPT
ANIMAL WELFARE LAWS
SPAY & NEUTER PROGRAM
LD 1828 PUBLIC 5235
CHILD NUTRITION
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL)
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CHILD NUTRITION WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517

AGRICULT, CONS & FOR DEPT-PFAS (Cont.)
RESPONSE FUNDING (PT P, XX)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
SCALED FOOD PROCESSING PROJECTS
BOND ISSUE
LD 1475
SERVICE CENTER COMMUNITIES
CLASSIFICATION & GROWTH MGMT
LD 1673 PUBLIC 754
SLAUGHTERHOUSES & MEAT PROCESSING
CAPACITY REPORTING
LD 493
AIR POLLUTION CONTROL
AIR EMISSIONS
LICENSING & STANDARDS
LD 1532
GREENHOUSE GAS EMISSIONS
REDUCTION
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
MOTOR VEHICLE EMISSIONS
CATALYTIC CONVERTER REGULATION
LD 796 PUBLIC 660
AIR QUALITY BUREAU
APPLIANCE EFFICIENCY STANDARDS
RULE REVIEW BY LEGISLATURE
LD 2026 RESOLVE 145
AIRBOATS SEE WATERCRAFT
SEE WATERCRAFT
AIRPORTS
CUSTOMS FACILITIES
BOND ISSUE
LD 108612
ALCOHOLIC BEV & LOTTERY OP BUREAU
SPIRITS SALES
DATA COLLECTION & REPORTING
LD 1906 PUBLIC 622106 WINE & SPIRITS
DIRECT SHIPMENT TO CONSUMERS STUDY
LD 1358 RESOLVE 175
ED 1558 RESOLVE 175
ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES
AGENT DISCOUNTS
INCREASED
LD 1750 PUBLIC 592104
LICENSES
RENEWAL FEES
LD 378

Page

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES-LICENSES (Cont.)
SALES, ON & OFF PREMISES
LD 1751 PUBLIC 514
LIQUOR OPERATION REVENUE FUND
MUNICIPAL BOND BANK TRANSFERS (FFF)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
LIQUOR SALES
OUTDOOR STADIUMS & POOL HALLS
LD 2031 PUBLIC 598
LOW-ALCOHOL SPIRITS PRODUCTS
SALES
LD 1750 PUBLIC 592
ON-PREMISES LICENSEES
BATHROOM FACILITIES
LD 186317
RETAILERS
PRICING & PURCHASE ORDERS
LD 1906 PUBLIC 622
REFRIGERATED DISPLAY UNITS (DEL)
LD 1906 PUBLIC 622
STATUTES
ERRORS & INCONSISTENCIES
LD 1643 PUBLIC 658
TAXATION
EXEMPTIONS & WITHHOLDING
LD 1937 PUBLIC 756
WHOLESALE LIQUOR CONTRACTS
AWARDS PROCESS
LD 1750 PUBLIC 592
WINE
RETAIL FACILITY TRANSFERS
LD 1914 PUBLIC 546
WINE & SPIRITS
DIRECT SHIPMENT TO CONSUMERS STUDY
LD 1358 RESOLVE 175
ALL-TERRAIN VEHICLES
OVERSIZED
OPERATION WITHOUT REGISTRATION
LD 1813 PUBLIC 526
WEIGHT (DEL) LD 1813 PUBLIC 526
SALES
TAX REVENUE TRANSFERS
LD 1917 PUBLIC 630

AMBULANCE SERVICES

SEE EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICES

AMYOTROPHIC LATERAL SCLEROSIS SEE DISEASES

ANDROSCOGGIN RIVER RECLASSIFICATIONS AUTHORIZED LOWER SECTION CLASS B ANIMAL WELFARE ADVISORY COUNCIL POWERS & DUTIES REPEALED (DEL) ANIMALS SEE ALSO DOGS SEE ALSO PETS SEE ALSO WILDLIFE ANIMAL SHELTERS COMPENSATION FROM STATE LD 1744 PUBLIC 696.....5 ANIMAL WELFARE FUNDING FROM REGISTRATION FEES LD 1744 PUBLIC 696.....5 APPRENTICESHIP SEE ALSO JOB TRAINING PROGRAMS EDUCATION & REIMBURSEMENTS APPROPRIATIONS ABANDONED PROPERTY FUND

FY22-23 (PART A)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
ACCIDENT, SICKNESS, HEALTH INS FUND
FY22-23 (PART A)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE FUND
FY22-23 (PART A)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
BUDGET BILLS
HIGHWAY FUND FY22-23
LD 1996 PUBLIC 597101
SUPPLEMENTAL FY21
LD 428
LD 3049
SUPPLEMENTAL FY21 ADJUSTMENTS
LD 371
SUPPLEMENTAL FY22-23
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635

127

Page

APPROPRIATIONS-BUDGET BILLS (Cont.) UNIFIED FY22-23
LD 2409 COMPETITIVE SKILLS SCHOLARSHIP FUND
FY22-23 (PART A)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
FEDERAL BLOCK GRANT FUND
FY22-23 (PART A)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
FEDERAL BLOCK GRANT FUND ARP
FY22-23 (PART A)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
FEDERAL BLOCK GRANT FUND REVENUE
FY22-23 (PART A)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
FEDERAL EXPENDITURES FUND
FY22-23 (PART A)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
SUPPLEMENTAL FY22-23
LD 1996 PUBLIC 597
FEDERAL EXPENDITURES FUND ARP
FY22-23 (PART A)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
FEDERAL EXPENDITURES FUND ARP RECOV
FY22-23 (PART A)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
FEDERAL EXPENDITURES FUND REVENUE
FY22-23 (PART A)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
FINANCIAL & PERSONNEL SERVICES FUND
FY22-23 (PART A, B)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
FIREFIGHTERS & LAW HEALTH INS FUND
FY22-23 (PART A)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
FLEET SERVICES FUND - DOT
SUPPLEMENTAL FY22-23
LD 1996 PUBLIC 597
GENERAL FUND
FY22-23 (PART A)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
GENERAL FUND REVENUE
FY22-23 (PART E,F,G,H,DDD)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
GENERAL FUND TRANSFERS
FY22-23 (PART J-L,P,R,V,Z,AA,II,KK,LL)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
FY22-23 (PT NN-PP,UU,WW,XX,FFF,HHH,III)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
UNAPP SURPLUS PRIORITIES (PART GGG)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635

Page

APPROPRIATIONS (Cont.)
HEALTHY MAINE FUND
FY22-23 (PART A)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
HIGHWAY FUND
SUPPLEMENTAL FY22-23
LD 1996 PUBLIC 597
INFORMATION SERVICES OFFICE FUND
FY22-23 (PART A)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
ISLAND FERRY SERVICES FUND
SUPPLEMENTAL FY22-23
LD 1996 PUBLIC 597
LOTTERY FUND
FY22-23 (PART A)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
OTHER SPECIAL REV FUND TRANSFERS
FY22-23 (PART L,P,R,V,Z,AA,KK,LL)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
FY22-23 (PART OO,PP,UU,WW,XX)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
OTHER SPECIAL REVENUE FUNDS
FY22-23 (PART A)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
SUPPLEMENTAL FY22-23
LD 1996 PUBLIC 597101
OTHER SPECIAL REVENUE FUNDS REVENUE
FY22-23 (PART E,F,G,H,DDD)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
RISK MANAGEMENT FUND
FY22-23 (PART A)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
WORKERS COMP MANAGEMENT FUND
FY22-23 (PART A)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
AQUACULTURE
LEASES
PROCEDURES
LD 1844 PUBLIC 557
LEASES & LICENSES
PUBLIC RECORDS EXCEPTIONS
LD 1972 PUBLIC 581
LD 17/2 FUDLIC 301
A BOOSTOOK COUNTY
AROOSTOOK COUNTY
BANCROFT TWP

BANCROFT TWP
CONVEY INTEREST OF STATE
LD 1794 RESOLVE 123
BIOMASS ENERGY & ISO NEW ENGLAND
BOND ISSUE
LD 1698

SUBJECT INDEX

Page

AROOSTOOK COUNTY (Cont.)
CARY TWP
CONVEY INTEREST OF STATE
LD 1794 RESOLVE 123
CONNOR TWP
CONVEY INTEREST OF STATE
LD 1794 RESOLVE 123
LAND CONVEYANCES
AUTHORIZED (DEL)
LD 1756 RESOLVE 1345
OXBOW NORTH TWP
CONVEY INTEREST OF STATE
LD 1794 RESOLVE 123
PUBLIC LAND LEASES
TWP11 R4 WELS, AROOSTOOK TECH
LD 2025 RESOLVE 1547
SINCLAIR TWP
CONVEY INTEREST OF STATE
LD 1794 RESOLVE 123

AROOSTOOK STATE PARK SEE STATE PARKS

ARREST WARRANTS SEE WARRANTS

ARTS COMMISSION

DIRECTOR
TERM OF OFFICE
LD 1206 PUBLIC 496
PROGRAMS
PUBLIC ART RECOVERY GRANTS
LD 1566

ASPIRE-TANF PROGRAM SEE GENERAL ASSISTANCE

ATTORNEY GENERAL DEPT

ATTORNEY GENERAL DEPT (Cont.)
VICTIMS COMPENSATION FUND
FUNDING (PART R)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 63513
WABANAKI TRIBE
TRIBAL SOVEREIGNTY
LD 1626
ATVS
SEE ALL-TERRAIN VEHICLES
AUGUSTA
CIVIC CENTER
IMPROVEMENTS BOND ISSUE
LD 96911
AUTOMOBILES
SEE MOTOR VEHICLES
BAIL & RECOGNIZANCE
BAIL COMMISSIONERS
FEE PAYMENT FUNDING
LD 1856
CONDITIONS OF RELEASE
PROCEDURES
LD 1903 PUBLIC 60817
VIOLATIONS
LD 1552
PRETRIAL RELEASE
CONDITIONS
LD 844
BANGOR
BANGOR AIRPORT

CUSTOMS FACILITIES BOND ISSUE

BANKS

SEE FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS

BASIC INCOME SECURITY COMMISSION

MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES
REESTABLISHED
LD 1997

BATTERIES

SEE ENERGY ASSISTANCE

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH

```
SEE MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES
```

BIOMETRIC IDENTIFIERS SEE PRIVACY

129

Page

Page	
BIRTH CONTROL	BO
SEE CONTRACEPTIVES	W
	I
BOARD OF EDUCATION	EN
PERSONNEL CREDENTIALING	E
RULE REVIEW BY LEGISLATURE	I
LD 1933 RESOLVE 144	EN
SCHOOL APPROVAL & CONSTRUCTION	Н
RULE REVIEW BY LEGISLATURE	I
LD 1935	IN
BOADDO & COMMISSIONS	I
BOARDS & COMMISSIONS	FC
INACTIVE	A
REPEALED LD 2002 PUBLIC 560	I HE
LD 2002 PUBLIC 560	Н
BOND ISSUES	П
AGRICULTURE, CONS & FORESTRY DEPT	HC
LAND & WATER ACQUISITION	H
LAND & WATER ACQUISITION LD 983	I
LAND, WATER, ACCESS & RECREATION	L
LD 687	I
SCALED FOOD PROCESSING PROJECTS	R
LD 1475	I
COMMUNITY COLLEGE SYSTEM	S
HIGH-DEMAND JOB TRAINING	I
LD 481	M
CONNECTMAINE AUTHORITY	S
STATEWIDE BROADBAND INFRASTRUCT	I
LD 1235	PU
DEFENSE, VETERANS & EMER MANAGE DEP	IN
NATIONAL GUARD FACILITIES	I
LD 38	PU
ECONOMIC & COMMUNITY DEV DEPT	N
BIOFUELS	I
LD 1637	PU
GULF OF ME RES INST CLIMATE CENTER	В
LD 466	I
MARINE RESEARCH, PORTLAND WHARF	TE
LD 181	В
PUBLIC VENUE IMPROVEMENTS	I
LD 969	IN
EDUCATION DEPT CAREER & TECH ED CAPITAL IMPROVE	I TR
LD 298	A
SCHOOL OF SCI & MATH DORM FACILITY	A
LD 21	P
SCHOOL REVOLVING RENOVATION FUND	I
LD 702	R
EFFICIENCY MAINE TRUST	I
WEATHERIZATION EFFORTS	U
LD 218	B
	2

Page

ENERGY CONSERVATION
ENERGY ECONOMY TRANSITION
LD 38410
ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION DEPT
HAZARDOUS SUBSTANCE SITE CLEANUP
LD 1508
INFRASTRUCTURE ADAPTATION
LD 1647
FORESTRY BUREAU
AIRCRAFT REPLACEMENT
LD 75
HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES DEPT
HEALTH CARE WORKER EDUCATION
LD 1597
HOUSING AUTHORITY
HOUSING FOR HOMELESS PERSONS
LD 50
LOW-INCOME HOUSING
LD 1084
REGIONAL HOMELESS SHELTERS
LD 175
SENIORS, ENERGY-EFFICIENT HOMES
LD 517
MARINE RESOURCES DEPT
SEA LEVEL RISE
LD 49
PUBLIC BROADCASTING CORPORATION
INFRASTRUCTURE
LD 370
PUBLIC SAFETY DEPT
NEW OR REHAB FIRE STATIONS
LD 133
PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
BIOMASS ENERGY & ISO NEW ENGLAND
LD 1698
TECHNOLOGY INSTITUTE
BIOFUELS
LD 1637
INFRASTRUCTURE UPGRADES
LD 169
TRANSPORTATION DEPT
AIRPORT CUSTOMS FACILITIES
LD 1086
PORTLAND HARBOR & MARINE FACILITIES
LD 987
RAILROAD INFRASTRUCTURE
LD 373
UNIVERSITY OF MAINE SYSTEM
BIOFUELS
LD 1637
22 100,

SUBJECT INDEX

Page

DOND REFLECTING OF MAINE EVE (Court)	DDOW
BOND ISSUES-UNIV OF MAINE SYS (Cont.)	
INTEGRATED EDUC & PROF TRAINING	BRIDO
LD 1526	THRE
UNIVERSITY OF ME, COMM COLL SYS,	LD 1
NURSING SIMULATORS	
LD 1095	
	SEE A
BONDS	
ISSUANCE	BUILD
REQUIRED WHEN RATIFIED	BUILD
LD 329	REFE
LD 339	LD 1
PRIVATE ACTIVITY BONDS	BUILE
CEILINGS, CY2022 & 2023	USE C
LD 1811 P & S 14	LD 1
REVENUE BONDS	
ELECTRICITY GENERATION PROJECTS	BUSINI
LD 1634	CONS
	COLL
BOOTHBAY HARBOR SEWER DISTRICT	LD 1
TRUSTEES	DATA
TERM OF OFFICE	SALE
LD 1760 P & S 13	LD 9
	RENE
BOTTLES	WOR
SEE CONTAINERS	LD 1
SEE CONTAINERS	LDI
BRIDGES	BUXTO
BRIDGE 5228 IN UNITY	HISTO
NAMED FOR ALTON MCCORMICK	LEAS
LD 1839 RESOLVE 128	LD 1
BRIDGE SAFETY	LDI
STUDY GROUP	CAME
LD 1976	SEE P
BROWNVILLE & BROWNVILLE JUNCTION	SEE F
THREE RENAMED	CANAD
LD 1912 RESOLVE 131	
	ATLA
HISTORIC BRIDGES	MAIN
WATSONS BRIDGE IN LITTLETON	LD
LD 1766 PUBLIC 494	
THREE IN MILO	CANCE
RENAMED, VIETNAM WAR VETERANS	FIREF
LD 1788 RESOLVE 127	FORE
	LD 3
BROADBAND	TREAT

SEE TELECOMMUNICATIONS

BROWNTAIL MOTHS

SEE PEST CONTROL

BROWNVILLE GES EE RENAMED 912 RESOLVE 131......101 ET BILLS **PPROPRIATIONS** INGS DING & ENERGY CODE RENCES UPDATED DING CODES OF REFRIGERANTS ESS PRACTICES UMER INFORMATION ECTION & SALE COLLECTION S & USE RESTRICTIONS (DEL) WABLE ENERGY PROGRAMS KFORCE REQUIREMENTS)N RICAL SOCIETY ED BUILDING RAS RIVACY)A NTIC LOOP PROJECT E PARTICIPATION CR IGHTERS STRY BUREAU, WORKERS COMP 305 PUBLIC 678.....74

CANNABIS

131

SEE MARIJUANA

CAPITOL	COMPLEX
CALITOL	COMPLEA

BURTON CROSS BUILDING
SECURITY SCREENINGS
LD 1671

CAREER & TECH ED SYSTEM TASK FORCE MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES

CAREER & TECHNICAL EDUCATION SEE SCHOOLS

CARIBOU

ROUTE 161 TO FORT KENT
RECONSTRUCTION FUNDED
LD 410

CARIBOU UTILITIES DISTRICT

CHARTER CHAN	GES
BROADBAND SI	ERVICES
LD 1949 P & S	18

CARS

SEE MOTOR VEHICLES

CASINOS

SEE GAMES OF CHANCE

CATALYTIC CONVERTERS SEE MOTOR VEHICLES

CEMETERIES

STATE PRESERVATION COMMISSION
ESTABLISHED
LD 379 PUBLIC 584
VETERANS
ELIGIBILITY
LD 619 PUBLIC 593

CENTERVILLE TOWNSHIP

LAND CONVEYA	NCES
COLUMBIA FAL	LS ACQUISITION
LD 2011 P & S	25

CHEMICALS

Page

CHEMICALS-PFAS (Cont.)
FIRE-SUPPRESSING FOAMS
LD 2020 PUBLIC 583
RESPONSE FUNDING (PART P,AA,XX)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
SLUDGE & SLUDGE-DERIV COMPOST (DEL)
LD 1911 PUBLIC 641
STATE-OWNED LANDFILLS
LD 1875 RESOLVE 172
TESTING REIMBURSEMENT FUND
LD 463
WASTEWATER, SEPTAGE & SLUDGE
LD 1911 PUBLIC 641
CHILD & FAMILY SERVICES OFFICE
CHILDREN IN CUSTODY
INCARCERATED PARENT INFORMATION
LD 1721 PUBLIC 62016
PROGRAMS
VICTIMS, BEHAV HEALTH, HOUSING (DEL)
LD 756 PUBLIC 73714
WELFARE SYSTEM
REPORTS
LD 1853 RESOLVE 142
CHILD CARE
AFTER-SCHOOL SERVICES
MAINECARE REIMBURSEMENT
LD 1866
INSPECTION
NATIONAL ACCREDITATION FACILITIES
LD 1761 PUBLIC 532
PROVIDERS
BACKGROUND CHECK RULE REVIEW
LD 1865 RESOLVE 130
DHHS RULE REVIEW
LD 1864 RESOLVE 138

SALARY SUPPLEMENTS (PART RR)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
TAX CREDIT
LD 1678
TEMPORARY ASSIST FOR NEEDY FAMILIES
TRANSITIONAL SERVICES PREMIUM

LD	0 1765	PUBLIC	534	;

CHILD SUPPORT

SETOFFS	
LOTTERY WINNINGS	
LD 1883 PUBLIC 54310	6
Page

CHILDREN	C
SEE ALSO FAMILIES	
SEE ALSO FOSTER CARE SEE ALSO JUVENILE OFFENDERS	
AFTER-SCHOOL SERVICES MAINECARE REIMBURSEMENT	
	, c
LD 1866	
EARLY CHILDHOOD CONSULTATION PROG	
	, c
LD 533 PUBLIC 679	
LD 432	(
LD 496	т
	Ι
LD 1424	
	т
DHHS PREVENTION PROJECT MGR (BBB)	Ι
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635	
CHILD DEATH & SERIOUS INJURY RV PNL MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES	
LD 1960 PUBLIC 550	
WELFARE SYSTEM REPORTS	I
	1
LD 1853 RESOLVE 142	
CHILD DEVELOPMENT SERVICES SYSTEM INTERMEDIATE EDUC UNIT TRANSITION	Ŧ
	1
LD 2039	
CHILD MURDER	I
PROSECUTION PRIORITY LD 1857 PUBLIC 621	1
CHILD PROTECTION SYSTEM LEGAL COUNSEL & COMMISSION	F
	ſ
LD 1824 RESOLVE 181	
	т
CASEWORKER WORK LIMITS	I
LD 1825	
CONTINGENCY FUND (PART BBB)	т
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635	I
INT CARE COORD HIGH FID WRAP MODEL	
LD 1850	
OVERSIGHT	Ν
LD 1834	
CHILD SEX TRAFFICKING	
INVESTIGATION & PENALTIES	N
LD 545	
CHILD WELFARE ADVISORY PANEL	
WELFARE SYSTEM REPORTS	
LD 1853 RESOLVE 142	
CHILD WELFARE OMBUDSMAN PROGRAM	
FUNDING	
LD 1812	Ν

CHILDREN-CHLD WELF OMBUD PRG (Cont.)
PROGRAM CHANGES
LD 1960 PUBLIC 550
SERVICES & OVERSIGHT
LD 1755
CHILD WELFARE SERVICES
REMOVAL FROM CUSTODY (PART BBB)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
CHILD WELFARE SYSTEM
PROGRAM FUNDING & REPORTS
LD 393
CUSTODY OF STATE
EXTENDED CARE REQUIREMENTS
LD 1769 PUBLIC 535
DENTAL HEALTH SERVICES
DHHS ORAL HEALTH PILOT PROGRAM
LD 1501
DISABLED CHILDREN
DIRECT CARE WORKERS, MAINECARE
LD 1204
EDUCATION ACT ELIGIBILITY
LD 2039
ED 2037
WORKFORCE SUPPORT PROGRAM
LD 1652
ED 105201 EARLY CHILDHOOD SPECIAL EDUCATION
TRANSITION TASK FORCE
LD 2039
ENGAGING IN PROSTITUTION
PROMOTION
LD 1953 PUBLIC 527
FAMILY LAW MAGISTRATES
POWERS & DUTIES
LD 1831 PUBLIC 723
HEALTH INSURANCE PROGRAM
NONCITIZENS
LD 718
HOMELESS
SHELTERS
LD 1076
MAINECARE DENTAL SERVICES
PREVENTIVE VISITS
LD 1501
MAINECARE PROGRAM
CUB CARE PROGRAM (DEL)
LD 372 PUBLIC 746
CUB CARE PROGRAM (PART CCC)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
INFANTS, DONOR BREAST MILK
LD 85 PUBLIC 708
MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES
INSURANCE COVERAGE
LD 1910 PUBLIC 595

Page

CLAIMS

Page

CHILDREN-MENTAL HEALTH SERV (Cont.)
PUBLIC SCHOOL SERVICES
LD 896
NEWBORN SCREENINGS
CYTOMEGALOVIRUS
LD 1747 PUBLIC 698
NUTRITION
WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL)
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
PARENTAGE
LEGAL PRESUMPTIONS
LD 1958 PUBLIC 610
PARENTS IN CUSTODY
CONTACT & VISITATION
LD 1721 PUBLIC 620
RESIDENTIAL TREATMENT FACILITIES
PRIVATE NONMEDICAL INST CONVERSION
LD 632
SEX OFFENSES AGAINST
PARENTS, FORENSIC RISK ASSESSMENT
LD 1888 PUBLIC 577
POSTCONVICT CONTACT, MINORS (DEL)
LD 1888 PUBLIC 577
STUDENT HUNGER
SCHOOL FOOD PROGRAMS
LD 1679 PUBLIC 719
CHIROPRACTORS
HEALTH INSURANCE
MAINECARE
LD 1553
LD 1999
CIGARETTE TAX
RATE
DETERMINATION
LD 1423
INCREASED
LD 1693
CITIZEN TRADE POLICY COMMISSION
POWERS & DUTIES
STAFFING & FUNDING
LD 730 PUBLIC 687
CIVIL PROCEDURE
SEE ALSO JUDGMENTS
EVIDENCE
UNLAWFUL SEARCH & SEIZURE
LD 1604
LD 1001

WRONGFUL IMPRISONMENT COMPENSATION FUND ESTABLISHED CLASSIFICATION OF WATERS RECLASSIFICATIONS AUTHORIZED **CLEAN-UP & RESPONSE FUND REV BD POWERS & DUTIES** REPEALED (DEL) CLIMATE CHANGE SEE ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION **CLIMATE COUNCIL** POWERS & DUTIES **RECOMMENDATION IMPLEMENT (DEL)** COASTAL AREAS SEE ALSO SHORELAND FLOATING STRUCTURES REGULATION LD 626 RESOLVE 147......4 SACO BAY WATER QUALITY TASK FORCE SEA LEVEL RISE BOND ISSUE LD 49......8 SITE DEVELOPMENT & WASTE DISPOSAL **COLLEGES & UNIVERSITIES** SEE ALSO COMMUNITY COLLEGE SYSTEM SEE ALSO UNIVERSITY OF MAINE SYSTEM ADMINISTRATION **DIPLOMAS & TRANSCRIPTS** DISCRIMINATION HAIR TEXTURE & STYLE EARLY COLLEGE PROGRAMS EQUITY & ACCESS STUDY POLICIES INTERPERSONAL VIOLENCE

Page

COLLEGES & UNIVERSITIES (Cont.) STUDENT ATHLETES COMPENSATION FOR IMAGE USE LD 1893 PUBLIC 544
COLUMBIA FALLS LAND ACQUISITION AUTHORIZED LD 2011 P & S 25
COMBAT SPORTS AUTHORITY POWERS & DUTIES REPEALED (DEL) LD 2002 PUBLIC 560
COMMEMORATIONS VIETNAM WAR REMEMBRANCE DAY RENAMED LD 2000 PUBLIC 5251
COMMERCIAL FISHING SEE FISHING
SEE FISHING COMMUNITY COLLEGE SYSTEM BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEMBERSHIP & POWERS LD 1820
SEE FISHING COMMUNITY COLLEGE SYSTEM BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEMBERSHIP & POWERS LD 1820
SEE FISHING COMMUNITY COLLEGE SYSTEM BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEMBERSHIP & POWERS LD 1820
SEE FISHING COMMUNITY COLLEGE SYSTEM BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEMBERSHIP & POWERS LD 1820
SEE FISHING COMMUNITY COLLEGE SYSTEM BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEMBERSHIP & POWERS LD 1820

COMMUNITY COLLEGE SYSTEM (Cont.) TUITION
FREE PROGRAM (PART OO)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 63513
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT OFFICE
AFFORDABLE HOUSING
REGIONAL SOLUTIONS STUDY (DEL)
LD 1240 RESOLVE 184
COMMUNITY SERVICE COMMISSION
CLIMATE CORPS PROGRAM
ESTABLISHED
LD 1974 PUBLIC 728
COMPENSATION (EMPLOYMENT)
MINIMUM WAGE
SCHOOL SUPPORT STAFF
LD 734
MINIMUM WAGE & OVERTIME
EXEMPT WORKERS (DEL)
LD 607 PUBLIC 563
OVERTIME
EDUCATION CAMPAIGN
LD 607 PUBLIC 563
CONGRESS OF THE UNITED STATES
DISTRICTS
REAPPORTIONMENT
LD 1936 PUBLIC 552
CONNECTIVITY AUTHORITY
BROADBAND
UNSERVED AREAS
LD 1107 RESOLVE 16127
CONNECTMAINE AUTHORITY
BROADBAND
RURAL INFRASTRUCTURE
LD 80
BROADBAND INTERNET SERVICE
WATER DISTRICT PROVIDERS
LD 1894 PUBLIC 616
STATEWIDE BROADBAND INFRASTRUCT
BOND ISSUE
LD 1235
MARGINALIZED GROUPS
LD 1555
CONSERVATION

Page

CONSERVATION	
LAND ACQUISITION	
COMMUNITY CONSERVATION PROJECTS	
LD 68711	

Page

CONSERVATION (Cont.)
PROGRAMS
COMMUNITY CONSERVATION PROJECTS
LD 983
REGULATIONS
PROVISIONS REVISED
LD 586
CONSTITUTION OF MAINE
CONSTITUTIONAL RIGHTS
PERSONAL PRIVACY
LD 1529
DISCRIMINATION
BASED ON SEX PROHIBITED
LD 344
ELECTIONS
STATE OFFICES, VOTE TABULATION
LD 202
GOVERNOR
PARDON POWERS
LD 1187
HEALTHY ENVIRONMENT
RIGHT ESTABLISHED
LD 489
PRESIDENTIAL PRIMARIES
PEOPLES VETO REFERENDUM
LD 1178
CONSTRUCTION
AFFORDABLE HOUSING
PERMIT PROCESS (DEL)
LD 1(72 DUDLIC 754 70

AFFORDABLE HOUSING	
PERMIT PROCESS (DEL)	
LD 1673 PUBLIC 754	79
BUILDING & ENERGY CODE	
REFERENCES UPDATED	
LD 1795 PUBLIC 554	88
CONTRACTS	
PREPAYMENT REQUIREMENTS	
LD 110	59
HOUSING DEVELOPMENT PERMITS	
REVIEW BOARD ESTABLISHED (DEL)	
LD 2003 PUBLIC 672	82
CONSUMER CREDIT	

С

CONTAINERS

CONTRACEPTIVES DRUGS, DEVICES & PRODUCTS HEALTH INSURANCE COVERAGE LD 1954 PUBLIC 609
CONTRACTORS HOME BUILDING & IMPROVEMENT REGISTRATION LD 197762
CONTRACTS CONSTRUCTION PREPAYMENT REQUIREMENTS LD 110
CORPORATIONS INCOME TAX INCOME FROM OUTSIDE UNITED STATES
LD 428 RESOLVE 170
CORRECTIONAL INSTITUTIONS SEE ALSO JAILS SEE ALSO PRISONERS
ADMINISTRATION RESPECTFUL LANGUAGE LD 20381
FEMALE INMATES BOARD OF VISITORS ESTABLISHED LD 1721 PUBLIC 62016 MEDICAL SERVICES LONG-TERM CARE
LD 476
LD 1946 RESOLVE 182
LD 69614 SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER TREATMENT NALOXONE HYDROCHLORIDE LD 1428 PUBLIC 60542
TREATMENT OF PRISONERS SERVICE FEES LD 1175 PUBLIC 61514
WORKERS COMPENSATION HYPERTENSION & HEART DISEASE LD 575 PUBLIC 73076

Page

CORRECTIONS DEPT
CORRECTIONS EMPLOYEES
1998 SPECIAL RETIREMENT PLAN
LD 1840
EMPLOYEES
HAZARD DUTY STIPEND
LD 1683
JUVENILE JUSTICE SYSTEM
REPORT TO LEGISLATURE
LD 54614
THERAPEUTIC RESIDENCES & SERVICES
LD 54614
JUVENILE OFFENDERS
NEEDS ASSESSMENTS (DEL)
LD 756 PUBLIC 737
RESTRAINTS, SPRAYS & SHOCK PROHIBIT
LD 1897
LONG CREEK YOUTH DEVELOPMENT CTR
PROGRAM FUNDING (PART S)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
PAROLE SYSTEM
REESTABLISHMENT
LD 842 RESOLVE 126
RECIDIVISM
STUDY
LD 844
SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER TREATMENT
INCARCERATED INDIVIDUALS
LD 2040 PUBLIC 7062
WRONGFUL IMPRISONMENT
COMPENSATION FUND ESTABLISHED
LD 478
COUNSELING

COUNSELING

SEE MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

COUNTIES

COMMISSIONER DISTRICTS
REAPPORTIONMENT
LD 1936 PUBLIC 552
COUNTY JAILS
EMPLOYEE WORK HOURS
LD 1154
FUNDING, ASSESSMENT, PROGRAMS
LD 1654 PUBLIC 732
REIMBURSEMENT FEES
LD 1886 PUBLIC 591
MOTOR VEHICLES
HYBRID & ZERO-EMISSION VEHICLES
LD 1579 PUBLIC 693
ORDINANCES
FOOD PRODUCER DIRECT SALES
LD 574 PUBLIC 625

COUNTIES (Cont.) SERVICES FOR HOMELESS PERSONS PLAN DEVELOPMENT COUNTY CORRECTIONS PROF STDS COUN MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES ESTABLISHED LD 1654 PUBLIC 732......16 COURTS SEE ALSO JUDGES CHILD MURDER CASES SCHEDULING PRIORITY COUNTY JAILS REIMBURSEMENT FEES LD 1886 PUBLIC 591.....17 FEE SETOFFS LOTTERY WINNINGS INVOLUNTARY COMMITMENT ORDERS SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER TREATMENT LD 2008 RESOLVE 183......73 JUROR INFORMATION ELECTRONIC ACCESS RECORDS ACCESSIBILITY LIMITATIONS YORK COUNTY JUDICIAL DISTRICTS & DIVISIONS

COVID-19

SEE DISEASES SEE PUBLIC HEALTH

CREDIT

CRIMES & OFFENSES

SEE ALSO HARASSMENT SEE ALSO JUVENILE OFFENDERS SEE ALSO KIDNAPPING SEE ALSO VICTIMS OF CRIME CHILD MURDER PROSECUTION PRIORITY LD 1857 PUBLIC 621......70

137

CYR PLANTATION

ASSESSORS

Page

CRIMES & OFFENSES (Cont.)
ELECTION VIOLATIONS
INTERFERENCE WITH OFFICIALS
LD 1821 PUBLIC 568
HUMAN TRAFFICKING
PREVENTION NEEDS ASSESSMENT
LD 1324
OPERATING UNDER INFLUENCE
BLOOD TESTING
LD 1903 PUBLIC 608
CRIMINAL JUSTICE ACADEMY
TRAINING
RACIAL & SOCIAL ISSUES & JUSTICE
LD 1447
CRIMINAL PROCEDURE
SEE ALSO PROBATION
SEE ALSO SENTENCES
SEE ALSO WARRANTS
POST-CONVICTION REVIEW
CONVICTION INTEGRITY UNITS
LD 1273
NEW EVIDENCE
LD 54
PUBLIC DEFENDER OFFICE
KENNEBEC COUNTY (DEL)
LD 1686 PUBLIC 720
PUBLIC DEFENDER POSITIONS
ESTABLISHED STATEWIDE

SEE ALSO PROBATION
SEE ALSO SENTENCES
SEE ALSO WARRANTS
POST-CONVICTION REVIEW
CONVICTION INTEGRITY UNITS
LD 1273
NEW EVIDENCE
LD 54
PUBLIC DEFENDER OFFICE
KENNEBEC COUNTY (DEL)
LD 1686 PUBLIC 720
PUBLIC DEFENDER POSITIONS
ESTABLISHED STATEWIDE
LD 1686 PUBLIC 720
UNREPRESENTED DEFENDANTS
COMMUNICATION WITH PROSECUTORS
LD 1905 PUBLIC 668

CRIMINAL RECORDS

SEALED RECORDS	
POST-JUDGMENT MOTION PROCESS	
LD 1310 PUBLIC 674	

CRIMINAL RECORDS REVIEW COMMITTEE

MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES	
REESTABLISHED	
LD 1818	

CRISIS RESPONSE SERVICES SEE MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

CUMBERLAND COUNTY

WATERWAYS RECLASSIFICATIONS AUTHORIZED

BOARD MEMBERSHIP & PROCEDURES LD 2037 P & S 24.....1 CYTOMEGALOVIRUS SEE DISEASES DAMS SAFETY STUDY **DEAF & HARD-OF-HEARING PERSONS** SCHOOLS GOV BAXTER & ME ED CTR SCHOOLS DEER SEE HUNTING DEFENSE, VETERANS & EMER MGMT DEPT DAM SAFETY

STUDY MAINE VETERANS HOMES STABILIZATION FUND ESTABLISHED LD 542 PUBLIC 680......102 VETERANS SERVICES TRANSITION TO CIVILIAN LIFE (DEL)

DENNISTOWN PLANTATION S

STATE LAND CONVE	EYED
LEASE TO CAMP	
LD 1983 RESOLVE	1526

DENTAL CARE

CHILDREN
MAINECARE SERVICES
LD 1501
MAINECARE
DENTIST DATABASE
LD 441
SERVICES EXPANDED
LD 996

DENTAL INSURANCE

SEE ALSO HEALTH INSURANCE
MEDICAL LOSS RATIO
CALCULATION & REPORTING
LD 1266 PUBLIC 529

138

DEVELOPMENT SEE LAND USE PLANNING **DEVELOPMENT FOUNDATION POWERS & DUTIES** YOUTH REPRESENTATION DEVELOPMENT SERV OVERSIGHT ADV BD ADMINISTRATIVE OVERSIGHT MOVED; INVESTIGATIVE REPORTS MEMBERSHIP APPOINTMENT PROCESS DEVELOPMENTALLY DISABLED PERSONS INTELLECTUAL DISABILITIES & AUTISM STATE REIMBURSEMENT RATES INTENSIVE CASE MANAGERS COUNTIES WITHOUT JAILS DIABETES INSULIN PRODUCTION PRODUCTION IN MAINE ASSESSMENT **DISABILITY PLATES & PLACARDS** SEE MOTOR VEHICLES **DISABLED PERSONS** CHILDREN AFTER-SCHOOL SERVICES, MAINECARE DIRECT CARE WORKERS, MAINECARE EDUCATION ACT ELIGIBILITY DEATH & INJURY REVIEW PANEL ESTABLISHED (DEL) HEALTH INSURANCE COVERAGE FOR ADULTS PROPERTY TAXES

DEFERRAL PROGRAM	
LD 1638	
PROSTHETIC DEVICES	
HEALTH INSURANCE COV	/ERAGE
LD 1003 PUBLIC 741	

DISCRIMINATION SEE HUMAN RIGHTS **DISEASE CONTROL & PREVENTION CTR** AMYOTROPHIC LATERAL SCLEROSIS INCIDENCE REGISTRY CHILDRENS SERVICES SCHOOL ORAL HEALTH CARE (PART AAA) NEWBORN BLOODSPOT SCREENING RULE REVIEW BY LEGISLATURE SCHOOL-BASED HEALTH CENTERS FUNDED TOBACCO PREVENTION & CONTROL PROG FUNDING

DISEASES

AMYOTROPHIC LATERAL SCLEROSIS
INCIDENCE REGISTRY
LD 2007 PUBLIC 613
COVID-19
IMMUNIZATION SITES
LD 1855 PUBLIC 50954
RELIEF PAYMENT PROGRAM (PART L)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
RESPONSE FUNDING (PART K)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
CYTOMEGALOVIRUS INFECTION
SCREENING & INFORMATION
LD 1747 PUBLIC 698
RARE DISEASES
ADVISORY COUNCIL ESTABLISHED
LD 972 PUBLIC 740

DISTRICT ATTORNEYS

CONVICTION INTEGRITY UNITS
ESTABLISHED
LD 1273
WASHINGTON COUNTY
ESTABLISHED
LD 272

DIVORCE

PRELIMINARY INJUN	NCTIONS
SYSTEM IMPROVEN	IENT STUDY
LD 2028 RESOLVE	1481

139

Page

<u>1 age</u>	
DOGS SEE ALSO ANIMALS SEE ALSO PETS HUNTING DOGS REGULATION & PERMITS LD 1951 PUBLIC 580	DF 1 1
DOMESTIC & SEXUAL ABUSE COMMISSION MEMBERSHIP NUMBER & MILITARY COMM MEMBER LD 2029 PUBLIC 634	H S Pi H
DOROTHEA DIX PSYCHIATRIC CENTER STRUCTURE & STAFFING WAGE INCREASES LD 1792	EA C I
DRIVER ED & EVAL PROGS APPEALS BRD POWERS & DUTIES REPEALED LD 2002 PUBLIC 560	EA S
DRIVERS LICENSES VIOLATIONS RECLASSIFICATIONS LD 1604	D (E
DRUG ABUSE SEE SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER	G (
DRUG OFFENSES CONVICTION MARIJUANA INDUSTRY PARTICIPATION LD 1957 PUBLIC 669	H S H H I L I
NALOXONE HYDROCHLORIDE COMMUNITY ORG DISTRIBUTION LD 1428 PUBLIC 605	S D H

RUGS-PRESCRIPTION DRUGS (Cont.) EMERGENCY SUPPLY DISPENSATION LD 1776 PUBLIC 566.....53 MENTAL ILLNESS, MAINECARE PRICING, 340B PROGRAM LD 1636 PUBLIC 606......53 SAFE HOMES STORAGE PROGRAM LD 1861 PUBLIC 575.....17 PSILOCYBIN PRODUCT REGULATION AGLE LAKE WATER & SEWER DISTRICT CHARTER CHANGES

Page

DEBT LIMIT

ATING ESTABLISHMENTS

SEE RESTAURANTS CONOMIC & COMMUNITY DEV DEPT DIRECT CARE WORKERS CAREER PROMOTION CAMPAIGN ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT FUND STRATEGIC INVESTMENTS GULF OF MAINE RESEARCH INST CLIMATE CENTER BOND ISSUE HOUSING STATEWIDE & REGIONAL GOALS HOUSING OPPORTUNITY PROGRAM ESTABLISHED (DEL) ESTABLISHED (PART U) LOAN & GRANT PROGRAMS LIVE ENTERTAINMENT & PUBLIC ART SEASONAL & TOURISM BUSINESSES THEATERS & MUSIC VENUES ORING DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY PROGRAM REPORTING (PART V)

ECONOMIC & COMM DEV DEPT (Cont.)
PUBLIC VENUE IMPROVEMENTS
BOND ISSUE
LD 96911
SERVICE CENTER COMMUNITIES
GROWTH MANAGEMENT & HOUSING
LD 1673 PUBLIC 754
SOCIAL & ECONOMIC PROGRESS
DASHBOARD INTERFACE CREATION
LD 1476
STRATEGIC PLANNING
RESEARCH EXPENSE TAX CREDIT
LD 308
VETERANS SERVICES
TRANSITION TO CIVILIAN LIFE (DEL)
LD 542 PUBLIC 680
ZONING
RESIDENTIAL REQS & ASSISTANCE
LD 2003 PUBLIC 672
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT
AGRICULTURAL MARKETING LOAN FUND
INTEREST RATES
LD 219 PUBLIC 710
ECONOMIC RECOVERY
GOVERNORS COMMITTEE RECS
LD 892
LOW-INCOME FAMILIES
ASSISTANCE STRATEGIES STUDY
LD 1005
MAINE SPACE CORPORATION
ESTABLISHED
LD 1923 PUBLIC 63162
PINE TREE DEVELOPMENT ZONES
CERTIFICATION DATE EXTENDED (DEL)
LD 730 PUBLIC 687
PROGRAMS
TECHNOLOGY & RESEARCH INVESTMENT
LD 919
WORKFORCE ENTRY
LD 831
PROJECT PLANNING
PROVISIONS REVISED
LD 78111
SMALL ENTERPRISE GROWTH PROGRAM
VENTURE CAPITAL INVESTING
LD 1800 PUBLIC 502
YOUTH OPPORTUNITIES
IMPACT COMMISSION ESTABLISHED
LD 1497

Page ECONOMIC GROWTH COUNCIL SOCIAL & ECONOMIC PROGRESS DASHBOARD INTERFACE CREATION ED CNTR FOR DEAF & HARD-OF-HEARING CENTER/SATELLITE PROGRAMS SITE & MACKWORTH ISLAND PRESCHOOL EDUCATION DEPT CAREER & TECHNICAL EDUCATION FACILITY CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS BOND LD 298......9 TUITION FUNDING CAREER INFORMATION ADVANCEMENT & NAVIGATION INITIAT CHILD DEVELOPMENT SERVICES SYSTEM INTERMEDIATE EDUC UNIT TRANSITION LD 2039......2 CLIMATE CORPS PROGRAM ESTABLISHED COLLEGE COURSES FOR HS STUDENTS TEXTBOOK ASSISTANCE PROGRAM (DEL) EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION STANDARDS WORKFORCE SUPPORT PROGRAM EARLY COLLEGE PROGRAMS EQUITY & ACCESS STUDY EDUCATION SERVICE CENTERS SAU WITHDRAWAL EDUCATION STABILIZATION FUND TRANSFERS FROM GENERAL FUND (GGG) EDUCATIONAL BOARDS REPRESENTATION STUDY

Page

EDUCATION DEPT (Cont.)
FOOD IN SCHOOLS
WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL)
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
GENERAL ASSISTANCE PROGRAMS
SINGLE APPLICATION DESIGN
LD 1748 PUBLIC 648
GENERAL PURPOSE AID TO SCHOOLS
STABILIZATION FUND
LD 1963
LEARNING RESULTS
ESSENTIAL INSTRUCTION RULES
LD 1932 RESOLVE 140
LONG-TERM CARE
WORKFORCE SHORTAGES
LD 1573
MAINECARE
SCHOOL REIMBURSEMENTS
LD 1775 RESOLVE 167
MEDICATION ADMINISTRATION
RULE REVIEW BY LEGISLATURE
LD 1931 RESOLVE 139
NATIONAL BOARD CERTIFIED TEACHERS
STATE SALARY SUPPLEMENT
LD 1716 PUBLIC 694
OBESITY PREVENTION
NUTRITION & PHYSICAL ACTIVITY STDS
LD 1693
PRESCHOOL EDUCATION
STATE SUBSIDY
STATE SUBSIDY
STATE SUBSIDY LD 20392 PROGRAMS JUVENILE LEGAL SERVICES (DEL)
STATE SUBSIDY LD 20392 PROGRAMS
STATE SUBSIDY LD 20392 PROGRAMS JUVENILE LEGAL SERVICES (DEL)
STATE SUBSIDY LD 20392 PROGRAMS JUVENILE LEGAL SERVICES (DEL) LD 756 PUBLIC 73714
STATE SUBSIDY LD 20392 PROGRAMS JUVENILE LEGAL SERVICES (DEL) LD 756 PUBLIC 73714 REGIONAL SCHOOL UNITS
STATE SUBSIDY LD 20392 PROGRAMS JUVENILE LEGAL SERVICES (DEL) LD 756 PUBLIC 73714 REGIONAL SCHOOL UNITS FORMATION PROCESS
STATE SUBSIDY LD 2039

EDUCAT DEPT-SCHOOL FUND FORM (Cont.)
PROPERTY, ALLOCATIONS, COST COMPON
LD 1845 PUBLIC 571
REGIONAL ADJUSTMENT COMP STUDY
LD 270 RESOLVE 155
TOTAL COST & STATE SHARE (PART C)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
SCHOOL OPERATING COSTS
PUPIL COUNT (DEL)
LD 1207 RESOLVE 156
SCHOOL SAFETY CENTER
POWERS & DUTIES
LD 1870 PUBLIC 542
SCIENCE & MATHEMATICS SCHOOL
DORM FACILITY BOND ISSUE
LD 218
STAFF POSITIONS
REVISIONS (PART W)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
STATE SHARE OF SCHOOL FUNDING
ANNUAL TARGET PERCENTAGE
LD 1114
TEACHER PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT
CLIMATE EDUCATION
LD 1902 RESOLVE 178
TUTORING PROGRAMS
GRANT FUND ESTABLISHED
LD 1962 PUBLIC 63225

EDUCATION SERVICE CENTERS SEE SCHOOLS

EDUCATIONAL LOAN AUTHORITY

STATE CEILING 2022 & 2023 PRIVATE ACTIVITY BOND ALLOCATIONS LD 1811 P & S 14......62

EFFICIENCY MAINE TRUST

AFFORDABLE HOUSING PROJECTS
DESIGN & SUSTAINABILITY REQS
LD 1656 PUBLIC 718
CONSERVATION PROGRAMS
WEATHERIZATION
LD 551
ELECTRIC RATE REDUCTION
RELIEF PROGRAM (DEL)
LD 1913 PUBLIC 623
ELECTRIC VEHICLES
ACCELERATOR PROGRAM FUNDED (DEL)
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
ENERGY PROGRAMS
CLIMATE CHANGE TRANSITION ASSIST
LD 1554 PUBLIC 716

142

143

ELECTIONS (Cont.)

Page

EFFICIENCY MAINE TRUST (Cont.)
FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE PROGRAMS
CLEAN ENERG & SUST ACCELERATOR
LD 337 PUBLIC 600
HEAT PUMPS
REBATES & AIR SOURCE TECH (DEL)
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
PLUG-IN ELECTRIC VEHICLES
REBATE PROGRAM FUNDING (PART Z)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
POWERS & DUTIES
REVISED
LD 337 PUBLIC 600
REGIONAL GREENHOUSE GAS INITIATIVE
TRUST FUND DISBURSEMENTS
LD 1554 PUBLIC 716
WEATHERIZATION PROGRAMS
BOND ISSUE
LD 2189
LD 1094
REBATES & INCENTIVES (DEL)
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
ELDERLY
DEATH & INJURY REVIEW PANEL
ESTABLISHED (DEL)
LD 716 PUBLIC 686
HOME-DELIVERED MEALS

LD /10 PUBLIC 080
HOME-DELIVERED MEALS
REIMBURSEMENT & FUNDING
LD 485 PUBLIC 712
HOUSING
ENERGY-EFFICIENT HOMES BOND ISSUE
LD 517
PROPERTY TAXES
DEFERRAL PROGRAM
LD 1638
RELIEF
LD 290 PUBLIC 751

ELECTIONS

ABSENTEE BALLOTS
ENVELOPE PARTY DESIGNATION
LD 451
ONGOING STATUS AUTHORIZED
LD 148
PROCEDURES, PUBLIC HEALTH EMERG
LD 1830 PUBLIC 570
AUDITS
PILOT AUDIT PROGRAM (PART ZZ)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
BALLOT QUESTION COMMITTEES
REPORTING REQUIREMENTS
LD 1754 PUBLIC 530

CAMPAIGN FINANCE CONTRIBUTIONS LD 1782 PUBLIC 607......105 REPORTS, MUNICIPAL ELECTIONS CANDIDATES NOMINATION TIMELINE CENTRAL VOTER REGISTRATION SYSTEM INFO SHARING WITH OTHER STATES CITIZEN INITIATIVES PETITIONS & BALLOT QUESTIONS MUNICIPAL DETERMINATION METHODS OFFICIALS INTERFERENCE, CLASS D CRIME PEOPLES VETO REFERENDUM APPEALS POLITICAL COMMUNICATIONS GUISE OF NEWS POLLING PLACES HARASSMENT & THREAT MANAGEMENT PRESIDENTIAL PRIMARIES PEOPLES VETO REFERENDUM PRIMARY ELECTIONS UNENROLLED VOTER PARTICIPATION VOTER REGISTRATION IDENTIFICATION CARDS LD 1830 PUBLIC 570......105 VOTING PROCEDURES AUDIT BOARD ESTABLISHED **BALLOTS & VOTING MACHINES CUSTODY** LD 1779 PUBLIC 536......104 CLERK TRAINING & PUBLIC INFO (ZZ) COMPLAINTS, AUDITS, LEGIS REPORTS STATE OFFICES, VOTE TABULATION

ELECTRIC RATEPAYER ADVISORY CNCL
MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES
ESTABLISHED
LD 1913 PUBLIC 623
ELECTRIC UTILITIES
COMPETITIVE ELECTRICITY PROVIDERS
REGULATION & BILLING
LD 1026
DEREGULATION
POLICY EFFECTS REVIEW
LD 1079
ELECTRIC GENERATORS
DISCRETE GENERATING FACILITIES
LD 1819
INTERVENORS
FUNDING
LD 2018 PUBLIC 736
NET ENERGY BILLING
DISTRIBUTED GENERATION RATES
LD 634 PUBLIC 659
REQUIREMENTS
LD 1955
REVENUE BONDS
GENERATION PROJECTS
LD 1634
SALES TAXES
EXEMPTION, LOW-INCOME PROGRAMS
LD 506 PUBLIC 713
TRANSMISSION & DISTRIBUTION
ACCOUNTABILITY & GRID PLANNING
LD 1959 PUBLIC 702
FOREIGN OWNERSHIP
LD 697
REORGANIZATION
LD 697
TAX-EXEMPT OWNERSHIP
LD 1511
TRANSMISSION & DISTRIBUTION LINES
INJURY LIABILITY
LD 840 PUBLIC 618
ELECTRICITY
AFFORDABLE

AFFORDABLE
ADVISORY COUNCIL ESTABLISHED
LD 1913 PUBLIC 623
STAKEHOLDER GRP & RELIEF PROG (DEL)
LD 1913 PUBLIC 623
ELECTRIC TRANSMISSION LINES
NONESSENTIAL, CONSTRUCTION
LD 170

Page

ELECTRICITY (Cont.) NEW TRANSMISSION LINES HIGH-IMPACT LINES, APPROVAL LD 1409	J
ELEVATOR ADVISORY BOARD MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES ESTABLISHED LD 1168	
ELEVATORS PERSONAL HOISTS OPERATOR LICENSING LD 1168	
EMERGENCY MEDICAL PERSONNEL LENGTH OF SERVICE AWARD PROGRAM FUNDING LD 1803 PUBLIC 721	

EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICES AMBULANCE SERVICES DESIGNATED ESSENTIAL

DESIGNA	TED ESS	ENIIAL
LD 1988	PUBLIC	749

EMERG MED SERV-AMBUL SERV (Cont.)
FEDERAL FUNDING ELIGIBILITY (DEL)
LD 1988 PUBLIC 749
CAPACITY & COSTS
COMMUNITY GRANT PROGRAM
LD 1859 PUBLIC 700
COUNTY & REGIONAL COMM CTRS
EMPLOYEE POLYGRAPH EXAMS
LD 2024 PUBLIC 574
DELIVERY & SUPPORT
BLUE RIBBON COMMISSION
LD 1988 PUBLIC 749
EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICES BOARD
EMS CAPACITY & COSTS
COMMUNITY GRANT PROGRAM
LD 1859 PUBLIC 700
EMERGENCY SERVICES COMM BUREAU
CRISIS RESPONSE SERVICES
DELIVERY PROTOCOL & PROCEDURES
LD 2016 RESOLVE 162
EMPLOYMENT PRACTICES
DISCRIMINATION
HAIR TEXTURE & STYLE
LD 598 PUBLIC 643
EMPLOYEE RIGHTS
DENIAL & DISCRIMINATION PROHIBITED
LD 1338
FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE
COMMISSION (PT KK)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
HOURLY SCHOOL EMPLOYEES
LD 912 PUBLIC 690
HIRING
INFO FROM DATA COLLECTORS (DEL)
LD 913 PUBLIC 644
LEAVE
DISPUTE RESOLUTION
LD 1823 PUBLIC 569
EMPLOYMENT CESSATION, VACATION PAY
LD 225 PUBLIC 561
PAID FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE STUDY
LD 1952
RETALIATION PROHIBITED
LD 1338
NONDISCLOSURE AGREEMENTS
REGULATION
LD 965 PUBLIC 760
POLYGRAPH EXAMINATIONS
EMS COUNTY & REGIONAL COMM CTRS
LD 2024 PUBLIC 574
E = E = E = T + C = E = C = C = C = C = C = C = C = C =

EMPLOYMENT PRACTICES (Cont.)
WAGE THEFT
FINES & JUDGMENTS
LD 616
WORK HOURS
COUNTY JAIL EMPLOYEES
LD 115414
EMPLOYMENT SECURITY
ECONOMIC SECURITY
SAFETY NET & WORK SUPPORT COMM
LD 1997
UNEMPLOYMENT COMPENSATION
LOTTERY WINNINGS SETOFF
LD 1883 PUBLIC 543106
SCHOOL BUS DRIVERS
LD 1509
END STUDENT HUNGER COMMISSION
POWERS & DUTIES
REPEALED
LD 2002 PUBLIC 560
ENERGY ASSISTANCE
BATTERY ENERGY STORAGE SYSTEMS
SALES TAX EXEMPTION
LD 2030 PUBLIC 758
LOW-INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSIST PROG
LOW-INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSIST PROG
LOW-INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSIST PROG FUNDING & PROGRAM IMPROVEMENTS LD 2006
LOW-INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSIST PROG FUNDING & PROGRAM IMPROVEMENTS LD 2006
LOW-INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSIST PROG FUNDING & PROGRAM IMPROVEMENTS LD 2006
LOW-INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSIST PROG FUNDING & PROGRAM IMPROVEMENTS LD 2006
LOW-INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSIST PROG FUNDING & PROGRAM IMPROVEMENTS LD 2006
LOW-INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSIST PROG FUNDING & PROGRAM IMPROVEMENTS LD 2006
LOW-INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSIST PROG FUNDING & PROGRAM IMPROVEMENTS LD 200683 ENERGY CONSERVATION ALTERNATIVE ENERGY SOURCES ATLANTIC LOOP PROJECT LD 82
LOW-INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSIST PROG FUNDING & PROGRAM IMPROVEMENTS LD 2006
LOW-INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSIST PROG FUNDING & PROGRAM IMPROVEMENTS LD 2006
LOW-INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSIST PROG FUNDING & PROGRAM IMPROVEMENTS LD 2006
LOW-INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSIST PROG FUNDING & PROGRAM IMPROVEMENTS LD 2006
LOW-INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSIST PROG FUNDING & PROGRAM IMPROVEMENTS LD 2006
LOW-INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSIST PROG FUNDING & PROGRAM IMPROVEMENTS LD 2006
LOW-INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSIST PROG FUNDING & PROGRAM IMPROVEMENTS LD 2006
LOW-INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSIST PROG FUNDING & PROGRAM IMPROVEMENTS LD 2006
LOW-INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSIST PROG FUNDING & PROGRAM IMPROVEMENTS LD 2006
LOW-INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSIST PROG FUNDING & PROGRAM IMPROVEMENTS LD 2006
LOW-INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSIST PROG FUNDING & PROGRAM IMPROVEMENTS LD 2006
LOW-INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSIST PROG FUNDING & PROGRAM IMPROVEMENTS LD 2006
LOW-INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSIST PROG FUNDING & PROGRAM IMPROVEMENTS LD 2006
LOW-INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSIST PROG FUNDING & PROGRAM IMPROVEMENTS LD 2006

145

ENERGY CONSERVATION (Cont.)
ELECTRICAL ENERGY ECONOMY
BOND ISSUE
LD 384
ENERGY & RENEWABLE ENERGY
PUC PROCUREMENT REQUIREMENTS
LD 1969 PUBLIC 705
HEAT PUMPS
AIR SOURCE TECHNOLOGY (DEL)
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
HOME WEATHERIZATION
EFFICIENCY MAINE TRUST
LD 551
REFRIGERATION
ADVANCED TECHNOLOGY
LD 866
RENEWABLE ENERGY
PORTFOLIO REQUIREMENTS (DEL)
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
PORTFOLIO STANDARD
LD 1350
RENEWABLE ENERGY PROGRAMS
LAND CONSERVATION
LD 8564
WORKFORCE REQUIREMENTS
LD 1969 PUBLIC 705
RENEWABLE ENERGY RESOURCES
CONTRACT VALUE CAP (DEL)
LD 634 PUBLIC 659
WOOD ENERGY
COMBINED HEAT & POWER PROGRAM
LD 1202 PUBLIC 604
ENERGY OFFICE
CLIMATE CHANGE FOREST CARBON PROGRAM (DEL)
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
ENERGY DATA USE STANDARDS
ONLINE ENERGY DATA PLATFORMS
LD 2017 RESOLVE 179
ENERGY STORAGE SYSTEMS
TAX INCENTIVES
LD 2030 PUBLIC 758
ENERGY SUPPLY
NORTHERN & RURAL MAINE
LD 682 RESOLVE 158
RENEWABLE ENERGY
PORTFOLIO STANDARD
LD 1350
RENEWABLE ENERGY PROGRAMS
LAND CONSERVATION PLANNING

LD 856......4

ENERGY OFFICE (Cont.) STATE ENERGY PLAN DEVELOPMENT & GOALS LD 2015
ENERGY RESOURCES NORTHERN & RURAL MAINE SUPPLY & COSTS MONITORING LD 682 RESOLVE 15827
ENGINEERS
LICENSING
APPLICATIONS & EXAMINATIONS
LD 1810 PUBLIC 50562
ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION CLIMATE CHANGE
AFFORDABLE HOUSING CONSTRUCT (DEL)
LD 1240 RESOLVE 184
AGENCY SUPPORT, CLIMATE GOALS (DEL)
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
BUSINESS ENERGY TRANSITION ASSIST
LD 1554 PUBLIC 716
CARBON SEQUESTRATION LEVELS (DEL)
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CLIMATE CORPS PROGRAM
LD 1974 PUBLIC 728
CLIMATE COUNCIL RECOMMEND (DEL)
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
FOREST CARBON PROGRAM (DEL)
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
LOCAL CLIMATE ACTION PLANS
LD 1970 PUBLIC 590
TEACHER PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT
LD 1902 RESOLVE 178
ECOLOGICAL RESERVE SYSTEM
DESIGNATION & USES LD 736 PUBLIC 5164
GENOME EDITING
ADVISORY PANEL ESTABLISHED
LD 1771 RESOLVE 177
GREENHOUSE GAS EMISSIONS
REDUCTION
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
SITE LOCATION OF DEVELOPMENT
SEA LEVEL RISE CONSIDERATION
LD 1970 PUBLIC 590
STATE & LOCAL GOVT MOTOR VEHICLES
HYBRID & ZERO-EMISSION VEHICLES
LD 1579 PUBLIC 693
THREATENED NATURAL RESOURCES
MUNICIPAL ASSISTANCE
LD 1616

Page

EXCISE TAXES (Cont.)

Page

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION DEPT
AIR EMISSIONS
LICENSING & STANDARDS
LD 1532
BEVERAGE CONTAINERS
POST-CONSUMER RECYCLED PLASTIC USE
LD 1467 PUBLIC 742
CONSTRUCTION & DEMOLITION DEBRIS
RECYCLING & USE STUDY (DEL)
LD 1639 PUBLIC 626
DECISION MAKING
ENVIRONMENTAL JUSTICE
LD 2018 PUBLIC 736
FARMLAND
IRRIGATION PERMITS
LD 1998 PUBLIC 729
HAZARDOUS SUBSTANCE SITES
CLEANUP BOND ISSUE
LD 1508
INFRASTRUCTURE ADAPTATION
PLANNING & BOND ISSUE
LD 1647
INVASIVE AQUATIC SPECIES CONTROL
TASK FORCE RECOMMENDATIONS
LD 1826 PUBLIC 522
PER & POLYFLUOROALKYL SUBSTANCES
TESTING & ANALYSIS (PART AA)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
TESTING REIMBURSEMENT FUND
LD 463
RIVER RESOURCE MANAGEMENT PLANS
DEVELOPMENT
LD 1979 PUBLIC 675
SLUDGE & SLUDGE-DERIVED COMPOST
PER & POLYFLUOROALKYL SUBST (DEL)
LD 1911 PUBLIC 641
WASTEWATER, SEPTAGE & SLUDGE
PER & POLYFLUOROALKYL SUBSTANCES
LD 1911 PUBLIC 641

ERRORS BILL

SEE POPULAR NAMES OF LAWS

ESSENTIAL SUPP WORKFORCE ADV COM

MEMBERSHIP, PO	WERS & DUTIES
ESTABLISHED	
LD 898 PUBLIC	688

EXCISE TAXES

COMMERCIAL FORESTRY
NATIVE AMERICAN TRIBES
LD 585 PUBLIC 681

SEE ALSO FOSTER CARE
DOMESTIC PARTNERSHIPS
STATUTE PROVISIONS REVISED
LD 1804 PUBLIC 567
FAMILY LAW MAGISTRATES
POWERS & DUTIES
LD 1831 PUBLIC 723
PARENTAGE
LEGAL PRESUMPTIONS
LD 1958 PUBLIC 61072

FAMILY LAW ADVISORY COMMISSION

FARMING

SEE AGRICULTURE

FILM COMMISSION

POWERS & DUTIES	5
REPEALED (DEL)	
LD 2002 PUBLIC	560

FINANCE AUTHORITY

AGRICULTURAL MARKETING LOAN FUND
INTEREST RATES
LD 219 PUBLIC 710
DOCTORS FOR ME FUTURE SCHOLARSHIP
FUNDED
LD 273
EDUCATION PROGRAMS
JOB CREATION THROUGH ED OPPORT
LD 798
LOAN PROGRAMS
HOSPITAL SYSTEMS
LD 372 PUBLIC 746

147

Page

FINANCE AUTHORITY (Cont.)
POWERS & DUTIES
REMOTE MEETINGS AUTHORIZED
LD 1854 PUBLIC 572
SEED CAPITAL TAX CREDIT PROGRAM ADMINISTRATION
LD 1941
WORKING GROUP REVIEW
LD 1941
STATE CEILING 2022 & 2023
PRIVATE ACTIVITY BOND ALLOCATIONS
LD 1811 P & S 1462
STUDENT FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE
STATE GRANT PROGRAM
LD 292
STUDENT LOAN DEBT RELIEF
PUBLIC SAFETY EMPLOYEES
LD 1785
VETERINARY MEDICINE LOAN PROG
EXPANSION, PRIORITIES, REPORTS
LD 1885 PUBLIC 725
FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS
SEE ALSO LOANS
MERGERS & CONSOLIDATIONS
PROCESS
LD 1836 PUBLIC 508
NEW CHARTERS
CAPITAL REQUIREMENTS
LD 1836 PUBLIC 508
FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS BUREAU
REGULATORY POWERS
EXPERT ENGAGEMENT
LD 1836 PUBLIC 508
FINGERPRINTS
BIOMETRIC IDENTIFIERS
COLLECTION & USE
LD 1945
FIRE DEPARTMENTS
FACILITIES
BOND ISSUE
LD 133
FIRE PREVENTION
FIRE-SUPPRESSING FOAMS
PER & POLYFLUOROALKYL SUBSTANCES
LD 2020 PUBLIC 583

FIRE PROTECTION SERVICES COMM POWERS & DUTIES FIREFIGHTER TRAINING GRANTS
LD 731 PUBLIC 731
FIREARMS SEE WEAPONS
FIREFIGHTERS
CRITICAL INCIDENT STRESS
MANAGEMENT TEAMS
LD 1504
FEMALE FIREFIGHTERS
FUNDING FOR GEAR
LD 144015 LENGTH OF SERVICE AWARD PROGRAM
FUNDING
LD 1803 PUBLIC 721
SERVICE CREDIT CALCULATION
LD 1797 PUBLIC 556
STUDENT LOANS
FORGIVENESS PROGRAM
LD 1785
TRAINING
GRANTS TO MUNICIPALITIES
LD 731 PUBLIC 731
EMPLOYER TAX CREDIT
LD 731 PUBLIC 731
WORKERS COMPENSATION
FORESTRY BUREAU, CANCER
LD 305 PUBLIC 678
POST-TRAUMATIC STRESS DISORDER
LD 1879 PUBLIC 629
FIREWORKS
SALE, PURCHASE & USE
REGULATION
LD 1307 PUBLIC 51014
USE
DECIBEL LEVELS NEAR FARMS (DEL)
LD 1348 RESOLVE 13515
IMPACTS STUDY
LD 1348 RESOLVE 13515
FISHING
COMMERCIAL FISHING
FIXED-GEAR INDUSTRY
LD 1898
MENHADEN LICENSES
LD 1908 PUBLIC 670

Page

Page

FISHING (Cont.)
HALIBUT
COMMERCIAL LICENSE CREATED
LD 1770 PUBLIC 627
LOBSTERS
INDUSTRY LEGAL DEFENSE FUND
LD 1916 PUBLIC 755
INDUSTRY LITIGATION COSTS (PART UU)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
LEGAL START TIME
LD 1759 PUBLIC 498
SIZE & TRAPS
LD 1742 PUBLIC 512
VIOLATIONS
HABITUAL VIOLATORS/REDUCED CRIMES
LD 1604
FOOD
AGRICULTURAL PRODUCERS
DIRECT SALES TO CONSUMERS
LD 574 PUBLIC 625
DONATED FOOD
COMMERCIAL TAX CREDIT
LD 262
FOOD IN SCHOOLS
LOCAL FOOD PURCHASE PROGRAMS (DEL)
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL)
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
FOOD INSECURITY RELIEF
ELIMINATE HUNGER BY 2030
LD 174 PUBLIC 677
FOOD BANK EMERGENCY FUNDING
LD 12994
HOME-DELIVERED MEALS
REIMBURSEMENT & FUNDING
LD 485 PUBLIC 712
PRODUCER PROMOTION
MARGINALIZED & UNDERSERVED COMM
LD 1565
SCALED FOOD PROCESSING PROJECTS
BOND ISSUE
LD 1475
SCHOOL LUNCH PROGRAM
INTERNET APPLICATIONS
LD 1679 PUBLIC 719
LD 1679 PUBLIC 719
SLAUGHTERHOUSES
CUSTOM SLAUGHTERHOUSE MEAT SALES
LD 493

	Page
FOOD (Cont.) SUPPLEMENTAL NUTRITION ASSIS PROGRAM PENALTIES FUNDING (1 LD 1995 PUBLIC 635	PART HH)
FOREIGN JUDGMENTS SEE JUDGMENTS	
FOREST RANGERS WORKERS COMPENSATION FIREFIGHTERS, CANCER LD 305 PUBLIC 678	74
FOREST SERVICE BUREAU GUIDANCE & SUPPORT DUTIES STATE CLIMATE GOALS (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517	
FORESTRY FOREST PRODUCTS EMPLOYMENT TAX INCR FINANCI LD 1919 REGULATIONS PROVISIONS REVISED LD 586 STATE PROMOTION MARGINALIZED & UNDERSERVED LD 1565	
FORESTRY BUREAU AIRCRAFT BOND ISSUE LD 75 BROWNTAIL MOTH CONTROL FUNDING LD 1929 PUBLIC 727 RANGERS & FIRE PREVENTION SPE CANCER, WORKERS COMPENSATI LD 305 PUBLIC 678	5 EC ION
FORT KENT ROUTE 161 TO CARIBOU RECONSTRUCTION FUNDED LD 410	
FOSTER CARE ALTERNATIVE RESPONSE PROGRA FUNDING LD 1850 PLACEMENT AGENCIES LIABILITY INSURANCE LD 794	47

<u></u>
FOSTER CARE (Cont.) TRANSITION TO ADULTHOOD EXTENDED CARE & GRANT PROGRAM LD 1091 PUBLIC 714
FRANKLIN COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
DISTRICT APPORTIONMENT
LD 895 PUBLIC 492
FREEMAN TWP
CONVEY INTEREST OF STATE
LD 1794 RESOLVE 123
MADRID TWP
CONVEY INTEREST OF STATE
LD 1794 RESOLVE 123
FRYEBURG
SHOOTING RANGE
CONSTRUCTION FUNDING (PART II)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
FUEL
BIOFUEL
BOND ISSUE
LD 1637
ONLINE APPLICATIONS
LD 1966 PUBLIC 588
ED 1900 1 OBEIC 588
GAMES OF CHANCE
CASINOS & SLOT MACHINES
EMPLOYEE LICENSING
LD 1745 PUBLIC 697
MOBILE SPORTS WAGERING
NATIVE AMERICAN TRIBES
LD 585 PUBLIC 681
RAFFLES
INTERNET TICKET PAYMENT SYSTEMS
LD 1980 PUBLIC 636
LD 1980 PUBLIC 636
SPORTS BETTING
REGULATION, OVERSIGHT, FUNDS

GENERAL ASSISTANCE

ASPIRE-TANF PROGRAM	
POSTSECONDARY EDUCATION	
LD 1748 PUBLIC 648	

GENERAL ASSISTANCE (Cont.)
MUNICIPAL REIMBURSEMENT
STATE FUNDS DISTRIBUTION
LD 910 PUBLIC 734
PROGRAMS
SINGLE APPLICATION DESIGN
LD 1748 PUBLIC 648
TEMPORARY ASSIST FOR NEEDY FAMILIES
CHILD CARE SERVICES PREMIUM
LD 1765 PUBLIC 534
CULTURALLY APPROPRIATE SERVICES
LD 1748 PUBLIC 648
HIGHER OPP PATHWAYS EMP PROGRAM
LD 1748 PUBLIC 648
MAINECARE MANAGED CARE PROGRAM
LD 1701
PARENTS AS SCHOLARS PROGRAM
LD 1748 PUBLIC 648
QUALITATIVE SURVEY DATA
LD 1748 PUBLIC 648
TRIBAL REIMBURSEMENT
STATE FUNDS DISTRIBUTION
LD 910 PUBLIC 734

GENERAL CONTRACTORS SEE CONTRACTORS

SEE CONTRACTOR

GENERAL SERVICES BUREAU

LANDFILLS	
OLD TOWN, OPERATION	
LD 1639 PUBLIC 626	
GENERATION AUTHORITY	
POWERS & DUTIES	
ESTABLISHED	
LD 1634	

GENOME EDITING

SEE PUBLIC HEALTH

GOVERNMENTAL ETHICS COMMISSION

GOVERNMENTAL FACILITIES AUTHORITY

JUDICIAL BRANCH FACILITIES
UPGRADE FUNDING (PART TT)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
SECURITIES
CAREER & TECHNICAL EDUCATION CTRS
LD 144

150

Page

GOVERNOR	
----------	--

POWERS & DUTIES
ISSUANCE OF BONDS
LD 329
LD 339
PARDON POWERS
LD 1187

GOVERNOR BAXTER SCHOOL FOR DEAF

CENTER/SATELLITE PROGRAMS	
SITE & MACKWORTH ISLAND PRES	SCHOOL
LD 1632 PUBLIC 646	

GOVERNORS ENERGY OFFICE

SEE ENERGY OFFICE

GRAY WATER DISTRICT

CHARTER CHANGES
TRUSTEE COMPENSATION
LD 1967 P & S 19
INFRASTRUCTURE & SERVICES
NEW GLOUCESTER & NO YARMOUTH
LD 1967 P & S 19

GREENHOUSE GAS EMISSIONS

SEE	EN	VI	R	ON	ME	ENTAL	PR	OT	ECTION

GUARDIANS

ADULT GUARDIANSHIP
LEGAL REPRESENTATION
LD 480
REPRESENTATION & COMMUNICATION
LD 1774 PUBLIC 500

GUARDIANS AD LITEM FAMILY MATTERS CASES

FAMILY MATTERS CASES	
FUNDING	
LD 1918	

GULF OF MAINE RESEARCH INSTITUTE

CLIMATE CENTER
BOND ISSUE
LD 466
PORTLAND RESEARCH WHARF
BOND ISSUE
LD 181

HALIBUT

SEE FISHING

Page

HALLOWELL LAND CONVEYANCE NATIONAL GUARD PARCEL LD 1852 RESOLVE 136
HANCOCK COUNTY FLETCHERS LANDING TWP CONVEY INTEREST OF STATE LD 1794 RESOLVE 123
HARASSMENT SEE ALSO PROTECTIVE ORDERS DEFINED NATIONAL GUARD MEMBERS LD 2029 PUBLIC 634
HARNESS RACING COMMISSION VIOLATION RESOLUTION CONSENT AGREEMENTS LD 1944 PUBLIC 5966
HAZARDOUS MATERIALS SITE REMEDIATION BOND ISSUE LD 150
HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES DEPT AFFORDABLE HEALTH CARE FUND & ADVISORY GROUP ESTABLISHED LD 1463

HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES DEPT (Cont.) BEHAVIORAL HEALTH SERVICES
CASE MANAGEMENT FUNDING
LD 1915
HIGH-RISK RESIDENT CARE PROGS (DEL)
LD 1968 PUBLIC 757
REIMBURSEMENT RATES
LD 1574
TREATMENT BEDS (DEL)
LD 1968 PUBLIC 757
CHILD & FAMILY SERVICES OFFICE
WELFARE SYSTEM REPORTS
LD 1853 RESOLVE 142
CHILD ABUSE & NEGLECT
PREVENTION PROJECT MGR (PART BBB)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
CHILD CARE PROVIDERS
SALARY SUPPLEMENTS (PART RR)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
CHILD CARE PROV BCKGRND CHECKS
RULE REVIEW BY LEGISLATURE
LD 1865 RESOLVE 130
CHILD DEATH & SERIOUS INJURY RV PNL
WELFARE SYSTEM REPORTS
LD 1853 RESOLVE 142
CHILD NUTRITION
WIC REAUTHORIZATION ACT (DEL)
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
CHILD PROTECTION SYSTEM
LEGAL COUNSEL & COMMISSION
LD 1824 RESOLVE 181
CHILD PROTECTIVE SERVICES
CASEWORKER WORK LIMITS
LD 1825
CONTINGENCY FUND (PART BBB)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
OVERSIGHT
LD 1834
CHILD WELFARE ADVISORY PANEL
WELFARE SYSTEM REPORTS
LD 1853 RESOLVE 142
CHILD WELFARE SERVICES
DEATH & INJURY REVIEW PANEL
LD 1960 PUBLIC 550
PROGRAM FUNDING & REPORTS
LD 393
REMOVAL FROM CUSTODY (PART BBB)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
CHILD WELFARE SERVICES OMBUDSMAN
PROGRAM CHANGES
LD 1960 PUBLIC 550

HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES DEPT (Cont.) CHILDHOOD OBESITY
ADVISORY COUNCIL
LD 1693
CHILDREN BEHAVIORAL HEALTH NEEDS
EARLY CHILDHOOD CONSULTATION PROG
LD 533 PUBLIC 679
CHILDREN IN CUSTODY
EXTENDED CARE REQUIREMENTS
LD 1769 PUBLIC 535
CHILDRENS SERVICES
ORAL HEALTH PILOT PROGRAM
LD 1501
RESIDENTIAL TREATMENT FACILITIES
LD 632
COVID-19 VACCINATIONS
MANDATORY PROHIBITED
LD 867
DIRECT CARE WORKERS
CAREER PROMOTION CAMPAIGN
LD 88677
DRINKING WATER TESTING
FREE WELL TESTING
LD 1570
EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION
SALARY SUPPLEMENTS (PART RR)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
STANDARDS
LD 1845 PUBLIC 571
WORKFORCE SUPPORT PROGRAM
LD 1652
EMPLOYEES
HAZARD DUTY STIPEND
LD 1683
FAMILY CAREGIVER PROGRAM
RESPITE CARE FUND, PILOT PROGRAM
LD 296
FAMILY CHILD CARE PROVIDERS
RULE REVIEW BY LEGISLATURE
LD 1864 RESOLVE 138
FEDERAL BLOCK GRANT FUNDS
NATIVE AMERICAN TRIBES (DEL)
LD 343 RESOLVE 159
FEDERAL MEDICAL ASSIST PERCENTAGE
SAVINGS DISTRIBUTION (PART GG)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
FEDERALLY QUALIFIED HEALTH CENTERS
MAINECARE PAYMENTS
LD 1787 PUBLIC 747
FOSTER CARE
LIABILITY INSURANCE
LD 794

Page

HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES DEPT (Cont.) FOSTER CARE & ADOPTION	HI
ALTERNATIVE RESPONSE PROGRAM	
LD 1850	П
GENERAL ASSISTANCE PROGRAMS	11
FUNDING & REVIEW	1
LD 910 PUBLIC 734	L
SINGLE APPLICATION DESIGN	L
LD 1748 PUBLIC 648	Ŧ
GENERAL FUND APPROPRIATIONS	L
BEHAVIORAL HEALTH RATE REFORMS (JJJ)	2
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635	
CARRYING ACCOUNTS (PART III)	Ν
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635	1
HEALTH CARE FACILITY INSPECTIONS	
NURSING & ASSISTED LIVING	1
LD 1849 PUBLIC 541	
HEALTH EQUITY OFFICE]
ESTABLISHED	
LD 1693	(
HEALTH INSURANCE MARKETPLACE	
DECISION APPEALS PROCESS	(
LD 1837 PUBLIC 511	
HOME & COMMUNITY-BASED SERVICES	(
AMERICAN RESCUE PLAN ACT FUNDS	
LD 1869	
RULEMAKING	,
LD 1773	(
STAKEHOLDER GROUP	
LD 1773	(
TECHNOLOGY STUDY	
LD 1543	
HOME-DELIVERED MEALS	
REIMBURSEMENT & FUNDING]
LD 485 PUBLIC 712	
HOMELESS PERSONS]
SHELTERS FOR CHILDREN	
LD 1076]
HOSPITAL INSPECTIONS	
EXEMPTIONS]
LD 1849 PUBLIC 541	
HUMAN TRAFFICKING]
PREVENTION NEEDS ASSESSMENT	
LD 1324	ו
INSULIN PRODUCTION	
FEASIBILITY ASSESSMENT	ו
LD 1729 RESOLVE 166	1
INT CARE COORD HIGH FID WRAP MODEL	1
FUNDING	1
	,
LD 1850	1
INTENSIVE CASE MANAGERS	
COUNTIES WITHOUT JAILS	1
LD 512	

HLTH & HUM SER DEP-INT CSE MGR (Cont.) DISTRIBUTION REPORT
LD 512
ASSESSMENT CONTRACTS (DEL)
LD 861 RESOLVE 160
LONG-TERM CARE
WORKFORCE SHORTAGES
LD 1573
LONG-TERM CARE SERVICES
STATEWIDE ACCESS
LD 1790
MAINECARE
AFTER-SCHOOL SERVICES
LD 1866
ASSERTIVE COMMUNITY TREATMENT
LD 582
BEHAVIORAL HEALTH SERVICES
LD 496
CHILDREN HOME & COMM-BASED TREAT
LD 432
CHILDRENS DENTAL SERVICES
LD 1501
CHILDRENS DENTAL SERVICES (AAA)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
CHIROPRACTIC SERVICES
LD 1553
CUB CARE PROGRAM (DEL)
LD 372 PUBLIC 746
CUB CARE PROGRAM (PART CCC)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
DENTAL HEALTH SERVICES EXPANSION
LD 99640
DIRECT CARE WORKERS
LD 1204
ENROLLMENT ASSISTANCE
LD 1390 PUBLIC 71552
HOME-BASED SERVICES
LD 1528
IN-HOME & COMM SUPPORT SERV REIMB
LD 1573
INFANTS, DONOR BREAST MILK
LD 85 PUBLIC 708
MAINECARE FOR ALL PROGRAM
LD 1608
MANAGED CARE PROGRAM
LD 1701
MENTAL HEALTH INTERVENT/TREATMENT
LD 674
MENTAL HEALTH MEDICATION MGMT
LD 1147
LD 718
LD /10

Page

HLTH & HUM SER DEP-MAINECARE (Cont.)	HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES DEPT (Cont.)
NONMEDICAL TRANSPORTATION SERV	NURSING FACILITY CLOSURES
LD 17	NOTICE TO HOSPITALS
NURSING & RESIDENTIAL FACILITIES	LD 1791
LD 74	PERSONS IN DEPT CUSTODY
NURSING FACILITIES	MENTALLY ILL & INTELLECT DISABLED
LD 949	LD 1968 PUBLIC 757
NURSING FACILITIES REIMBURSEMENT	PREGNANT WOMEN
LD 1197	CYTOMEGALOVIRUS INFORMATION
NURSING HOME BEDS & SOFTWARE SYS	LD 1747 PUBLIC 698
LD 250	PRESCRIPTION DRUGS
NURSING HOME PERSONNEL INSURANCE	DONATION & REDISPENSING PROGRAM
LD 1112	LD 1584
OPIOID HEALTH HOME MODEL (PART JJJ)	PRIVATE NONMEDICAL INSTITUTIONS
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635	RULE REVIEW BY LEGISLATURE
PHARMACIST HOME VISITS	LD 2027 RESOLVE 151
LD 1543	PROGRESSIVE TREATMENT PROGRAMS
PRIVATE NONMEDICAL INSTITUTIONS	FUNDING
LD 949	LD 1994 PUBLIC 745
PROVIDER REIMBURSEMENT RATE SYS	INVOLUNTARY HOSPITALIZATION
LD 1867 PUBLIC 639	LD 1993
REGISTERED NURSE OUTSIDE ACTIVITIES	MONITOR ESTABLISHED
LD 1543	LD 1993
SCHOOL REIMBURSEMENTS	PSILOCYBIN
LD 1775 RESOLVE 167	PRODUCT REGULATION
SEXUAL & REPRODUCT HEALTH CARE	LD 1582
LD 811 PUBLIC 738	RARE DISEASES
STABILIZATION FUND (PART FF)	ADVISORY COUNCIL ESTABLISHED
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635	LD 972 PUBLIC 740
SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER PROGRAMS	SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER SERVICES
LD 1135	ADOLESCENT TREATMENT PROGRAM
TARGET CASE MGMT SERV REIMBURSE	LD 1059
LD 415	SUPPLEMENTAL NUTRITION ASSISTANCE
TELEHEALTH	PROGRAM PENALTIES FUNDING (PART HH)
LD 1543	LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
VETERANS HOMES REIMBURSEMENT	TELEHEALTH
LD 614	LICENSING AUTHORIZATION
WAITING LISTS	LD 1758 PUBLIC 637
LD 1360	TEMPORARY ASSIST FOR NEEDY FAMILIES
MATERNAL & CHILD HEALTH	CHILD CARE SERVICES PREMIUM
BLOCK GRANT FUNDS REVIEW	LD 1765 PUBLIC 534
LD 343 RESOLVE 159	CULTURALLY APPROPRIATE SERVICES
MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES	LD 1748 PUBLIC 648
COVID-19 STIMULUS FUNDS	
LD 197	HIGHER OPP PATHWAYS EMP PROGRAM
	LD 1748 PUBLIC 648
RIGHTS OF RECIPIENTS RULES	PARENTS AS SCHOLARS PROGRAM
LD 1080 RESOLVE 132	LD 1748 PUBLIC 648
MICROPIGMENTATION	QUALITATIVE SURVEY DATA
CERTIFICATION REQS REVIEW	LD 1748 PUBLIC 648
LD 1882 RESOLVE 146	TOBACCO USE REDUCTION
NURSING FACILITIES	PROGRAM FUNDING
BARIATRIC CARE BEDS	LD 1423
LD 1386 RESOLVE 180	

HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES DEPT (Cont.)
NURSING FACILITY CLOSURES
NOTICE TO HOSPITALS
LD 1791
PERSONS IN DEPT CUSTODY
MENTALLY ILL & INTELLECT DISABLED
LD 1968 PUBLIC 757
PREGNANT WOMEN
CYTOMEGALOVIRUS INFORMATION
LD 1747 PUBLIC 698
PRESCRIPTION DRUGS
DONATION & REDISPENSING PROGRAM
LD 1584
PRIVATE NONMEDICAL INSTITUTIONS
RULE REVIEW BY LEGISLATURE
LD 2027 RESOLVE 151
PROGRESSIVE TREATMENT PROGRAMS
FUNDING
LD 1994 PUBLIC 745
INVOLUNTARY HOSPITALIZATION
LD 1993
MONITOR ESTABLISHED
LD 1993
PSILOCYBIN
PRODUCT REGULATION
LD 1582
RARE DISEASES
ADVISORY COUNCIL ESTABLISHED
LD 972 PUBLIC 740
SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER SERVICES
ADOLESCENT TREATMENT PROGRAM
LD 1059
SUPPLEMENTAL NUTRITION ASSISTANCE
PROGRAM PENALTIES FUNDING (PART HH)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
TELEHEALTH
LICENSING AUTHORIZATION
LD 1758 PUBLIC 637
TEMPORARY ASSIST FOR NEEDY FAMILIES
CHILD CARE SERVICES PREMIUM
LD 1765 PUBLIC 534
CULTURALLY APPROPRIATE SERVICES
LD 1748 PUBLIC 648
HIGHER OPP PATHWAYS EMP PROGRAM
LD 1748 PUBLIC 648
PARENTS AS SCHOLARS PROGRAM
LD 1748 PUBLIC 648
QUALITATIVE SURVEY DATA
LD 1748 PUBLIC 648
TOBACCO USE REDUCTION
PROGRAM FUNDING
LD 1423

Page

HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES DEPT (Cont.)
VETERANS HOMES
EMERGENCY PAYMENTS
LD 2001 PUBLIC 528
HEALTH CARE FACILITIES
SEE ALSO HOSPITALS
FEDERALLY QUALIFIED HEALTH CENTERS
MAINECARE PAYMENTS
LD 1787 PUBLIC 747
INSPECTION
NATIONAL ACCREDITATION FACILITIES
LD 1761 PUBLIC 532
NURSING FACILITIES BARIATRIC CARE BEDS
LD 1386 RESOLVE 180
MAINECARE NEEDS ALLOWANCE
LD 74
MAINECARE REIMBURSEMENT
LD 1197
RESIDENTIAL CARE FACILITIES
MAINECARE NEEDS ALLOWANCE
LD 74
SAFETY & SECURITY
MEDICAL SAFETY ZONES
LD 1899 PUBLIC 640
HEALTH CARE PERSONNEL
SEE ALSO NURSES
BEE MEDO NORBED
DIRECT CARE WORKERS
DIRECT CARE WORKERS
DIRECT CARE WORKERS CAREER PROMOTION CAMPAIGN LD 886
DIRECT CARE WORKERS CAREER PROMOTION CAMPAIGN LD 88677 CHILDREN W/DISABILITIES, MAINECARE LD 120441 MINIMUM WAGE REQUIREMENTS LD 157343 EDUCATION
DIRECT CARE WORKERS CAREER PROMOTION CAMPAIGN LD 88677 CHILDREN W/DISABILITIES, MAINECARE LD 120441 MINIMUM WAGE REQUIREMENTS LD 157343
DIRECT CARE WORKERS CAREER PROMOTION CAMPAIGN LD 886
DIRECT CARE WORKERS CAREER PROMOTION CAMPAIGN LD 88677 CHILDREN W/DISABILITIES, MAINECARE LD 120441 MINIMUM WAGE REQUIREMENTS LD 157343 EDUCATION BOND ISSUE LD 159712 ESSENTIAL SUPPORT WORKERS
DIRECT CARE WORKERS CAREER PROMOTION CAMPAIGN LD 88677 CHILDREN W/DISABILITIES, MAINECARE LD 120441 MINIMUM WAGE REQUIREMENTS LD 157343 EDUCATION BOND ISSUE LD 159712 ESSENTIAL SUPPORT WORKERS STAFFING LEVELS ADVISORY COMM
DIRECT CARE WORKERS CAREER PROMOTION CAMPAIGN LD 88677 CHILDREN W/DISABILITIES, MAINECARE LD 120441 MINIMUM WAGE REQUIREMENTS LD 157343 EDUCATION BOND ISSUE LD 159712 ESSENTIAL SUPPORT WORKERS STAFFING LEVELS ADVISORY COMM LD 898 PUBLIC 68877
DIRECT CARE WORKERS CAREER PROMOTION CAMPAIGN LD 88677 CHILDREN W/DISABILITIES, MAINECARE LD 120441 MINIMUM WAGE REQUIREMENTS LD 157343 EDUCATION BOND ISSUE LD 159712 ESSENTIAL SUPPORT WORKERS STAFFING LEVELS ADVISORY COMM LD 898 PUBLIC 68877 LICENSES
DIRECT CARE WORKERS CAREER PROMOTION CAMPAIGN LD 88677 CHILDREN W/DISABILITIES, MAINECARE LD 120441 MINIMUM WAGE REQUIREMENTS LD 157343 EDUCATION BOND ISSUE LD 159712 ESSENTIAL SUPPORT WORKERS STAFFING LEVELS ADVISORY COMM LD 898 PUBLIC 68877 LICENSES FEES WAIVED
DIRECT CARE WORKERS CAREER PROMOTION CAMPAIGN LD 88677 CHILDREN W/DISABILITIES, MAINECARE LD 120441 MINIMUM WAGE REQUIREMENTS LD 157343 EDUCATION BOND ISSUE LD 159712 ESSENTIAL SUPPORT WORKERS STAFFING LEVELS ADVISORY COMM LD 898 PUBLIC 68877 LICENSES FEES WAIVED LD 197356
DIRECT CARE WORKERS CAREER PROMOTION CAMPAIGN LD 886

HEALTH CARE PERSONNEL (Cont.) SAFETY & PROTECTION CRIMINAL CASES TASK FORCE HEALTH CARE SERVICES AFFORDABLE CARE STUDY & COST TRENDS LD 1778 PUBLIC 518......53 CHILDREN **RESIDENTIAL TREATMENT FACILITIES** FERTILITY CARE INSURANCE COVERAGE LD 1539 PUBLIC 692......52 GENOME EDITING ADVISORY PANEL ESTABLISHED LD 1771 RESOLVE 177......45 HOME & COMMUNITY-BASED SERVICES RULEMAKING TECHNOLOGY STUDY LONG-TERM CARE SERVICES CORRECTIONAL INSTITUTIONS LD 476......14 STATEWIDE ACCESS WORKFORCE OVERSIGHT COMMISSION TELEHEALTH ACCESS, PUBLIC HEALTH EMERGENCIES MAINECARE HEALTH DATA ORGANIZATION DATA RELEASE TO PUBLIC RULE REVIEW BY LEGISLATURE LD 1842 RESOLVE 129......54 POWERS & DUTIES MAINECARE DENTIST DATABASE PRESCRIPTION DRUGS REFERENCED RATE PRICING

HEALTH EQUITY OFFICE

ILALI II EQUITY OFFICE	
MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES	
ESTABLISHED	

LD 1693

155

HEALTH INSURANCE
AFFORDABILITY FUND & ADVISORY GROUP
ESTABLISHED
LD 1463
AFFORDABLE HEALTH INSURANCE
STUDY
LD 1778 PUBLIC 518
BEHAVIORAL HEALTH SERVICES
COST SHARING, COPAYS, COMPLIANCE
LD 1822 PUBLIC 638
CARRIERS
CREDENTIALING REQUIREMENTS
LD 1196 PUBLIC 603
INVESTMENT & SPENDING TARGETS (DEL)
LD 1196 PUBLIC 60351
CHILDRENS PROGRAM
NONCITIZENS
LD 718
CONSUMER INFORMATION
ASSISTANCE PROGRAM
LD 441
COVERAGE
ADULTS WITH DISABILITIES
LD 1798 PUBLIC 520
CHILDRENS MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES
LD 1910 PUBLIC 595
CONTRACEPTIVES
LD 1954 PUBLIC 609
FERTILITY CARE
LD 1539 PUBLIC 692
POSTPARTUM CARE
LD 1357 PUBLIC 691
PROSTHETIC DEVICES
LD 1003 PUBLIC 741
DENTAL COVERAGE
REQUIRED
LD 441
PROCEDURES FOR CANCER SURVIVORS
LD 665 PUBLIC 683
MARKETPLACE
DECISION APPEALS PROCESS
LD 1837 PUBLIC 511
ENROLLMENT
LD 1390 PUBLIC 715
PHARMACY BENEFITS MANAGERS
COST-SHARING ACCOUNTING
LD 1783 PUBLIC 744
PRESCRIPTION DRUGS
EMERGENCY SUPPLY DISPENSATION
LD 1776 PUBLIC 566
GENERIC DRUGS & BIOSIMILARS
LD 1706

HEALTH INSURANCE-PRESC DRUGS (Cont.)
REFERENCED RATE PRICING
LD 1636 PUBLIC 606
RATING
GEOGRAPHIC AREA
LD 1331 PUBLIC 655
REGULATION
NONPROFIT AG MEMBERSHIP ORGS
LD 1628
RETIRED TEACHERS
STATE SHARE OF COSTS
LD 293
STATE & PUBLIC EMPLOYEE PLANS
INVESTMENT & SPENDING TARGETS (DEL)
LD 1196 PUBLIC 60351
UNIVERSAL
MAINECARE FOR ALL PROGRAM
LD 1608
HEALTHY MAINE TRUST
MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
ESTABLISHED
LD 1523
LD 1693
HEMP
SEE AGRICULTURAL PRODUCTS
HIGHER ED INTERP VIOLENCE ADV COM
MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES
ESTABLISHED
LD 1727 PUBLIC 733
HISTORIC PRESERVATION
HISTORIC PROPERTY REHAB
TAX CREDIT
LD 201 PUBLIC 671
HISTORIC SITES
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS FUNDING
LD 700 PUBLIC 6854
HOLLIS
HISTORICAL SOCIETY
LEASED BUILDING
LD 1989 P & S 23
LD 1707 1 00 0 25

HOMELESS COUNCIL	
POWERS & DUTIES	

FOWERS & DUTIES	
COUNTY HOMELESS ASSISTANCE PLAN	S
LD 1300	

156

HOMELESS PERSONS
ASSISTANCE PROGRAMS
COUNTIES
LD 1300
EMERGENCY HOUSING
RELIEF FUND ESTABLISHED (PART WW)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
EMERGENCY SHELTERS
FUNDING
LD 211
HOMELESS SHELTERS
24-HOUR SHELTER CAPITAL PROJECT
LD 654
HOUSING
BOND ISSUE
LD 508
HOUSING ASSISTANCE
PUBLIC SCHOOL STUDENTS
LD 773
MENTALLY ILL PERSONS
HOUSING AUTHORITY PROGRAMS (DEL)
LD 1968 PUBLIC 757
SHELTERS
CHILDREN
LD 1076

HOSPITALS

INSPECTION
EXEMPTIONS
LD 1849 PUBLIC 541
LOAN PAYMENTS
FUND PROGRAM ESTABLISHED
LD 372 PUBLIC 746
HOUSING
A FEORD A BLE HOUSING

AFFORDABLE HOUSING
CONSTRUCTION PERMIT PROCESS (DEL)
LD 1673 PUBLIC 754
DENSITY & ELIGIBILITY REQS
LD 2003 PUBLIC 672
DEVELOPMENT & FINANCING STUDY
LD 1246
GREEN HOUSING PROGRAM (DEL)
LD 1656 PUBLIC 718
OPPORTUNITY PROGRAM (DEL)
LD 2003 PUBLIC 672
OPPORTUNITY PROGRAM (PART U)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
REGIONAL SOLUTIONS STUDY (DEL)
LD 1240 RESOLVE 184
REVENUE FROM ESTATE TAX
LD 1704

HOUSING-AFFORDABLE HOUSING (Cont.)
SENIORS, ENERGY-EFFICIENT HOMES
LD 51711
SERVICE CENTER COMMUNITIES
LD 1673 PUBLIC 754
ASSISTED HOUSING INSPECTION
NATIONAL ACCREDITATION FACILITIES
LD 1761 PUBLIC 532
AVAILABILITY
LAND USE & SHORT-TERM STUDY
LD 1240 RESOLVE 184
CONSTRUCTION
REGULATION
LD 468
DEVELOPMENT PERMITS
REVIEW BOARD ESTABLISHED (DEL)
LD 2003 PUBLIC 672
FAIR CHANCE HOUSING POLICIES
HUMAN RIGHTS ACT ADMINISTRAT (DEL)
LD 2003 PUBLIC 672
HOMELESS PERSONS
BOND ISSUE
LD 50
EMERGENCY RELIEF FUND (PART WW)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
HOMELESS SHELTERS
24-HOUR SHELTER CAPITAL PROJECT
LD 654
LOW-INCOME
BOND ISSUE
LD 1084
NONPROFIT DEVELOPMENT ORGS
SALES TAX EXEMPTION
LD 1732 PUBLIC 695
PLANNING
STATE GOALS
LD 1961 PUBLIC 657
RENTAL HOUSING
ASSISTANCE & VOUCHER PROGRAM
LD 473
INFO FROM DATA COLLECTORS (DEL)
LD 913 PUBLIC 644
RESIDENTIAL
AGRICULTURAL ZONES
LD 1884
SINGLE-FAMILY DWELLINGS
ACCESSORY DWELLING UNITS
LD 1312
VACANT HOUSING
IMPACT FEE ASSESSMENT
LD 1337
22 100,000000000000000000000000000000000

Page

HOUSING (Cont.)
WEATHERIZATION PROGRAMS
BOND ISSUE
LD 218
LD 1094
EFFICIENCY MAINE TRUST
LD 551
ZONING
RESIDENTIAL REQS & ASSISTANCE
LD 2003 PUBLIC 672
ED 2005 1 CDEIC 072
HOUSING AUTHORITY
ADMINISTRATIVE REVIEW
AUTHORITY
LD 408 PUBLIC 617
AFFORDABLE HOUSING
GREEN HOUSING PROGRAM (DEL)
LD 1656 PUBLIC 718
REVENUE FROM ESTATE TAX
LD 1704
SENIORS, ENERGY-EFFICIENT HOMES
LD 517
AFFORDABLE HOUSING CONSTRUCTION
DESIGN & SUSTAINABILITY REQS
LD 1656 PUBLIC 718
FUEL ASSISTANCE PROGRAM
ONLINE APPLICATIONS
LD 1966 PUBLIC 588
HISTORIC PROPERTY REHAB
TAX CREDIT
LD 201 PUBLIC 671
HOMELESS SHELTERS
24-HOUR SHELTER CAPITAL PROJECT
LD 654
HOUSING
STATEWIDE & REGIONAL GOALS
LD 2003 PUBLIC 672
STUDENT DEBT, HOME OWNERSHIP
LD 1978
HOUSING ASSISTANCE PUBLIC SCHOOL STUDENTS
LD 773
HOUSING FOR HOMELESS PERSONS
BOND ISSUE
LD 50
EMERGENCY RELIEF FUND (PART WW)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
PERSONS WITH MENTAL ILLNESS (DEL)
LD 1968 PUBLIC 757
HOUSING OPPORTUNITIES FUND
REAL ESTATE TRANSFER TAX FUNDS
LD 484 PUBLIC 753

HOUSING AUTHORITY (Cont.)
LOW-INCOME HOME ENERGY ASSIST PROG
FUNDING & PROGRAM IMPROVEMENTS
LD 2006
BOND ISSUE
LD 108411 MEMBERSHIP
NUMBER & APPOINTMENTS
LD 1961 PUBLIC 657
PROJECT FUNDING
RACIAL EQUALITY ASSESSMENT TOOL
LD 1704
REGIONAL HOMELESS SHELTERS
BOND ISSUE
LD 175
RENTAL ASSISTANCE
COSTS & VOUCHER GUARANTEE PROG
LD 473
SERVICE CENTER COMMUNITIES
GROWTH MANAGEMENT & HOUSING
LD 1673 PUBLIC 754
SHELTER OPERATING SUBSIDY PROG
FUNDING
LD 211
STATE CEILING 2022 & 2023
PRIVATE ACTIVITY BOND ALLOCATIONS
LD 1811 P & S 14
WELLS
CONTAMINATION TREATMENT
LD 1891 PUBLIC 726
HUMAN RIGHTS
CONSTITUTIONAL RIGHTS
PERSONAL PRIVACY
LD 152967
DISCRIMINATION
BASED ON SEX, CONSTITUTION AMDMT
LD 34464
HAIR TEXTURE & STYLE
LD 598 PUBLIC 643
LAW ENFORCEMENT AGENCIES
LD 1999
PUBLIC ENTITIES
LD 982
STATUTE CONSISTENCY
LD 1786 PUBLIC 553
HEALTHY ENVIRONMENT
ESTABLISHED IN CONSTITUTION
LD 489

Page

Page

HUMAN RIGHTS COMMISSION POWERS & DUTIES HARASSMENT INVESTIGATION PROGRAM LD 1871 RESOLVE 141
HUMAN TRAFFICKING SEE SEX OFFENSES
HUNTING
ANTLERLESS DEER
PERMITS & AUTHORIZATIONS
LD 116 PUBLIC 599
CROSSBOW HUNTING
BOW & ARROW
LD 116 PUBLIC 599
DEER
STATE LAND MANAGEMENT
LD 1965
HUNTING DOGS
REGULATION & PERMITS
LD 1951 PUBLIC 580
REGISTRATION OF GAME
BIG GAME ELECTRONIC TAGGING
LD 1991
TURKEY ELECTRONIC TAGGING
LD 1992 PUBLIC 704
SUNDAY HUNTING
AUTHORIZATION
LD 2014
VIOLATIONS
HABITUAL VIOLATORS/REDUCED CRIMES
LD 1604
HYPODERMIC SYRINGES SEE DRUGS

IMMUNITY

IMMUNITY
CRIMINAL PROSECUTION
OVERDOSE, GOOD SAMARITAN
LD 1862 PUBLIC 724
LIABILITY
ELECTRIC POWER LINES
LD 840 PUBLIC 618
INCOME TAX
APPLICATION
NATIVE AMERICAN TRIBES
LD 585 PUBLIC 681
CHECKOFFS

NATIVE AMERICAN TRIBES
LD 585 PUBLIC 681
CHECKOFFS
UNINSURED INDIVIDUALS
LD 1390 PUBLIC 715

INCOME TAX (Cont.)
CORPORATIONS
INCOME FROM OUTSIDE UNITED STATES
LD 428 RESOLVE 170
CREDITS
APPRENTICESHIP PROGRAMS
LD 241
LD 1678
LD 262
EARNED INCOME LD 1764 PUBLIC 493
EARNED INCOME (PART E)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
EDUCATIONAL OPPORTUNITY
LD 798
EDUCATIONAL OPPORTUNITY (PART H)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
FAMILY CAREGIVERS
LD 296
FREIGHT TRANSP FUEL EFFICIENCY (DEL)
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
HISTORIC PROPERTY REHABILITATION
LD 201 PUBLIC 671
RESEARCH EXPENSE
LD 308
RURAL RELOCATION
LD 1406
SEED CAPITAL INVESTMENT
LD 1941
STUDENT LOAN REPAYMENT (PART H)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 63513
TIMBER HARVESTING HIRING
LD 1919
VISUAL MEDIA PRODUCTION
LD 1334
VOLUNTEER FIREFIGHTERS & EMTS
LD 731 PUBLIC 731
WORK OPPORTUNITY CERTIFICATION
LD 58176
DEDUCTIONS
EDUCATION SAVINGS PLANS
LD 23 PUBLIC 707
MEPERS BENEFITS
LD 1227
PENSIONS (PART DDD)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
STUDENT LOAN REPAYMENT (PART G)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
EXEMPTIONS
CIVIL SERVICE RETIREMENT BENEFITS
LD 1413

INCOME TAX-EXEMPTIONS (Cont.)
CLEAN ENERGY PROJECTS
LD 1689
COMM ENERGY STORAGE SYS (DEL)
LD 2030 PUBLIC 758
SPIRITS, BABLO
LD 1937 PUBLIC 756
FEDERAL CONFORMITY
REFERENCES UPDATED
LD 1763 PUBLIC 594
RATES
NEW TOP INCOME TIER
LD 1289
SETOFFS
LOTTERY WINNINGS
LD 1883 PUBLIC 543
WITHHOLDING
GAMBLING WINNINGS
LD 1917 PUBLIC 630
SPIRITS SUPPLIERS & MANUFACTURERS
LD 1937 PUBLIC 756

INDEPENDENT COLLEGES ASSO

EARLY COLLEGE PROGRAMS
EQUITY & ACCESS STUDY
LD 1880 RESOLVE 169

INDIAN TRIBAL-STATE COMMISSION

SIGNIFICANT LANDS
STATE OWNED, REVIEW
LD 1907

INDIGENT LEGAL SERVICES COMMISSION

INDIGENT PERSONS

LEGAL SERVICES TRAINING & PUBLIC DEFENDER POSITIONS

INHERITANCE & ESTATE TAXES

EXCLUSION

FARMLAND & MACHINERY	
LD 1704	

INHERITANCE & ESTATE TAXES (Cont.) REVENUE
AFFORDABLE HOUSING
LD 1704
INITIATIVE & REFERENDUM
PEOPLES VETO REFERENDUM
APPEALS
LD 1830 PUBLIC 570
PRESIDENTIAL PRIMARIES
LD 1178
INLAND FISHERIES & WILDLIFE DEPT
AIRBOATS
NOISE RESTRICTIONS, STUDY
LD 1873 PUBLIC 585
BOATING SAFETY EDUCATION
REQUIREMENTS & STUDY
LD 1663 PUBLIC 65657
COASTAL & INLAND WATERS
FLOATING STRUCTURES REGULATION
LD 626 RESOLVE 1474
GUIDANCE & SUPPORT DUTIES
STATE CLIMATE GOALS (DEL)
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
HUNTING
CROSSBOW & BOW & ARROW
LD 116 PUBLIC 59957
MOORINGS
MODEL MUNICIPAL ORDINANCE (DEL)
LD 626 RESOLVE 1474
SHOOTING RANGES
FRYEBURG, FUNDING (PART II)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
SUNDAY HUNTING
AUTHORIZATION
LD 2014
INMATES

INMATES

SEE PRISONERS

INSURANCE

SEE ALSO HEALTH INSURANCE
SEE ALSO PROPERTY & CASUALTY INS
SEE ALSO PROPERTY INSURANCE
INSURANCE CODE
FINANCIAL REGULATION & MODEL LAWS
LD 1815 PUBLIC 52154
LIABILITY
FOSTER CARE PLACEMENT AGENCIES
LD 79451

Page

INSURANCE (Cont.) PET INSURANCE REGULATION LD 482 PUBLIC 562
INSURANCE BUREAU HEALTH INSURANCE CONTRACEPTIVE COVERAGE REV (DEL) LD 1954 PUBLIC 609
INSURANCE PREMIUM TAX ANNUITIES
PHASE-OUT LD 1062
LD 1917 PUBLIC 630
INVASIVE AQUATIC PLANTS TASK FORCE POWERS & DUTIES INFESTATION RECOMMENDATIONS LD 1826 PUBLIC 522
ISLEBORO BOUNDARY ARCHIPELAGO IN WALDO COUNTY LD 1806
JAILS BOARD OF VISITORS MEMBERSHIP LD 1721 PUBLIC 620
EMPLOYEE WORK HOURS LD 115414 FUNDING, ASSESSMENT, PROGRAMS LD 1654 PUBLIC 73216 REIMBURSEMENT FEES LD 1886 PUBLIC 59117

Page
JAILS (Cont.)
SOLITARY CONFINEMENT REGULATION
LD 69614
TREATMENT OF PRISONERS
SERVICE FEES LD 1175 PUBLIC 61514
JOB TRAINING SEE ALSO APPRENTICESHIP
CAREER INFORMATION
ADVANCEMENT & NAVIGATION INIT
LD 1329
EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION WORKFORCE SUPPORT PROGRAM
LD 1652
HIGH-DEMAND JOB SECTORS
BOND ISSUE
LD 481
WORKFORCE ENTRY
LD 831
JUDGES
FAMILY LAW MAGISTRATES
POWERS & DUTIES LD 1831 PUBLIC 723
LD 1831 POBLIC /25
JUDGMENTS
FOREIGN JUDGMENTS
RECOGNITION UNIFORM ACT LD 903 PUBLIC 689
ED 903 FUBLIC 089
JUDICIAL DEPT
CIVIL LEGAL SERVICES FUNDED
LD 1326
EMPLOYEES
NEW EMPLOYEES
LD 775 PUBLIC 601
FACILITY UPGRADES FUNDED (PART TT)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
PROBATE COURTS
INCORPORATION & ADMINISTRATION
LD 1950
JURY
JUROR INFORMATION
ELECTRONIC ACCESS
LD 233

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY GROUP
POWERS & DUTIES
THERAPEUTIC SERVICES ASSESSMENT
LD 54614
JUVENILE OFFENDERS
CASE RECORDS
SEALING
LD 1904 PUBLIC 701
CORRECTIONS SERVICES
INCARCERATED PARENTS (DEL) LD 1721 PUBLIC 620
CRIMINAL SERVICES
LEGAL SERVICES FUNDING
LEGAL SERVICES FUNDING LD 756 PUBLIC 737
NEEDS ASSESSMENTS (DEL)
LD 756 PUBLIC 737
RESTORATIVE JUSTICE FUNDING
LD 756 PUBLIC 737
DETENTION & CONFINEMENT
AUTHORIZATION & STATISTICS
LD 546
LONG CREEK YOUTH DEV CENTER
LD 1897
RESTRAINTS, SPRAYS & SHOCK PROHIBIT
LD 1897
LONG CREEK YOUTH DEVELOPMENT CTR
PROGRAM FUNDING (PART S)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
RELEASED
COMMUNITY-BASED REENTRY SERVICES
LD 1552
SERVICES
THERAPEUTIC SERVICES
LD 546
VENNEREC COUNTY
KENNEBEC COUNTY PUBLIC DEFENDER OFFICE
ESTABLISHED (DEL) LD 1686 PUBLIC 720
LD 1080 PUBLIC /20
KENNEBEC RIVER
RECLASSIFICATIONS
AUTHORIZED
LD 1964 PUBLIC 551
KIDNAPPING
VICTIMS

VICTINIS	
ADDRESS CONFIDENTIALITY PROGRA	М
LD 1943 PUBLIC 649	72

Page

KNOX COUNTY BOUNDARY PENOBSCOT BAY
LD 1806
BUDGET COMMITTEE
DISTRICT REAPPORTIONMENT
LD 2005 PUBLIC 573
ED 2005 1 ODEIC 575
LABOR & INDUSTRY
REGULATION
PROVISIONS REVISED
LD 468
LABOR DEPT
DIRECT CARE WORKERS
CAREER PROMOTION CAMPAIGN
LD 88677
EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION
WORKFORCE SUPPORT PROGRAM
LD 165261
GENERAL ASSISTANCE PROGRAMS
SINGLE APPLICATION DESIGN
LD 1748 PUBLIC 648
HOSPITALITY & FOOD & BEV INDUSTRIES
WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT STUDY
LD 460 RESOLVE 165
LONG-TERM CARE
WORKFORCE SHORTAGES
LD 1573
OVERTIME
EDUCATIONAL CAMPAIGN
LD 607 PUBLIC 563
PERSONNEL
LIMITED-PERIOD POSITIONS (PART EEE)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
POWERS & DUTIES
WORK OPPORTUNITY TAX CREDIT CERT
LD 581
PROGRAMS
JUVENILE LEGAL SERVICES (DEL)
LD 756 PUBLIC 737
PUBLIC SAFETY PERSONNEL RECRUITMENT & RETENTION
LD 1785
LABOR RELATIONS
COLLECTIVE BARGAINING
FARM WORKERS
LD 151
MEETING AFTER WRITTEN NOTICE (DEL)
LD 449 PUBLIC 752
PAID LEAVE DISPUTE RESOLUTION
I D 1823 PUBLIC 569 80

Page

LABOR RELATIONS-COLLECT BARG (Cont.)
PUBLIC EMPLOYEES (DEL)
LD 449 PUBLIC 752
TEACHERS
LD 449 PUBLIC 752
LABOR LAW VIOLATIONS
RULE REVIEW BY LEGISLATURE
LD 1925 RESOLVE 157
PUBLIC EMPLOYEES
NEW EMPLOYEES
LD 775 PUBLIC 601
STRIKES
PUBLIC EMPLOYEES
LD 555
UNIONS
ORGANIZATION & NEGOTIATION
LD 464
WHISTLEBLOWERS PROT ACT COVERAGE
LD 1889 PUBLIC 589

LAKES

EXCEPTIONS

ZONING

FLOATING STRUCTURES
REGULATION
LD 626 RESOLVE 1474
MOORINGS
MODEL MUNICIPAL ORDINANCE (DEL)
LD 626 RESOLVE 1474

LAND FOR MAINES FUTURE BOARD

LAND ACQUISITION PROJECTS
FUNDED (DEL)
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
PRIORITIES & COMM CONSERV PROJECTS
LD 687
PROPERTY ACQUISITION
COMMUNITY CONSERVATION PROJECTS
LD 983
LAND USE PLANNING
LAND USE PLANNING HOUSING
HOUSING
HOUSING LAND USE & SHORT-TERM REGULATION
HOUSING LAND USE & SHORT-TERM REGULATION LD 1240 RESOLVE 184
HOUSING LAND USE & SHORT-TERM REGULATION LD 1240 RESOLVE 184

RESIDENTIAL REQS & ASSISTANCE

1 multipline (b)
IRRIGATION PERMITS
LD 1998 PUBLIC 729
LANDFILLS
SEE SOLID WASTES
LANDLORD & TENANT
EVICTIONS
RECORDS ACCESSIBILITY
LD 913 PUBLIC 644
LAW ENFORCEMENT AGENCIES
OFFICERS
CIVIL RIGHTS OFFICERS
LD 1999
POLICIES
HATE OR BIAS CRIMES
LD 1999
PROFILING PROHIBITED
LD 1999
STOLEN FIREARMS
SERIAL NUMBER RETENTION
LD 179916
LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS
APPLICANTS
EDUCATION & OTHER REQUIREMENTS
LD 1447
STATE RETIREMENT SYSTEM
SPECIAL PLAN AGE ELIGIBILITY
LD 1753
CTUDENT LOANS

LAND USE PLANNING COMMISSION

FARMLAND

STUDENT LOANS
FORGIVENESS PROGRAM
LD 1785
TEMPORARY WEAPONS REMOVAL
TRAINING & ASSESSMENTS
LD 861 RESOLVE 160
TRAINING
BEHAVIORAL HEALTH
LD 1728
RACIAL & SOCIAL ISSUES & JUSTICE
LD 1447

SEE EMPLOYMENT PRACTICES

LEGAL AID

AROOSTOOK COUNTY CLINIC

ESTABLISHED	
LD 1924 P & S	26

163

Page

LEAVE

LEGAL AID (Cont.)
CIVIL LEGAL SERVICES
FUNDED
LD 1326
LEGISLATURE
ADMINISTRATION & LEGISLATION
PROCESS STUDY COMMISSION
LD 1073
COMMITTEES
ELECTRONIC PUBLICATION FILING
LD 1947 PUBLIC 549
DISTRICTS
REAPPORTIONMENT
LD 1936 PUBLIC 552
LEGISLATORS
EXPENSE REIMBURSE & ALLOWANCES
LD 1680
REVIEW OF SUBSTANTIVE RULES
ADULT MARIJUANA, POLICY OFFICE LD 1930 RESOLVE 143
APPLIANCE EFFIC STDS, AIR QUAL BUR
LD 2026 RESOLVE 145
CHILD CARE PROVIDER CHECKS, DHHS
LD 1865 RESOLVE 130
COUNSEL, INDIG LEG SERV COMM
LD 1926 RESOLVE 163
CREDENTIALING, BRD OF EDUCATION
LD 1933 RESOLVE 144
DATA RELEASE, HEALTH DATA ORG
LD 1842 RESOLVE 129
FAMILY CHILD CARE PROVIDERS, DHHS
LD 1864 RESOLVE 138
LABOR VIOL PENALTIES, LBR STNDS BD
LD 1925 RESOLVE 157
LEARNING RESULTS PARAMETERS, DOE
LD 1932 RESOLVE 140
MEDICATION ADMIN, DOE
LD 1931 RESOLVE 139
NEWBORN BLOODSPOT SCREEN, CDC LD 1841 RESOLVE 12447
PRIVATE NONMEDICAL INST, DHHS
LD 2027 RESOLVE 151
PRODUCER MARGINS, MILK COMMISSION
LD 1805
SCHOOL APPROV & CONSTRUCT, EDU BRD
LD 1935
TRAFFIC MOVEMENT PERMITS, DOT
LD 1851 RESOLVE 125

LENGTH OF SERVICE AWARD PROGRAM AWARD FUNDING FIREFIGHTERS & EMS PERSONNEL LD 1803 PUBLIC 721.....16 BOARD OF TRUSTEES EMS MEMBERS EMS, FIREFIGHTERS & VOLUNTEERS LEWISTON JUDICIAL BRANCH FACILITIES UPGRADE FUNDING (PART TT) LIABILITY SEE IMMUNITY LIBRARIES L .56 .63 I .64

I

..13

LITTLETON

WATSONS BRIDGE
REMOVED FROM HISTORIC BRIDGE LIST
LD 1766 PUBLIC 494

LOANS

SMALL LOANS	
REGULATION & CONSUMER RIGHTS	
LD 1982	56

164

LIBRARIES
SEE STATE LIBRARY
LICENSES
HEALTH CARE WORKERS
FEES
LD 1973
PROFESSIONAL & BUSINESS
DOCUMENTS, FEES, ENDORSEMENTS
LD 2035 PUBLIC 642
LIENS
MAINECARE
REDUCTION
LD 461
LIMESTONE
MILITARY AUTHORITY FACILITIES
CLOSURE ACTIVITY COSTS (PART T)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635

Page

LOBSTER MARKETING COLLABORATIVE MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES REESTABLISHED LD 391 PUBLIC 491
LOBSTERS SEE FISHING
LOGGING DISPUTE RESOLUTION BOARD MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES ESTABLISHED LD 1724 PUBLIC 665
LONG CREEK YOUTH DEVELOPMENT CTR JUVENILE OFFENDERS CONFINEMENT PROHIBITED LD 189717 PROGRAMS FUNDING (PART S) LD 1995 PUBLIC 63513
LONG-TERM CARE SERVICES SEE HEALTH CARE SERVICES
LONG-TERM CARE WRKFRCE OV ADV CM MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES ESTABLISHED LD 157343
LORING DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY OPERATING EXPENSES FUNDED (PART V) LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
LOTTERIES WINNINGS SETOFFS FOR OBLIGATIONS LD 1883 PUBLIC 543
LOW-INCOME PERSONS DRINKING WATER TESTING FREE WELL TESTING LD 157042 ECONOMIC ASSISTANCE UPWARD MOBILITY STUDY COMMISSION LD 100560 ECONOMIC SECURITY SAFETY NET & WORK SUPPORT COMM LD 199782

LOW-INCOME PERSONS (Cont.)
ELECTRIC RATE REDUCTION
RELIEF PROGRAM (DEL)
LD 1913 PUBLIC 623
ELECTRICITY COSTS
SALES TAX EXEMPTION
LD 506 PUBLIC 713
FUEL ASSISTANCE PROGRAM
ONLINE APPLICATIONS
LD 1966 PUBLIC 588
HOME ENERGY ASSISTANCE PROGRAM
FUNDING & PROGRAM IMPROVEMENTS
LD 2006
HOUSING
BOND ISSUE
LD 1084
RENT
ASSISTANCE & VOUCHER PROGRAM
LD 473
MACHIAS RIVER
RECLASSIFICATIONS
AUTHORIZED

MAGISTRATES SEE JUDGES

MAINE PUBLIC BROADCASTING NETWORK INFRASTRUCTURE

BOND ISSUE	
LD 370	10

MAINE STATE LIBRARY

SEE STATE LIBRARY

MAINECARE SEE MEDICAID

MAR SCI, TECH, TRANSP & ENG SCHL

POWERS & DUTIES	
EXTENSION & TRA	NSITION
LD 1389 PUBLIC 5	565

MARIJUANA

MARIJUANA	
ADULT USE MARIJUANA	
EDIBLE, CANNABINOID VARIANC	E RATE
LD 1846 PUBLIC 558	105
MUNICIPAL OPT-IN EXPENSES	
LD 1195 PUBLIC 645	
OFF-PREMISES SALES	
LD 1927 PUBLIC 735	

165

MARIJUANA-ADULT USE (Cont.) PSILOCYBIN REGULATION
LD 1582
REGULATION 107
LD 1948
STATE TRACKING SYSTEM
LD 1817 PUBLIC 628
TESTING REQUIREMENTS
LD 1985 PUBLIC 612
MEDICAL & RECREATIONAL
INDUSTRY PARTICIPATION PROHIBITIONS
LD 1957 PUBLIC 669
TERM CHANGED TO CANNABIS
LD 1957 PUBLIC 669
MEDICAL MARIJUANA
ADMINISTRATION PROVISIONS
LD 1948
CAREGIVER PLANT CULTIVATION
LD 421
LEGISLATIVE REVIEW OF RULES
LD 1784 PUBLIC 652
REGULATION & ADMINISTRATION
LD 1928 PUBLIC 662
WORKERS COMPENSATION CASES
LD 1881
MEDICAL MARIJUANA ACT
ADMINISTRATIVE REVIEW
LD 408 PUBLIC 617
RECREATIONAL MARIJUANA
EXCISE & SALES TAXES
LD 830
RETAIL MARIJUANA ESTABLISHMENTS
CURBSIDE PICKUP & DELIVERY SERVICES
LD 1827 PUBLIC 667
SALES & EXCISE TAXES
REVENUE DISTRIBUTION (DEL)
LD 1195 PUBLIC 645

MARIJUANA POLICY OFFICE DITLT LISE MADINI

ADULI USE MARIJU.	ANA
RULEMAKING	
LD 1930 RESOLVE	143107

MARINE PORTS

SEE PORTS

MARINE	RESOURCES	DEPT
AIRBOA	TS	

AIRBOATS	
NOISE RESTRICTIONS, STUDY	
LD 1873 PUBLIC 585	57
AQUACULTURE LEASES	
PROCEDURES	
LD 1844 PUBLIC 557	84

MARINE RESOURCES DEPT (Cont.)
COMMERCIAL FISHING
FIXED-GEAR INDUSTRY FUNDING
LD 1898
GUIDANCE & SUPPORT DUTIES
STATE CLIMATE GOALS (DEL)
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
LOBSTERS
INDUSTRY LITIGATION COSTS (PART UU)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
SEA LEVEL RISE
BOND ISSUE
LD 498
MARITIME ACADEMY
BORROWING
AMOUNT LIMITATION (PART MM)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
MARRIAGE
OFFICIANTS
NOTARIES PUBLIC
LD 2023 PUBLIC 65173
MEATS
SLAUGHTERHOUSES
CUSTOM SLAUGHTERHOUSE SALES
LD 493

MECHANICAL TRADES

LICENSING
REQUIRED FOR VARIOUS TRADES
LD 169161

MECHANICAL TRADES BOARD

MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES ESTABLISHED

```
LD 1691......61
```

MEDDYBEMPS

LAND CONVEYANC	E AUTHORIZED
PASSAMAQUODDY	TRIBE
LD 1921 RESOLVE	1335
LD 2036 RESOLVE	1501

MEDICAID HOME & COMMUNITY-BASED SERVICES
AMERICAN RESCUE PLAN ACT FUNDS
HOSPITAL PAYMENT PROGRAMS
FUND ESTABLISHED LD 372 PUBLIC 74637

166

MEDICAID (Cont.) MAINECARE	ME N
AFTER-SCHOOL SERVICES	1
LD 1866	Ν
ASSERTIVE COMMUNITY TREATMENT	14
LD 582	N
BEHAVIORAL HEALTH SERVICES	1
LD 496	N
CHILDREN HOME & COMM-BASED TREAT	1
LD 432	N
CHILDRENS DENTAL SERVICES	1
LD 1501	N
CHILDRENS DENTAL SERVICES (AAA)	-
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635	N
CHIROPRACTIC SERVICES	-
LD 1553	N
CUB CARE PROGRAM (DEL)	-
LD 372 PUBLIC 746	N
CUB CARE PROGRAM (PART CCC)	-
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635	N
DENTAL SERVICES	
LD 441	Р
DENTAL SERVICES EXPANDED	
LD 996	Р
DHHS OPIOID HEALTH HOME MODEL (JJJ)	
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635	Р
DIRECT CARE WORKERS	
LD 1204	Р
DRUGS FOR MENTAL ILLNESS	
LD 1877	Р
ENROLLMENT	
LD 1390 PUBLIC 715	R
FEDERALLY QUALIFIED HEALTH CENTERS	
LD 1787 PUBLIC 747	S
HOME & COMMUNITY-BASED SERVICES	
LD 1773	S
HOME-BASED SERVICES	
LD 1528	S
IN-HOME & COMM SUPPORT SERVICES	
LD 1573	S
INFANTS, DONOR BREAST MILK	
LD 85 PUBLIC 708	Т
INSTITUTION SERV PROV TAX EXEMPTION	-
LD 527	Т
INVESTMENT & SPENDING TARGETS (DEL)	v
LD 1196 PUBLIC 603	v
LIENS	v
LD 461	V
LD 1608	
LD 1701	
LD 1701	

MEDICAID-MAINECARE (Cont.)
MENTAL HEALTH INTERVENT/TREATMENT
LD 674
MENTAL HEALTH MEDICATION MGMT
LD 1147
NONCITIZEN COVERAGE
LD 718
NONMEDICAL TRANSPORTATION SERV
LD 17
NURSING & RES FACILITIES ALLOWANCE
LD 74
NURSING FACILITIES
LD 949
NURSING FACILITIES REIMBURSEMENT
LD 1197
NURSING FACS SUPPLEMENT PAYMENTS
LD 684 RESOLVE 171
NURSING HOME BEDS & SOFTWARE SYS
LD 250
NURSING HOME PERSONNEL INSURANCE
LD 1112
PHARMACIST HOME VISITS
LD 1543
POSTPARTUM COVERAGE
LD 1781 PUBLIC 519
PRIVATE NONMEDICAL INSTITUTIONS
LD 949
PROGRAM & ACCT CONSOLIDATION (EE)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
PROVIDER REIMBURSEMENT RATE SYS
LD 1867 PUBLIC 639
REGISTERED NURSE OUTSIDE ACTIVITIES
LD 1543
SCHOOL REIMBURSEMENTS
LD 1775 RESOLVE 16722
SEXUAL & REPRODUCT HEALTH CARE
LD 811 PUBLIC 738
STABILIZATION FUND (PART FF)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER PROGRAMS
LD 1135
TARGET CASE MGMT SERV REIMBURSE
LD 415
TELEHEALTH
LD 1543
VETERANS HOMES REIMBURSEMENT
LD 614
WAITING LISTS
LD 1360

Page

MEDICAL EDUCATION DOCTORS FOR ME FUTURE SCHOLARSHIP FUNDED MEDICINE LICENSURE BOARD EMERGENCY MEDICAL PERSONNEL DELEGATION OF ACTIVITIES GUIDANCE MEDICAL ASSISTANTS DELEGATION OF ACTIVITIES GUIDANCE MEETINGS SEE PUBLIC PROCEEDINGS MENHADEN SEE FISHING MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES BEHAVIORAL HEALTH CASE MANAGEMENT FUNDING COST SHARING, COPAYS, COMPLIANCE DHHS REFORMS (PART JJJ) LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICER TRAINING MAINECARE REIMBURSEMENT REIMBURSEMENT RATES STATE SPENDING REPORT CHILDREN BEHAVIORAL HEALTH PROF EDUCATION COLLATERAL CONTACTS INSURANCE COVERAGE PUBLIC SCHOOL SERVICES CHILDREN BEHAVIORAL HEALTH NEEDS EARLY CHILDHOOD CONSULTATION PROG COMMUNITY SUPPORT SERVICES **COVID-19 STIMULUS FUNDS** COUNSELING INTERSTATE COMPACT ADOPTED

rag
MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES (Cont.)
CRISIS RESPONSE SERVICES
DELIVERY PROTOCOL & PROCEDURES
LD 2016 RESOLVE 162
CRISIS SERVICES SYSTEM
E 0 1 1 DISDATCH
LD 1586
DELIVERY
PUBLIC EDUCATION CAMPAIGN
LD 1586
INVOLUNTARY HOSPITALIZATIONS
DHHS ASSESSMENT CONTRACTS (DEL)
LD 861 RESOLVE 160
MAINECARE
EARLY INTERVENTION & TREATMENT
LD 674
MEDICATION MANAGEMENT
MAINECARE BENEFITS
LD 1147
PROGRESSIVE TREATMENT PROGRAMS
FUNDING
LD 1994 PUBLIC 745
INVOLUNTARY HOSPITALIZATION
LD 1993
MONITOR ESTABLISHED
LD 1993
PSYCHIATRIC HOSPITALIZATION
ASSERTIVE COMM TREATMENT TEAMS LD 1848 PUBLIC 540
PUBLIC HEALTH DISTRICTS
FUNDED
LD 1586
TREATMENT PROGRAMS
ASSERTIVE COMMUNITY TREATMENT
LD 582
LD 582
MENTALLY ILL PERSONS
PRESCRIPTION DRUGS
MAINECARE AUTHORIZATION

MAINECAKE AUTHORIZATION	
LD 1877	
SERVICES	
RIGHTS OF RECIPIENTS RULES	
LD 1080 RESOLVE 132	
MICROPIGMENTATION PRACTITIONERS	
LICENSING	

LICLIGHT	9		
DHHS REO	QUIREMEN	NTS REVIEW	
LD 1882	RESOLVE	146	.55

MILITARY AUTHORITY

168
MILITARY AUTHORITY (Cont.) REVENUE

MILITARY FORCES

NATIONAL GUARD	
FACILITIES BOND ISSUE	
LD 3	8
HALLOWELL LAND CONVEYANCE	
LD 1852 RESOLVE 136	.106
SEX ASSAULT & HARASSMENT INCI	DENTS
LD 2029 PUBLIC 634	.108
PUBLIC EMPLOYEES RETIREMENT SY	YSTEM
SERVICE CREDITS	
LD 956	77
VETERANS CEMETERIES	
ELIGIBILITY	
LD 619 PUBLIC 593	.103

MILK COMMISSION

PRODUCER MARGINS
RULE REVIEW BY LEGISLATURE
LD 18055

MILO

MILO	
THREE BRIDGES	
RENAMED, VIETNAM WAR VETERAI	NS
LD 1788 RESOLVE 127	.100

MOBILE SPORTS WAGERING

SEE GAMES OF CHANCE

MONEY JUDGMENTS SEE JUDGMENTS

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

MORTGAGES ESCROW ACCOUNTS

ESCROW ACCOUN	18
RATES	
LD 1836 PUBLIC	50854

MOTOR VEHICLES

SEE ALSO ALL-TERRAIN VEHICLES
ABANDONED
STORAGE CHARGES
LD 1876 PUBLIC 515
AUXILIARY LIGHTS
PUBLIC SERVICE VEHICLES
LD 1990 PUBLIC 582
DISABILITY PLATES & PLACARDS
EXPIRATION & RENEWAL
LD 1762 PUBLIC 533

Page

MOTOR VEHICLES (Cont.)
EMISSIONS
CATALYTIC CONVERTER REGULATION
LD 796 PUBLIC 660
FEES & ELECTRONIC INSPECTION
LD 2032
NEW VEHICLES, 2 YEARS
LD 284
STUDY
LD 284
LIENS
ELECTRONIC LIEN TITLING PROGRAM
LD 1843 PUBLIC 539
NUMBER PLATES
SPECIALTY PLATE MORATORIUM
LD 1833
PARTS & SUPPLIES
CATALYTIC CONVERTERS
LD 1749
PLUG-IN ELECTRIC VEHICLES
ACCELERATOR PROGRAM FUNDED (DEL)
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
REBATE PROGRAM FUNDING (PART Z)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
RENTAL VEHICLES
FLEET REGISTRATION (DEL)
LD 1890 PUBLIC 578
SALES TAXES
LD 1890 PUBLIC 578
STATE & LOCAL GOVT VEHICLES HYBRID & ZERO-EMISSION VEHICLES
LD 1579 PUBLIC 693
TRAILERS
OUT-OF-STATE SALES TAX EXEMPTION
LD 538
TRUCKS
SALES TAX RATE
LD 1890 PUBLIC 578
VIOLATIONS
HABITUAL VIOLATORS & RECLASSIFICAT
LD 160416
MOTOR VEHICLES BUREAU
RECORDS
PRIVACY & SECURITY
LD 899

MOVIES

VISUAL MEDIA PRODUCTION	
TAY OPEDIT	

IAA UKEDII	
LD 1334	

MUNICIPAL BOND BANK
LIQUOR OPERATION REVENUE FUND
TRANSFERS (PART FFF)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
SECURITIES ISSUANCE
CAREER & TECH ED EQUIP (PART X)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
STATE CEILING 2022 & 2023
PRIVATE ACTIVITY BOND ALLOCATIONS
LD 1811 P & S 1462
MUNICIPAL HOUSING DEV PERMIT REV BD
MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES
ESTABLISHED (DEL)
LD 2003 PUBLIC 672
MUNICIPALITIES
SEE ALSO COUNTIES
SEE ALSO ORDINANCES
SEE ALSO PLANTATIONS
ABANDONED & DISCONTINUED ROADS
PRIORITIZING COMMISSION ESTABLISHED
LD 1513 PUBLIC 743
ADULT USE MARIJUANA OPERATIONS
OPT-IN EXPENSES REIMBURSEMENT
LD 1195 PUBLIC 645
ASSISTANCE
THREATENED NATURAL RESOURCES
LD 1616
DISCONTINUED ROADS
MAINTENANCE FOR RES ACCESS (DEL)
LD 1513 PUBLIC 743
ELECTIONS
CAMPAIGN FINANCE TRANSPARENCY
LD 1658
DETERMINATION METHODS
LD 859 PUBLIC 564
FIREFIGHTERS
TRAINING GRANTS
LD 731 PUBLIC 731
HOMESTEAD EXEMPTION
REIMBURSEMENT
LD 1482
HOUSING
ACCESSORY DWELLING UNITS
LD 1312
LAND USE PLANNING
LOCAL CLIMATE ACTION PLANS
LD 1970 PUBLIC 590
MOTOR VEHICLES
HYBRID & ZERO-EMISSION VEHICLES
LD 1579 PUBLIC 693

Page

MUNICIPALITIES (Cont.)
ORDINANCES
NONESSENTIAL TRANSMISSION LINES
LD 1587
PERMITS
CONCEALED HANDGUN
LD 1446 PUBLIC 61915
RESIDENTIAL CONSTRUCTION
AGRICULTURAL ZONES
LD 1884
INCOME REQUIREMENTS
LD 188481
REVENUE SHARING
RESTORATION
LD 328
SERVICE CENTER COMMUNITIES
GROWTH MANAGEMENT & HOUSING
LD 1673 PUBLIC 754
SITE LOCATION OF DEVELOPMENT
SEA LEVEL RISE CONSIDERATION
LD 1970 PUBLIC 590
SOLID WASTE DISPOSAL FACILITIES
SITING & SEA LEVEL RISE
LD 1970 PUBLIC 590
TAX INCREMENT FINANCING
EMPLOYMENT BENEFITS
LD 1156 PUBLIC 602
MAINE SPACE CORPORATION (DEL)
LD 1923 PUBLIC 631
TIMBER HARVESTING ORDINANCES
AUTHORIZATION
LD 20121
ZONING
RESIDENTIAL REQS & ASSISTANCE
LD 2003 PUBLIC 67282
NAMES
NAME CHANGES
PROCEDURES
LD 1900 PUBLIC 559
PLACE NAMES
OFFENSIVE NAMES

NATIONAL GUARD

SEE MILITARY FORCES

NATIVE AMERICANS ECOLOGICAL RESERVE SYSTEM LANDS
USES LD 736 PUBLIC 5164
GENERAL ASSISTANCE
REIMBURSEMENT TO TRIBES
LD 910 PUBLIC 734
HOULTON BAND OF MALISEET INDIANS
INTERLOCAL COOPERATION AGREEMENT
LD 585 PUBLIC 681
INDIAN CLAIMS SETTLEMENT ACT
CRIMINAL JURISDICTION (DEL)
LD 585 PUBLIC 681
IMPLEMENTATION REVISIONS
LD 1568
LD 1626
IMPLEMENTATION, LAND & CRIM JURIS
LD 1665
TRIBAL & AGENCY COLLABORATION
LD 585 PUBLIC 681
LAND USE PLANNING
STATE GOALS (DEL)
LD 1961 PUBLIC 657
MISSING & MURDERED INDIG WOMEN
IMPLEMENTATION OF FEDERAL ACT
LD 1218
MOBILE SPORTS WAGERING
AUTHORIZED
LD 585 PUBLIC 681
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE LAND PARCEL IN MEDDYBEMPS
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE LAND PARCEL IN MEDDYBEMPS LD 1921 RESOLVE 1335
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE LAND PARCEL IN MEDDYBEMPS LD 1921 RESOLVE 1335 LD 2036 RESOLVE 1501
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE LAND PARCEL IN MEDDYBEMPS LD 1921 RESOLVE 1335 LD 2036 RESOLVE 1501 RESERVATION DRINKING WATER ACCESS
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE LAND PARCEL IN MEDDYBEMPS LD 1921 RESOLVE 1335 LD 2036 RESOLVE 1501 RESERVATION DRINKING WATER ACCESS LD 906 PUBLIC 650
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE LAND PARCEL IN MEDDYBEMPS LD 1921 RESOLVE 1335 LD 2036 RESOLVE 1501 RESERVATION DRINKING WATER ACCESS LD 906 PUBLIC 650
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE LAND PARCEL IN MEDDYBEMPS LD 1921 RESOLVE 1335 LD 2036 RESOLVE 1501 RESERVATION DRINKING WATER ACCESS LD 906 PUBLIC 650
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE LAND PARCEL IN MEDDYBEMPS LD 1921 RESOLVE 133
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE LAND PARCEL IN MEDDYBEMPS LD 1921 RESOLVE 133
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE LAND PARCEL IN MEDDYBEMPS LD 1921 RESOLVE 133
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE LAND PARCEL IN MEDDYBEMPS LD 1921 RESOLVE 133
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE LAND PARCEL IN MEDDYBEMPS LD 1921 RESOLVE 133
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE LAND PARCEL IN MEDDYBEMPS LD 1921 RESOLVE 1335 LD 2036 RESOLVE 1501 RESERVATION DRINKING WATER ACCESS LD 906 PUBLIC 650
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE LAND PARCEL IN MEDDYBEMPS LD 1921 RESOLVE 1335 LD 2036 RESOLVE 1501 RESERVATION DRINKING WATER ACCESS LD 906 PUBLIC 650
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE LAND PARCEL IN MEDDYBEMPS LD 1921 RESOLVE 1335 LD 2036 RESOLVE 1501 RESERVATION DRINKING WATER ACCESS LD 906 PUBLIC 650
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE LAND PARCEL IN MEDDYBEMPS LD 1921 RESOLVE 1335 LD 2036 RESOLVE 1501 RESERVATION DRINKING WATER ACCESS LD 906 PUBLIC 650
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE LAND PARCEL IN MEDDYBEMPS LD 1921 RESOLVE 133
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE LAND PARCEL IN MEDDYBEMPS LD 1921 RESOLVE 133
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE LAND PARCEL IN MEDDYBEMPS LD 1921 RESOLVE 133
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE LAND PARCEL IN MEDDYBEMPS LD 1921 RESOLVE 133
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE LAND PARCEL IN MEDDYBEMPS LD 1921 RESOLVE 133
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE LAND PARCEL IN MEDDYBEMPS LD 1921 RESOLVE 133

NATIVE AMERICANS (Cont.)VOTER REGISTRATIONIDENTIFICATION CARDSLD 1830 PUBLIC 570	
SEE ELECTRIC UTILITIES NEW GLOUCESTER GRAY WATER DISTRICT INFRASTRUCTURE AUTHORIZED LD 1967 P & S 19	VOTER REGISTRATION IDENTIFICATION CARDS LD 1830 PUBLIC 570105 WABANAKI TRIBE TRIBAL SOVEREIGNTY
GRAY WATER DISTRICT INFRASTRUCTURE AUTHORIZED LD 1967 P & S 19	
SALES & USE TAXES EXEMPTION LD 1462	GRAY WATER DISTRICT INFRASTRUCTURE AUTHORIZED
FIREWORKS DECIBEL LEVELS NEAR FARMS (DEL) LD 1348 RESOLVE 135	SALES & USE TAXES EXEMPTION
GRAY WATER DISTRICT SERVICE AUTHORIZED LD 1967 P & S 19	FIREWORKS DECIBEL LEVELS NEAR FARMS (DEL) LD 1348 RESOLVE 13515 USE IMPACTS STUDY
POWERS & DUTIES REVISED UNIFORM LAW LD 2023 PUBLIC 651	GRAY WATER DISTRICT SERVICE AUTHORIZED
EDUCATION LOAN REPAYMENT PROGRAM COMMITMENT PERIOD (PART CC) LD 1995 PUBLIC 63513 EDUCATION PROGRAMS COMMUNITY COLLEGE SYSTEM	POWERS & DUTIES REVISED UNIFORM LAW LD 2023 PUBLIC 65173 REMOTE & ONLINE NOTARIZATION AUTHORIZED
	EDUCATION LOAN REPAYMENT PROGRAM COMMITMENT PERIOD (PART CC) LD 1995 PUBLIC 63513 EDUCATION PROGRAMS

22
59

NURSING FACILITIES SEE HEALTH CARE FACILITIES

171

NURSING HOMES
SEE ALSO HEALTH CARE FACILITIES
CERTIFICATE OF NEED
FACILITY BEDS
LD 250
CLOSURES
DHHS NOTICE TO HOSPITALS
LD 1791
INSPECTION
NURSING & ASSISTED LIVING
LD 1849 PUBLIC 541
MAINECARE
SUPPLEMENTAL PAYMENTS
LD 684 RESOLVE 171

NUTRIENT MANAGEMENT REVIEW BOARD POWERS & DUTIES

REPEALED (DEL)	
LD 2002 PUBLIC	560

OBESITY ADVISORY COUNCIL

MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES
ESTABLISHED
LD 1693

OCEAN SCHOOL

SEE MAR	SCI, TECH	, TRANSP &	ENG SCHL

OGUNQUIT SEWER DISTRICT

CHARTER CHAN	GES
ADMINISTRATI	ON & UPDATES
LD 1829 P & S	15

OLD TOWN

STATE LANDFILL	
OPERATION	
LD 1639 PUBLIC 626	;

OPERATING UNDER INFLUENCE SEE TRAFFIC REGULATIONS

OPIOID & SUB USE ABATEMENT ADV COM

MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & D	UTIES
ESTABLISHED (DEL)	
LD 1722 PUBLIC 661	

OPIOIDS

SEE SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

ORDINANCES

SEE ALSO MUNICIPALITIES

Page

ORDINANCES (Cont.)
COUNTY & PLANTATION ORDINANCES
FOOD PRODUCER DIRECT SALES
LD 574 PUBLIC 625
MUNICIPAL
MOORING PRIVILEGES (DEL)
LD 626 RESOLVE 1474

OSTEOPATHIC LICENSURE BOARD

EMERGENCY MEDICAL PERSONNEL
DELEGATION OF ACTIVITIES GUIDANCE
LD 1858 PUBLIC 58755
MEDICAL ASSISTANTS
DELEGATION OF ACTIVITIES GUIDANCE
LD 1858 PUBLIC 587

OVERTIME

SEE COMPENSATION (EMPLOYMENT)

OXFORD COUNTY

|--|--|

CONVEY	INTEREST	OF STATE	
LD 1794	RESOLVE	123	6

PAID FAMILY & MED LEAVE PROG COMM

MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES
REESTABLISHED
LD 1952
REESTABLISHED (PART KK)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635

PARKS

SEE STATE PARKS

PARKS & LANDS BUREAU

ECOLOGICAL RESERVE SYSTEM
DESIGNATION & USES
LD 736 PUBLIC 5164
LAND CONVEYANCES
AROOSTOOK COUNTY (DEL)
LD 1756 RESOLVE 1345
AROOSTOOK STATE PARK LEASE
LD 1984 RESOLVE 1536
PENOBSCOT COUNTY
LD 1756 RESOLVE 1345
SOMERSET COUNTY PARCEL LEASE
LD 1983 RESOLVE 1526
POWERS & DUTIES
TELECOMM TOWER, BALD MTN
LD 1981 RESOLVE 1376
PUBLIC LANDS
ACCESS, ACTIVITY EVALUATION
LD 1075 PUBLIC 6544

Page

PARKS & LANDS BUR-PUBLIC LANDS (Cont.) LEASES, LEGISLATIVE APPROVAL
LD 471
PAROLE
SYSTEM
REESTABLISHMENT
LD 842 RESOLVE 126
PENOBSCOT COUNTY ARGYLE TWP
CONVEY INTEREST OF STATE
LD 1794 RESOLVE 123
DEPUTY SHERIFFS
POSITIONS FUNDED
LD 1785
KINGMAN TWP
CONVEY INTEREST OF STATE
LD 1794 RESOLVE 123
LAND CONVEYANCES
AUTHORIZED
LD 1756 RESOLVE 134
PENOBSCOT RIVER
RECLASSIFICATIONS
AUTHORIZED
LD 1964 PUBLIC 551
PENSIONS
SEE RETIREMENT
PEST CONTROL
BROWNTAIL MOTHS
MANAGEMENT FUNDING
LD 1929 PUBLIC 727
TICKS
LAB & MANAGEMENT FUND (PART YY)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
PESTICIDES
SEE ALSO CHEMICALS
CONTAINERS
REGULATION
LD 2019 PUBLIC 6737
PER & POLYFLUOROALKYL SUBSTANCES
DISTRIBUTION
LD 2019 PUBLIC 6737
REGISTRATION
RECORD-KEEPING & REPORTING REQS
LD 2021
SPRAYING
SPRAY ADJUVANTS
LD 2019 PUBLIC 6737

PESTICIDES CONTROL BOARD PESTICIDE SALES & USE DATA ONLINE DATABASE LD 20217 STAKEHOLDER GROUPS LD 20217
PETS
SEE ALSO ANIMALS
SEE ALSO DOGS
COMPANION ANIMAL STERILIZATION
PROGRAM ADMINISTRATION
LD 1828 PUBLIC 5235
PET INSURANCE
REGULATION
LD 482 PUBLIC 56251
PFAS
SEE CHEMICALS
SEE PESTICIDES

PHARMACISTS

PRESCRIPTION DRUGS EMERGENCY SUPPLY DISPENSATION LD 1776 PUBLIC 566......53

PHARMACY BENEFITS MANAGERS

SEE HEALTH INSURANCE

PISCATAQUIS COUNTY

ATKINSON TWP CONVEY INTEREST OF STATE LD 1794 RESOLVE 123......96 ORNEVILLE TWP CONVEY INTEREST OF STATE LD 1794 RESOLVE 123......96

PLANNING

SEE LAND USE PLANNING

PLANTATIONS

POLICE

SEE LAW ENFORCEMENT AGENCIES

POLICY INNOVATION & FUTURE OFFICE

173

POLICY INNOVAT & FUTURE OFF (Cont.)]
ENERGY CONSERVATION	
MANUFACTURING, RENEW ENG INDUST	
LD 1689	
PROGRAMS	
JUVENILE COMMUNITY SERVICES (DEL)]
LD 756 PUBLIC 737	
STATE & LOCAL GOVT MOTOR VEHICLES	
HYBRID & ZERO-EMISSION VEH WRK GRP	
LD 1579 PUBLIC 693	
]
POPULAR NAMES OF LAWS	
ERRORS BILL	
STATUTES CORRECTED]
LD 1643 PUBLIC 658	
LD 2034 PUBLIC 676	
LD 2041 PUBLIC 759]
WHISTLEBLOWERS PROTECTION ACT	
UNIONIZED WORKPLACES	
LD 1889 PUBLIC 589	
POPULATION HEALTH EQUITY OFFICE	
MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES	
ESTABLISHED	
LD 1693	1
ED 1075	
PORT AUTHORITY	
POWERS & DUTIES	
FACILITIES, FUNDING & REPORTS	
LD 1796 PUBLIC 555]
PORTLAND	
CONVENTION CENTER	
CONSTRUCTION BOND ISSUE	
LD 969	
JETPORT	
CUSTOMS FACILITIES BOND ISSUE	
LD 1086	
PORTLAND HARBOR & MARINE FACILITIES	
BOND ISSUE	
LD 987	
PORTS	
MARINE PORTS	
FACILITY DEVELOPMENT & MARKETING	
LD 1796 PUBLIC 555	

POTATO MKTING IMPRV FUND COMM

 ΡΟΤΑΤΟ ΤΑΧ EXEMPT GROWERS NATIVE AMERICAN TRIBES POTATOES POTATO INDUSTRY FARMER DISASTER RELIEF (DEL) PREGNANCY SEE WOMEN PRESCRIPTION DRUGS SEE DRUGS PRESQUE ISLE JUDICIAL BRANCH FACILITIES UPGRADE FUNDING (PART TT) STATE LAND CONVEYED AROOSTOOK STATE PARK LEASE PRESUMPSCOT RIVER RECLASSIFICATIONS AUTHORIZED PRISONERS SEE ALSO CORRECTIONAL INSTITUTIONS SEE ALSO JAILS COMMUNICATION WITH COUNSEL COMMISSION ESTABLISHED **IN-PERSON & ELECTRONIC, POLICIES (DEL)** LD 1946 RESOLVE 182......72 FEMALE PRISONERS TRANSPORTATION LD 1721 PUBLIC 620......16 JAIL VISITATION CHILDREN LD 1721 PUBLIC 620......16 MENTALLY ILL & INTELLECT DISABLED APPROPRIATE PLACEMENT RELEASED COMMUNITY-BASED REENTRY SERVICES SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER TREATMENT LD 2040 PUBLIC 706.....2

Page

Page
PRISONERS (Cont.)
TELEPHONE & OTHER SERVICES
FEES
LD 1175 PUBLIC 61514
PRIVACY
BIOMETRIC IDENTIFIERS
COLLECTION & USE
LD 1945
CAMERA INSTALLATION
CONSENT REQUIREMENTS
LD 1895
CONSUMER
PERSONAL INFO COLLECTION & SALE
LD 1982
PROBATE COURT
INCORPORATION WITH JUDICIAL BRANCH
ESTABLISHMENT & ADMINISTRATION
LD 1950
PROBATION
CONDITIONS
REVISED

LD 844
VIOLATIONS
LD 844
PERIOD
CALCULATION
LD 1903 PUBLIC 60817
PROFESSIONAL & FINANCIAL REG DEPT
LICENSING & REGISTRATION
GENERAL CONTRACTORS
LD 1977
LICENSING PROGRAMS
APPLICATIONS & ENDORSEMENTS
LD 2035 PUBLIC 642
MECHANICAL TRADES
LICENSING
LD 1691
SUNRISE REVIEWS
FUNDS FOR REVIEWS
LD 110
PROPERTY
REDEVELOPMENT
LAND BANK AUTHORITY ESTABLISHED
LD 1694 PUBLIC 664

	Page
PROPERTY & CASUALTY INSURANC DISPUTES	E
LEGAL REPRESENTATION & FEES LD 2004	56
PROPERTY INSURANCE	
TRANSFER ON DEATH DEEDS	
COVERAGE & BENEFICIARIES	
LD 1752 PUBLIC 497	53
PROPERTY TAX	
ABATEMENT	
PAYMENT AFTER DENIAL	
LD 1757 PUBLIC 531	96
ASSESSMENTS	
ASSESSOR CERTIFICATION	
LD 1757 PUBLIC 531	96
CYR PLANTATION	
LD 2037 P & S 24	1
CREDITS	
DISABLED VETERANS	
LD 1986 PUBLIC 703	97
DEFERRAL PROGRAM	
ELDERLY & DISABLED RESIDENTS	
LD 1638	95
EXEMPTIONS	
BENEVOLENT & CHARITABLE INST	
LD 1917 PUBLIC 630	97
VETERAN ELIGIBILITY	00
LD 647 PUBLIC 682	92
VETERAN HOUSING LD 576	02
FAIRNESS CREDIT	92
INCREASED (PART F)	
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635	12
HOMESTEAD EXEMPTION	13
ELIGIBILITY	
LD 1482	95
INCREASED	
LD 1289	94
LD 1448	
RATE & MUNICIPAL REIMBURSEME	NT
LD 1071	
LD 1448	
JUST VALUE ASSESSMENT	
IMPROVED REAL PROPERTY	
LD 1129 PUBLIC 663	93
RETAIL SALES FACILITIES (DEL)	
LD 1129 PUBLIC 663	93
MUNICIPAL HOMESTEAD DEFERRAL	S
ABATEMENT & APPEALS	
LD 1917 PUBLIC 630	97

Page

PROPERTY TAX (Cont.)
MUNICIPAL VETERANS BENEFITS
RENTAL PROPERTIES
LD 1917 PUBLIC 630
PROCEDURES
OBSOLETE STATUTE REFERENCES
LD 1917 PUBLIC 630
PROVISIONS REVISED
TECHNICAL CHANGES
LD 1757 PUBLIC 531
REIMBURSEMENT
INFORMATION TO ASSESSOR
LD 1917 PUBLIC 630
RELIEF
ELDERLY
LD 290 PUBLIC 751
VALUATION
MUNICIPAL INFORMATION
LD 1917 PUBLIC 630

PROSTITUTION

ENGAGING A PROSTITUTE	
MINORS	
LD 545	4
PROMOTION	
MINORS	
LD 1953 PUBLIC 527	8

PROTECTIVE ORDERS
ABUSE
PROCEDURES
LD 1696 PUBLIC 647
PROTECTION FROM HARASSMENT
WEAPONS POSSESSION PROHIBITED
LD 1068
PSILOCYBIN ADVISORY BOARD
MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES

ESTABLISHED
LD 1582
PSYCHEDELIC ADVISORY BOARD
MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES
ESTABLISHED
LD 1582
PUBLIC ADVOCATE
BROADBAND INTERNET SERVICE

WATER DISTRICT PROVIDERS	
LD 1894 PUBLIC 616	29
ELECTRICITY	
AFFORDABLE, ADVISORY GROUP	
LD 1913 PUBLIC 623	30

PUBLIC ADVOCATE-ELECTRICITY (Cont.) AFFORDABLE, STAKEHOLDER GRP (DEL) LD 1913 PUBLIC 623
PUBLIC DEFENDER OFFICE KENNEBEC COUNTY ESTABLISHED (DEL) LD 1686 PUBLIC 720
PUBLIC EMPLOYEES LABOR RELATIONS STRIKES
LD 555
PUBLIC EMPLOYEES RETIREMENT SYS 1998 SPECIAL PLAN CHIEF MEDICAL EXAMINER OFFICE
LD 1746
LD 1840
LD 1808
ADMINISTRATION
PROVISIONS & BOARD REVISED
LD 1922 PUBLIC 548
CALCULATION & CONTRIBUTIONS LD 1922 PUBLIC 54881
COST-OF-LIVING ADJUSTMENTS
LD 703
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
INCOME TAX DEDUCTION
LD 1227
EARLY RETIREMENT PENALTY REDUCTION
LD 548
HEALTH INSURANCE
TEACHERS, STATE SHARE
LD 293
INVESTMENTS CLIMATE CHANGE
LD 907

Page

PUBLIC EMPLOYEES RETIRE SYS (Cont.) PARTICIPATING LOCAL DISTRICTS
LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS
LD 1753
HEALTH INSURANCE TRUST FUND
LD 1901
MILITARY SERVICE
LD 956
PUBLIC HEALTH
COVID-19 VACCINATIONS
MANDATORY PROHIBITED
LD 867
ADVISORY PANEL ESTABLISHED
LD 1771 RESOLVE 177
PERSONNEL
STUDENT LOAN FORGIVENESS PROGRAM
LD 1785
TRIBAL LIAISONS
LD 1767 PUBLIC 495
PUBLIC HIGHER ED SYST COOR COMM EARLY COLLEGE PROGRAMS
EQUITY & ACCESS STUDY
LD 1880 RESOLVE 169
SEXUAL MISCONDUCT STUDY (DEL)
LD 1727 PUBLIC 733
PUBLIC LANDS
ACCESS
ACTIVITY EVALUATION LD 1075 PUBLIC 6544
DEER MANAGEMENT
STANDARDS
LD 1965
LAND CONVEYANCES AROOSTOOK COUNTY (DEL)
LD 1756 RESOLVE 134
AROOSTOOK STATE PARK LEASE
LD 1984 RESOLVE 153
PARCEL IN MEDDYBEMPS
LD 2036 RESOLVE 1501 PENOBSCOT COUNTY
LD 1756 RESOLVE 134
SOMERSET COUNTY PARCEL LEASE
LD 1983 RESOLVE 1526

PUBLIC LANDS (Cont.)
LEASES
LEGISLATIVE APPROVAL
LD 4713 TWP11 R4 WELS, AROOSTOOK TECH
LD 2025 RESOLVE 154
WABANAKI SIGNIFICANCE
REVIEW COMMISSION
LD 1907
PUBLIC PROCEEDINGS
REMOTE PARTICIPATION
POLICY ADOPTION PROCESS
LD 1971 PUBLIC 611
LD 1772 PUBLIC 666
LD 1//2 POBLIC 000
PUBLIC RECORDS
SEE RECORDS
PUBLIC SAFETY
PERSONNEL
RECRUITMENT & RETENTION
LD 1785
STUDENT LOAN FORGIVENESS PROGRAM
LD 1785
PUBLIC SAFETY DEPT
COMPUTER CRIMES UNIT
RETIREMENT BENEFITS
LD 1808
CRIME LABORATORY
RETIREMENT BENEFITS
LD 1808
CRISIS RESPONSE SERVICES
DELIVERY PROTOCOL & PROCEDURES
LD 2016 RESOLVE 162
CRITICAL INCIDENT STRESS MANAGEMENT TEAMS
LD 1504
CROSS BUILDING & STATE HOUSE
SECURITY SCREENINGS
LD 1671
FIRE STATIONS
BOND ISSUE
LD 133
GAMBLING CONTROL UNIT
MOBILE SPORTS WAGERING
LD 585 PUBLIC 681
PRESCRIPTION DRUGS & WEAPONS
SAFE HOMES STORAGE PROGRAM
LD 1861 PUBLIC 57517

177

PUBLIC SAFETY DEPT (Cont.) SPORTS BETTING OVERSIGHT
LD 1352
PUBLIC TRANSPORTATION
IMPROVEMENTS
OPTIONS & RIDE MATCHING PROGS (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
PUBLIC UTILITIES
INVESTOR-OWNED
COMPETITIVE PROCUREMENT
LD 1511
PUBLIC SAFETY FACILITIES
LD 1847 PUBLIC 586
LD 1847 PUBLIC 380
PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
BROADBAND
RURAL SATELLITE GRANT PROG (DEL)
LD 1107 RESOLVE 161
UTILITY & WATER DISTRICT PROVIDERS
LD 1894 PUBLIC 616
COMPETITIVE ELECTRICITY PROVIDERS
TERMINOLOGY ESTABLISHED
LD 634 PUBLIC 659
DISTRIBUTED GENERATION RESOURCES
CONTRACT VALUE CAP (DEL)
LD 634 PUBLIC 659
ELECTRIC RATE REDUCTION
RELIEF PROGRAM (DEL)
LD 1913 PUBLIC 623
ELECTRIC TRANSMISSION LINES
NONESSENTIAL, CONSTRUCTION
LD 170
ELECTRIC UTILITY DEREGULATION
POLICY EFFECTS REVIEW
LD 1079
ENERGY & RENEWABLE ENERGY
PROCUREMENT REQUIREMENTS
LD 1969 PUBLIC 705
ONLINE ENERGY DATA PLATFORMS
LD 2017 RESOLVE 179
INTERVENORS
FUNDING
LD 2018 PUBLIC 736

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION (Cont.)
INVESTOR-OWNED UTILITIES
COMPETITIVE PROCUREMENT
LD 1511
NET ENERGY BILLING
COMPLAINT HANDLING PROCESS
LD 1955
PROGRAMS
WOOD-FIRED HEAT & POWER
LD 1202 PUBLIC 604
RENEWABLE ENERGY
PORTFOLIO REQUIREMENTS (DEL)
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
PORTFOLIO STANDARD
LD 1350
RENEWABLE ENERGY PROGRAMS
WORKFORCE REQUIREMENTS
LD 1969 PUBLIC 705
RENEWABLE ENERGY RESOURCES
CONTRACT VALUE CAP (DEL)
LD 634 PUBLIC 659
TRANSMISSION & DISTRIBUTION STDS
ACCOUNTABILITY & GRID PLANNING
LD 1959 PUBLIC 702
TRANSMISSION/DISTRIBUTION UTILITIES
FOREIGN OWNERSHIP
LD 697
REORGANIZATION
LD 697
TAX-EXEMPT OWNERSHIP
LD 1511
OUALITY FORUM

QUALITY FORUM POWERS & DUTIES

FOWERS & DUTIES	
BEHAVIORAL HEALTH SPENDING REPORT	
LD 1196 PUBLIC 60351	

RACIAL, INDIG & TRIBAL POP COMM PLACE NAMES

PLACE NAMES	
OFFENSIVE NAMES	
LD 1934 RESOLVE	14972

RAFFLES

SEE GAMES	OF CHANCE
-----------	-----------

RAILROADS

INFRASTRUCTURE
BOND ISSUE
LD 37310

178

RANGELEY
BALD MOUNTAIN
TELECOMMUNICATIONS TOWER
LD 1981 RESOLVE 1376
RARE DISEASE ADVISORY COUNCIL
MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES
ESTABLISHED
LD 972 PUBLIC 74040
REAL ESTATE TRANSFER TAX
REVENUE DISTRIBUTION
FUNDS FOR LOW-INCOME HOUSING
LD 484 PUBLIC 753
RECORDS
SEE ALSO CRIMINAL RECORDS
CONFIDENTIAL
ADDRESS CONFIDENTIALITY PROGRAM
LD 1943 PUBLIC 649
DISCLOSURE
DEVELOP SERV OVERSIGHT & ADV BRD
LD 716 PUBLIC 686
JUROR INFORMATION
ELECTRONIC ACCESS
LD 233
JUVENILE OFFENDERS
SEALING
LD 1904 PUBLIC 701
MOTOR VEHICLE DATABASE RECORDS
PRIVACY & SECURITY
LD 899
PUBLIC RECORDS
RESEARCH & AQUACULTURE LEASES
LD 1972 PUBLIC 581
SMALL CLAIMS & EVICTIONS
ACCESSIBILITY LIMITATIONS
LD 913 PUBLIC 644
RECOVERY COUNCIL
MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES
ESTABLISHED
LD 1722 PUBLIC 661
RECYCLING
LICENSED RECYCLERS
LICENSE FEES
LD 1762 PUBLIC 533
SCRAP METAL

LICENSED PROCESSORS

MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES ESTABLISHED LD 1694 PUBLIC 664.....61 REFERENDUM AMENDMENT TO CONSTITUTION DISCRIMINATION BASED ON SEX GOVERNOR PARDON POWERS PRESIDENTIAL PRIMARIES, PEOPLES VETO RIGHT TO HEALTHY ENVIRONMENT RIGHT TO PERSONAL PRIVACY STATE OFFICES, VOTE TABULATION BOND ISSUES AIRPORT CUSTOMS FACILITIES BIOFUELS CAREER & TECH ED CAPITAL IMPROVE COMM COLLEGE HIGH-DEMAND JOB TRN DEP, INFRASTRUCTURE ADAPTATION DHHS, HEALTH CARE WORKER EDUC ENERGY ECONOMY TRANSITION FORESTRY BUREAU AIRCRAFT GULF OF ME RES INST CLIMATE CENTER HAZARDOUS SUBSTANCE SITE CLEANUP HOUSING FOR HOMELESS PERSONS LAND & WATER ACQUISITION LAND, WATER, ACCESS & RECREATION LOW-INCOME HOUSING LD 1084......11 MARINE RESEARCH, PORTLAND WHARF NATIONAL GUARD FACILITIES

REDEVELOPMENT LAND BANK AUTH

Page

RESTAURANTS

Page

REFERENDUM-BOND ISSUES (Cont.) NEW & REHAB FIRE STATIONS NURSING SIMULATORS, COLLEGES PORTLAND HARBOR & MARINE FACILITIES PUBLIC BROADCAST INFRASTRUCTURE PUBLIC VENUE IMPROVEMENTS PUC, BIOMASS ENERGY & ISO NEW ENG RAILROAD INFRASTRUCTURE REGIONAL HOMELESS SHELTERS SCALED FOOD PROCESSING PROJECTS SCHOOL OF SCI & MATH DORM FACILITY SCHOOL REVOLVING RENOVATION FUND SEA LEVEL RISE SENIORS, ENERGY-EFFICIENT HOMES STATEWIDE BROADBAND INFRASTRUCT TECHNOLOGY INSTITUTE UPGRADES UMAINE INTEGRAT EDUC & PROF TRAIN WEATHERIZATION EFFORTS WEATHERIZATION PROGRAMS ST FRANCIS WATER DISTRICT DISSOLUTION **REGIONAL SCHOOL UNITS**

SEE SCHOOLS

RENEWABLE ENERGY

SEE ENERGY CONSERVATION

RENTAL VEHICLES

SEE MOTOR VEHICLES

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES BATHROOM FACILITIES LD 1863......17

SERVICE CHARGES AUTHORIZED **RESTRAINING ORDERS** SEE PROTECTIVE ORDERS RETIREMENT SEE ALSO PUBLIC EMPLOYEES RETIRE SYS STATE & FEDERAL PENSIONS INCOME TAX DEDUCTIONS (PART DDD) **REVENUE SERVICES BUREAU** CORPORATION TAXES INCOME FROM OUTSIDE US STUDY LD 428 RESOLVE 170......91 SALES TAX EXEMPTIONS BASIC NEEDS PRODUCTS, STUDY RIVERS RESOURCE MANAGEMENT PLANS DEVELOPMENT

RIVERVIEV STRUCTUI WAGE IN	RE & STA	FFING	C CENTI	ER
LD 1792.	CITERIOL.			
ROADS				
ABANDON	ED & DI	SCONT	NUED	
PRIORITL	ZING CO	MMISSI	ON ESTA	ABLISHED
LD 1513	PUBLIC	743		
DISCONTI	NUED			
MAINTEN	ANCE F	OR RES	DENCE .	ACC (DEL)
LD 1513				
HIGHWAY	& BRID	GE CAP	ITAL PRO	OJECTS
FUNDING	(PART P	P)		
LD 1995				

PRIVATE ROADS & WAYS WINDHAM, WINTER MAINTENANCE ROUTE 161 FORT KENT & CARIBOU RECONSTRUCTION FUNDED

180

ROCKLAND JUDICIAL BRANCH FACILITIES UPGRADE FUNDING (PART TT) RULE REVIEW AIR OUALITY BUREAU APPLIANCE EFFICIENCY STANDARDS BOARD OF EDUCATION PERSONNEL CREDENTIALING SCHOOL APPROVAL & CONSTRUCTION DISEASE CONTROL & PREVENTION CENTER NEWBORN BLOODSPOT SCREENING EDUCATION DEPT LEARNING RESULTS PARAMETERS MEDICATION ADMINISTRATION HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES DEPT CHILD CARE PROV BCKRND CHECKS FAMILY CHILD CARE PROV LICENSING PRIVATE NONMEDICAL INSTITUTIONS HEALTH DATA ORGANIZATION DATA RELEASE INDIGENT LEGAL SERVICES COMM COMMISSION ASSIGNED COUNSEL LABOR STANDARDS BUREAU LABOR LAW PENALTIES MARIJUANA POLICY OFFICE ADULT USE MARIJUANA MILK COMMISSION PRODUCER MARGINS TRANSPORTATION DEPT TRAFFIC MOVEMENT PERMITS SACO BAY

WATER QUALITY	
TASK FORCE	
LD 1872	

SAFETY NET & WORK SUPPORT IMP COM MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES ESTABLISHED
LD 1997
SAGADAHOC COUNTY COMMISSIONERS TERMS LD 1832 PUBLIC 506
SALES
BULK SALE ITEMS
VENDOR DELIVERY TICKETS
LD 1896 PUBLIC 579
DATA
RESTRICTIONS (DEL)
LD 913 PUBLIC 644
,
SALES & USE TAXES
ALL-TERRAIN VEHICLES
REVENUE TRANSFERS
LD 1917 PUBLIC 630
APPLICATION
NATIVE AMERICAN TRIBES
LD 585 PUBLIC 681
EXEMPTIONS
BASIC NEEDS PRODUCTS
LD 1335
BATTERY ENERGY STORAGE SYSTEMS
LD 2030 PUBLIC 758
ELECTRICITY, LOW-INCOME PROGRAMS
LD 506 PUBLIC 713
MENSTRUAL PRODUCTS
LD 133594
NONPROFIT HOUSING DEVELOP ORGS
LD 1732 PUBLIC 695
PUBLICATIONS
LD 1462
TRAILERS SOLD OUT OF STATE
LD 538
MARIJUANA
REVENUE DISTRIBUTION (DEL)
LD 1195 PUBLIC 645
MARKETPLACE FACILITATORS
REVENUE FOR RURAL BROADBAND
LD 80
RATE
LD 830
SHORT-TERM VEHICLE RENTALS
RATE
LD 1890 PUBLIC 578

Page

SALES & USE TAXES (Cont.)
TRUCKS
RATE
LD 1890 PUBLIC 578
SCHOOL BUILDINGS
APPROVAL & CONSTRUCTION
RULE REVIEW BY LEGISLATURE
LD 1935
CONSTRUCTION
SMALL SCALE PROJECTS (DEL)
LD 1845 PUBLIC 571
LEASED FACILITIES
BUXTON-HOLLIS HISTORICAL SOCIETY
LD 1989 P & S 23
SCHOOL BUSES
BUMPERS, WHEELS, RUB RAILS
COLOR REQUIREMENTS
LD 1990 PUBLIC 582
SCHOOL PERSONNEL
SEE ALSO TEACHERS
CERTIFICATION
EDUCATIONAL TECHNICIANS
LD 1207 RESOLVE 156
CREDENTIALING
RULE REVIEW BY LEGISLATURE
LD 1933 RESOLVE 144
HARASSMENT AGAINST
PUBLIC SERVANT DESIGNATION
LD 1939
LEAVE
COVID-19 PAID LEAVE
LD 1874 PUBLIC 614
FAMILY MEDICAL LEAVE
LD 912 PUBLIC 690
RETIREMENT SYSTEM
BENEFITS & RETURN TO SERVICE
LD 111
SALARIES
UNORGANIZED TERRITORY
LD 1780 PUBLIC 699
SCHOOL BUS DRIVERS
UNEMPLOYMENT INSURANCE
LD 1509
SUPPORT STAFF
MINIMUM WAGE
LD 734

Page

SCHOOLS
AFTER-SCHOOL SERVICES
MAINECARE REIMBURSEMENT
LD 1866
BLIND STUDENTS
MATHEMATICAL NOTATION & BRAILLE
LD 1845 PUBLIC 571
CAREER & TECHNICAL EDUCATION
CENTERS & REGIONS IMPROVE FUNDS
LD 144
COMPLIANCE & INFORMATION REQS
LD 1845 PUBLIC 571
EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION (PART C)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
INSTRUCTIONAL SUPPLY COSTS (PART C)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
SECURITIES FOR EQUIPMENT (PART X)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
TUITION FUNDING
LD 1789
COMMUNITY SCHOOL DISTRICTS
SAD 4, 41, 46 & 64, REGIONAL HS PROJECT
LD 176 P&S 2219
CURRICULUM
HOMEWORK
LD 1383
DENTAL SERVICES
PROGRAM EXPANSION (PART AAA)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
DISCIPLINARY POLICIES
STUDY
LD 896
DISCRIMINATION
HAIR TEXTURE & STYLE
LD 598 PUBLIC 643
EDUCATION SERVICE CENTERS
SAU WITHDRAWAL
LD 1777
EMERGENCY PLANNING
PUBLIC HEALTH EMERGENCIES
LD 1502
ESSENTIAL PROGRAMS & SERVICES
STABILIZATION FUND (PART Y)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
STATE CONTRIBUTION
LD 1845 PUBLIC 571
FEDERAL PROGRAMS
EVERY STUDENT SUCCEEDS ACT
LD 1845 PUBLIC 571
FOOD LOCAL FOOD PURCHASE PROGRAMS (DEL)
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517
LE 1727 1 OBEIC 317

Page

SCHOOLS (Cont.)
SCHOOLS (Cont.) FOOD PROGRAMS
INTERNET APPLICATIONS
LD 1679 PUBLIC 719
LD 1679 PUBLIC 719
FUNDING
CHARTER SCHOOL MODEL (DEL)
LD 1389 PUBLIC 565
STABILIZATION FUND
LD 1963
HEALTH CARE SERVICES
MENSTRUAL PRODUCTS
LD 452
HIGH SCHOOL DIPLOMAS
REQUIREMENTS
LD 1845 PUBLIC 571
HOMELESS STUDENTS
MSHA HOUSING ASSISTANCE
LD 773
MEDICATION ADMINISTRATION
RULE REVIEW BY LEGISLATURE
LD 1931 RESOLVE 139
MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES
REGULATION
LD 00(
LD 896
OBESITY PREVENTION
OBESITY PREVENTION NUTRITION & PHYSICAL ACTIV STANDARD
OBESITY PREVENTION NUTRITION & PHYSICAL ACTIV STANDARD LD 169343
OBESITY PREVENTION NUTRITION & PHYSICAL ACTIV STANDARD LD 1693
OBESITY PREVENTION NUTRITION & PHYSICAL ACTIV STANDARD LD 1693
OBESITY PREVENTION NUTRITION & PHYSICAL ACTIV STANDARD LD 1693
OBESITY PREVENTION NUTRITION & PHYSICAL ACTIV STANDARD LD 1693
OBESITY PREVENTION NUTRITION & PHYSICAL ACTIV STANDARD LD 1693
OBESITY PREVENTION NUTRITION & PHYSICAL ACTIV STANDARD LD 169343 OPERATING COSTS PUPIL COUNT (DEL) LD 1207 RESOLVE 15620 PRESCHOOL EDUCATION STATE SUBSIDY LD 20392
OBESITY PREVENTION NUTRITION & PHYSICAL ACTIV STANDARD LD 169343 OPERATING COSTS PUPIL COUNT (DEL) LD 1207 RESOLVE 15620 PRESCHOOL EDUCATION STATE SUBSIDY LD 20392 REGIONAL SCHOOL UNITS
OBESITY PREVENTION NUTRITION & PHYSICAL ACTIV STANDARD LD 169343 OPERATING COSTS PUPIL COUNT (DEL) LD 1207 RESOLVE 15620 PRESCHOOL EDUCATION STATE SUBSIDY LD 20392 REGIONAL SCHOOL UNITS FORMATION PROCESS
OBESITY PREVENTION NUTRITION & PHYSICAL ACTIV STANDARD LD 1693
OBESITY PREVENTION NUTRITION & PHYSICAL ACTIV STANDARD LD 169343 OPERATING COSTS PUPIL COUNT (DEL) LD 1207 RESOLVE 15620 PRESCHOOL EDUCATION STATE SUBSIDY LD 20392 REGIONAL SCHOOL UNITS FORMATION PROCESS LD 1802 PUBLIC 53722 RESTRUCTURING SCHOOLS
OBESITY PREVENTION NUTRITION & PHYSICAL ACTIV STANDARD LD 1693
OBESITY PREVENTION NUTRITION & PHYSICAL ACTIV STANDARD LD 169343 OPERATING COSTS PUPIL COUNT (DEL) LD 1207 RESOLVE 15620 PRESCHOOL EDUCATION STATE SUBSIDY LD 20392 REGIONAL SCHOOL UNITS FORMATION PROCESS LD 1802 PUBLIC 53722 RESTRUCTURING SCHOOLS RENAMED INNOVATIVE SCHOOLS LD 1845 PUBLIC 57123
OBESITY PREVENTION NUTRITION & PHYSICAL ACTIV STANDARD LD 169343 OPERATING COSTS PUPIL COUNT (DEL) LD 1207 RESOLVE 15620 PRESCHOOL EDUCATION STATE SUBSIDY LD 20392 REGIONAL SCHOOL UNITS FORMATION PROCESS LD 1802 PUBLIC 53722 RESTRUCTURING SCHOOLS RENAMED INNOVATIVE SCHOOLS LD 1845 PUBLIC 57123 SCHOOL FUNDING FORMULA
OBESITY PREVENTION NUTRITION & PHYSICAL ACTIV STANDARD LD 169343 OPERATING COSTS PUPIL COUNT (DEL) LD 1207 RESOLVE 15620 PRESCHOOL EDUCATION STATE SUBSIDY LD 20392 REGIONAL SCHOOL UNITS FORMATION PROCESS LD 1802 PUBLIC 53722 RESTRUCTURING SCHOOLS RENAMED INNOVATIVE SCHOOLS LD 1845 PUBLIC 57123 SCHOOL FUNDING FORMULA BASIS CALCULATION
OBESITY PREVENTION NUTRITION & PHYSICAL ACTIV STANDARD LD 1693
OBESITY PREVENTION NUTRITION & PHYSICAL ACTIV STANDARD LD 1693
OBESITY PREVENTION NUTRITION & PHYSICAL ACTIV STANDARD LD 169343 OPERATING COSTS PUPIL COUNT (DEL) LD 1207 RESOLVE 15620 PRESCHOOL EDUCATION STATE SUBSIDY LD 20392 REGIONAL SCHOOL UNITS FORMATION PROCESS LD 1802 PUBLIC 53722 RESTRUCTURING SCHOOLS RENAMED INNOVATIVE SCHOOLS LD 1845 PUBLIC 57123 SCHOOL FUNDING FORMULA BASIS CALCULATION LD 1845 PUBLIC 57123 BUS COSTS & SYSTEM ADMIN LD 1845 PUBLIC 57123
OBESITY PREVENTION NUTRITION & PHYSICAL ACTIV STANDARD LD 169343 OPERATING COSTS PUPIL COUNT (DEL) LD 1207 RESOLVE 15620 PRESCHOOL EDUCATION STATE SUBSIDY LD 20392 REGIONAL SCHOOL UNITS FORMATION PROCESS LD 1802 PUBLIC 53722 RESTRUCTURING SCHOOLS RENAMED INNOVATIVE SCHOOLS LD 1845 PUBLIC 57123 SCHOOL FUNDING FORMULA BASIS CALCULATION LD 1845 PUBLIC 57123 BUS COSTS & SYSTEM ADMIN LD 1845 PUBLIC 57123 MILL RATE
OBESITY PREVENTION NUTRITION & PHYSICAL ACTIV STANDARD LD 169343 OPERATING COSTS PUPIL COUNT (DEL) LD 1207 RESOLVE 15620 PRESCHOOL EDUCATION STATE SUBSIDY LD 20392 REGIONAL SCHOOL UNITS FORMATION PROCESS LD 1802 PUBLIC 53722 RESTRUCTURING SCHOOLS RENAMED INNOVATIVE SCHOOLS LD 1845 PUBLIC 57123 SCHOOL FUNDING FORMULA BASIS CALCULATION LD 1845 PUBLIC 57123 BUS COSTS & SYSTEM ADMIN LD 1845 PUBLIC 57123 MILL RATE LD 1845 PUBLIC 57123
OBESITY PREVENTION NUTRITION & PHYSICAL ACTIV STANDARD LD 169343 OPERATING COSTS PUPIL COUNT (DEL) LD 1207 RESOLVE 15620 PRESCHOOL EDUCATION STATE SUBSIDY LD 20392 REGIONAL SCHOOL UNITS FORMATION PROCESS LD 1802 PUBLIC 53722 RESTRUCTURING SCHOOLS RENAMED INNOVATIVE SCHOOLS LD 1845 PUBLIC 57123 SCHOOL FUNDING FORMULA BASIS CALCULATION LD 1845 PUBLIC 57123 BUS COSTS & SYSTEM ADMIN LD 1845 PUBLIC 57123 MILL RATE LD 1845 PUBLIC 57123 PROPERTY, ALLOCATIONS, COST COMPS
OBESITY PREVENTION NUTRITION & PHYSICAL ACTIV STANDARD LD 169343 OPERATING COSTS PUPIL COUNT (DEL) LD 1207 RESOLVE 15620 PRESCHOOL EDUCATION STATE SUBSIDY LD 20392 REGIONAL SCHOOL UNITS FORMATION PROCESS LD 1802 PUBLIC 53722 RESTRUCTURING SCHOOLS RENAMED INNOVATIVE SCHOOLS LD 1845 PUBLIC 57123 SCHOOL FUNDING FORMULA BASIS CALCULATION LD 1845 PUBLIC 57123 BUS COSTS & SYSTEM ADMIN LD 1845 PUBLIC 57123 MILL RATE LD 1845 PUBLIC 57123

Page

SCHOOLS (Cont.)
SCHOOL SAFETY CENTER
POWERS & DUTIES
LD 1870 PUBLIC 542
SCHOOL-BASED HEALTH CENTERS
FUNDED
LD 979
SECONDARY SCHOOL PROGRAMS
REQUIREMENTS
LD 1845 PUBLIC 571
STATE SHARE OF SCHOOL FUNDING
ANNUAL TARGET PERCENTAGE
LD 1114
STUDENTS WITH DISABILITIES
EDUCATION ACT ELIGIBILITY
LD 20392
TUTORING PROGRAMS
GRANT FUND ESTABLISHED
LD 1962 PUBLIC 632

SCIENCE, TECH, ENG & MATH COUNCIL POWERS & DUTIES

REPEALED (DEL)	
LD 2002 PUBLIC	560

SCRAP METAL SEE SOLID WASTES

SEA LEVEL RISE SEE COASTAL AREAS

SEARCH WARRANTS

SEE WARRANTS

SEAWEED FISHERIES ADV COUNCIL

SECRETARY OF STATE DEPT (Cont.)

SECURITIES

SENTENCES

SERVICE PROVIDER TAX

SEX OFFENSES

SEE ALSO PROSTITUTION
CHILD SEX TRAFFICKING
INVESTIGATION & PENALTIES
LD 545
CHILDREN
PARENTS, FORENSIC RISK ASSESSMENT
LD 1888 PUBLIC 577
POSTCONVICT CONTACT, MINORS (DEL)
LD 1888 PUBLIC 577
HUMAN TRAFFICKING
VICTIM ADDRESS CONFIDENTIALITY PROG
LD 1943 PUBLIC 649
REGISTRATION & NOTIFICATION
REGULATION
LD 1953 PUBLIC 527
SEXUAL ASSAULT & HARASSMENT
MAINE NATIONAL GUARD INCIDENTS
LD 2029 PUBLIC 634
SEXUAL ASSAULT, CONTACT, TOUCHING
MENS REA REQUIREMENT
LD 1903 PUBLIC 60817
SEXUAL MISCONDUCT
COLLEGE CAMPUS POLICIES
LD 1727 PUBLIC 733

Page

e

SOLID WASTES (Cont.) SEPTAGE & SLUDGE PER & POLYFLUOROALKYL SUBSTANCES LD 1911 PUBLIC 641
SOMERSET COUNTY STATE LAND CONVEYED LEASE TO CAMP LD 1983 RESOLVE 152
SOUTH PORTLAND PORTLAND HARBOR & MARINE FACILITIES BOND ISSUE LD 987
SPACE CORPORATION POWERS & DUTIES ESTABLISHED LD 1923 PUBLIC 63162
SPECIAL EDUCATION EARLY CHILDHOOD TRANSITION TASK FORCE LD 20392 INDIVIDUALIZED EDUCATION PROG CHANGES, TEAM DECISIONS LD 55219
SPORTS BETTING SEE GAMES OF CHANCE
ST CROIX INTERNAT WATERWAY COM FUNDING OPERATIONAL COSTS & ADMIN POSITION LD 203
ST FRANCIS WATER DISTRICT CHARTER CHANGES

CHARLER CHAN	UE5
REPEALED	
LD 1814 P & S	16

ST JOHN RIVER

RECLASSIFICATIONS
AUTHORIZED
LD 1964 PUBLIC 551

STATE AGENCIES

GOVERNMENT EVALUATION ACT EVALUATION DATES & ADMIN REVIEW

	Page
STATE AGENCIES (Cont.) POLICY MAKING & SERVICES ACCE	SS
DATA GOVERNANCE PROGRAM LD 1610 PUBLIC 717 PUBLICATIONS	87
ELECTRONIC FILING LD 1947 PUBLIC 549	88
STATE CEMETERY PRESERVATION MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES	СОММ
ESTABLISHED LD 379 PUBLIC 584	86
STATE CONTROLLER OFFICE PAYMENT PROCEDURES	
RULEMAKING (PART VV) LD 1995 PUBLIC 635	13
STATE HOUSE SECURITY ISSUES	
SCREENINGS LD 1671	87
STATE LIBRARY CHILDRENS PROGRAMS	
IMAGINATION LIBRARY (PART LL) LD 1995 PUBLIC 635	13
LIBRARY MATERIALS LEGISLATIVE & AGENCY PUBLICA' LD 1947 PUBLIC 549	
STATE LIBRARIAN TERM OF OFFICE	88
LD 1206 PUBLIC 496	20
STATE MUSEUM COMMISSION DIRECTOR TERM OF OFFICE	
LD 1206 PUBLIC 496	20
STATE PARKS AROOSTOOK STATE PARK LEASE TO FAA	
LD 1984 RESOLVE 153	6

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS

COLLECTIVE BARGAINING

NEGOTIATIONS (DEL)

LD 700 PUBLIC 685......4

FUNDING

STATE PERSONNEL

185

^{age}

STATUTES (Cont.)

Page

STATE PERSONNEL (Cont.)	
HAZARD DUTY STIPENDS	
AUTHORIZED, DHHS & DOC	
LD 1683	
LABOR RELATIONS	
NEW EMPLOYEES	
LD 775 PUBLIC 601	
SALARIES	
SET BY GOVERNOR (PART Q)	
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635	
STATE ECONOMIST	
POSITION CODIFIED	
LD 1610 PUBLIC 717	
STATE POLICE BUREAU	
CONCEALED HANDGUN PERMITS	
STUDY	
LD 1446 PUBLIC 619	
STATE PROPERTY	
LAND CONVEYANCE	
PARCEL IN HALLOWELL	
LD 1852 RESOLVE 136	
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE	
LD 1921 RESOLVE 133	
LD 2036 RESOLVE 1501	
MOTOR VEHICLES	
HYBRID & ZERO-EMISSION VEHICLES	
LD 1579 PUBLIC 693	
SURPLUS	
SALES TO STATE EMPLOYEES	
LD 1768 PUBLIC 499	
STATE-OWNED LANDS & WATERWAYS CM	I
MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES	
ESTABLISHED	
LD 1907	
STATUTES	
ERRORS & INCONSISTENCIES	
ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE LAWS	
LD 1643 PUBLIC 658	
CORRECTED	
LD 2034 PUBLIC 676	
RECENTLY ENACTED LEGISLATION	
LD 2041 PUBLIC 759	
RECODIFICATION	
PROTECTION FROM ABUSE	
LD 1696 PUBLIC 647	
RESPECTFUL LANGUAGE	
TITLES 22, 25, 34-A	
LD 20381	

SENTENCES MANDATORY MINIMUM LIST STORM WATER MANAGEMENT SEE WATER POLLUTION CONTROL STUDENT FINANCIAL AID DOCTORS FOR ME FUTURE SCHOLARSHIP FUNDED LOAN DEBT RELIEF PROGRAMS LOAN PAYMENTS INCOME TAX DEDUCTION & CREDIT (G,H) NURSE EDUCATION LOAN REPAY PROG EXPANDED STATE GRANT PROGRAM MINIMUM GRANT AMOUNT PELL GRANT MATCH PROGRAM STUDIES ADULT USE MARIJUANA STATE TRACKING SYSTEM LD 1817 PUBLIC 628......105 AFFORDABLE HEALTH CARE OFFICE HEALTH CARE & INSURANCE COSTS AFFORDABLE HOUSING DEVELOPMENT & FINANCING AGRICULTURE, CONS & FORESTRY DEPT FLOATING STRUCTURES REGULATION LD 626 RESOLVE 147......4 ATTORNEY GENERAL DEPT OPIOID & SUB ABUSE ABATE FUND (DEL) LD 1722 PUBLIC 661......44 CAREER & TECHNICAL EDUCATION COMPREHENSIVE SYSTEM LD 680 RESOLVE 174......19 CHILD WELFARE SERVICES REMOVAL FROM CUSTODY (PART BBB) COLLEGES & UNIVERSITIES SEXUAL MISCONDUCT (DEL)

Page

STUDIES (Cont.) COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT OFFICE
REGIONAL AFFORDABLE HOUSING (DEL)
LD 1240 RESOLVE 184
CORPORATION TAXES
INCOME FROM OUTSIDE UNITED STATES
LD 428 RESOLVE 170
DEFENSE, VETERANS & EMER MGT DEPT
DAM SAFETY
LD 1488 RESOLVE 176
DIVORCE & SEPARATION ACTIONS
PRELIMINARY INJUNCTIONS
LD 2028 RESOLVE 148
EARLY COLLEGE PROGRAMS
EQUITY & ACCESS
LD 1880 RESOLVE 169
LOW-INCOME FAMILIES ASSISTANCE
LO W-INCOME FAMILIES ASSISTANCE LD 1005
ED TOOS
EDUCATIONAL BOARD REPRESENTATION
LD 1391
HOMEWORK USE
LD 1383
MENSTRUAL PRODUCTS IN SCHOOLS
LD 452
SCHOOL DISCIPLINARY POLICIES
LD 896
SCHOOL FUNDING REGIONAL ADJUST
LD 270 RESOLVE 155
ELECTRIC UTILITY DEREGULATION
POLICY EFFECTS
LD 1079
EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICES
DELIVERY & SUPPORT
LD 1988 PUBLIC 749
EMERGENCY SERVICES COMM BUREAU CRISIS RESPONSE SERVICES
LD 2016 RESOLVE 162
ED 2010 RESOLVE 102
PAID FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE
LD 1952
ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION DEPT
CONSTRUCT DEBRIS RECYCL & USE (DEL)
LD 1639 PUBLIC 626
FINANCE AUTHORITY
SEED CAPITAL TAX CREDIT PROGRAM
LD 1941
FIREWORKS
CONSUMER USE IMPACTS
LD 1348 RESOLVE 135

STUDIES (Cont.) HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES DEPT HOME & COMMUNITY-BASED SERVICES HOME CARE TECHNOLOGY HUMAN TRAFFICKING PREVENTION INSULIN PRODUCTION HEALTH CARE PERSONNEL SAFETY CRIMINAL CASES PROCESS HEALTH CARE SERVICES GENOME EDITING LD 1771 RESOLVE 177......45 HOUSING LAND USE & SHORT-TERM REGULATION INCOME SECURITY BASIC INCOME SYSTEM INLAND FISHERIES & WILDLIFE DEPT AIRBOAT OPERATION & NOISE LEVELS LD 1873 PUBLIC 585......57 **BOATING SAFETY & EDUCATION** LD 1663 PUBLIC 656.....57 INVOLUNTARY COMMITMENT ORDERS SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER TREATMENT LD 2008 RESOLVE 183......73 LABOR DEPT HOSPITALITY, FOOD & BEV WORKFORCE LEGISLATURE STRATEGIES & EFFICIENCIES MICROPIGMENTATION DHHS CERTIFICATION REQS REVIEW LD 1882 RESOLVE 146......55 MOTOR VEHICLES INSPECTION PAID FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE PROGRAM COMM REESTABLISHED (KK) PAROLE SYSTEM REESTABLISHMENT PROBATE COURTS INCORPORATION INTO JUDICIAL BRANCH

187

STUDIES (Cont.)
PUBLIC ADVOCATE
ELECTRICITY AFFORDABILITY (DEL)
LD 1913 PUBLIC 623
RETAIL ELECTRICITY SUPPLY
LD 318 RESOLVE 164
REVENUE SERVICES BUREAU
BASIC NEEDS PRODUCTS, SALES TAX
LD 1335
STATE & LOCAL GOVT MOTOR VEHICLES
HYBRID & ZERO-EMISSION VEHICLES
LD 1579 PUBLIC 693
STATE POLICE BUREAU
CONCEALED HANDGUN PERMITS
LD 1446 PUBLIC 619
TAXATION ISSUES
EQUITABLE & COMPETITIVE POLICY
LD 966
TRANSPORTATION DEPT
BRIDGE SAFETY
LD 1976
UNIVERSITY OF MAINE SYSTEM
INSULIN PRODUCTION
LD 1729 RESOLVE 166
WATER QUALITY
SACO BAY
LD 1872
WATER SUPPLY
RESOURCES & INFRASTRUCTURE
LD 1569 RESOLVE 185
WINE & SPIRITS
DIRECT SHIPMENT TO CONSUMERS
LD 1358 RESOLVE 175
LD 1558 RESOLVE 1/5
SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER
INTENSIVE CASE MANAGERS
COUNTIES WITHOUT JAILS
LD 512
NALOXONE HYDROCHLORIDE
COMMUNITY ORG DISTRIBUTION
LD 1428 PUBLIC 605
CORRECTIONS SETTINGS DISTRIBUTION
LD 1428 PUBLIC 605
OPIOID OVERDOSE
GOOD SAMARITAN IMMUNITY
LD 1862 PUBLIC 724
OPIOID TREATMENT PROGRAMS
FUNDS FROM LITIGATIONS LD 1722 PUBLIC 661
RECOVERY FACILITIES
UNDERSERVED AREAS
LD 1860

SUBSTANCE USE DISODDED (Cont.)
SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER (Cont.) TREATMENT FACILITY INSPECTION
NATIONAL ACCREDITATION FACILITIES
LD 1761 PUBLIC 532
TREATMENT PROGRAMS
ADOLESCENTS
LD 1059
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
INCARCERATED INDIVIDUALS
LD 2040 PUBLIC 706
INVOLUNTARY, COURT PROCESS STUDY
LD 2008 RESOLVE 183
MAINECARE REIMBURSEMENT
LD 113541
SUICIDE
SUICIDE
RECOVERY FACILITIES
UNDERSERVED AREAS
LD 1860
TABLE GAMES
SEE GAMES OF CHANCE
SEE GAMES OF CHANCE
TAXATION
CONFIDENTIAL TAX INFORMATION
AUTHORIZATION
LD 1757 PUBLIC 531
DELINQUENT TAXPAYERS
AMNESTY PROGRAM
LD 1067
REGULATIONS
REGULATIONS
REGULATIONS REVISED
REGULATIONS REVISED LD 276
REGULATIONS REVISED LD 276
REGULATIONS REVISED LD 27690 LD 39291 TAX EXPENDITURES
REGULATIONS REVISED LD 27690 LD 39291 TAX EXPENDITURES LEGISLATIVE OVERSIGHT
REGULATIONS REVISED LD 276
REGULATIONS REVISED LD 276
REGULATIONS REVISED LD 276
REGULATIONS REVISED LD 27690 LD 39291 TAX EXPENDITURES LEGISLATIVE OVERSIGHT LD 2009
REGULATIONS REVISED LD 276

Page

TEACHERS
SEE ALSO SCHOOL PERSONNEL
COLLECTIVE BARGAINING
NEGOTIATION REQUIREMENTS
LD 449 PUBLIC 752
EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION
SALARY SUPPLEMENTS (PART RR)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
EARLY RETIREMENT
PENALTY REDUCTION
LD 548
EDUCATION SERVICE CENTERS
NBPTS SALARY SUPPLEMENT (PART C)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
NATIONAL BOARD CERTIFIED
STATE SALARY SUPPLEMENT
LD 1716 PUBLIC 694
PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT
CLIMATE EDUCATION
LD 1902 RESOLVE 178
RETIRED TEACHERS
HEALTH INSURANCE TRUST FUND
LD 1901
RETIREMENT SYSTEM
BENEFITS & RETURN TO SERVICE
LD 111
HEALTH INSURANCE, STATE SHARE
LD 293
SALARIES
ALLOCATION REGIONAL ADJUST (DEL)
LD 270 RESOLVE 155
STATE RETIREMENT SYSTEM
COST-OF-LIVING ADJUSTMENTS
LD 703
TECHNOLOGY INSTITUTE
INFRASTRUCTURE & EQUIP UPGRADES
BOND ISSUE

LD 169......9

TELECOMMUNICATIONS

CARIBOU UTILITIES DISTRICT

RURAL INFRASTRUCTURE

BROADBAND

TELECOMMUNICAT-BROADBAND (Cont.)
RURAL SATELLITE GRANT PROG (DEL)
LD 1107 RESOLVE 161
STATEWIDE INFRASTRUCT BOND ISSUE
LD 1235
UNSERVED AREAS
LD 1107 RESOLVE 161
UTILITY & WATER DISTRICT PROVIDERS
LD 1894 PUBLIC 616
E-9-1-1 SYSTEM
CRISIS INTERVENTION DISPATCH
LD 1586
LOCATION DISCLOSURE
LD 1581
INFRASTRUCTURE
TOWER, BALD MTN IN RANGELEY
LD 1981 RESOLVE 1376
MUNICIPAL GIGABIT BROADBAND FUND
MUNICIPAL GRANT MATCHES
LD 1894 PUBLIC 616
REMOTE & ONLINE NOTARIZATION
AUTHORIZED
LD 2023 PUBLIC 651
SATELLITE DATA
SPACE CORPORATION ESTABLISHED
LD 1923 PUBLIC 631
TELEHEALTH

Page

TELEHEALTH SEE HEALTH CARE SERVICES

TELEHEALTH & TELEMONITOR ADV GRP POWERS & DUTIES

HOME TECHNOLOGY RECOMMENDATIONS LD 1543......42

TELEPHONES

CELLULAR OR WIRELESS
SMALL FACILITIES
LD 383
CELLULAR TELEPHONES
LOCATION DISCLOSURE
LD 1581
E-9-1-1 SERVICES
LOCATION DISCLOSURE
LD 1581

TEMPORARY ASSIST FOR NEEDY FAMILIES SEE GENERAL ASSISTANCE

TICKS

SEE PEST CONTROL

Page

TIMBER HARVESTING	
SEE ALSO FORESTRY	
DISPUTES	
RESOLUTION BOARD ESTABLISHED	
LD 1724 PUBLIC 665	
EQUIPMENT	
PROOF OF OWNERSHIP	
LD 1724 PUBLIC 665	
LOGGING EMPLOYERS	
TAX CREDIT	
LD 1919	
REGULATIONS	
MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY	
LD 20121	
TOBACCO PRODUCTS	
FLAVORED TOBACCO PRODUCTS	
PROHIBITED	
LD 1550	
LD 1693	
FLAVORED VAPING LIQUID	
PROHIBITED	
LD 1550	
TOBACCO PREVENTION & CONTROL PROC	j
DHHS FUNDING	
LD 1423	
FUNDING	
LD 1868 PUBLIC 748	
TOBACCO PRODUCTS TAX	
RATE	
INCREASED	
LD 1423	
LD 1423	
TRAFFIC REGULATIONS	
OPERATING UNDER INFLUENCE	
BLOOD TESTING	
LD 1903 PUBLIC 608	
VIOLATIONS	
RECLASSIFICATIONS	
LD 1604	
SECONDARY OFFENSES	
LD 1479	
22 1177	
TRANSPORTATION DEPT	
AIRPORT CUSTOMS FACILITIES	
BOND ISSUE	
LD 1086	

BRIDGE SAFETY

STUDY GROUP

LD 1976......1

Page

TRAPPING

VIOLATIONS
HABITUAL VIOLATORS/REDUCED CRIMES
LD 1604

TREASURER OF STATE

EXCESS FUNDS
DISTRIBUTION TO TAXPAYERS
LD 3279
PAYMENT PROCEDURES
RULEMAKING (PART VV)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
STATE CEILING 2022 & 2023
PRIVATE ACTIVITY BOND ALLOCATIONS
LD 1811 P & S 14
TREE GROWTH TAX
BENEFITS
CARBON SEQUESTRATION (DEL)

CARDON SEQUESTRATION (DEE)	
LD 1429 PUBLIC 517	
RECLASSIFICATIONS	
EXPANDED	
LD 1917 PUBLIC 630	

TREES

SEE FORESTRY SEE TIMBER HARVESTING

<u>1 450</u>
TRESPASS ANIMAL TRESPASS HUNTING DOGS LD 1951 PUBLIC 580
TRUCKS SEE MOTOR VEHICLES
TURKEY SEE HUNTING
TURNPIKE AUTHORITY ALLOCATIONS CALENDAR YEAR 2023 LD 1892 P & S 17101 PROGRAMS RIDE MATCHING (DEL) LD 1429 PUBLIC 51732
UNIFORM LAWS FOREIGN JUDGMENTS RECOGNITION UNIFORM ACT LD 903 PUBLIC 689
UNITY BRIDGE 5228 NAMED FOR ALTON MCCORMICK LD 1839 RESOLVE 128
UNIVERSITY OF MAINE SYSTEM BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEMBERSHIP LD 1391

UNIVERSITY OF MAINE SYSTEM (Cont.) INNOVATION RESEARCH CLIMATE SUPPORT, OUTDOOR ECON (DEL LD 1429 PUBLIC 517)
INSULIN PRODUCTION	
FEASIBILITY ASSESSMENT	
LD 1729 RESOLVE 166	
INTEGRATED EDUC & PROF TRAINING	
BOND ISSUE	
LD 1526	
LABOR & COMMUNITY EDUCATION	
SCONTRAS CENTER ESTABLISHED	
LD 1816 PUBLIC 722	
LAW SCHOOL	
AROOSTOOK CTY LEGAL AID CLINIC	
LD 1924 P & S 2624	
NURSING SIMULATORS	
BOND ISSUE	
LD 1095	

UNORGANIZED TERRITORY

CONVEY INTEREST OF STATE
AUTHORIZED FOR 23 PARCELS
LD 1794 RESOLVE 123
MUNICIPAL COST COMPONENTS
ESTABLISHED FY 2022-23
LD 1987 PUBLIC 624
SCHOOLS
PERSONNEL SALARIES
LD 1780 PUBLIC 699

UTILITIES

SEE ELECTRIC UTILITIES
SEE PUBLIC UTILITIES
SEE WATER UTILITIES

VETERANS

CEMETERIES	
ELIGIBILITY	
LD 619 PUBLIC 593	
DISABLED VETERANS	
PROPERTY TAX CREDITS	
LD 1986 PUBLIC 703	97
MUNICIPAL BENEFITS	
PROPERTY TAXES	
LD 1917 PUBLIC 630	97
PROPERTY TAXES	
EXEMPTION ELIGIBILITY	
LD 647 PUBLIC 682	92
HOUSING EXEMPTIONS	
LD 576	92

191

VETERANS (Cont.)

SERVICES
TRANSITION TO CIVILIAN LIFE (DEL)
LD 542 PUBLIC 680
VIETNAM WAR
VETERANS DAY
LD 2000 PUBLIC 5251

VETERANS HOMES

VETERINARIANS

VETERINARY MEDICINE LOAN PROG	
EXPANSION, PRIORITIES, REPORTS	
LD 1885 PUBLIC 725	52

VICTIMS OF CRIME

VICTIMS OF CRIME
ADDRESS CONFIDENTIALITY PROGRAM
TRAFFICKING & KIDNAPPING VICTIMS
LD 1943 PUBLIC 649
VICTIMS COMPENSATION FUND
FUNDING (PART R)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635

VIETNAM WAR REMEMBRANCE DAY

SEE COMMEMORATIONS

VISUAL & PERFORMING ARTS

ORGANIZATIONS	
FUNDING GRANTS	
LD 1641	61
RECOVERY GRANT PROGRAM	
LD 1566	

WALDO COUNTY BOUNDARY

DUUNDAKI	
PENOBSCOT BAY	
LD 1806	.88

Page

NA DD A NEC
WARRANTS
ARREST & SEARCH WARRANTS
STATEWIDE ELECTRONIC SYSTEM
LD 679 PUBLIC 684
WASHINGTON COUNTY
LAND CONVEYANCE AUTHORIZED
COLUMBIA FALLS ACQUISITION
LD 2011 P & S 25
PASSAMAQUODDY TRIBE
LD 1921 RESOLVE 1335
LD 2036 RESOLVE 1501
PROSECUTORIAL DISTRICT NO 9
ESTABLISHED
LD 272
TRESCOTT TWP
CONVEY INTEREST OF STATE
LD 1794 RESOLVE 123
WASTE DISPOSAL
STORM WATER DISCHARGES
CLASS AA & SA WATERS
LD 1801 PUBLIC 503
LD 1801 1 OBLIC 505
WASTEWATER
STATE LANDFILLS
PER & POLYFLUOROALKYL SUBSTANCES
LD 1875 RESOLVE 172
TESTING
PER & POLYFLUOROALKYL SUBSTANCES
LD 1911 PUBLIC 641
WATER CLASSIFICATIONS
SEE CLASSIFICATION OF WATERS
SEE CLASSIFICATION OF WATERS
WATER POLLUTION CONTROL
STORM WATER DISCHARGES
CLASS AA & SA WATERS
LD 1801 PUBLIC 503
STORM WATER MANAGEMENT
MOUNTAIN BIKE TRAILS
LD 1835 PUBLIC 507
WATER QUALITY
CERTIFICATION REQUIREMENTS
STANDARDS & CLASSIFICATIONS
LD 1964 PUBLIC 551
LAKES
WATERCRAFT USE PERMITS
LD 39457
RIVER RESOURCE MANAGEMENT PLANS
DEVELOPMENT
LD 1979 PUBLIC 675
101777100000075

Page

WATER SUPPLY

WATER SUITET
BOTTLING
EXTRACTION EXCISE TAX (DEL)
LD 1569 RESOLVE 185
PUBLIC DRINKING WATER
PASSAMAQUODDY RESERVATION
LD 906 PUBLIC 650
RESOURCES & INFRASTRUCTURE
STUDY COMMISSION
LD 1569 RESOLVE 185
WELLS
CONTAMINATION TREATMENT
LD 1891 PUBLIC 726
FREE WATER TESTING PROGRAM
LD 1570

WATER UTILITIES

CONSUMER-OWNED
INFRASTRUCTURE FUND (DEL)
LD 245 PUBLIC 711
RECEIVER OVERSIGHT
LD 245 PUBLIC 711
WATERCRAFT
AIRBOATS
NOISE RESTRICTIONS, STUDY
LD 1873 PUBLIC 585
BOATING SAFETY EDUCATION

BOATING SAFETY EDUCATION
REQUIREMENTS
LD 1663 PUBLIC 656
PERMITS
RACES & EXHIBITIONS
LD 394

WEAPONS

WATERFRONT SEE SHORELAND

WEAFONS
FIREARMS
PROHIBITION, TRIBAL CONVICTIONS
LD 1903 PUBLIC 608
STOLEN, SERIAL NUMBERS
LD 1799
FIREARMS & DANGEROUS WEAPONS
SAFE HOMES STORAGE PROGRAM
LD 1861 PUBLIC 575
HANDGUNS
CONCEALED HANDGUN PERMITS
LD 1446 PUBLIC 619
POSSESSION
PROTECTION FROM HARASSMENT ORDERS
LD 1068

WEAPONS (Cont.)
SHOOTING RANGES
FRYEBURG, FUNDING (PART II)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
TEMPORARY WEAPONS REMOVAL
TRAINING & ASSESSMENTS
LD 861 RESOLVE 160
WELLS (WATER)
SEE WATER SUPPLY
WEST BATH
JUDICIAL BRANCH FACILITIES
UPGRADE FUNDING (PART TT)
LD 1995 PUBLIC 635
WILD BLUEBERRY TAX
EXEMPT GROWERS
NATIVE AMERICAN TRIBES
LD 585 PUBLIC 681
WILDLIFE
PROTECTION
WATERCRAFT USE PERMITS
LD 394

WINDHAM

PRIVATE ROADS	5
WINTER MAINT	ENANCE
LD 1975 P & S	20

WINE	
SEE ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES	

WOMEN

OMEN
FEMALE FIREFIGHTERS
FUNDING FOR GEAR
LD 1440
FERTILITY CARE
INSURANCE COVERAGE
LD 1539 PUBLIC 692
MISSING & MURDERED INDIG WOMEN
IMPLEMENTATION OF FEDERAL ACT
LD 1218
POSTPARTUM
HEALTH INSURANCE COVERAGE
LD 1357 PUBLIC 69152
MAINECARE COVERAGE
LD 1781 PUBLIC 519
PREGNANCY
CYTOMEGALOVIRUS INFORMATION
LD 1747 PUBLIC 69844

193

WOMEN (Cont.)

PRISONERS TRANSPORTATION VISITATION & FAMILY REUNIFICATION

WOOD

WOOD FUEL COMBINED HEAT & ENERGY PROGRAM

WORKERS COMPENSATION

BENEFITS CANCER, FORESTRY BUR EMPLOYEES STATE WORKERS, WAITING PERIOD HYPERTENSION & HEART DISEASE CORRECTIONAL FACILITY EMPLOYEES USE REGULATION POST-TRAUMATIC STRESS DISORDER FIREFIGHTERS & EMERGENCY PERSONNEL

YORK COUNTY

JUDICIAL DISTRICTS & DIVISIONS REVISED

YOUTH IMPACT COMMISSION

MEMBERSHIP, POWERS & DUTIES ESTABLISHED

ZONING

SEE LAND USE PLANNING SEE SHORELAND

Page